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RAILWAY TRANSPORTATION COSTS 8

ComMmiTTEE RooM 429
House or CoMMmons,

Tuespay, May 9, 1922.

The Select Special Committee appointed to make enquiry into the question of
railway transportation costs and the effect upon Canadian National Railways and
other lines, as well as upon agricultural development and Canadian industry generally
of the expiration of the suspension of the Crowsnest pass agreement on July 6 next,
miet at 12 o’dlock noon, Hon. A. K. Maclean, the chairman, presiding.

The CHARMAN: Gentlemen, will you please come to order.

I assume our first step should be to read the Order of Reference, so that it may
appear in the proceedings for our convenience. Is it the wish of the Committee
that the Order of Reference be taken as read?

Agreed to.

Order of Reference as follows:

“On motion of Mr. Kennedy (Essex) it was ordered,—That rule eleven
be suspended, and that, pursuant to the Resolution adopted by the House on
May 5, the following members do compose a Select Special Committee to
miake enquiry into the question of railway transportation costs and the effect
upon Canadian National Railways and other lines, as well as upon agricultural
development and Canadian industry generally of the expiration of the suspen-
sion of the Crowsnest pass agreement on July 6 next: Messieurs Maclean
(Halifax), Euler, Malcolm, German, Duff, Macdonald (Pictou), McMurray,
Hudson, Maclean (Prince), Michaud, Mitchell, Archambault, Vien, Stork,
Crerar, Forke, Johnston (Last Mountain), Fansher, Halbert, McConica, Shaw,
Dickie, Jones, Drayton (Sir Henry), Stewart (Lanark), Manion, and Boys,
with power to send for persons, papers and records, including the Minutes
and evidence taken before the Committee of this House in previous sessions,
to examine witnesses under oath and to report from time to time.”

Shall we pass a motion enabling the Committee to sit while the House is in
session ?
Moved by Mr. Euler, seconded by the Hon. Mr. Crerar:

That a report be made to the House recommending that the Special Com-
mittee appointed to comsider railway transportation costs be empowered to sit
while the House is in session.

Agreed to.

The CHAIRMAN: Gentlemen, this meeting is intended for organization purposes,
and there are some matters I would like to place before you. Our inquiry centres
very largely, if not wholly, with the Crowsnest pass rate agreement. Any depart}]re
from that, I think, had better be the result of developments as we proceed from time
to time. I do mot think it would be practicable on our part to er}deavm.lr to define
the limits of the inquiry at the present time, but there is some information which I
think we should obtain, and T would like to submit these matters to you in order
that when we next meet we shall have something to proceed upon. The erwsnesn
pass agreement, which is a statute, should, I think, be printed in our proS:eedmgs of
to-day, so that it will be readily available to every member of the Committee.

Agreed to.
41531—1%



4 SPECIAL COMMITTEE

The CHARMAN: Mr. Hudson, is the so-called Manitoba agreement a provincial
statute?

Mr. Hupsox : It is incorporated in the statutes.

The CHamrMaN: Is it lengthy?

Mr. Hupsox: I think it would cover about three printed pages.

The CHAIRMAN: Do you think it would be desirable to have that agreement printed
in our proceedings?

Mr. Hupson: Not at this stage; it might be desirable later on.

Mr. MircHeLL: Would it not be a good thing to have the Order in Council printed
in our proceedings?

The 'CuAlRMAN: Do the members of the Committee think it desirable to have a
statement showing all the changes in the tariff rates since the Crowsnest pass agree-
ment, including the Eastern Rates case, the 15 per cent increase, the 25 per cent
increase, the 40 per cent increase and the 10 per cent reduction, included in the
proceedings ?

Sir HExry DrayTtox: I have no doubt we want to know the rate situation. If
you want to know the rate situation as disclosed by the Crowsnest pass agreement
you must go farther back and secure information as to the rates as they obtained in
the year 1896, and also as to the lines and stations from which those rates did apply.
Then you must obtain information as to the rate situation that developed in the
western rates case judgment in 1914. T am speaking now from recollection which is
somewhat hazy, but the Crowsnest pass agreement ceased to be operative some few
years after it was passed. In the Western Freight Rates judgment of 1914 there was
only one rate—I forget it at the present time—that was controlled by the Crowsnest
pass agreement. At that time the conditions of the country and railway costs were
such that the Board were able to make considerable cuts, and did make those cuts with
the exception of one rate. In order to get the rate situation properly before this
Committee you must start with the rates as they were before the Crowsnest pass
agreement.

The CramrMaN: Do you mean you would present a document showing the rates
on all commodities?

Sir Hexry Dravron: That is a matter for the Committee. Some members may
want to take the rates in regard to special commodities, but we are not limited to
special commodities or special costs, and costs, as a matter of fact, cover the whole
railway activities. What we are considering here is the railway rate situation, with
a view to ascertaining how it is affected by the Crowsnest pass agreement, and how
that situation particularly affects certain interests defined in the resolution. It seems
to me that representatives of the railway ‘companies should be supcenzd here with
their tariffs, and those tariffs should be produced and put in. I do not believe it is
feasible for you to unduly limit the inquiry at the present time one way or the other.
The people of Canada are vitally interested in this question of rates. They certainly
were not curtailed in their representations before the Railway Board. . The provinces
particularly interested should, I think, have the right to appear here and make
whatever representations they desire to make. I do not think the Committee has any
right to fetter in any way the action of any section of the country that may desire
to make representations upon this most important question before us.. The public
as a whole should have just as free rights as any railway company in the matter of
appearing before this Committee. It may be that many of these gentlemen will not
think it necessary to appear, but I do not think it would do for this Committee to give
out the idea that we were only going to consider railway costs, having special regard
to the Crowsnest pass agreement. If you do that you are attempting to limit the
question of railway costs to certain specified items which are covered by the Crowsnest
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pass agreement, and you must remember that there is no one tariff in any important
commodity that is not more or less either directly or indirectly related to every other
tariff in the tariff books.

The CHARMAN: I merely asked the Committee whether they would like in =«
clear, brief form a statement showing the changes made in the railway rate tariff
which affected the Crowsnest pass agreement either by Order in Council or the
judgment of the Railway Board, so that it would be before us on the record. There
were four or five changes made, and I thought if, we had a brief statement of that kind
it would be helpful.

Mr. Hupsox: Your suggestion deals only with the flat rate changes, not the
individual changes?

The CHARMAN: No, the 15 per cent, 25 per cent and 40 per cent increases, and
also the reductions. It all affects the Crowsnest pass agreement. 2

Mr. Hupsox: I think we should have a statement of the amount of the subsidy
which the C. P. R. received, and when they received it. Secondly, the date on which
the rates prescribed by the Crowsnest pass agreement first became effective. Thirdly,
when the tariff on the commodities specified in the Crowsnest pass agreement were
first reduced below the Crowsnest pass scale. That is the point that Sir Henry
Drayton has mentioned.

Sir Hexry Dravrox: The whole of that is covered in the 1914 decision.

Mr. Hupsox: It might be well to have that 1914 decision printed.

Sir HExry Dravron: It is very long.

The Cuoamman: I will undertake to see that all the judgments are rendered
accessible to the members of the Committee. I understand it will be difficult to
secure numerous copies, but at least one copy will be on the table available to all
members of the Committee.

Mr. Hupsox: Then, the reason why these lower scales were adopted. I presume
that judgment discloses that?

Sir HEXRY DravTON: It is merely a matter of railway economy. The duty of the
Board is to put into effect rates that are reasonable.

Mr. Hupsox: My information is that the Manitoba Agreement had a direct
bearing on that, particularly as regards grain.

Sir HENRY DravytoN: In the judgment of 1916 you will find that the Manitoba
Agreement was not considered binding on the Board.

Mr. MircaeLL: What is the Manitoba Agreement?
Mr. Hupson: The agreement of 1901 between the Manitoba Government and the

Canadian Northern Railway Company, under which maximum rates were fixed from
the western boundary of Manitoba to Fort William. .

Mr. MircueLL: Do not you think that should be printed in the proceedings ?

The CuamryMax: I think it would be better to print it in the proceedings. Thae
motion is that the so-called Manitoba Agreement be printed in to-day’s proceedings.
What is your pleasure, gentiemen ?

Agreed to.

Sir HeExry Dravrox: It would be quite practicable to print the judgment of 1916,
which is very short; the 1914 judgment is very long.

Mr. Hupson: Next I would like to have information as to how long the lower
scales continued. That would be covered, 1 think, by the information you suggested,
Mr. Chairman.

The Cramymax: Yes; that was the idea I had in mind.

Mr. Hupsox: I think the Committee should have a statement from the railway
companies of the volume and movement of traffic in the case of the particular com-
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modities covered by the agreement during the last ten years. Next, the financial state-
ments of the Canadian Pacific Railway Company for the last ten years. I think they
are available in printed form. Lastly, a statement of the net earnings of the Canadian
Pacific Railway Company east and west of Fort William for each of the last ten
years by months, separating the earnings of British Columbia from those of the other
western lines. I think those statements are probably before the Board of Railway
Commissioners now and can be easily obtained.

Sir Henxry Dravron: Is this Committee interested in basiec commodities, or is
it not? If it is interested in basic commodities as a whole and is not interested in
one or two specific commodities particularly mentioned in that agreement, the informa-
tion my friend asks for under the agreement ought to be extended to the movement
of all basic commodities. Tt seems to me you have to make up your minds on the
one hand whether you will forget about potatoes, for instance, and think only about
grain, or forget about livestock and think only about grain, and so forth. Are we
interested in the movement of basic commodities? Take coal, or lumber?

The CHARMAN: There is a great deal of documentary information which will be
furnished to us by the railways and also the Board of Railway Commissioners. It
is very difficult for the whole Committee to decide what should go in, and I therefore
suggest that the Committee designate three members, one from each of the three
groups in the House, to act with your Chairman in going ‘through these documents
and reporting to the Committee at its next meeting those documents which we consider
should become part of the record. In that manner I believe we could make greater
progress. ,

Mr. GerMaN: Mr. Chairman, how far is our investigation going to be limited?
Is it going to be wide open? It seems to me our investigation is as to whether or
not the Crowsnest pass agreement shall again come into effect after the 6th July next.
Tts operations were suspended by statute for three years, and the question now is
whether its suspension shall be extended for a further period, or its operation revived
on the 6th July next. I have looked at the Act, and so far as the agreement is con-
cerned it only affects a very few articles, about thirteen different specific commodities.
Why should not our investigation be restricted to those particular things? If there
kave been judgments by the Railway Board since that agreement which have reduced
the freight rates on these commodities to a lower scale than this agreement specifies—

Sir Hexry Dravron: That is all changed now; they are all higher now.

Mr. GerMax: The question is, shall this agreement become operative again on
the 6th of July?

The Cuamrmax: Largely, according to the Minister’s statement; and also how it
will affect the Government railways.

Sir Hexry Dravron: And how it will affect trade and commerce.

Mr. German: I do not see how it will affect the Government railways or trade
and commerce. To my mind, the whole question to be decided is, shall that Crowsnest
pass agreement become operative again on the 6th of July?

The CuamryManN: And the Committee desire to ascertain such facts as will enable
them to reach a conclusion upon that matter.

Mr. Stewart (Lanark): The resolution says a great deal more than that.

Mr. GermMaN: The resolution says to inquire into the cost of transportation and
the effect upon Canadian National Railways and other lines of the expiration of

*he suspension of the Crowsnest pass agreement on July 6 next; that is all we have
ro decide.

Mr. Stewart: Mr. German does not state fully what the resolution itself states.
Surely any decision we arrive at in regard to the advisability of further suspending
the Crowsnest pass agreement or allowing it to revive automatically must have regard-
to the relationship of these commodities now to other basic commodities.
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The CuAmrRMAN: Let me read the Order of Reference for your information:—

“On motion of Mr. Kennedy (Essex) it was ordered,—That rule eleven
be suspended and that, pursuant to the Resolution adopted by the House on
May 5, the following members do compose a Select Special Committee to make
inquiry into the question of railway transportation costs and the effect upon
Canadian National Railways, and other lines, as well as upon agricultural
development and Canadian industry generally of the expiration of the suspen-
sion of the Crowsnest pass agreement on July 6 next.”

So primarily, our inquiry centres around that agreement.

Mr. MacponaLp (Pictou): The other day in the House the Minister stated that
everybody desired lower freight rates, that conferences had been held with the con-
trollers of the different roads with regard to the reducticn of freight rates on the
-basic commodities, and that these gentlemen took the position that the question was
interwoven with the question of the suspension or operation of the Crowsnest pass
agreement on the 6th July next. The Order of Reference is peculiarly worded, but
it seems to me our purpose here is to consider first whether the Crowsnest pass agree-
ment should come into effect again on the 6th July, or, if not, what other relief,
having regard to the cost of transportation, can be afforded in the matter of freight
rates upon basic commodities. I do not know whether Mr. Stewart agrees with me
or not, but that is my interpretation of what we are here for, and it seems to me we
should obtain from the Railway Commission a brief statement of the operation of
this agreement, first with regard to the reductions, and secondly, increases. That
statement could be placed upon the record, and then if it was thought desirable to go
into details later on, these various judgments could be studied. Personally, T weuld
like a brief statement showing the various steps taken in connection with the matter,
because I do not think it was brought out in detail in the debate.

The CuamrMAN: That can be done very easily.

Mr. Macponarp: We should commence upon a proper basis.  After we have
obtained the history of this agreement we can proceed. I think it would be a great
mistake not to consider the question of whether or not relief can be brought to the
country by reduced freight rates on basic and other commodities.

Mr. StEwArT: The Order of Reference covers the whole question of agricultural
as well as industrial interests. I entirely agree with Mr. Macdonald that we should
go out and deal with the movement of basic commodities that are mot now within
the terms of the Crowsnest pass agreement. We must surely deal with the question
of the movement of lumber in both directions, for instance.

The Cuamrman: Will not that develop more clearly as we proceed?
Mr. STEwarT: I do not want to stress the point now.

Mr. Hupsox: Mr. Chairman, the points which I mentioned and the informa-
tion I suggested we should get, have a direct bearing on the Crowsnest pass agreement
and its effects on the rates to which it applies. It seems to me that that is the primary
purpose of this Committee, and if the Committee will order thé information which I
have asked for, it will form a good starting point for the purpose of consideration,
then we will ascertain what additional matters must be dealt with. There is, no
doubt, a great deal in what Sir Henry Drayton and Mr. Macdonald have said, but
it seems to me the information I asked for and suggested should be asked for is
primary information which should be segregated by itself as one part of the proceed-
ings of this Committee.

Sir HeENRY DravToN: There are two parties to this issue that have some concrete
suggestions and ideas to offer. One party consists of the representatives of the
prairie provinees, who are well briefed in connection with this whole matter. Mr.
Symmington has made a special study of this case, and has spoken for days and days
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upon it. He knows all about the issues from his side of the case. On the other hand
you have the railways, who know all about the issues from their side of the case. Why
cannot we have these gentlemen subpecenaed here at once and let them make their
initial statements and then deal with the main issue from the standpoint of the
Canadian people as a whole who are interested in the question of basiec commodities.
From the standpoint of the Committee, I do not think we should start out with any
statement of this case as suggested by Mr. Hudson, although T agree that, as part of
Mr. Symmington’s case, what Mr. Hudson says is perfectly correct; but it should
be part of that case and not part of this Committee’s work. I suggest that these
people be subpenaed before us to present the issues on behalf of the prairies and the
railways, but when we are fixing those issues we should not overlook the main issue,
which is to obtain, if possible, a reduction of freight rates on basic commodities all
over Canada.

Hon. Mr. Crerar: I take exception to the remarks made by Sir Henry Drayton.
The whole purpose of this reference as contained in the reference itself and as further
expounded in the statements made by the members of the Government in the debate
the other day, is whether or not the Crowsnest pass agreement shall again come into
effect. Why should we involve that with a great, broad discussion as to whether we
should have reductions on basic commodities or not? That is the point of reference,
and the question we have under consideration. It is not the duty of this Committee
to usurp the functions of the Board of Railway Commissioners as far as rates are
concerned. Sir Henry Drayton is at liberty, of course, to put his own construction
upon this resolution, but we have to be guided by the terms of the reference itself, and
the expressions of the members of the Government in respect to it. I submit we have
to consider whether or not this agreement should be further suspended. If no action
is taken, that agreement automatically comes back into effect on the 6th July. It
may be that as we explore that situation some other aspects of the case may develop,
but at the present moment I think we should approach this matter from the point of
view of considering this agreement and this agreement alone. I think the informa-
tion asked for by Mr. Hudson is absolutely pertinent to the inquiry and that we should
proceed from that standpoint. If we take the other ground, that the question for this
Committee to decide is not whether or not this agreement shall come back into effect on
the 6th July, but whether reductions shall take place on certain basic commodities, then
we are putting the cart before the horse. I think the position of the Committee is
quite clear in regard to the matter. ? ’

Sir Hexry Drayron: I would like to ask whether or not the real reason why the
Government has taken this matter up is because they were interested in a reduction
of basic commodity rates. They applied to the railways for this reduction, and were
told that these railway companies could not make a reduction in basic commodity rates
owing to the question of the Crowsnest pass agreement. I understood the Government
were interested—of course, it is for them to declare if they are not—in the reduection
of basic commodity rates. That is the idea T got from what was said by supporters
of the Government on that movement. Of course, if they are not interested in them,
that is another matter. If they view with equanimity the present basic rate situation
in Canada, very well.

Hon. Mr. Crerar: I still differ with Sir Henry Drayton in respect to this. As
far as anything disclosed in the House by the Government is concerned, the proposi-
tion was simply that the Government had up with the railway companies, probably of
their own motion, the question as to whether or not reductions should be made on
certain basic commodities. I do not know what discussion took place between the
Government and the railway companies. We have the statement in the Speech from
the Throne and the further statements made by the members of the Government that
they discussed with the railway companies the question of a reduction on basic com-
modity rates. The railway companies replied that they were not prepared to consider
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that reduction because the Crowsnest pass agreement comes back into effect on the
6th July. That is not inconsistent with the reference to the Committee. In fact, it
supports the very position I have taken.

Hon. Mr. Maxiox: I would like to have from the Railway Commissioners a brief,
unbiased synopsis of the history of this case from before 1898.

The CHAIRMAN: And also the changes in the tariff since?

Hon. Mr. Maxion: Yes. I have no objection to the suggestions made by Mr.
Hudson, but it would take those of us who are unfamiliar with this subject momnths to
study these statements.

The CHAIRMAN: I have asked the Chairman of the Railway Commission to prepare
such a precis of the history of the case, and now have it subject to revision. My
idea is that we should endeavour to get together such documents as are relevant to
the issue before the Committee, and have then printed into our records before we call
any of the railway witnesses, so that we may have some idea of what these witnesses
are talking about when they appear before us. My suggestion is that you appoint a
Committee of three, one from each group in the House, to ‘act with myself in com-
municating with the Railway Board along the lines of Mr. Hudsons’ suggestion, and
then to report here on Friday what documents we think should be immediately printed
into the records so that when the Committee meets next week to hear the railway
representatives every member will be in a position to follow their arguments. [
should not like to see the issue develop here to-day as to the jurisdiction of the
Committee. I think, as Mr. Crerar has stated, that the issue wcentres around the
Crowsnest pass agreement. I have no doubt we shall travel outside of that later on,
but I suggest that we let that situation develop.

Mr. StEwART: Do I understand that all that has been said with reference to
what should be included in fthis printed record or story of the case will go before the
sub-committee that is to be appointed for the purpose of considering what documents
should go in.

The CHARMAN: Yes; that we shall report to the Committee on Friday, if possible,
just what we think ghould go into the record, and if you approve we shall have it
printed.

Hon. Mr. MaNioN: Mr. Chairman, the printing of the proceedings of the Railway
Committee last year was done very slowly, and very often we obtained the report of
the meeting only after the following meeting, when it was of very little use to us.

The CHAIRMAN: I think we shall make greater progress if we endeavour to get
all the printed matter we want before we start to hear the evidence.

Mr. Hupsox: The matters I mentioned are matters which are only in part before
the Railway Commission. Some information I asked for is not in the possession of
the Railway Commission. They never formerly were asked to deal with the question
of the Crowsnest pass agreement. It came up incidentally when they were fixing the
rates.

The CuAIRMAN: Name them again.

Mr. Hupson: First, the amount of the subsidy which the Canadian Pacific Rail-
way Company received, and when they received it. That is something the Canadian
Pacific Railway Company can give us, or that we can get from the Department of
Finance. Secondly, the date on which their rates first became effective. The Railway
Commission was not in existence at the time of the Crowsnest pass agreement.
Thirdly, when the tariff was first reduced below the Crowsnest pass scale. I do not
know whether it was reduced before the Railway Commission was formed or not. I
am inclined to think the tariff was below the Crowsnest pass scale before the Railway
Commission was created.

The CHARMAN: Yes, it was.
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- Mr. Hupson: Next, the reason for the lower scale. That is something probably
not incorporated in a document. It would be a matter of evidence, but is something
which I think should be suggested to the Railway Commission.

The CuARMAN: Could not that all be considered by a sub-committee?

Mr. Hupson: I dare say it can, but your suggestion with regard to the sub-
committee was confined to obtaining information from the Railway Commission. 1
want it made clear that there is information which has an important bearing on this
question which the Railway Commission have not got. The only two matters which
the Railway Commission are well-informed upon that T have mentioned here are,
first, the financial statement of the C.P.R. and, secondly, their net earnings during
the last ten years. The Railway Commission will have a record of those things. I
would submit this statement to you, Mr. Chairman, for consideration by the sub-
committee.

The CuAIRMAN: 'The Chairman of the Railway Board informs me that any exhibits
which were filed during the hearings during the past year on railway rates will be
available to us, and he will expedite their being placed in our hands.

It is suggested that the sub-committee to act with the Chairman in selecting the
documentary evidence which might be printed in the proceedings be composed of Sir
Henry Drayton, Mr. Mitchell and Mr. Hudson.

Agreed to.

I shall have a map prepared showing the C. P. R. lines as affected by the Crowsnest
pass agreement, and also the Government lines superimposed on them, which will
come within that territory.

Mr. Marcora: Will this investigation be confined to basic commodities. If you
let the enquiry drift into tariffs on other shipments, it will never end.

The CuamrMax: We cannot go too far. It is difficult to see at the moment how
far we may require to go. I am quite sure every member of this Committee will
desire to limit the enquiry; otherwise we will not be able to make a report.

It is suggested that the proceedings of the day be printed from day to day, and
that these proceedings be circulated to all members of the House and also members of
the Senate.

Agreed to.

Mr. GerMax: The sub-committee should be able to report the documents on
Friday and have them printed. Then this Committee should go on meeting, because
these matters have to be decided before July 6.

The CuArRMAN: Yes. We might as well arrange the matter of the attendance of
witnesses in advance. So far as the Crowsnest pass agreement is concerned, it affects
the public, the C. P. R. and the C. N. R. I would suggest that the first witness should
come from the C. P. R., and that they be instructed to be ready to make their state-
ment. I would further suggest for your consideration that we ask them to have their
statement in writing so that it may be read to the Committee and thus appear in the
proceedings in a continuous form, after which cross-examination may proceed.

Mr. Macpoxarp: I think you should ask the Canadian National people to pre-
pare a statement in so far as it affects them.

The CuamMax: Yes, to have their statements in writing. Is it the judgment of
the Committee that somebody on behalf of the C. P. R. be requested to appear first
before the Committee?

An hon. MemBer: Why not both? .

Mr. Evier: T take it that the primary purpose of this investigation is to have the

C. P. R. show cause why the Crowsnest pass agreement should not come into force
again on the Gth July?
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The OmamMaN: Yes. Then we are agreed that we shall hear the C. P. R. first
and then the C. N. R. There is just another matter for your consideration: Other
than the railways, who shall we asked to appear before us?

Mr. Forge: I have received a request for nearly all the Manitoba towns to be
represented here.

The CmamrMaN: Would it not be possible to get one body to sp.eak for numerous
kindred bodies ?

Mr. Forge: I think probably two from Manitoba would be sufficient?

Hon. Mr. Crerar: T think we should proceed a little cautiously in that respect;
otherwise the Committee may create the impression that it is limiting the number
of those who wish to make representations to it.

The Cuamyax: I am only asking for the judgment of the Committee.

Hon. Mr. Crerar: Oh, quite. I am only making an observation upon your
suggestion. I think it might be misunderstood, to say the least. Why not simply
make the general statement. Send invitations to Boards of Trade in the larger cities
that are affected, and also to the provincial governments that are interested in this
matter of freight rates, but make your statement general enough that any person
else who wishes to make representations will be heard as was done in the Wheat Board
inquiry. By so doing you will disarm any eriticism by people who feel they are being
shut out. ;

The CHamMAN: Would you suggest that we formally ask the provineial govern-
ments?

Mr. MacponaLp: The counsel appearing before the Railway Commission on
behalf of the provinecial governments have the whole matter in hand, and would pre-
sent practically everything of importance and interest to us in a very succinet way.
For instance there would be no use a gentlemen from the Boards of Trade reiterating
what Mr. Symmington has already put in before the Railway Commission.

Hon. Mr. Crerar: The issue before the Railway Commission during the last three
of four months was rather a different issue from the one this Committee is asked to
consider. That was an application for a general reduction in freight rates. I think
for the present this Committee should confine itself to the question of waether or not
this agreement should be restored.

The CrHAamMaN: Would it be wise to formally ask the provincial government of
the far West to send representatives here?

Mr. Suaw: I think dt is advisable to ask the provincial governments to appear
here. The province of Alberta has a freight traffic expert of its own. The Boards of
Trade in western communities have given very serious and lengthy consideration to
the question of freight rates. I suggest that the organization known as the Associated
Boards of Trade, which comprises in its membership all the Boards of Trade in
Western Canada, should be notified so that they ean notify their membership.

The Cuamyan: Where are they located?

Mr. Saaw: I am not sure. I think their headquarters are at Saskatoon or
Calgary. They cover all the West. T think they could communicate with their mem-
bership more easily than this Committee could.

Mr. Evier: Mr. Chairman, when you mentioned asking the provincial govern-
ments to send representatives, did you include the province of Ontario?

The Cramyman: I did not for the moment. I thought we would advise the
western provinces because they, are far away.

Mr. EvLer: Ontario is just as much interested in railway freight rates as the
western provinces.

The Cramyman: We shall advise the four western provinces and the Associated
Boards of Trade for the time being. Mr. Shaw, do the Associated Boards of Trade to
which you made reference include all the western provinces or is it merely provincial?
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Mr. SuAW : It includes Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and British Columbia.

The CuamrMAN: Then it is agreed that the four western provinces will be notlﬁed
in the meantime that we wish to hear them. Shall we hear counsel ?

Mr. ArcHAMBAULT: I do not think we should hear legal counsel.

Mr. McCoxica: Would it not be well to put it up to the provincial governments
to send the people who are interested? Let them understand there is a general invita-
tion, and that you rely on them to bring those who are directly interested.

The CuairMAN: Yes. We can leave the question of permitting legal counsel to
appear before us until a later date. There is no further business.to-day.

The Committee adjourned at the call of the Chair at one o’clock p.m.

ComMmrTree Room 497,
House oF CoMMONS,
Thursday, May 11, 1922.

The Select Special Committee appointed to make inquiry into the question of
railway transportation costs, ete., met at 12.30 o’clock p.m., Hon. A. K. Maclean, the
Chairman, presiding.

The CHARMAN : Gentlemen, at our last meeting I stated the sub-committee would
report to you as quickly as possible, and you have been called together to-day merely
to hear what the sub-committee have agreed upon. The documents which your sub-
committee submit should be published as schedules are as follows:—

1 The Crowsnest Statute.
. The Manitoba agreement and the judgment of the Board of Rallway
Commlsuoner.s in connection therewith.
3. A statement of the amount of subsidy received by the Canadian Pacifie
Railway and the dates of payment under the Crowsnest Statute.
4. The rates affected by the Crowsnest pass agreement as charged prior
to its enactment.

5. The rates put into effect on commodities mentioned in the Crowsnest
pass agreement subsequent to the enactment of that agreement.

6. Statement showing the grain and flour rates prior to and subsequent
to the Crowsnest pass agreement.

. A statement showing the rates on basic commodities charged in the
eastern territory and the western territory prior to the Crowsnest pass agree-
ment, and subsequently thereto down to date.

Perhaps the Committee will have to rely upon the judgment of the sub-committee
as to what are to be considered basic commodities. They will include such commodi-
ties as lumber coal, steel, brick, ete.

With regard to the official report of the proceedmgb of this Committee, there is a
rule inaugurated by the Speaker of the House which states that the reporters of the
proceedings of committees shall not record discussions. The effect of this rule in so
far as the report of our last meeting is concerned will be to restrict it to a record of
the motions dealt with at that meeting. Some members of the Committee think that
in an inquiry of this kind the discussion should be reported. If a witness is asked
a question and it is answered, both the question and answer would appear in the report,
but if before the answer is given a discussion arises among the members of the Com-
mittee, no record of that discussion will appear in the proceedings, and the result
may be to render the answer given perhaps not very informative.

Hon. Dr. Maxion: Were not the discussions which took place in the Railway
Committee last year reported?
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The CuamrMan: Yes. Is this a new rule, Mr. Howe?

The Crerk: No; it came into force as the result of discussions of a personal
nature which took place in the Public Accounts Committee some years ago.

Mr. Macpoxarp (Pictou): Should the Committee pass a resolution requesting
that the reporters be instructed to report our discussions?

The CuamMmax: I think so. Is this agreeable to the Committee:—

That a report be made to the House recommending that the discussion, as
well as the evidence being taken by the Special Committee considering Railway

Transportation Costs, be stenographically reported and printed as part of the
record.

Agreed to.

Hon. Mr. Stewarr (Lanark): When will the record containing the documents
referred to be available?

The CrairMaN: The sub-committee will proceed to complete that record as quickly
as possible.

Hon. Mr. Stewart: I think we should have that record before us prior to our
next meeting. :

The Cuamman: I think so, too. Items numbers 4, 5 and 6 may take a little
time to prepare.

Mr. SHAw: T have received two or three communications from Boards of Trade
in various parts of Western Canada requesting information as to whether this Com-
mittee will receive deputations representing these organizations.

Hon. Mr. Stewart: I, too, have received several communications from Boards
of Trade in Ontario who desire to ascertain whether the Committee will permit them
to be represented here, and if so, whether they will receive due notice when to appear.

Mr. MitcaerL: What did the Committee decide the other day in that regard?

The CaamrMAN: That we would let the matter develop. We agreed to ask the

provincial governments whether they desire to send representatives to appear before
the Committee.

Mr. HupsoN: And also representatives of the Associated Boards of Trade.
The CHARMAN: It was not decided just who the Associated Boards of Trade are.
Hon. Mr. StewarT: The whole matter was deferred.

Sir Henry Dravron: While it may not be considered necessary to issue invita-
tions, I do not think the Committee can refuse to hear anybody who desires to
appear before us.

The CoamrMAN: If any member of the Committee receives communications request-
ing permission to attend will notify Mr. Howe, the Clerk, he will forward a letter which
will indicate that they will be heard if they so desire, but I do not think the Com-
mittee should encourage more persons to give evidence than are absolutely necessary.
Is it the wish of the Committee to leave these matters to be dealt with by the sub-
committee? If so, it will be helpful to the Chairman.

Hon. Mr. Crerar: Will the sub-committee report to the main Committee?
The CuAIRMAN: Yes.

Hon. Mr. Crerar: That is as to who shall be called?
The CuAalRMAN: Yes.

Hon. Mr. Crerar: I think we should settle the principle with regard to that. I
agree with Sir Henry Drayton that it is very difficult to refuse anybody who desires

to come here to make representations. If we do se, we shall make ourselves very
unpopular.
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Hon. Mr. StewarT: Would it not be wise to permit the sub-committee to deal
with the order in which these witnesses shall appear before us? Otherwise I am
afraid the evidence will not be taken in proper sequence and order. I think it would
be better for the sub-committee to have some direction as to the time at which different
interests shall be heard, in order that we may proceed along certain lines rather than
have evidence taken according to the convenience of people who may have come a
distance on their own mere motion, and without any expression on the part of the
Committee as to the time best for them to come.

The CHaRMAN: Yes. The sub-committee will report to the main Committee.

Mr. MacpoNaLp (Pictou) : The whole matter is necessarily nebulous at the pre-
sent time. The Committee must see the printed documents in order to ascertain what
the real issue is. After we hear the railway representatives next week we shall have
a better idea of what course to pursue.

Mr. MitcueLL: I think everybody is of the opinion that we desire to get all the
mformation we possibly can in connection with this matter that will help us in
arriving at a decision. If, however, the Committee decides to hear anybody who
desires to be heard, it seems to me it will open the door very wide indeed, thousands
of Boards of Trade all over the country may decide to send representatives here to
give evidence which would not be of the slightest assistance to us in arriving at a
eonclusion, particularly when we do not know exactly what we are going to do.

Mr. MacponaLp: There is also the question of who is going to pay the expenses
of those who do appear before us. i

Mr. MircHELL: If we communicate with the provincial governments indicating
that they may suggest from their own points of view, having regard to their own
local conditions, what evidence could be submitted here that would be of assistance
to the Committee in arriving at a conclusion on this question, I think it would be far
better than opening the door, although I do not want to limit myself to that course
at the present moment. The provinces of Manitoba, Saskatchewan and Alberta
could send representatives.

The Cuamrmax: That has already been decided, and 1 think we should let the
matter remain as it is just now.

The Committee adjourned at 12.50 o’clock p.m.
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CHAP. 5.

An Act to authorize a Subsidy for a Railway through
the Crow’s Nest Pass.,

[ Assented to 29th June, 1897.]

H ER Majesty, by and with the advice and consent of the
Senate and House of Commons of Canada, enacts as
follows :—

1. Subject to the econditions hereinafter mentioned, the Subsidy tothe
Governor in Council may grant to the Canadian Pacific Rail- Pacific
way Company a subsidy towards the construction of a rail- feivay Co-
way from Lethbridge, in the distriet of Alberta, throngh the through
Crow’s Nest Pass to Nelson, in the province of British Columbia %‘.;‘;‘;SN‘*“
(which railway is hereinafter called * the Crow’s Nest Line,”)
to the extent of eleven thousand dollars per mile thereof, and
not exceeding in the whole the sum of three million six
hundred and thirty thousand dollars, payable by instalments
on the completion of each of the several sections of the said
railway of the length respectively of not less than ten miles,
and the remainder on the completion of the whole of the %aid
railway; provided that an agreement between the Government jErecmentte
and the Company is first entered into in such form as the into.
Governor in Council thinks fit, containing covenants to the covenants
following effect, that is to say :— therein.

On the part of the Company:

(a.) That the Company will construct or cause to be con-
structed, the said railway upon such route and according to
such deseriptions and specifications and within such time or
times as are provided for in the said agreement, and, when
completed, will operate the said railway for ever;

(b.) That the said line of railway shall be constructed
through the town of Macleod, and a station shall be established
therein, unless the Governor in Council is satisfied by the
Company that there is good cause for constructing the railway
outside the limits of the said town, in which ecase the said
line of railway shall be located and a station established at a
distance not greater than five hundred yards from the limits
of the said town;
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(¢.) That so soon as the said railway is opened for traffic to
Kootenay Lake, the local rates and tolls on the railway and on
any other railway used in connection therewith and now or
hereafter owned or leased by or operated on account of the
Company south of the Company’s main line in British Colum-
bia, as well as the rates and tolls between any point on any
such line or lines of railway and any point on the main line of
the Company throughout Canada, or any other railway owned
or leased by or operated on account of the Company, includ-
ing its lines of steamers in DBritish Columbia, shall be first
approved by the Governor in Council or by a Railway Com-
mission, if and when such Commission is established by law,
and shall at all times thereafter and from time to time be
subject to revision and control in the manner aforesaid ;

(d.) That a reduction shall be made in the general rates and
tolls of the Company as now charged, or as contained in its
present freight tariff, whichever rates are now the lowest, for
carloads or otherwise, upon the classes of merchandise herein-
after mentioned, und, from and including Fort William
and all points east of Fort Wiliam.on. the Company 8 rallway
to all points west of Fort William on the ‘vinpany s main
line, or on any line of railway throughout Canada owned or
leased by or operated on account of the Company, whether
the shipment is by all rail line or by lake and rail, such redue-
tion to be to the extent of the following percentages respect-
ively, namely :—

Upon all green and fresh fruits, 334 per cent;

Coal oil, 20 per cent;

Cordage and binder twine, 10 per cent;

Agricultural implements of all kinds, set up or in parts, 10
per cent;

Iron, including bar, band, Canada plates, galvanized, sheet,
pipe, pipe-fittings, nails, spikes and horse shoes, 10 per cent;

All kinds of wire, 10 per cent;

Window glass, 10 per cent;

Paper for building and roofing purposes, 10 per cent;

Roofing felt, box and packing, 10 per cent.

Paints of all kinds and oils, 10 per cent;

Live stock, 10 per cent;

Wooden ware, 10 per cent;

Household furniture, 10 per cent;

And that no higher rates than such reduced rates or tolls
shall be hereafter charged by the Company upon any such
merchandise carried by the Company between the points
aforesaid ; such reductions to take effect on or before the first
of January, one thousand eight hundred and ninety-eight;

(e.) That there shall be a reduction in the Company’s pre-
sent rates and tolls on grain and flour from all points on
its main line, bmnche:. or connections, west of Fort
William to Fort William and Port Arthur and all pomts east,
of three cents per one hundred pounds, to take effect in the

60 following
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following manner:—One and one-half cent per one hundred
pounds on or before the first day of September, one thousand
eight hundred and ninety-eight, and an additional one and
one-half cent per one hundred pounds on or before the first
day of September, one thousand eight hundred and ninety-
nine; and that no higher rates than such reduced rates or tolls
shall be charged after the dates mentioned on such mer-
chandise from the points aforesaid;

(f.) That the Railway Committee of the Privy Council may
grant running powers over the said line of railway and all its
branches and connections, or any portions thereof, and all lines
of railway now or hereafter owned or leased by or operated on
account of the Company in British Columbia south of the Com-
pany’s main line of railway, and the necessary use of its tracks,
stations and station grounds, to any other railway company
applying for such grant upon such terms as such Committee
may fix and determine, and according to the provisions of
The Railway Act and of such other general Acts relating to
railways as are from time to time passed by Parliament; but
nothing herein shall be held to imply that such running powers
might not be so granted without the special provision herein
contained ;

(g.) That the said railway, when constructed, together with
that portion of the Company’s railway from Dunmore to Leth-
bridge, and all lines of railway, branches, connections and
extensions in British Columbia south of the main line of the
Company in British Columbia shall be subjeect to the provisions
of The Railway Act, and of such other general '‘Acts relating
to railways as are from time to time passed by Parliament;

(h.) That if the Company or any other company with whom
it shall have any arrangement on the subject shall, by con-
structing the said railway or any part of it, as stipulated for in
the said agreement, become entitled to and shall get any land
as a subsidy from the Government of British Columbia, then
such lands, excepting therefrom those which in the opinion of
the Director of the Geological Survey of Canada (expressed in
writing) are coal-bearing lands, shall be 'disposed of by the
Company or by such other company to the publie according to
regulations and at prices not exceeding these prescribed from
time to time by the Governor in Council, having regard to the
then existing provineial regulations applicable thereto; the
expression “lands” including all mineral and timber thereon
which shall be disposed of as aforesaid, either with or without
the land, as the Governor in Council may direct;

(i.) That if the Company or any other company with whom
it shall have any arrangement on the subject shall, by con-
structing the said railway or any part of it as stipulated for in
the said agreement, become entitled to and shall get any lands
as a subsidy from the Government of British Columbia which
in the opinion of the Director of the Geological Survey of
Canada (expressed in writing) are coal-bearing lands, then the

61 Company
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Company will cause to be conveyed to the Crown, in the
interest of Canada, a portion thereof to the extent of fifty
thousand acres, the same to be of equal value per acre as coal
lands with the residue of such lands. The said fifty thousand
acres to be selected by the Government in such fair and equit-
able manner as may be determined by the Governor in Coun-
cil, and to be thereafter held or disposed of or otherwise dealt
with by the Government as it may think fit on such conditions,
if any, as may be prescribed by the Governor in Counecil, for
the purpose of securing a sufficient and suitable supply of coal
to the public at reasonable prices, not exceeding two dollars
per ton of two thousand pounds free on board cars at the
mines.

And on the part of the Government, to pay the said subsidy
by instalments as aforesaid.

2. The Company shall be bound to carry out in all respects
the said agreement, and may do whatever is necessary for that
purpose.

3. In order to facilitate such financial arrangements as will
enable the Company to complete the railway as aforesaid
without delay and to acquire and consolidate with it the rail-
way from Dunmore to Lethbridge, hereinafter called “ the
Alberta Branch,” which, under the authority of chapter thirty-
eight of the statutes of 1893, it now operates as lessee, and is
under covenant to purchase, the Company may issue bonds
which will be a first lien and charge and be secured exclu-
sively upon the said Alberta Branch and Crow’s Nest Line
together in the same way and with the same effect as if both
the said pieces of railway to be so consolidated were being
built by the Company as one branch of its railway within the
meaning of section one of chapter fifty-one of the statutes
of 1888, and that section shall apply accordingly, such first
lien to be subject to the pavment of the purchase money of the
Alberta Branch, as provided for in the said covenant to
purchase.

OTTAWA: Printed by SamueL Epwarp Dawson, Law Printer to the Queen’s
most Excellent Majesty.
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Statement furnished by Department of Finance showing subsidies paid to
Canadian Pacific Railway under Crow’s Nest Pass Agreement:— .

Year. , Amount Paid.
T I R e S I S A SRR S M <4 LT
LR e e e o Sl Al A0 . L o 1,3
(TR e P ol [ BRSNS P T R
2 T Y S o sl Sl e iy T R TR IR ) ot 0 ) 5
3172 R S S e SR Tl RO P R R R TR 22,946
L0 A SR Y e T I e e S A 4 R P 60,000

R S e e e e e T e SR04 T 90
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SraremeEnT No. 1.

(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners).

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES FIRST ESTABLISHED AND SUBSEQUENT CHANGES ON GRAIN AND FLOUR FROM VARIOUS POINTS TO
FORT WILLIAM AND PT. ARTHUR, ONT.

Crow's Nest Column 10in. | Column 13 in. | Column 16 in.
rates cts. per bush. | ets. per bugh. | ets. per bush. -
From Feb. 15|Sept.16|Sept.1|Oct. 1|Oct. 19/ Dec.4 Dec.11|Sept.5|Aug. 1|Sept.1|Oct. 7|Mar. 15|Aug. 12|Sept.13|Jan. 1 | Dec.1

1886 | 1886 | 1887 | 1888 | 1888 | 1890 | 1891 | 1893 | 1898 | 1899 | 1903 | 1918 1918 | 1920 | 1921 | 1921 |Wheat| Oats |Wheat | Oats | Wheat| Oats
VARG & o .53 checa e 28 28 24 21 21 21 21 17 154 14 10 12 14 19 18 17 84 4.7 8-4 4-7)  10-2 5.7
Portape iR PIRITIE o o i S Shh e o it s b S e it s o] e 163| 15 12 14 16 213 21 19 9 5-1 9-6 54 114 6-4
BITAREORES:.. . W oy e 33 30 25 25 24 22 22 19 174 16 13 15 173 233 23 21 9-6 5.4  10-5 5.9 12-6 7-1
184 16 13 15 173 233 23 21 9-6 5-4|  10-5 5.9 126 7-1
183 17 14 16 183 25 24 22 | "10-2 5.7  11-1 6-2 13-2 7-4
19§ 18 15 17 193 263 254 233 10-8 6-1f 117 6-6] 14-1 79
193] 18 16 18 213 29 28 26 | 10-8 6-1 129 7-3] 15-6 8-8
20§ 19 17 19 223 303 204| 27| 11-4 6-4f 13-5 7-6 46-2 9-1
213 20 18 20 24 324 31 29 12 6-8 14-4] 811 17-4 9-8
214 20 18 20 24 324 31 29 12 6-8) 14-4 81| 17-4 9-8
234 22 20 22 26 35 34 31| 13-2 74| 156 8-8) 18-6| 10-5

24| 23 21 23 27 365 35 324 13-8 7-8 162 9-1f 19-5 11
274 26 24 24 28 38 365 334 15-6 8.8 16-8| . 9-5 20-1| 11-3
253 24 22 24 28 38 363 333 14-4 8.1 16-8 9-5( 20-1] 11-3
263 25 23 25 29 39 373 35 15 8:5| 17-4 9-8 21 11-9
274 26 24 26 30 403 39 36 | 156 8-8 18 10-2f 21-6] 12-2
313 30 28 27 30 403 39 36 18 10-2 18 10-2| 21-6) 12-2

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22

Columns 1 to 16 are rates in cents per 100 1bs.

AALLINNOD TVIOAIS
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Sratement No. 2.
(Furnished by the Board of Railway C' issioners)

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON AGRICULTURAL IMPLEMENTS, IN CARLOADS, FROM POINTS IN
EASTERN CANADA TO VARIOUS STATIONS IN WESTERN CANADA

Rates prior to Crow’s Nest
Crow's Nest | Rates, Jan 1st, From all Stations Montreal and West
Agreement 1898
From mﬁ’_ From ﬂ;‘;’?_ Sept. | April | Aug. Sept. | Sept. Jan, Deec.
Toronto| “ .01 Toronto 1, 20, ) I8 LT ) s 3y
Group Group Group Group 1914 1918 1918 1919 1920 1921 1921
Wimmipag. 00 s 76 82 683 74 62 68% 82} 673 923 89 823
Po e la Prairie i 823 883 745 80 66 4% 874 72% 99% 95% 883
Brandon 89 80 72 80 95 8 1093 1 974
A ...l 107% 113} 97 102} 86 97 112% 1023 1 138% ) |
Swift Current. 118 124 1063 112 95 106% 124 114 155% 154 1423
Saskatoon.... 129% 1353 1163 122 94 1043 1223 1123 153% 151 1393
Lethbridge. .. 1343 140% 121 1263 109 121 1415 131% 179 1756% 1623
Medicine Hat. 128 134 115% 121 104 115% 1 125 170 167 1
+ Red Deer.... .| 156% 1623 141 1463 117 134 1513 140 190% 183% 1693
Calgary.... .| 139% 145% 125% 131 115 1253 149 1373 187 180 1663
Edmonton............... 1643 1703 148 153% 115 125% 149 1373 187 180 1663
GO DY vy ik 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11

Rates are in cents per 100 1bs,




Srarement No. 3.

(Furnished by the Board of Railw}zy Comm issioners).

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON VARIOUS COMMODITIES, IN CARLOADS, FROM FORT WILLIAM AND PORT ARTHUR, ONT. TO VARIOUS STATIONS IN

WESTERN CANADA

Agricultural Implements

Binder Twine and Cordage, Iron, Bar, Band, Canada Plate, Galvan-
ized, Sheet, Pipe, Pipe Fittings, Nails, Spikes, Horse Shoes, Wire,
Common Window Glass, Building and Roofing Paper, Roofing Felt,
Paints and Woodenware,

Prior to} Crow’s . Prior to| Crow’s

To Cﬁ%‘::'s lliftz Sept. | Mar. | Aug. | Sept. Jan. Dec. Crl%‘e";f ll?fsisets Sept. Mar. | Aug. | Sept. | Jan. Dee.

Agree- | Jan. 1, 1. 15, 12, 13, g T Agree- | Jan. 1, 1, & 12, 13, 15 1,
ment 1898 1914 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921 ment 1898 1914 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921
T e N L W Pt SR 45 40} 32 37 40 54 52 48 47 42} 38 43} 473 64 62 57
PORtaRe IR Praltie), .. o vcos ki sl dos oo Miokvoin i 51} 464 36} 423 45 61} 58% 54 59 53 43 494 54 73 70 65
58 52 42 48} 523 71 68} 63 66 503 50 57% 623 84} 813 75
763 69 56 64} 70 94} 91 84 89 80 65 75% 813 110 106 98
87 78} 65 75 813 110 106 98 99 89 76 87} 95 1283 123} 114
983 88} 64 73} 80 | 108 104 96 116 104} 74 85 923 125 1204 111
103} 93 79 91 99 1334 1285 119 115 103} 90 103} 1123 152 1463 135
97 87} 74 85 923 125 120} 111 110 99 84 96} 105 142 1364 126
125% 113 87 100 109 147 141} 131 140 126 97 1113 1213 164 158 146
108} 97} 85 98 106} 144 138} 128 120 108 95 109} 119 1603 154} 143
1334 120 85 98 100'} 144 138% 128 150 135 95 109} 119 160} 154} 143
1 2 3 4 5 6 T 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16

Rates are in cents per 100 lbs.

[44
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Statement No. 4.
(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)

23

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON BINDER TWINE AND CORDAGE, TRON, BAR, BAND, CANADA
PLA GALVANIZED, SHEET, PIPE, PIPE FITTINGS, NAILS, SPIKES HORSE SHOES, WIRE,
COMMON WINDOW GLASS, BUILDING AND ROOFIN NG

WOODENWARE, IN CARLOADS. FROM POINTS IN EASTERN CANADA TO VARIOUS STATIONS

G PAPER, ROOFI

FELT, PAINTS AND

IN WESTERN CANA
Rates prior to Crow's Nest
Crow's Nest Rates Jan. 1st, From all Stations Montreal and West
Agreement 1898
From From From From Sept April Aug. Sept. Jan. Dee.
Toronto | Montreal | Toronto | Montreal R 1, 15, 175 1, ) 8
Group Group Group Group 1914 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921
Winnipeg. .. 82 88 74 793 69 74 93 1273 1233 114
Portage la 94 100 843 90 74 843 99% 136% 131} 122
Brandon. 101 107 91 963 81 91 108 148 143 132
Regina. . 124 130 1113 17 96 1113 127 173% 167% 155
Swift Cu 134 140 120% 126 107 120% 140} 192 185 171
Saskatoon. 151 157 136 1413 105 119 138 1883 182 168
Lethbridge. . 150 156 135 1401 121 135 158 2154 208 192
Medicine Hat .. 145 151 1303 136 115 1304 150% 205% 198 183
Rod Deer. oo b.c..oyvbion 175 181 157 163 128 148 167 227 219% 203
(& 5T TR e S ORI O 155 161 1393 145 126 139% 164} 224 216 200
Edmenton............... 185 191 1664 172 126 139% 164% 224 216 200
Colaimn., th.. o iaotimaas 1 2 3 4 5 6 ¥ 8 9 10

Rates are in cents per 100 lbs.

(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)

Srarement No. 5.

STATEMENT SHOWINGCRATES ON COAL OIL, IN BARRELS, CARLOADS, FROM P;)INTS IN EASTERN

NADA, TO VARIOUS STATIONS IN WESTERN CANAD

Rates prior to Crow’s Nest
" Crow's Nest Rates, Jan. Ist, From all Stations Montreal and West
Agreement 1898
From From From From | Sept April Aug. Sept. Jan Deec,
Toronto | Montreal |Toronto| Montrea 1, 1, 20, 23, 1, 1,
Group Group Group Group 1914 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921
WinpeE. .10, o ol s e o 82 88 65% 70% 64 65% 82 113 109 101
Portage la Prairie.:...... 94 100 75 80 74 75 94 129 124} 115
BYBRAON . . 53 ¢ aivs s os v's 4 101 107 81 86 80 81 1013 139 134} 124
Regma ................... 124 130 99 104 96 99 124 1693 1634 151
Swift Current............ 134 140 107 112 107 107 134 183 176% 163
Baskatoon........:::.u 00, 151 157 121 126 105 105% 132 180% 174 161
Lethbridge............... 150 156 120 125 120 120 150 204} 197% 182}
Medicine Hat............ 145 151 116 121 115 116 145 198 191 176%
Mo Deer, %, 10 v 175 181 140 145 128 135 167 227% 219% 203
ORI i 20 « v s b vl s 155 161 124 129 124 124 155 211% 204 188%
Edmonton.....: ........ 185 191 148 153 124 124 155 211% 204 188}
Colutan. .. ... Ko 2 kv 3 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10

Rates are in cents per 100 lbs.
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- StaremeNnT No. 6
(Furnished by the Board of Railway C.

oY

=)

-

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON COAL OIL, IN BARRELS, IN CARLOADS, FROM FORT WILLIAM
ND PORT ARTHUR, ONT. TO VARIOUS STATIONS IN WESTERN CAN

Prior Crow's
to Nest Sept. March Aug. Begf, Jan. Deec.
To Crow’s Rates, 1, 15, 12, 13, 1, 5
Nest Jan. 1st, 1914 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921
Agreement 1898

W mapeg . ot 5 RS | 47 373 33 38 413 56 54 50
Portage la Prairie.............. b 59 47 43 47 54 73 70 65
Bran on ....................... 66 53 49 53 613 83 80 74
........................ 89 71 65 71 81} 110 106 98
Swift Current .................. 99 79 76 79 95 1283 1%3 114
Baskhtaon L, W5 VA o SR 116 93 74 773 923 125 1 111
Lethbridge... 115 92 90 92 1123 152 1463 135
Medicine Hat 110 88 84 88 1056 142 136: 126
140 112 97 983 1213 164 158 146
120 96 95 96 119 1603 154} 143
150 120 95 96 119 1603 1543 143
Colitpng..;; : T2l .4 AL’ 1 2 3 4 5 6 T 8

1Rates are in cents per 100 Ibs.




STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON GREEN APPLES, IN CARLOADS, FROM EASTERN CANADA TO VARIOUS STATIONS IN WESTERN CANADA

Sratrement No. 7

(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)

FROM TORONTO GROUP POINTS

FROM MONTREAL GROUP POINTS

Prior to| Crow’s | Sept. | April | Aug. Sept. Jan. Dee. |Prior to| Crow’s | Sept. | April Aug. Sept. Jan. Dec.
Crow’s | Nest - 43 i 8 20, 23, . 1 ¥, Crow’s | Nest ) i 20, 23, ) I8 1,
To Nest | Rates, | 1914 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921 Nest | Rates, | 1914 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921
Rates | Jan. 1, Rates | Jan. 1,
1898 1898
Widhiveg 2. LA I RN TR 82 55 53 55 69 95 92 85 88 59 57 59 74 102 983 91
Portage la T e e e el e Ay 94 63 63 63 79 108% 105 97 100 67 67 67 84 115% 1114 103
L e SO A T T S S e g 101 673 68 674 843 116 112 104 107 713 72 713 893 123 118} 110
e e A R WL % e i e 124 83 83 83 104 1423 1373 127 130 87 87 87 109 149 144 133
DL CRIORE i fendia e b G S 134 893 90 89} 112 153} 148 137 140 933 94 933 117 160 154} 143
LT T P SRR el 151 101 89 88 110 1503 1453 134} 157 105 93 92 115 1573 152 1403
LT R A R SR SR e 150 100 100 100 125 17 165 152} 156 104 104 104 130 1773 1713 158}
T R T e A ey S e T 145 97 96 97 1213 166 1603 148 151 101 101 101 1263 173 167 154
BB IIORE. 2. v s e SR e S 175 117 107 1083 1353 185 1783 165 181 121 107 113 1413 193 1864 171
TR e e e e o L e L Sl iR 155 1033 104 1033 1293 177 1703 158 161 107} 108 1073 1343 183} 177 164
IR e e M S R e 185 123} 104 1033 1293 177 1703 158 191 1273 108 107} 1343 1834 177 164
OB ;i v o iy e ST S TR 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16

Rates are in cents per 100 lbs.
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26 SPECIAL COMMITTEE

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON APPLES, CARLOADS, FROM OKANAGAN TERRITORY IN BRITISH
COLUMBIA, TO VARIOUS STATIONS IN WESTERN CANAD.

SratEMENT No. 8
(Furmshed by the Board of Railway

C

y
o)

To July 10th, (March 15th,| Aug. 12th, | Sept. 13th, | Jan. 1st, Dec. 1st,
1915 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921
(0177 F o MK BANNRIL I, (90 GNER v 4 1ol . 1o 58 663 72% 98 941 87
Edmonton 67 77 84 1133 109 101
Medicine Hat 67 77 84 113 109 101
150 e O )l S 1Y 75 863 94 127 122 113
Saskatoon 75 864 94 127 122 113
IBEARAON . o s oo vislas b s 75 863 94 127 122 113
INIREE L e e e s ey e 75 86 94 127 122 113
1 2 3 4 5 6
Rates are in cents per 100 1bs.
Srarement No. 9
(Furnished by the Board of Railway C. $)

STATEMENT SHI(\I)WING RATES ON POTATOES, IN CARLOADS, FROM DEBEC HARTLAND,

DOVER AND FLORENCEVILLE N.B:;, TGO VARIOUS POINT,

To June 7th, | Mar. 15th, | Aug. 12th, | Sept. 13th, | Jan. 1st, Deec. 1st,
1917 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921

Sherbrooke 18 203 253 354 34} 32
Montreal.. 19 22 273 38% 37 345
Brockvil 21 24 30 42 403 37%
Ottawa.. 21 24 30 42 404 37%
Kingston.. 22 25% 32 45 43 40
Peterboro......i s 24 27% 34} 483 463 43
OFOBLO: o oo d 5asma s sagpiish anreiiigh afohia i 25 29 363 51 49} 45%
by T o 7L PR AN e BTV (0%, £ i) i 27 31 39 543 525 49
HOmiIon. . 0. .. ... s P i i AR s 26 30 374, 52} 50% 47
RAOD. . v o visns b elies At b SR 29 33} 427 59 561 524
Goderiohy: 1. o oL BRI e 30 34} 43 60 58 b4
WanAOR... .. v Lo b PR R S 0 B 31 354 44} 62} 60 55§
Colnmans... 3555 o B e 1 2 3 + 5 6

Rates are in cents per 100 1bs.




STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON IRON AND STEEL ARTICLES NAMED BELOW, IN STRAIGH1™ .

Angle bars (for track laying purposes).

Angle iron.

Bale ties.

Boiler tubes (iron).

Bolts.

Bridge and structural iron or steel, consisting
of : Rivetted girders, rolled girders, columns,
cast iron columns, cast iron column bases,
plates (plain checkered or trough), bearing
plates, bracing rods, tie bars, “Z"” bars, round
bars, eye bars, concrete reinforcement bars,
rolled flat bars, rolled eye bars, bolts, trusses,
beams, “H” beams, “I” beams rivets, nuts,
channels, angles, tees, piling and zees.

Starement No. 10.

(Furnished by the Board of Railwey Commissioners.

Canada plate,

Castor pins (iron).

Coil chain, not polished or further finished than
manufactured into lengths.

I'ish plates. g

Horse shoes.

Horse shoe calks.

Iron and steel (bar, band, boiler and sheet), not
applicable on cold rolled or drawn steel or
shafting.

Iron (galvanized or corrugated).

Nails (iron or wire).

Nuts.

Pig (iron).

-XED CARLOADS

Pipe fittings (iron, exclusive of valves).

Rivets (iron).

Screws (iron).

Spikes.

Staples (iron or steel).

Tacks (iron or steel).

Tee iron.

Tin plate,

Tubing, seamless steel.

Washers.

Wire (iron or steel), barb, coppered, fence, gal-
vanized, strand, telegraph or tinned.

‘Wire barrel hoops.

Wire rope or cable (in coils or on reels).

= From Montreal From Toronto From Hamilton
o 3
Nov. 6,|Mar. 15,|Aug. 12,|Sept. 13,| Jan. 1, | Dec. 1, |Nov. 6,|Mar. 15,/Aug. 12,| Sept., | Jan. 1, | Dec. 1, |Nov. 6,/ Mar. 15,]Aug. 12,| Sept., | Jan. 1, | Dec. 1,
1916 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921 1916 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921 1916 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921

L e A e I S 23 264 33 46 44} 413 173 25 35 34 313 163 19 24 333 32; 30
Lond(_m ......................... 22 254 32 45 43 40 16 183 23 32 31 29 134 153 193 273 26 241
L VTS T R e A N I 193 224 28 39 38 35 83 10 123 173 17 0§ 1. o oxtibnansdoad et atlve oo Sal To fe s o b s o o
TEXRRNE. oot s a s S e 18} 213 27 38 363 gl R A R I A e (L e Tk R o e 83 10 124 173 1% 15
O BouRd. . 7. < ns el 28 32 40 56 54 50 17 193 24} 343 33 303 17 20 25 35 34 313
T Y R RN - e e 154 18 224 313 304 28 163 193 24 333 324 30 174 20 25 35 34 313
Ottawa.... 113 13 164 23 224 204 184 213 27 38 363 34 194 224 28 39 38 35
G S e e R B R R i e R b s 18} 213 27 38 364 34 194 223 28 39 38 35

(50 e A R gl 1 2 3 4 5 6 y 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18

Rates are in cents per 100 1bs.
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28 SPECIAL COMMITTEE

SraremenT No. 11
(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON CATTLE, SHEEP AND HOGS IN CARLOADS, BETWEEN VARIOUS
POINTS IN' WESTERN CANA

e To Calgary To Winnipeg
om
Sept. 1, [May 10,|Aug. 12,|Sept. 13,|Jan. 1, |Aug. 15,(Sept. 1, |May 10,]Aug. 12,|Sept. 13,/ Jan. 1, |Aug. 15,
1914 1918 1918 1920 19"1 1921 1914 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921
Macleod........ 15 173 19 254 243 19 43 493 50 673 65 50
Lethbridge.. ... 16 18} 20 27 26 20 43 493 673 65 50
Cardston....... 44 50% 51 69 663 51
Red Deer 46 53 53 713 69 53
Stettler......... 433 50 503 68 654 50%
Coronation 42 483 49 633 49
Wilkie: 5. ... 37 42} 44 594 57 44
Yorkton........ 23 263 29 39 373 29
Mortlach. ...... 30 343 37 50 48 37
Broadview 23 263 29 39 373 29
Wirden: ... 200 . . 3ok 19 22 24 323 31 24
Carberrry : . 3ol 15 173 19 25 243 19
Deloraine....... 20 223 243 33 32 24}
Portage la
i 2.1 RS unChethsiel BUAINRRs | I AT BT MR RCRONE T b 10 113 123 17 163 123
Column..... ¥ 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12

Rates are in cents per 100 1bs.
Starement No. 12
(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON CATTLE, SHEEP AND HOGS IN CARLOADS, BETWEEN VARIOUS
POINTS IN EASTERN CANAD

= To Montreal To Toronto
Tom
Oct. 1, |Mar. 15,|Aug. 12,|Sept. 13,|Jan. 1, |Aug. 15,| Oct. 1, |[Mar. 15,|Aug. 12,|Sept. 13,| Jan. 1, |Aug. 15
1916 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921 1916 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921
Windsor......... 26 303 373 52} 37 16 183 23 32 31 23
Chatham....... 25 29 36 503 483 36 15 173 22 31 293 22
NAOD. <. <. 24 273 343 481 461 343 13 15 19 264 254 19
Wingham....... 24 273 344 484 463 343 13 15 19 263 254 19
Listowel........ 23 264 33 46 44} 33 12 14 173 244 234 17%
North Bay..... 21 24 30 42 401 30 16 183 23 32 31 23
Lindsay........ 19 22 273 383 37 273 10 143 143 203 193 14}
Drumbeo........ 22 25% 32 45 43 32 11 123 154 213 21 153
Renfrew... 14 16 20 28 27 20 16 183 23 32 31 23
Pembroke.... .. 15 174 22 31 293 22 18 203 253 35} 343 25%
Kemptville. ... . 13 15 19 264 25% 19 "17 193 244 34} 33 24%
Brockville.... .. 14 16 20 28 27 20 16 183 23 32 31 23
Winchester.... .. 12 14 17} 24} 233 173 17 193 243 343 33 243
Column..... 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 12

Rates are in cents per 100 1bs.
Srarement No. 13

(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON CATTLE, SHEEP AND HOGS, IN CARLOADS, FROM VARIOUS
STATIONS IN WESTERN CANADA, TO POINTS IN EASTERN CANADA, MONTREAL AND WEST

THEREOF
From Sept. 1, | Mar. 15, | Aug. 12, | Sept. 13, | Jan. 1, | Aug. 15,
1914 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921

90 1033 108 1483 143 1143
90 1033 108 148} 143 114

90 103 108 148} 143 1144

94 103} 108 1483 143 114}

94 1033 108 1483 143 1143

93 1033 108 1484 143 1145

90 103 108 148} 143 114}

89 1023 107 147 142 1133

88 101 106 146 140} 1124
77 88% 95 131 126 101

{ 88 101 106/ 146 140} 112}

BROORRIRW. oo ol e RR N 3 B gl 87 104 143 138 1104
ST e SR IR v S TG R R 75 86} 93 128 1234 99
BEERBEION S 1o o5 5 el hin e ol B Bk e U T e St o AT s A e 643 74 83 114 110 88
BOrtaRe I8 PYAITIO . . . oo vicn an s as s o sans s uB ¢ sie dr vis 624 72 81 11134 1074 86
ST R B S, Uy W AL I 603 693 79 108% 1 85
COIAN L, cresvons cdson iy e 5 So s 40 8 s 1 2 3 4 5 6

Rates are in cents per 100 1bs.



RAILWAY TRANSPORTATION COSTS

StatemeENT No. 14

{Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)

29

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES BETWEEN POINTS IN MANITOBA, SASKATCHEWAN AND ALBERTA

ON BUILDING AND PAVING MATERIAL CONSISTING OF:—

Brick (except enamelled, fire or glazed), building, paving, pressed or hollow.
Sand, moulding.

Blocks, asphalt paving.

Drain tile, farm.

Fireproofing, concrete, plaster or terra cotta (not architectural or ornamental).
Flue lining.

Tile, hollow building.

Wall, coping, clay.

Distances in Miles Jan. 1, |March15,| Aug. 16, | Sept. 13, | Jan. 1, Dee. 1,
1917 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921
over not over

.. 2 23 4 53 5 5

5 23 3 5 7 6} 6
10 3 33 5 7 6} 6
25 . 4 41 6 8 8 vy
40 4% 5 63 9 8% 8
50 43 5% 4 93 9 8%
60 5 6 7 93 9 8%
70 5} 6 73 10 10 9
80 5% 6% 73 10 10 4
100 6 T 8 11 103 93
120 63 % 8% 113 11 10
140 7 9 12 114 11
160 7% 8% 93 13 124 11}
180 10 13} 13 12
200 8% 10 104 14 13} 123
225 104 11 15 14} 13
250 9% 10} 113 15% 15 14
275 9% 11 114 15% 15 14
300 10 113 12 16 154 14}
350 11 12} 13 173 17 15%
400 12 14 14 19 18 17
450 13 15 15 203 194 18

Col. 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8

Rates are in cents per 100 pounds,



30 . SPECIAL COMMITTEE

Blocks, building (concrete).

Blocks, paving (asphalt or stone).

Sratement No. 15
(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)

STATEMEN T SHOWING RATES BETWEEN POINTS IN EASTERN CANADA ON BUILDING MATERI AL
N CARLOADS, CONSISTING OF—

Brick, building (except enamelled or glazed).

Fire brick.
Fire clay, nozzles or sleeves.

Hollow brick (fireproofing), not glazed or enamelled.

Blocks, sewer (vitrified sedgment).

Stone, rough or partly dressed, not sawn, carved, lettered, traced or polished.

Distances in Miles Oct. 25, | Mar. 15, | Aug. 12, | Sept. 13, | Jan.1, | Deec.1,
1916 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921
over not over -
10 3 33 5% 3 73 ey !
10 3% 4 6 8% 8 e
20 4 43 63 9 9 8
30 43 5 4 10 93 9
40 5 6 8 11 11 10
50 5% 6} 8% 12 11% 1
60 6 7 9 123 12 11
70 63 73 93 13} 13 12
80 7 8 10 14 13% 123
90 73 8% |. 103 143 14 13
100 8 9 11 15% 15 14
125 8% 10 12 17 16 15
150 9 10% 123 173 17 15
175 93 11 13 18 17% 1
200 10 11} 13% 19 18 17
225 103 12 14 193 19 17%
250 11 123 143 20% 1 18
275 113 13 15 21 19
300 123 143 163 23 22 203
350 133 15% 173 243 23% 22
400 14} 164 183 26 25 23
450 153 18 20 28 27 25
Col. 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8

Rates are in cents per 100 pounds.




Starement No. 16

(Furnished by the Board of Railway C’ummiséioners)

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON LUMBER AND FOREST PRODUCTS IN CARLOADS, FROM BRITiSH COLUMBIA POINTS TO VARIOUS STATIONS IN
3 EASTERN CANADA

1910 April 12, July 25, Aug. 19, Sept. 16, Jan. 1, April 21, Deec, 27,
1918 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921 1921
To

From | From | From | From | From | From | From | From | From | From | From | From | From | From | From | From
Coast | Nelson | Coast | Nelson | Coast | Nelson | Coast | Nelson | Coast | Nelson | Coast | Nelson | Coast | Nelson | Coast | Nelson
Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points

Toronto and Points taking same rates............. 67 60 717 67 74 67 79 72 1063 98% 1033 943 90 81 88% 81

Montreal and Points taking same rates............ 70 63 75 703 73 70 80 75% 1063} 103 106} 993 95 88 90 87

COMIIN. v o v e e 1 P 4 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 15 16

Rates are in cents pe: 100 pounds.
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SPECIAL COMMITTEE

Statement No. 17

(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON LUMBER AND FOREST PRODUCTS, IN CARLOADS, FROM BRITISH
COLUMBIA POINTS TO VARIOUS STATIONS IN WESTERN CANADA

% 1905 April 12, 1918 Aug. 12, 1918 Sept. 13, 1920 Jan. 1, 1921 Dee. 1, 1921
o
From | From | From | From | From | From | From |From | From | From | From | From
Coast | Nelson | Coast | Nelson | Coast | Nelson| Coast | Nelson | Coast | Nelson | Coast | Nelson
Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points | Points
Calgary......... 364 203 393 23% 443 283 60 383 58 37| - 533 34
Swift Current.. . 40 25 43 28 48 33 65 441 623 43 573 393
Regina.......... 40 30 44 34 49 39 66 521 634 50% 59 47
Saskatoon. . .... 40 33 44 37 49 42 66 563 63% 54 59 50%
Winnipeg........ 40 33 45 38 50 43 673 58 65 56 60 51%
Fort William 45 40 50 45 55 50 74} 674 13 65 66 60
Column.... . 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12
|
Rates are in cents per 100 Ibs.

SratremenT No. 18

(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON LUMBER AND FOREST PRODUCTS, IN CARLOADS BETWEEN
POINTS IN EASTERN CANADA

May 1, Dec. 1, | Mar. 15, | Aug. 12, | Sept. 13, | Jan. 1, Dec. 1,
Distance in Miles 1908 1916 1918 1918 1920 1921 1921
over notover
3 3 3% 5 7 7 6}
5 33 3 4 5% 73 73 7
10 4 4 4 6} 9 9 8
20 43 5 6 73 10% 10 93
30 5 53 6} . 8 11 11 10
40 5 5% 63 8 11 11 10
50 5% 6 7 9 123 12 113
60 6 i 73 93 133 13 12
70 6% 7 8 10 14 133 12}
80 7 74 8 104 14} 14 13
90 e B 9 11} 16 15} 144
100 8 81 10 12 17 16 15
125 81 9 104 123 17% 17 154
150 9 91 11 13 18 174 163
175 9% 10 113 14 194 19 174
200 10 103 12 144 20} 193 18
225 103 11 12 15 213 20 19
250 11 113 13 15} 214 21 193
275 113 12 14 163 23 224 20}
300 12 123 14} 17 24 23 21}
325 12 12 143 17 24 23 213
350 12} 13 15 174 24} 233 22
375 123 13 15 174 243 233 22
400 : 13 133 153 18 25 24} 22}
425 A60. 1 D e P 13 134 154 18 25 243 224
450 R e R W I CoAe T 133 14 16 19 263 25} 24
475 50000 LN ShEiea i e 13} 14 16 19 26} 254 24
500 BB L L T TR ) T 14 144 164 104 273 263 243
550 Q0L S0k, 2o Msnliehae o e 15 153 18 203 283 273 254
600 T A T ) 16 17 193 221 313 305 28
650 FO0NE . S R 17 18 204 24 334 32 30
700 0L o St e BTt o 18 19 22 25 35 34 313
750 BOBC, oiv s LR T 19 20 23 26 364 35 324
800 BBOEN s o el et 20 21 24 27 38 36% 34
850 D00 4 sy T S BULRE Y B 21 22 254 28 39 38 35
900 ROl dey TR W 22 23 26} 29 404 39 36%
950 2, 00000 2l AD et Rkt 23 24 273 30 42 404 374
Col. 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9

Rates are in cents per 100 lbs.
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Srarement No. 19

(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON COAL, IN CARLOADS, BETWEEN VARIOUS POINTS IN EASTERN CANADA
From Prescott " From Niagara Frontier
T 0
4 Nov. 20, Mar 21, Aug. 12, Sept. 13, Dec. 24, Sept. 15, Mar. 15, Aug. 13, Sept. 13,
1916 1918 1918 1920 1921 1916 1918 1918 1920
A B A B A B A B A B A B A B A B A B
DR FallE. . . vl Vs suihgse 69 69 84 84 | 110 | 110 | 125 | 125 | 125 ( 125 | Hamilton 55 55 70 70 90 | 1 105
Porth........ 92 92| 107 | 107 | 140 | 140 | 155 | 155 | 155 | 155 | Toronto 66 66 81 81| 100 | 100 | 115 | 115
Ottawa. . 83 72 08 87 120 110 135 | 125 139 141 zalt..... 88 88 103 103 130 130 1 45
Renfrew 112 112 127 127 160 160 180 180 180 205 Guelph.. . 99 99 114 114 140 140 155 155
T SN R R A S 141 | 146 ( 156 | 161 | 190 [ 190 | 210 | 210 | 210 | 224 | Woodstock 99 99 | 114 | 114 | 150 | 140 | 165 | 155
Peterboro 130 | 130 | 145 | 145 | 180 | 180 | 200 | - 200
Parry Sound 185 ( 185 | 200 | 200 | 240 | 240 | 260 | 260

A—Anthracite Coal. B—Bituminous Coal.

Rates are in cents per gross ton.

A—Anthracite Coal.  B—Bituminous Coal.
Rates are in cents per ton (See Note).
Nore.—To Hamilton and Woodstock rates are, on Anthracite, per gross ton;

on Bituminous, per net ton. All other rates per net ton for both anthracite
and bituminous.
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34 “ ... SPECIAL COMMITTEE =
S"l"AmlﬂN'l‘ No. 20 4 0w
(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON COAL, IN CARLOADS, FROM LETHBRIDGE, ATLA., TO VARIOUS
POINTS IN W'ESTERN CANADA

To : March Sept. March Aug. Sept.
12,1912 | 1, 1914 15,1918 | 12,1918 | 13, 1920

P ET Y 00, SR L L e e P e R e Ll el 205 160 175 210 230
;imft Cilrrent. .. 1 La s sobe 74 §35° 22% g;g ?% 3728

00BEJAW . ...... T 4
Broadview.. 355 | 300 315 370 380
randon..... 420 350 365 420 440
WRIRBIDOR . ol o e by B e i il PG o SRS Ll 445 410 425 480 500
1 3 4 g

Rates are in cents per net ton.
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Srarement No. 19

(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)
STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON COAL, IN CARLOADS, BETWEEN VARIOUS POINTS IN EASTERN CANADA
From Prescott - From Niagara Frontier
To o
Nov. 20, Mar 21, Aug. 12, Sept. 13, Dec. 24, Segt. 15, Mar. 15, Aug. 13, Sept. 13,
1916 1918 1918 1920 1921 91 1918 1918 1920
A B A B A B A B A B A B A B A B A B
oSl T | e SRR R T OO 69 69 84 84| 110 110 | 125 125 | 125 | 125 | Hamilton 55 55 70 70 90 90 | 105 | 105
Perth...... : 92 92| 107 | 107 | 140 | 140 | 155 | 155 | 155 | 155 | Toronto 66 66 81 81| 100 | 100 115 | 115
Ottawa. . 83 72 98 87 120 110 135 125 139 141 CGalt. ..., 88 88 103 103 130 130 | 145 145
Renfrew. .. 112 112 127 127 160 160 180 180 180 | 205 Guelph 99 99 114 114 140 140 155 155
e s R A I N 141 146 156 161 190 190 210 | 210 210 224 Woodstoek.................. 99 99 114 114 150 140 | 165 | 155
Peterboro..... ............. 130 | 130 | 145 | 145 | 180 [ 180 | 200 | 200
Parry Bound.. ... v q: oonss e 185 | 185 [ 200 | 200 | 240 | 240 | 260 | 260

A-—Anthracite Coal.

B—Bituminous Coal.

Rates are in cents per gross ton.

A—Anthracite Coal. ~ B—Bituminous Coal.
Rates are in cents per ton (See Note).
Nore.—To Hamilton and Woodstock rates are, on Anthracite, per gross ton;

on Bituminous, per net ton. All other rates per net ton for both anthracite
and bituminous. :

-
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Srarement No. 20 =9 i
(Furnished by the Board of Railway Commissioners)

STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON COAL, IN CARLOADS, FROM { "’HDGE.ZA‘TLA.. TO VARIOUS
POINTS IN WESTERN CANADA a] 3
To March t. | March | Aug. Sept.
. 12,1912 | l??ﬁ! 15,1918 | 12,1918 | 13, 1920
Troe e SN e I R e 25 | 160 175 210 230
Swift Current o) 240 200 215 260 270
MOOBRIAW ... ..« o vansoi v nss 205 240 255 =~ 300 - 320
Broadview... 355 300 315 - 370 | 380
Brandon........ 420 350 365 420 440
Winnipeg.......... 445 410 425 480 500
Column 3 4 5
Rates are in cents per net ton.



RAILWAY TRANSPORTATION COSTS

Srarement No. 21

(Furnished by Board of Railway Commissioners)
STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON COAL, IN %%RﬁIA,OéA)S, BETWEEN VARIOUS POINTS IN EASTERN

From Springhill Junction From Sydney Mines From Stellarton
To
Mar. 15,|Aug. 12,|Sept. 13, Mar. 15,]Aug. 12,|Sept. 13, Mar. 15,|Aug. 12,|Sept. 13,
1917 |\ Tygig | 1018 | 1920 | 1917 |T1gis | 1918 || 1930 | 1917 [T19is || 1918 | 1920
90 105 140 155 150 165 200 220 80 95 120 135
140 155 190 210 110 125 160 180 100 115 150 165
120 135 170 190 210 225 270 290 160 175 210 230
170 170 220 250 250 290 310 190 190 220 240
170 185 220 240 250 2656 310 330 190 205 250 270
140 155 190 210 230 245 290 310 180 195 230 250
180 195 230 250 250 265 310 330 200 215 260 280
190 190 240 270 270 310 330 215 215 260 280
290 290 330 350 400 400 450 470 320 320 370 390
260 260 300 320 365 365 420 440 300 300 350 370
305 305 360 380 400 400 450 470 340 340 390 410
14 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12

Rates are in cents per net ton.
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RAILWAY TRANSPORTATION COSTS 35
SI'ATIHIK]! No. 21
(Furnished by Board of Railway Commissioners)
STATEMENT SHOWING RATES ON COAL, IN CCAAI&IA’ODA;?S' BETWEEN VARIOUS POINTS IN EASTERN

:

From Springhill Junction From Sydney Mines From Stellarton
To
Mar. 15,|Aug. 12,|Sept. 13, Mar. 15,|Aug. 12,|Sept. 13, Mar. 15,|Aug. 12,|Sept. 13,
1017 | Toig || 1918 | 1920 | 1917 [T1gis | 1e18™'| 1020 | 1917 [T1eis | 1918 | 1920
90 105 140 155 150 165 200 220 80 95 120 135
140 | 155 190 210 110 125 160 180 100 115 150 165
120 135 170 100 210 225 270 290 160 175 210 230
170 170 200 220 250 250 290 310 190 190 220 240
170 185 220 240 250 265 310 330 190 205 250 270
140 155 190 210 230 245 290 310 180 195 230 250
180 195 230 250 250 265 310 330 200 215 260 280
190 190, 220 240 270 270 310 330 215 215 260 280
290 330 350 400 450 470 320 320 370 390
260 260 300 320 365 365 420 440 300 300 350 370
305 305 360 380 400 450 470 340 340 390 410
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12

Rates are in cents per net ton.



mmmmmmm

- Jl..‘l..‘ll._.n Sadeaye s

mqumwi, #gi

e 4|Jll..|

LR RS vt |
mm =3

"

il

mwmaxm

| mndnblisag oo

R

i MR Sk




&

OFFICIAL REPORT OF EVIDENCE
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SPECIAL COMMITTEE APPOINTED TO CONSIDER
RAILWAY TRANSPORTATION COSTS

No. 2—FRIDAY, MAY 19, 1922
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Mr. Beatty, President, Canadian Pacific Railway.
Mr. Lanigan, General Freight Agent, Canadian Pacific Railway.

OTTAWA
F. A, ACLAND
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ComyiTTEE RooM 424,
House oF CoMMONS,
FripaY, May 19, 1922.

The Select Special Committee appointed to make enquiry into the question of
railway transportation costs and the effect upon Canadian National Railways and
other lines, as well as upon agricultural development and Canadian industry generally
of the expiration of the suspension of the Crowsnest pass agreement on July 6 next,
met at 11 o’clock a.m., the Hon. A. K. Maclean, the Chairman, presiding.

-The CHAIRMAN: Gentlemen we will commence our proceedings this morning.
Since last we met when' the sub-committee reported, there has been distributed to
the members of the House of Commons and Senate No. 1 of our proceedings, and
you will have found before this at the back of the proceedings the information which’
it was agreed would be pr inted before the first meeting of the Committee. You will
find there first a copy of the ‘Act authorizing the payment of a subsidy for the Crows-
nest pass railway which is printed in full. Next, you will find a statement of the
amounts and dates of payment of this’ subsidy to the Canadian Pacific Railway Com-
pany. Then will follow some 21 statements, I think, prepared by the Railway Com-
mission, and I should like to acknowledge their courtesy and promptness in furnishing
the Committee with these statements. The Manitoba agreement, so éalled, is not
so far printed; largely because it was not available to us. The statute itself was,
but there was very little in that that would be of information to the ICommittee.
‘The important matter was the Order in Council passed by the Governor in Council
of Manitoba under that statute; but it ‘was mot available at Ottawa. I have tele-
graphed for it to Winnipeg, and it will be here shortly. In the meanwhile, I think
we can very well proceed without it. In a few moments there will be a map placed
on the wall. We will close at ten minutes to one o’clock in order to make arrange-
ments for our next meeting and to discuss what further witnesses will be heard.
Mr. Beatty, president of the C.P.R., is present this morning upon request. I assume
that he has read the order of reference as published in the proceedings, and that
when he comes to make his statement it shall be relative to that, in so far as he can
make it. I should like to ask the Committee to allow Mr. Beatty to make a con-
tinuous statement, and that all questions be reserved, so far as possible. I do not
mean to say that that must be rigidly observed, but if possible I should like it until
his statement is concluded when therg will be ample opportunity to ask him ques-
tions. When we reach the stage when the members of the Committee desire to ask
questions, I hope we will agree that the same questions do not be asked more than
once. I will try to prevent it myself, and T hope I will have your backing to prevent
a duplication of questions. I shdll now call upon Mr. Beattys

ArcHAMBAULT: What is the exact date of the Order in Cotmeil of 1918
suspendlng the Crowsnest pass agreement?

The CHARMAN: The first- Order in Council suspending the Crowsnest pass
agreement was dated July 27, 1918. -

E. W. Bearry called and sworn.

The Wirness: Mr. Chairman, and members of the Committee, in compliance
with the directions of the Chairman, and I presume the instructions of the Commit-
tee, I have reduced what I have to say to the form of a memorandum.. It is a con-
nected statement, and I think that giving 1t to you in this form will probably shorten
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the proceedings and give the mformatlon in a more concrete and quxcker way than
I could if I had simply to answer questions. ( Reads) P A

“The Canadian Pacific Railway received a subsidy of $3,381,000 in 1897 for
the construction of a railway through the Crowsnest pass into southern British

Uolumbia. The total cost of the rallways constructed to carry out the bargain was

"$19,000,000 odd and in consequence of this subsidy rates were imposed involving
reductions in the following commodities westbound from Fort William and points

east to all points west of Fort William on the company’s main line or on any line of

railway throughout Canada owned or leased or operated on account of the com-
pany: / b 1 i .
Upon all green and fresh fruits +vic. +v oo is vu we o 883 per cent

Coal oil . i T e e R e e SO 5
Cordage and blnder twme ce R PR ) iy

Agricultural implements of all kinds, set up or in parts 10
Tron, mcludmg bar, band Canada plates, galvanized,
sheet, pipe, pipe-fitfings, nails, splkes and horze-

BHOeS e gl o s S G S S S R LN 7 i
AL kinds iof - wire 16k il e i o sie e s e SR L S () &
Window glass o 2w ivn & i SRR T i
Paper for building and rooﬁng purposes S gt ST e | Y
Roofing felt, box and packing il el il Sl S O 05
Paints 'of all kindetand oils: vl Hisi adient ey Bty e s é
Fiive: stoek il i Surn I RS v s s ST S e 1eka 1) & ’
Woodenwale.... RSB MLl R SR B ) 5e
Uouaeholdfurnlture............'.......... 10 ¥

* I'ns stavate further provided that there should be a reduction in the com-
pany’s then existing rates and tolls on grain and flour from all points on its main
line, branches and connections west of Fort William to Fort William and, Port
Arthur and all points east, of three cents per one hundred pounds.”

In order to take the Committee back for a moment to the conditions which pre-
vailed at the time the Government and ourselves made that agreement, we have
had extracted from the company’s records the daily compensation paid to our men
at that time and the cost of the principal commodities entering into rallway opera-
tion,

“The daily compensation of the principal classes of employees in 1898 -when
the rates were effective was as undermentioned: (For the purpose of comparison the

oY

rates paid in 1922 for the same classes of employees and the percentage of increase .

is given.)”

The employees are divided into different headings—Train Service, Mamtenance
of Way, Station Employees, Truckers and Porters, Mechanical Shops, ete. I should
not perhaps bother you for the moment with all of the rates. I will glve you a few
examples of the principal changes. ILocomotive engineers were paid in 1898 32.9
cents per hour; they were paid in 1922 $6.08 per day or .76 cents per hour, an
increase of 131 per cent.' Firemen were increased 217 per cent, conductors 111 per
cent, baggagemen 151 per cent, brakemen 125 per cent. In freight train service
the locomotive engineers were paid 86 cents per hour in 1898, and 86 cents per
hour in 1922, an increase of 137.6 per cent. Firemen were paid 20 cents in 1898 as
against 63 cents in 1922, an increase of 213 per cent. Conductors were paid 28
cents in 1898 as against 72 cents in 1922, an increase of 155 per cent. Brakemen,
20 cents in 1898 as against 56 cents in 1922, an increase of 174 per cent. Main-
tenance of way, section foremen were paid+«$1.80 per day in 1898 as against $4.55
in 1922, an increase of 216 per cent. Sectionmen, $1.21 per day as against $3.20, an
increase of 230 per cent. Station employees, agents and operators for eastern and
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A e *wmrn hneg, mcruw& in var ous pexcentages——@'f&‘ per cent for operators east, and

tors west 342 per cent. Assistant agents 334.2 per cent in the east and 373 per cent
i ‘in the west. Truckers and porters increased by a percentage of 226. In the mechani-
ok ,cal shops we met “the g'reatest disparity in ‘rates, machinists being increased from 19
e cemfs to 77 cents per hour, or 305 per cent; blacksmiths from 20 cents to 77 cents,
~ or 285 per cent; carpenters from 19 cents to 77 cents, or 305 per cent; and car
~ repairers from 14 cents to 72 cents, or an increase of 414 per cent. (Statement fol-
L lows) — !
COMPENSATION Pamp Vartous CLASSES OF EmpLoYees, May, 1898 axp May, 1922, ANDp PERCEN'!AGE 0
Ilgcnmsn 1N 1922 over 1898.

% 2 y Reduced | 100 miles | Reduced Hourly
/ 100 miles to or to per centage
2 -| or 10 hours hourly 8 hours hourly of
Train Service per day basis per day basis increase
1 \
‘e 1922 ¢
: ; : 1898 1898 1922 1922 over
o : \ » 1898
ga0 ; ; $ cts. cts. $ cts. cts. p.c.
Passenger— - 4 3 ‘
Locomotlve SHOMBEREY TR T o o 3'29 32-9 6 08 76:0 131-0
VS 4 A g A W %1183 18+3 4 64 58-0 217-0
) Conductor ............................ 2 53 25-3 4 27 53-4 T L L
BRBEOTOTRAN, 570105 oot s 8ok 151 15-1 304 38-0 151-7
BraseaTan e b T S R R 163 16-3 2 93 36-6 A25-2
Train Service— '
Freight—
Locomotlve engineer. . 362 362 6 88 86-0 - 137+6
T el IRl 201 20-1 5 04 63-0 213-5
0y 18 (o P e R AR SR L T 2 84 28-4 5 80 72:5 155-3
g L TR AT G e SR Ol 2 04 20-4 4 48 56+ 0 174-5
: Per day :
. Maintenance of Way— "
Dection Toreman. ' o) Gk b v ey 1 80 18-0 4 55 56-9 216+:1
eI AN A R0 T tis s i s b it 121 12-1 320 { 400 230-6
Per Month
Station Employees 300 hours 204 hours
3 ” per molnth — per month — —
$ . ota; cts. TR 7 ets. p.c
Agent and operator, lines east....:...... 60 25 20-0 152 26 74-6 273-0
wesb. .5 let 55 00 18-3 160 26 78-5 329-0
Night operator, lines east.. . 44 00 147 125 26 61-4 3177
WOBLI o 4 45 00 15-0 135 26 66-3 342-0
Assistant agent, lines east.. W 34 20 11-4 101 00 49-5 334.2
West &bl T 30 00 100 96 50 ° 47-3 373:0
Per Hour
Truckers and porters.................... T ¥ s SRS o {1y | bkt BRI 2266
M echancial Shops—

o G L gl (738 BN RS RS M A 3053
e A R I S graast e A 285-0
DR S 2 s ke S0 il oo e o S el e S G St 305-3
(6 T A e AR [ 43 U GRS (K el S KAt R 414-3

. The comparison of the principal commodities entering into railway operatioms,

which I presume will be printed in the record and which I will not read in detail,
. [Mr. Beatty.]
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- from $2.67 in 1899 to $6.89 in 1922 an mcrease “of 158 per cent.. A % :

“For the purpose of comparison too, a statement of the pnnelpal 1tems of
material used by the .raﬂway and the cost of each in 1898 as compared mth 1922‘ A
with the percentage of increase in each case follows.

£ .
STATEMENT OF PRICES PAID FOR THE PRINCIPAL® ITEMS OF MATEBIAL USED BY THE RAILWAY, YEARS 1898 m sy
+ 1922 AND PERCENTAGE OF INCREASE As cOMPARED WirtH 1898.
pa

A < 1898 1922 | Increase
$ ctd| -8 ets pee.
)
LU 3T T et A Rl M A b SRINGL gl el RNt Sl ‘ 225 3 50 55-56
%’i}eesl lo;:om%ttve...é. s ps e P e i g gg 13 ';g gz;z . 53
toar, 43 x8......... £ _ . :
e e %;((9.“ 9 00 11 62 |, 29-11L
Nails, wire, base.......... §i 1 80 3 50 94 ‘
Couplers, Fraipht onrs, oMo R O ST 13 50 27 60 104-45
PABSONGEF CAT, 115 2 B e M S e 17 50 42 40 142-30 = g
Coke .o, i o OB SASHIEIE 4L b M RS o aae - 500 775 - 55-00
Lo Ty LR e e Trlect oty Rl R i e s R e e 21 50 26 25 22-10 3
Colvent, Bortland : 2 £ 450 Ll s o I O et o 2 00 . 315 57 50
NORDe iogle . o B v O 3T SRR G S 2 el B Lo RO 22 50 51 00 126 67
Eamber, e decking = b iis ey Se S e G S S e e 11 00 15 00 36-37
G Sonr o e e e e T e S TS L e R 023, 029 26-10 3
LT by S AR S S I RN S SR L 0 45 0 64 42-23
Waste gotton (Whitte) ! Ll ad s e iis ol 1F Sl el PR et R 6 25 22 40 25838 j
No. 2 woole il bua g St Sl 6 75 2485 | . 268-15 £
Yo sNo. Towool: bl L Wi 12 50 36 15 ' 189-23 7
Sorings, bolater: ! 2 il U0 Tl Ul i b e e IR TR T o 3 00 475 58-34 2
Angles and channels, base 110 2304 9042 |
SrPan and sleel-bars;ibase . .o S0 GRS i S g e B s K 130 2 073 59 62 2
Steel plates, base,...........0.... B b s LR A S R i 110 132 |+ 20-00
TR R e SRS G R M R ST TR LA, PR 2 50 375 50-00 T
BEmndllc bolte .l LI 2L TR N e s ol e e 2 55 5 15 102-00 g-
Track spikes............. AT o 8 Fa At £ T IS Eew kRS A o 1 87% "3 00 60-00 <
IO CASUIngs 7000 L e G e R e gt el 6 50 /1200 | 8460 <
Brass castings............. B ol (i (T AR e e 15 00 17 00 - 13-34
AT T R SR M S Do LS R T (L R S S DL T 290 700 141-40 p
Paint, freight car, brown................ 1 RN A (e A 0 63 110 74-60 © ¢ g
“  black, brxdge ............................................. 110 118 72 !
ST R e A S S Sl 2 50 3 50 40-00 1
1901 1922 ]
e T L B o e s M e LR e 26 00 50 00 92-32
1899 1922 | ; }
19758 e A AN B L TR Al i 3 SR e I g e 2 67 689 | 15805 T
. » \
In 1897 the operating ratio of the Canadian Pacific Railway was:
A0 80T .t S r s s o e s e oo G D R Rl S
2 1230 PO Rl e U Ve Ry S R RS IR ) 2 L
18097 Jo dan Il Tisiam s i et L N e e AT 3
AR e o e B e el e 2 BTGRP ¥
In other words, while it cost the Company 57.16 cents to earn a_dollar .in 1897, i

it cost 82.28 cents to earn a dollar in 1921, an increase of 43.95 per cent.”

The results of our operations in these two years I think will be interesting to the
Committee as showing the general increase that took place in everything from gross
earmnga, and the relative disparity between the operating costs and the revenues—
that*is, the increase of the former being so much greater proportlonat’ely than the
latter. In the year ending December 31, 1897, we operated 7,300.1 miles of railway.

In the year ending December 81, 1921, we operated ‘14,384 miles, an increase of 97 ’

[Mr. Beatty.]
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per cent. In 1897 our gross earnings were $24,049,000. In 1921 they were $193,021,000,
~ an increase of T02 per cent. Our working expenses increased from $13,745,000 in
1897 to \6158 820,000 in 1921, an increase of 1,055 per cent. Our net earnings
increaséd from $10,303,000 in 1897 to $34,201,000, an increase of 231 per cent. The
operating ratio, as I have said, in 1897 was 57.16 per cent, and in 1921 it was
82.28 per cent. The earmngs per passenger per mile were 1.82 cents in 1897 and .
2.89 cents in 1921 The earnings per ton per mile were 0.78 cents in 1897 and 1.19
cents in 1921. ;
“The results of the Company’s operations in 1897 as compared with 1921
sho;uld also be considered:

A :

Year ending December 31, 1897 Year Ending December 31, 1921 Percentage
’ Increase
: £ ; ¥ p.c.
Mileage operated— Mileage operated—
Eastern lines............... 3,690-9| Eastern lines.............. 5,102-0 38-2
Western lines.............. 3,609-2] Western lines. . LR et 9,282-0 157-2
5 [ SR T et v e B e 14,384-0 97-0
. Gross earnings............. $ 24,049,534 65 Grossearnings............ $ 193,021,854 40 702-6
Working expenses.......... 13,745,753 76| Working expenses.......... 158,820,114 09 1,055:4
Net earnings............... $ 10,303,775 89| Net earnings......:....... $ 34,201,740 31 231-9
Operating ratio.......... P 57-16%| Operating ratio............ 82-28%
Earnings per passenger per Earnings per passenger per z
o A S e R 1.82 cts. AR S S e N 2.89 cts. 58:8
Earnings per ton per mile. . 0.78 cts.| Earnings per ton per mile.. 1.19 cts. 52:6

The year 1899 was the first year that reflected completely the effect of the Crows-
nest reductions. On December *1, 1921, reductions in freight and passenger tolls
were ordered by the Board of Railway Commissioners. The following shows a com-
parison between earnings and cost of operation in 1899 and the earnings and costs
for 1922 based on 1921 tonnage on scales of rates and wages now effective:”

This is on a constructive earning basis, taking 1921 tonnage as the basis, apply-
ing the reductions which the Railway Commission made in December 1921, making
allowances for the decreases which we know we can accomplish and giving you the
net result. In 1899 the gross earnings were $29,230,000. The projected earnings for
1922 on the basis I have mentioned amounts to $182,960,000, or an increase of 526
per cent. In 1899 the working expenses were $16,999,000, as against $149,133,000
in 1922, an increase of 777 per cent. The net earnings would increase from
$12,230,000. to $33,826,000. In 1899 the amount necessary to meet our dividends
and fixed charges was $11,176,000. In 1922 the amount as we know it now, but which
will probably be increased by the sale of securities during the year, iz $35,027,000.
In other words, on that ba*sm, applymg‘the decreases of December last to an imaginary
tonnage of 1921—that is, imagine that the tonnage in 1922 would be the same as
1921—we would fall short of making our dividends and fixed charges.

[Mr. Beatty.]




Year Ending December 31, 1899 -
; Mileage .operated—v‘ Mileage operated— e i Ul S e
pisRiasterndines., | L vl 3,733:4) Eastern lines...... AR 5,102~ 36 I
Western lines.............. 3,999-6/ Western lines.............. - 132- ;
AT it R 7,333-0 Total....... f.. 860
Gross earnings............. $ 29,230,038 26| Grossearnings............ $ 182,960,038 00| «  526:3
Working expenses.......... 16,999,872 77| Working €XPENSes. ... ... 149,133,714 00 777-0
Net earnings.............. $ 12,230,165 49| Net earnings.............. $ 33,826,324 00| 176-6-
Operating ratio............ g 58:169,| Operating ratio......... b 81-51%,
Earnings per passenger per Earnings per passenger per| 3
vt S anEONINGETE SRt 1.79 cts. L RS R el 2.81 cts. 56-9
Earnings per ton per mile. . 0.74 cts.| Earnings per ton per mile.. 1.14 cts. 54-1

For the moment I would like to draw your attention to one or two phases of the
agreement itself, not because I would propose to take any legal position in respect
of it at this hearing, but because I think perhaps the members would be interested
to know how that agreement was applied by thé transportation companies since 1897. -

“The Company is advised that under the Crowsnest agreement and statute
the Company is under legal obligation to make the prescribed rates effective only
on the mileage of railway in existence in 1897. But the Company, in an endeavour
to establish equality of rates, applied the Crowsnest basis while it was in effect to its

" new mileage and as new conatructlon was undertaken by other railways the same
relative rates were made. , In the end, therefore, the rates were made applicable by
the Canadian Pacifie Rallway to about 13,772 miles of rallway instead of 7,300,

“which was the mileage under construction or in operatlon in 1897. “If the mileage

constructed by other companies since 1897 is added, it is safe to say that the rates
were applied to four or five times the mileage in existence at the time the statute
was passed.

It is conceded that on the expiration of Sectlon 325 of the Railway Act, which
suspended the Crowsnest rates for three years from July, 1919, the Crowsnest
agreement and statute will be binding and incapable of being varied except with the

consent of Parliament. It must not be forgotten, however, that the extension of the

rates to territory not covered by the bargain was made hefore the War and while
the Company was transporting merchandise under normal conditions and under
normal expenses. In the circumstances now existing to apply the act in this generous
fashion would place a heavier ‘burden on all transportation companies than was
contemplated when the original contract was made in 1897 or when the rates were
voluntarily extended to additional territory. If the rates are applied to the limited
territory covered by the agreement it will bring about an inequality of treatment
between different parts of Western Canada which must of necessity result in some
districts being favoured over others which now enjoy relatively equal rates.

It will be observed too that the reductions apply only to thirteen classes of

commodities (Exclusive of western grain) and only when moved from the East to .

the West. Rates on the same commodities between points in the ‘West or points in
the East and rates on all other commodities are not affected by the Crowsnest
agreement or statute.”

L do not know whether the members of the committee have, in the form in which
I propose to give it, the history of the date changes in the last few years. It will
fit in very naturally, if you will permit me to state it, with what I propose to say and
what T have said. I do not think you have it in your record in any similar form:

[Mr. Beatty.] /
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“Because of war condltaons and the hlgh costs of labour, fuel and other supplies
whlch continued during the later years of the war and afterwards, rate increases were
allowed by the Railway Commission as follows:

March, 1918: 15% subject to the limitations imposed by the Crowsnest agree-
ment. No rates higher than the Crowsnest scale were established at that time and
some of the rates still remained below that scale.

In August, 1919, in view of the imposition of the McAdoo scale of wages and
working conditions.under Governmental authority in the United States, the Canadian
Government by Order in Council adopted the same scale of wages for rallway em-
ployees on 'Government lines and recommended its adoption by other companies in
Canada.”

By Hon. Mr. C"remr ;
Q ‘Was that 1918 or 19197—A. 1918; if T said 1919 1 was mlstaken

“Both the Government and the companies regarded this as a forced condition
and in consequence the Board of Railway Commissioners were directed to grant
similar increases in rates to those granted in the United States under Order in Council
P.C. 1863 on the recommendation of the Board of Railway Commissioners under
* authority of the War Measures Act the rates were increased effective August 12th,
1917. These rates were for the territory East of Fort William 259%. over the rates
made effective March 15th, 1918, and in the territory West of Fort William 259, calcu-
lated on the tariffs in force prior to March 15th. In -other words, in respect of
Western Canada, the 159% was to be'included in the 259%. The Order contained many
special provisions resulting in increases in many commodities being less than 25%.
No increases were allowed on Canadian lines on passenger, sleeping and parlour car
tariffs. The Canadian railways, therefore, did not obtain the full increase allowed in
the United States.”

“By virtue of this Order rates were for the first time established on a higher basis
than the Crowsnest scale. As to grain to Fort William and Port Arthur, the rate
then established from Winnipeg was the same as the Crowsnest scale, while from
territory West the rates ranged from one per cent per one hundred pounds higher at
Portage la Prairie to four cents per one hundred pounds higher from stations in the
territory between Regina and Calgary. ;

" “The next increase was in 1920, due again to further increases in wages given
by the Chicago Labour Board and the increasing costs of materials and supplies.
Similar wage increases were given in Canada to prevent a nation-wide strike.  The
increases in freight rates became effective on September 13th, 1920, being 40 per
cent in Eastern Canada and 35 per cent in Western Canada, except in the case of a
number of commodities where specific increases lower than these percentages were
granted. Passenger rates were increased 20 per cent both East and West subject to a
maximum of four cents per mile. Sleeping and parlour car rates were also advanced.
The Order provided that one-eighth of this inerease in Eastern Canada and one-seventh
in Western Canada should come off on December 31st, 1920.

“In July, 1921, a reduction was made in the wages on United States and Canadian
railways approximating in the case of the Canadian Pacific a decrease of 9.03 per cent
and the Railway Commission of its own motion instituted an investigation to decide
whether or not a change should be made in rates in Canada.  Subsequent to the
general increase of rates made in September, 1920, during 1921 the railways volun-
tarily mad\e-a number of important reductions in rates which, of course, quite materi-
ally reduced their revenues. Among the more important voluntary reductions were
grain rates from Fort William and Lake Ports both to the seaboard and for domestic
consumption in Eastern Canada, which it was estimated would amount to a redue-
tion of $1,169,000.00. On livestock a reduction amounting to about 25 per cent was
made from the existing rates owing to the serious condition in which that important
industry found itself by reason of economic conditions. Reductions were also

\ ' [Mr. Beatty.]




made on hay in Eastern Canada, on lumber from Paclﬁc ﬂhast to easbem meﬂis on
wool and hides from western to eastern points, and on a number of other eommodihes

between various points. As a result of the investigation set on foot by the Railway =

Commission reductions in rdtes were made on December 1st, 1921, lmder General Order
No. 350, as follows:

“In the territory east of Fort William and Port" Arthur rates were reduced 25
per cent over the rates in effect prior to September 13th, 1920. )

“Tn the territory west of Fort William and Port Arthur rates were reduced to 20 |
per cent over the rates in effect prior to September 13th, 1920,

“On through rates between Eastern and Western territories the above namgd
percentages to be applied to the East and West factors respectively. £

“Transcontinental commodity rates to be constructed on the basus of a decrease
of 23% per cent over the rates in effect prior to September 13th, 1920.

“Sleeping and parlour car fares reduced to the basis of 23 per cent over the fares
in effect prior to September 13th, 1920.

“The rates fixed under the Order of December 1st, 1921, are those now in effect. =

Labour Situation.

“The revision of rates of pay effective May 1st, 1920, aggregated an increase of
approximately 21 per cent on the total payroll.

“The decrease in rates of pay made effective July 16th, 1921, amounted to 9.03 per
cent of the total payroll.

“The Accounting Department have estimated that for the period J anuary 1st to

July 15th, 1922, as compared with the same period in 1921, the decrease will repre-

sent $4,114,350.

“Hearings have recently been concluded before the United States Railroad Labour
Board for all classes of employees except those of the: Engine and Train Servics
classes on the applications of the railways for further decreases in rates of pay and
the applications from the employees’ organizations for increases on present rates. The
decision of the Board has not yet been rendered, and is not likely to be for a few weeks.

“Hearings are likely to proceed shortly before the United States Railroad Labour
Board with respect to rates of pay and working conditions (particularly the payment of
time and one-half for overtime in road freight service) of Engine and Train Service -
classes. It is anticipated that these hearings will under existing conditions result in
some reduction in the amount of compensation paid, but to what extent cannot at
the moment be estimated.

“Decisions have recently been issued by the United States Railroad Labour
Board affecting working conditions for all classes of- employees, with the exceptmq
of Engine and Train Service classes, and particularly with respect to overtime pay-
ments for work in excess of eight hours per day and on Sundays and Holidays
together with some minor re-classification of rates, ete., for the Shop Trades. Figures
are not yet available to show even approximately what effect these changes will
have on the payrolls as they will, of course, be dependent very largely on business
conditions and the requirements of the service.” It is probable, however, that two
to three per cent would be a liberal allowance.

“The Railways in Canada have already served notices for the purpose of

negotiating similar revisions in rules affecting workihg conditions for all classes.

of employees, with the exception of Engine and Train Service classes, and negotia-
tions are now in-progress with employees’ committees. A revision of agreement has
already been concluded with the Maintenance of Way employees which will reduce
punitive overtime payments. It is expected that an agreement will also be reached
with the representatives of the Shop Crafts employees which will reduce expenses
to some extent by the modification of rules requiring  punitive overtime payments
and some minor changes with respect to classification of work as between higher and
[Mr. Beatty.] )
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~ lower rated em:ployees. Negotlatmns w111 proceed without delay with the other classes ;
of employees to which notices have been servd, but they may be prolonged and possibly
result in applications for the appointment of Boards of Conciliation. Any decreases
in expenses secured from these negotiations will represent only a small percentage on
the total payroll of the classes affected respectively. 4
- “The service of notices with regard to any further revision in rates of pay
are withheld pending developments in the United States as it is not antlc1pated
that any agreements could be reached until the situation clears there and any im-
- mediate action would probably involve proceedings which would have the effect of
causing greater delay in making any such changes effective than to await develop-
ments before t\aking action. :

¢ 1

< Eﬁ’ect oﬁapplwatwn of Crow’s Nest Scale. '

“The resolution appointing th1s Commlttee makes partwular reference to the
desirability of affording interested persons an opportunity to submit their views as
to the effect of the rates established by the Crowsnest pass agreement upon the
Canadian National Railways:and other lines, as well as upon the agricultural
development and Canadian mdustry generally.

“T find it very difficult to give this Committee reasonably accurate information
as to the effect on the Company’s revenues if the Crowsnest pass rates come into
immediate effect. The difficulties are three-fold:

“ First: It is impossible to make an accurate estimate as to the effect on revenues
without a detailed study of the traffic and an examination of the waybills. Such an
investigation could not be made in less than several months and the result would
not be available for the purposes of this Committee.

“Second: Before an estimate could be made, the question would have to be
determined whether the Crowsnest rates were to be applied only to the territory
covered by the original agreement and statute or to the larger territory to which
the railways extended the rates while they were effective. This question is one that
would have to be determined by the Directors of the Company after the most serious
consideration, subject, of course, to any ruling that mlght be made by the Board
of Railway Commissioners.

“Third: To introduce the Crowsnest pass rates either in the limited or
broader field would bring into existence rates substantially lower than rates applicable
to any other territory and to all other trafic. The Railway Act contains many
provisions to prevent discrimination between shippers and also between localities and
the only way to ascertain definitely what is discrimination is to obtain a ruling of
the Board of Railway Commissioners on the point.”

“The present position, so far as it relates to this last point, should possibly
be briefly stated. ‘

“In the months eof June, July and August, 1918, being the months that elapsed
between the Board’s Order increasing the rates 15 per cent effective April, 1918, and
the Order in Council further increasing rates in August, 1918, the railways were .
operating under a scale of rates o far as applicable to Crowsnest commodities that
might fairly be described as the Crow’s Nest scale because the increase granted by
the Board in March, 1918, made the increase conditional on the railways not exceeding
that scale. \

Since then, as has already been mentioned, rates were increased in KEastern
Canada by 25 per cent in August, 1918 (under Order in Council) and by 40 per
cent in September, 1920, but the increase of 40 per cent has been since reduced by
15 per cent, leaving a net increase over September, 1920, of 25 per cent. This'means
that rates in Eastern Canada, speaking generally, are about 56 per cent higher than
they were when the Crowsnest rates were last in effect. The increases granted in
Western Canada were, first 25 per cent under the Ordr in Council of August, 1918,

fEgr, [Mr. Beatty.]




46

but this increase was not based on the ratee eﬁ'ectivb n‘nmédmtelm or ut
on the rates in existence prior to the increase of 15 per cent grani;e& in March by
the Board of Railway Commissioners. The result wae that this inerease meant about
9 per cent advance on the rates in existence from June to August, 1918. A seeondr
adyvance of 35 per cent was made in September, 1920, but as in the case of the increase
of 40 per cent in Eastern Canada, this increase has already been reduced by 15 per'
cent, leaving the net increase at the present time 20 per cent over rates effective prior
to September, 1920. The result is that in Western Canada the rates effective prior
-speaking broadly, about 31 per cent higher than they were when the Crow’s Nest
rates were last in effect. The question therefore arises what are to /be the rates
effective throughout Canada if the Crowsnest rates are put in effect in Western
Canada. Shall they be applied in the original limited territory or shall they be
applied in the extended territory? If they.are applied, shall all other rates be main-
tained at their present level or shall they be reduced either to the rates in effect
prior to September, 1920, or to the rates in effect when the Crowsnest scale was last
effective in June, July and August, 19182 T know of no way in which these questions
can be dealt with by discussions that leave out of account the rulings the Board
of Railway Commissioners would feel called upon to make in the circumstances and
I would suggest that the Board of Railway Commissioners be invited to state w]nat

.-"1
in their opinion, would be the effect on the railways’ revenues if the Crowsmest 3
scale of rates would be immediately effective because they alone can pass upon the B
more important questions involved in that situation, especially in respect- of the =

effect on existing rates of the Crowsnest scale going into operation and the dis-
position they propose to make regarding applications for rate reductions now before
them. ‘ o

“In order that the Committee will be seized with the magnitude of the figures =~
we are now discussing, let me indicate what, in the judgment of the Traffic officers
of my Company, the immediate effect would be on revenue from grain only. In June,
July and August, 1918, when the Crowsnest ratés were effective on western grain
our per ton mile earning was -619 cents, which, if applied to our western grain move-
ment for 1921 would show a revenue of $19,024,418, whereas our actual earnings on
western grain in the year were $28,101,934.28; and our earnings on the reduced basis
of rates effective December 1, 1921, applied to te same traffic, would have been
$26,183,955.54. Assuming our grain traffic to be the same this year as in 1921, and
that the Crowsnest rates were effective throughout the year, the reduction in our

" revenue would therefore be $7,159,537. I think this estimate is fair, though, of course,
it is only an estimate. We have checked it by reference to onr 1917 figures. In that
vear we were carrying Manitoba grain to Fort William at three cents per 100 pounds
less than the Crowsnest scale and Saskatchewan and Alberta grain to Fort William
for two cents less than the Crowsnest scale. If our revenue in those years from
grain had been increased by three cents on Manitoba grain and two cents on Saskat-
chewan and Alberta grain we would have had a per ton mile earning on western
grain of -562 cents, which, if applied to our 1921 grain movement, would produce ,
a revenue of $18,934,503.60, an amount which differs from the estimate based on R

. 1918 by only $89,914.

“We have aleo made a further rough estimate as to how our earnings would" Vi
be effected biy applying the Crowsnest rates to the territory in which it was formerly ‘
applied by the railways but leaving all other existing rates in effect, though by the
terms of the Board’s existing Order, they will ceace to be in effect on 6th July next. )
The resulting figures are as follows:—

[Mr. Beatty.]
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< Ghioss earnings: ; L
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Nt tariinaiin s &l & he skt S o Bl O e 19,978,375
Amount necessary to meet Fixed OCharges and

LB R e A S R Y 35,027,277

Amount by which Earnings would fall short of Fixed
> Charges and Dividends.. w. <. s «.t.. $ 15,048,902
Decrease in Gross Earnings as compared with 1921.. 23,909,765

“ Reductions in revenue such as are indicated in these computations would make
it mecessary for the railways to endeavour to supplement their revenues on other
traffic not directly affected by the Crowsnest scale by increasing present tariffs
applicable thereto and it is not the opinion of those in charge of railway operations
in Canada that the best interests of the commerce of the country will be served by
creating a disparity in rates between the Crowsnest and other rates that would
result therefrom. The loss would, of course, be made up to some extent by
economiés in operating expenses and by delaying needed renewals, improvements
and extensions not in the interests of the railways or of the country as a whole.

\

Basic Commodities

“ A statement has been made that the railway companies did not see fit to reduce
rates on basic commodities because of the pending expiration of Section 325 of the
Railway Act. I do not know whether or not the members of the Committee are
* particularly interested in this phase of the question but it is probably right that I
should explain why this position was taken. When railway wages and costs suces-
sively forced up railway rates, blanket percentage increases were granted except in
specified commodities. This practice was followed both in the United States and
Canada because it was the enly way in which the numerous tariffs could be amended
within any reasonable time and in the case of Canada this was particularly important
because the last wage increases which the companies were compelled to accept were
made retro-active and had to be absorbed out of future earnings. When the time
came at which a commencement of the revision of rates downward was necessary,
it was not unnaturally supposed that the reductions should be made in the same way
by blanket percentages. This was the view of the Railway Commission and partial -
reductions have already been made on this basis. Tt was apparent, however, that
in 1921 certain industries felt the depression much more severely than others, and
it was the opinion of the railway executives both in Canada and the United States,
an opinion which, I think, is shared by the United States Government as expressed
by the testimony of the Secretary of Commerce, Mr. Hoover, before the Interstate
Commerce Commission, that inasmuch as the reductions were a matter of relief
they should be first extended to those industries which most needed it. It was felt
that more effective relief would be accorded in this way and that it would bear less
heavily on the companies’ revenues because of the exclusion from the reductions
of numerous commiodities in which the railway rate played a very small part. If
the matter were one depending on the judgment of the railways, this method would
be followed if the Railway Commission approved but as both the Order of the Board
fixing rates and the provisions of Section 3825 of the Railway Act expire on July

3 [Mr. Beatty.]
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6th next the railways cannot accomplish anythmg untﬂ a deﬁmte fu‘ture pohey is
laid down.

Railway Economzes

. “During the war and since the strictest economy has been practised by the Cana-
dian Pacific. The property was in good condition and in shape to stand for a limited

period drastic economies. Much work was postponed, first because of the inability
to do it owing to the scarcity of labour, and secondly, because in view of the high cost

of materials and wages the most necessary work only could be undertaken.” In 1921
the vompany’s operating costs were cut by over $24,000,000 though the gross earn-

ings decreased by $23,619,000. This was accomplished by reductions in staff, defer-

ring work, running shops on partial time, and eutting out such services as might be
dispensed with without undue inconvenience to the public. For four years that I
am particularly familiar with, the expenses of the’ Company have been reduced in
every way legitimately possible and even with these economies its net revenues were
barely sufficient to pay its operating expenses, fixed charges and 7 per cent dividend
on its common stock.

“There is a limit, of course, to which these enforced economies can go Wlthout
seriously injurying the property of the Company and affecting its efficiency as a
transportation agency. In our expenses we have had due regard, first to the questions
of safety, and secondly to the public convenience. @~ We cannot be said to have
accumulated surpluses in this period, the total surpluses for the last four years
averaging $1,063,404 per year from the earnings of a property in which there has

been invested in cash $892,000,000; the railway earnings of the Company in 1918,

1919, 1920 and 1921 being only 4.1 per cent, 4.07 per cent, 3.86 per cent and 3.83
per cent respectively on the cash invested in the railway itself.

“The Company is one of the largest purchacers of goods in Canada. There is
no single industry in the country, which, in normal times, spends as much as the
National Railways and ourselves, varying in the case of the Canadian Pacific from

$50,000,000 to $90,000,000 per year. Non-paying rates means forced economies, less

spending and possible deficits. !

Now with the permission of the Committee, and only because it is a question

that has been more or less interjected “into the discussion on this subject, I want
to say one word in respect to the credit of the Canadian Pacific Railway. (Reads):

“A great deal has been said on the subject of the credit of the Canadian
Pacific Railway and whether its continuance is of national consequence or, other-
wise. I do mot know whether I am stepping from a question of fact to one of opinion

or dealing with the question which must be governed entirely by the views of the *

Committee rather than of those associated with the railways, but in view of the great
interest which the owners of the property have in that subject; perhaps I may be
permitted to tell the Committee why those in charge of the preperty regard it ‘as
of such vital consequence. The capital of the Company in Stocks, Bonds, Equip-
ment and other securities is roughly, $600,000,000. Of its Common Stock 45 per
cent is held in Great Britain; 25 per cent in the United States and 20 per cent
in Canada. Of its Bonds, Consolidated Debenture Stock, Preferred Stock -and
Equipmmt Issues, applo\unately 87 per ‘cent is held in Great Britain. The market

for its securities up to the War was, save in respect of Equipment issued entlrely 3

in London. Its'ecredit in the United States, however, was high because ite earning
power was good. The British® Government during the War considered the Cana-
dian Pacific credit of such value that it initiated an arrangement whereby the:
Company was to issue bonds to the extemt of $200,000,000, collaterally secured, at a
time when the Government itself was borrowing heavily in the United States. It

may have been for the purpose of introducing a new kind of security, or it may be

because the British Treasury Notes were becoming familiar and \therefore unap-

preciated security in the United States, but the fact was that at that time the British:.

[Mr. Beatty.]
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~ Government did not hesitate to propose using the Company’s eredit in assistance of
its war financing. The plan, which was approved by the Canadian Parliament at
that time, did not go into execution because of the entry of the United States into
the War and their assumption of the necessary ﬁnancmg

“ Now I shall not deny that the Canadian Pacific is a perfectly solvent institu-
‘tion with reserves in liquid and unliquid assets, but I suggest to you whether its
assets be great or small is not a consideration in the determination of the questlén
which is before you. No company is happily situated unless it cannot only pay its
way but earn its way. The credit of the Canadian Pacific, acquired over a period of
years, has been due to 1ts ability to earn as well as pay its fixed charges and reason-
able dividends. It has never earned a cent except under legal rates, and for the last
eighteen- years it has had very little to say in the making of rates. The fairness or
otherwise of those rates has been constantly reviewed in some aspect by the Railway

" Commission under the successive Chairmanship of Mr. Blair, Judge Kidd, Judge
Maybee, Sir Henry Drayton, and Mr. Carvell. If by and because of its foresight in
laying out its systeml and its efficiency in operation, it made surpluses in former years,
it is not, I think, to its discredit nor should it be a factor in considering whether
the rates now charged or proposed to be charged are falr, having regard to the cost
of performing the service for which those rates pay.”

« I am perfectly willing to leave to the judgment of the Committee the question of
whether or not the Company’s credit is a valuable or museful thing. You all know,
in a genreal way, as much as I do about the extent of the Company’s operations.
You also know, and I hope you appreciate this fact, that its success has contributed
somewhat to the success of other Canadian enterprises. It is irretrievably linked up
with the prosperity of Canada itself. In foreign markets it is so regarded, but
probably any further reference to that phase of it would come more properly from
somebody else. But our ability to borrow money on reasonable terms freely when we
require it has a practical application to this question. '(Reads):

“The Company’s credit has too a very })ractlcal application in this way. The
members of the Committee know that by reason of the conditions which prevailed
very little new construction has been undertaken in the last few years. It was
only. common prudence not to undertake such work in the face of uncertain revenues.
This is particularly the case because much new construction cannot be expected to
carry itself immediately, interest charges and maintenance must be borne out of
the general revenues of the Company and for these reasons there has been a wise
but unfortunate restriction in railway construction and important work.”

Now if the suggestion is made that this Statute should be reinstated in its
original form, perhaps the Committee would like to know generally what our
operating conditions were when the power was conferred on the Railway Commission
to fix these rates irrespective of the Statute, as compared with the conditions of 1922.
(Reads) : :

“Operating Conditions in 1919 Compared wilth those mow existing

“In 1919 Parliament, by aménding Section 325 of the Railway Act, empowered
the Railway Commission to deal with rates irrespective of any agreement, statutory
or other, because at that time it was the view of Parliament that conditions had not
reached normal to the extent of making the restoration of the Crowsnest basis
of rates fair to the railways. The conditions under which the companies are
operating in 1922 bear a relation to the cost conditions of 1919 which, though not
in all respeets identical, are so similar as to indicate that the influences which con-
trolled the view &f Parliament then have-mnot disappeared except to a slight-degree.
A statement follows which shows the rates of wages prevailing in 1919 compared
with those preyailing in 1922 and the cost of the principal commodities entering
into railway operation in each of the years 1919 and 1922 respectively.”

[Mr. Beatty.]
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The commodities statement is a very varying one, in that it shows large
decreases in some commodities and large increases in others. To give you an.
example of the wide range of price between these two years I will quote a few examples:
Railway coach tyres have decreased 86 per cent; locomotive axles have decreased
5 per cent; freight car axles have decreased 22 per cent; brake beams have increased .
18 per cent; couplers have increased 85 per cent; pig iron has decreased 35 per cent;
lumber shows substantial decreases of 55 per cent, 60 per cent and 12 per cent for
the different types of lumber. Paints show decreases all the way through as shown
in the statement. (Reads): i ! ,

[Mr. Beatty.l
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“For the sake of brevity and in order to indicate to the Committee sucecinetly the
view which I take of the situation, the following summary of the principal points
mentioned may be made:

“l. The Canadian Pacific Railway does not contend that the Crowsnest agree-
ment of 1897 will not be valid and binding on it after July 6th, 1922, unless
Parliament otherwise directs.

“2. The Crowsnest scale of rates was extended to territory not in the con-
templation of Parliament or the railway company in 1897, with the result that the
benefits of the agreement have been extended to large additional territory.

“8. The effect of this extension of the application has been to include not only
territory contiguous to the mileage in operation in 1897 but territory contiguous to
new lines of railway comstructed by other companies whether competitive to the
mileage of the Canadian Pacific in existence when the agreement was made or to new
lines constructed by the Canadian Pacific since then. l

- “4, The Canadian Pacific does not contend that if the Crowsnest rates are
applied and restricted to the territory to which they were applicable by the agree-
ment or to the larger territory to which they were later extended it would not be

/
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able to ﬁnance its operations for a tlmepr by bormwing money 0r
the issuance of capital securitiesepay its usual annual return to 1
and shareholders. This would, however, raisé an important question "of pohcynw
decided when the time arrives by the directors of the ecompany. 7 e
. “5. The Company agrees that a revision downward of rates is demtable and is
quite prepared, with the approval of the Railway Commission, to ‘put into mmegiaﬁe
effect reductions in rates on basic commodities that will be of greater national
benefit than the re-estiblishment of Crowsnest rates; such restrictions will largely
affect its revenues. These reductions could only be made in anticipation of Substan-
tial additional reductions in operating costs. Tk
“ 6. The grave objection to the re-establishment of #he Crowsnest basis ls that 1t i
will of nece551ty we think prevent general reductions in rates apphcable throughout,
(Canada.” g
There, of course, we are subject to the rulings of the Rallway C’ommmslon,\’and'
such directions as they may make on the existing rate applications before them.
“If the revenues of the company are to be reasonably censerved, thesgradual
general reductions in basic and other rates will be retarded by the serious depletion
in revenues due to the re-establishment of the Crowsnest basis. If, on the other
hand, the reductions to the Crowsnest basis are to be followed by additional reduc-
tions applicable generally or to specific commodities or in reductions to bring the
rates to the basis of 1918 or even to the level prior to August, 1920, the results would
be too serious to be contemplated.” =
. For the reasons which I stated at the commencement we have not made an’
" attempt to estimate these reductions, because we aré utterly in the dark as to what
“disposition the Board of Railway Commissioners will make of the rate reduction
applications which they now have before them. : 3
To sum up, the two principal phases of the situation are, ﬁrst our cost condltlon :
and our ability to make further reductions. We are perfectly willing to economize
to the last limit; as we have been doing; but most of our costs are not under our con-
trol, principally our pay-rolls. We are subject to the rules of tribunals who, while
they do not deal directly with our affairs, do most effectively deal indirectly with.
them. :
The second important point is whether or not on the question of method we are
11g,ht or wrong, whether in our opinion, which I think is shared by all the railway ' -
execlitives in Canada and the United States, it would be better to proceed with redue-
tions with the approval of the Railway Board on basic commodities, knowing that as
our costs go.down—and: the tendency of rates downward must go on for some con-
siderable time, and of course, they will be assisted by any improvement of traffic
we receive—whether we are right in that or whether the imposition of the ‘Crows-
nest rates would be fairer in the interests of the companies, because they have some
interests that must be considered, but principally in the interests of the whole coun- 4
try. 3
Now as I say, I have not burdened you with estimates. -I do mot have much |
confidence in estimates, to tell the truth. ‘Estimates are varying things, depending
entirely on the amount of business you do, and there is no human being who can
tell you or me how operations during 1922 are going to be conducted, because we have.
no precise knowledge of what we may get in the way of business, which is the only
thin'g that pays our way. Our traffic officers, statisticians and comptrollers are here,
and if there is any information which you want from our official statements or
otherwise, I would be glad to have it prep’tred for you. There may be some that
I have not thought of. I have only dealt with the subject of rates and the condition
of the company, in a very general way, because I feel that if you wish that to be
supplemented by detailed exhibits they can be prepared by those who understand
them and who can explain them to you.
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'Eon Mr. MAN’ION. Ar presume that the statement which Mr. Beatty has read

will appear in the record?

‘The CHARMAN: The statement as he gave it, and anyt}ung he said outside the
statement will appear.

Mr. Hupson: I would like to say that the statement made by Mry. Beatty is one
6fa great deal of interest and importance and there are some phases of it with respect
to which I would like to get a little further information. 1 would like to have an
opportumty of asking Mr. Beatty some questions at a later date in connection with
various matters which he has mentioned. I think that questions of that sort, so far as
T am concerned, can be better reserved because it would save time for one thing.
There are only two or three métters with which I am particularly concerned, and
. if at some ,later\ meeting of the Committee I may have that opportunity, it would be
_ quite satisfactory. 3

The CramMAN: Mr. Beatty will no doubt reappear before the committee at 2
later date, but we.have an hour left, and some lqembers of the committee may desite
to ask a few questions.

o By Mr. Macdonald:

Q. I gather that the situation in regard to the expenses and cost of transportation-

depends very largely on the wages which you are compelled to pay as a result of the
McAdoo award and those other American awards?—A. Yes, sir,

* Q. You regard the position of those railway boards in the United States which fix
mcreases and deductions as compulsorily applicable to you?—A. In effect that is the

result. Ninety-two per cent of the rallway employees in the international unions are

in the United States, and eight per cent in Canada, and if the minety-two per cent
accept reductions imposed by the Labour Board of Chicago, I would be very hopeful
that the eight per cent would adopt the same attitude. -

Q So that in the proportion of eight per cent in Canada and of nlnetv two per
cent in United States you would seem to be to a certain extent or absolutely dependent
on the American awards?—A. Yes, by reason of the fact that the vast majority of
railway employees being in United States comprise a common international order.
That is what happened when the increases went into effect, and I assume that that
is what will happen when the decreases are fixed.

, Q. That is the reason why you were compelled to accept those awards?—A. Yes,
sir.

By Mr. Euler:

Q. What percentage of your operating costs is represented by wages?—A. Fifty:
three per cent in 1919.

By Hon. Mr. Manion:

Q. How many years was the Crowsnest agreement actually in force?—A. Up to
1918.

Hon. Mr. Manion: That would be 21 years. .

By Mr. Macdonald : ;

Q. What is the total amount of money invested in the C. P. R.?—A. $892,

000,000.
¢ Q. Do you pdy a ten per cent dividend on the amodnt ?—A. No, ten per cent is
only paid on $260,000,000 common stock. .

Q. What is the amount of interest charges upon your securities?—A. On Con-
solidated Debenture Stock four per cent; on Preference Stock four per cent; and
thé equipment issues would average about five and a quarter per cent, On the Algoma
Branch bonds of which there are $3,600,000 outstanding, it is five per cent.

[Mr. Beatty.]
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Q. The ten per cent is only on the common stock?-—A On the common and
seven per cent of that is from rallway opera.tlons, steamshlp earmngs, j:e"l raph
earnings and investments. ' ‘ Y

By Mr. McC'omca 3% i 3 S I

Q. Is your entire cost represented by the securities and common stock —A. No, ;

sir, the capital securities of the C.P.R. directly outstanding would be about $600-,
000,000, and there are several subsidiaries representing about $54,000,000, so that the
total would be $654,000,000 against a cash investment of $892,000,000.

By Mr. Archambault : .

Q. What is the percentage of railway employees belongmg to the Internatlonal ‘
Union ?—A. I should think in our system a very large percentage. = They vary in the
different railway companies, but I should say about ninety-five per cent.

Q. Ninety-five per cent of the whole?%—A. Ninety-five per cent of the organl_zed
employees. )

By Mr. Vien: W 7 7

Q. In addition to the reason you have given for the reductlon of your wages to a
lower point in Canada than what they are in the United States owing to the fact
that your employees, or the great majority of them, belong to the International
Union, the international character of your traffic and business, and your international
connections would prevent you from reducing wages to a lower point in Canada than
in the United States?—A. It strengthens the international character of the unions
undoubtedly.

By Hon. Mr. Manion:,

Q. The result of any attempt to regulate the wages on your railway lower
than the international agreement provides would be a strike?—A. Undoubtedly.

By Mr. Vien:

Q. Your employees when crossing the border would practically refuse to handle
business%—A. Yes, we would have to recognize the conditions.

Q. Would you have to have two scales of wages, one on this side of the border
and the other on the other side?—A. Tt is very difficult with men doing the same
class of work. -

By Mr. Euler:
Q. You said that the amount of cash actually invested in the C.P.R. was
$892,000,000 2—A. Yes, sir.
Q. And that your capital securities amount to $654,000,000?%—A. Yes, sir.
Q. What constitutes the difference?—A. They constitute the monies which have
been put back in the properties from revenues, land sales and premiums on stock.

By Mr. Malcolm:

Q. What is the average earnings on the $654,000,000%—A. Do you mean the
average percentage we pay for our money ?
Q. Yes—A. I think it would be slightly under ﬁve per cent.

By Mr. McConica:

Q. Mr. Beatty, you have told us that wages were higher when the Crow’s Nest
Pass agreement was entered into. Is it not a fact that you haul a heavier tonnage
per man than you did then?—A. Well, I am not sure that you are right about that,
sir. I do not know how that would work out in 1898 compared with 1922, but the
wages are increasing in proportion to the traffic carried since 1916.

Q. You haul larger loads?—A. Oh, yes, sir—bigger locomotives.

Q. Is your crew on a train the same as it was then?—A. No, it ‘is heavier, more
numerous, much more numerous. {

[Mr. Beatty.]
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‘operations of the C. P. R., including——A. On the railways alone.

Mr. Durr: Mr. Chairman, the statement filed by Mr. Beatty with regard to wages,
1 took it, was only the gross amount of money paid, over the several years shown in
~ the statement, to the employees. T think it would be as well, perhaps, if we got the
~ company to file a statement of wages for, say, the years 1914 to 1921.
. The Wirness: In bulk?

Mr. Durr: I_\To showing the wages pald each month to the dﬁferent trainmen, say

‘conductors, engmeers, firemen, station agents ete., so that we can see exactly what
 these men are receiving.

The Wrirness: All right, sir; very glad to. Between what years?

*  Myr. Durr: Say from 1914 to 1922, so that we can make companson and see
exactly what they got the different years. ' \ ‘

. By Mr. Macdonald:. !

3 Q. What do you regard as the basic commodities on which a reduction of rates
generally throughout the country might be made%—A. Of course that was only
tentatively discussed between ourselves and the National Railways and the other
railways, Mr. Macdonald, but we did think that we would start with grain, grain
_ products, forest products, coal, building material, brick, cement, lime, plaster,
potatoes, fertilizers, ores, wire rods and scrap iron. -

Q. I.umber, I suppose?—A. Lumber, yes.

Q. On these different lines of products or commodltles on which reductions
might be made, that would be applicable to all parts of the country?—A. Yes.

Q. East as well as ‘West?%—A. Yes.

Q. Whereas you say, of course it is well to realize if the Crowsnest pass agreement
-i8 to be continued the compulsory reduction there would be only applicable to the
territory within the limits of the Act?—A. Yes. :

) By Mr. McConica:
Q. About what proportion of your tonnage is grain, would you say, from the west?
—A. In tonnage?
Q. In receipts, perhaps would be better.
N

By Mr. Macdonald:

Q. Mr. Beatty, on thdt point, if the Crowsnest pass agreement were made
permanent, were continued, and a reduction went into effect there, wouldn’t the
natural result of that be that the Railway Commission would give you higher rates
upon basic commodities in other parts of the country to compensate for the loss?—A.
They should do that at least, in my opinion, but they would not be permitted, or
at least justified, in reducing any; of course, that is for them to say. Mr. Lanigan
tells me that 45-3 per cent of western lines traffic is grain.

By Myr. Crerar:

”

Q. Might I ask, Mr. Beatty, what is covered by western lines? From what point ?

—Fort leham?——-A Fort William west, yes.
Q. That would include British Columbia as well, would it, Mr. Beatty %—A. Yes.

By Mr. Vien: ' .

Q. Are the lines west of Fort William better paying than the lines east, a
better paying proposition than the lines east?—A. Well, of course there is a bigger
mileage, and the earnings—what were they last year, Mr. Lanigan?

[Mr. Beatty.]

! Q ’Do we understand that eammg was on the rallways alone or on the whole




By Mr. Lamga,n ) DT e y AT )
Q. On grain in the west ?——A All traﬁc on westem lmes compsred wlth
eastern hnes. < %
Mr. LANIGAN : 712,855,000 on lines west and 55,993,000 on hnes east. /

- By Mr. Stewart (Lanark) R WA
, Q What is the comparative mileage?—A. The mileage for eastern lmes, :
5,102, and western lines 9,282. i -
Q That is mlleage?—A That is ml}eage. ; 2
By Mr. McConica: % \ J ¥ /
Q. It is true, is it not, that more of your frelght ongmateslm the west. than i
the east, that a good deal of the eastern freight originates in the west?
By Mr. Vien:

Q. It ends at Fort William, does it not, most of 1t?—A ‘We have not a statement
of that here, but I can get you the statement showing that.

.

By the Chairman:

Q. What is the wheat rate, Mr. Beatty, roughly speaking, from say Lethbridge, ;
Calgary and deontqn to Vancouver? Have you had sufficient movement in that ?
direction to indicate, as compared with Port Arthur or Fort-William?—A. I do not e

.

think that is printed; we will get that. = -

The CuamMax: Mr. Crerar, do you happen to know what the freight rates = i
were lasé season from points like Edmonton and Calgary to Vancouver, or say S
Edmonton to Vancouver, per hundred pounds? y

The Wirness: I have the information, but I have not it here. It is not in any
of these schedules, is it?

The CramMAN: No. i gyt
Mr. CRERAR: Roughly speaking from memory, I think it is 39 cents a hundred .
from Edmonton to Fort William, on wheat. : T R

The Cmamman: I wanted it the other way. From Edmonton it is 36 cents, or
about 21 cents a bushel.
Mr. Evter: Mr. Chairman, if T may, T should like to return to a previous pomt =
There is a surplus of assets over liabilities of something like $238000000 I wonder
if Mr. Beatty could tell us a little more definitely just how that surplus is made up.
Some of it is from the operation of steamship lines. I presume some from land sales,
and I think you mentioned also premiums on stecks sold. I think it would be
interesting to know how much of the $238,000,000 of so-called surplus—not all cash -
~ surplus, I know—is made up of actual earnings of the road, the railway end of it.
The Wirness: $130,000,000 from railway operations and from lands. 3 .
By Mr. Euler:
Q. Are there any surpluses that are not included in the $238,000, OOO?—A This is
not a surplus in that sense; that is the amount of money invested in the property
which is not capitalized. Tt is money that is spent in improvements and better-
ments and general railway upl\eep, which we issued no ecapital securltl&s for. To
that extent that money of course is not earnmg anythmg
By Mr. McConica: : o
Q. Pays no dividends?—A. No. g R

By Hon. Mr. Manion :

Q. It would not be shown in your statement?—A. No; it is in the cost of the
road. 5
[Mr. Beatty.]
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et Q How much of the actual mrpIus is in the $238000000?—-A How much of Vi
~ the surplus railway earnings is in that $238, 000,000 7 ! e
: Q. Yes?
TR The CHAIRMAN: A ‘rough approximate answer W1H do, it 1a\not of any great
B K va]ue 5% ‘ 5 ¢

o s " By Mr. Boys

'; Q Mr. Beatty, I think you said: that for some years past the -urplus had been
one million odd; what were the exact figures?—A. The last four years, averaglng’

= that 5

- Q. One million and how much? /

; Hon. My. Oascrary: Six hundred thousand.

The Wirxess: No, I do not think it was that much; $1,063,000.

By Mr. Boys:- :

. Q. What is the total surplus account of the company now?—A. Well, you mean
surplus revenue from operations? If you took it for a period of years I could give
it to you.

l Q. You have that surplus per year on the average for the last four years—A., Oh,

“yes; it is much heavier in previous years. P

Q. I dare say; I was wondering if we could get the Eotal surplus?—A. I can give
~you the total for the last ten years—approximately ten and a half years—about ninety-

two millions. N

here.
Q. I am not familiar with your book-keeping, but have you a separate account
for total services of the C.P.R. since your origin?—A. No, but we can extract it
for you and show you what it was—from railway operations.
) Q. You would not care to say approximately?—A. I would not want to guess
at it till T saw it.
By Mr. Euler:

Q. It would be greater that the 238 millions, difference between your ecash
invested and the amoumt of your capital securities, would it not? There is some-
thing in addition to that?—A. Yes; something in addition to it.

The CuamrMAN: There are just two questions to be answered. Can you answer
Mzr. Euler? F -

Sir Hexry Dravron: I was just going to make a suggestion in connection with
that question. The Company has filed income returns and dividend returns. I think
‘Mr. Lanigan can easily prepare and have ready for us at the next meeting a statement
showing the surplus, also the dividend history.

Wirxess: Mr. Leslie, our Comptroller, could get that.

Sir Hexry Dravyrox: The matter can easily be arrived at. T quite agree with
what Mr. Hudson says as to the necessity of some careful study and there is one thing
I am particularly. interested in. Mr. Beatty has mentioned a list of basic com-
modities in which he thinks reductions ought to be made. It struck me as a very
important list and I think perhaps a very fair list, but before we can give very much
consideration to it we would like to get some concrete idea as to what the reductions
would be in these basic commodities in case the Committee would be of opinion the
agreement ought not to be renewed. I think Mr. Lanigan-also could help the Com-
mittee a great deal in letting us know what this means from the angle of our inter-
provincial trade, which after all, is most important and perhaps accounts a great
deal for the underlymg reasons of our railway comstruction. The inter-provincial

[Mr. Beatty.]

Q. And the two years prior to that?—A. T could take it out, but T have not it™ ;



discuss that qu&tlon to-day, 'b-ut thﬁt WOlﬂd\ Ihave a vérgy s«ermﬁs ¢
of Canada if we cannot get a reduction in basw commodities.

The Cuagvan: That is what the rate proposed would be ey

Sir Hexry Drayvrox : We should get soie idea as to w“haJ; reductmns the c(mlpames
are willing to gwe us in connection with basic commodities. We afso should come
‘to know what our position is, having regard to Panama compennon gnd mter—pr
vineial trade.

The CHAIRMAN: Mr. Beatty has stated—I don’t know whether I und&rstood_,
him properly—that he could not approximate the reductions in the commodities
because he does not know how it would apply to the larger area or to f:he restncted %
area. 5 ¢

,Su Hexgry DRAYT()X: .1 am not speaking of ‘the' Crow'snest. I am speakmg

- of reductions all over the country, I want to see what is offered in lieu of the Crows- \
nest agreement, and it seems to me that is something we are v1ta11y interested in
before we can come to amy conclusions, and we are also interested in the queﬁtlon,.
of inter-provincial movement and the question of coastal rate. W

Wirness: Do you mean we should get out a statement’ showmg in add;ltlon to.
the revenue on basic commodities what the trade effects would be? Gk Ed

Mr. Laxican: As far as Panamia competition is concerned, that is the eoin-,
petition from the United Kingdom points or from the United Statea shipping direct
via Panama to the North Pacific coast, we have as far as possible met that condition
by special transcontinental commodity rates for Canadian production, I jnight say,
east and west to the coast and we are doing that every day.

Sir HE\*RY Drayron: Have you changed the basis of our transcontinental rate'_ el
scale? \

Mr. LaniGan: Our transcontinéntal commodity scale has heen very materially
reduced. It is down to the 1914 basis almost, for this reason. I can give you a
concrete examp]e bar iron was reaching Vancouver from Antwerp, Belgium, from
Pittsburg by the American Steel Company’s own beats owing to ‘the fact that our
manufacturers of iron in Hamilton and Montreal were not able to meet the prices
these people made owing to their low freights from the United Kingdom and from
Pittsburg, owing, of course, to the preference given to importations from Great
Britain. We have reduced the rate on bar iron to 60 cents per hundred pounds in
order that the Canadian productions, considering the unemployment situation in
our factories, could reach the coast and we are doing it daily.

Sir HeNry Dravrox: What is the situation on the American side with regard
to transcontinental rates? :

Mr. Laxican: Entirely different, because there are two lines of raxlways ‘on
each side of the Divide, the Missouri river. On lines east of the Missouri river
 we can, for instance, just as well carry the goods from Chicago to New York in con-
nection with the boat sailings from New York to Seattle or San Francisco than
participating in the low rate from Pittsburg to. Vancouver, which would give us a
less rate than we could handle it to the western carrier, so the lines west of
Missouri river are meeting that condition regardless of the east, but of course a
great deal of the sources of supply of these commodities are east of Chicago and for
that reason the American situation is entirely ' different.
' Sir Hesry Dravron: That would be Chicago east?

Mr. TaNiGaN: Yes. /

Sir Hexry DravroN: Chicago west, though?

[Mr. Lanigan.]
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r'much higher than our dnt:y, consequently they do not have to make as low a rata
- as we do, and we make it from eastern Canada where the most of our factories

supplymg the Pacific coast are smmted

By the Chairman: ‘ ‘
Q. What did I understand you to say, Mr. Beatty, would be the net result in
ﬁ'nance to the C.P.R., if the Crowsnest pass agreement were put into effect? Is
it 87,000,000 of loss?—A. On grain.
Q. And $15,000,000 of an estimated total loss 2—A. Not total loss, but we would
~ Afall short of meetmg our fizxed charges and dividends by that amount. That is only
an estimate. : fry’

By Mr. Shaw:

Q. That does not take into consideration any improvement there may be in traf-

fic?—A. That is based on 1921 tonnage. ‘
; By Sir Henry Drayton:

Q. I did not hear very distinetly, but do I understand that your Company takes
the position that the Crowsnest pass agreement only applies to lines then in
- existence and does mot apply to any commodity other than the specific commodity
mentloned in the agreement itself%—A. That, we are advised, is the legal result.

By Mr. Duff: :
Q. You take that position despite the attitude of Sir Henry Drayton in 19177

By Mr. Macdonald: 1 i

Q. Mr. Beatty said a few moments ago that the total gross earnings on the
western lines, which comprise about 9,000 miles, was $72,000,000 and the total earnings
on' the eastern lines was $55,000,000. Am T right in assuming therefore that the
total earnings of the western lines would be about $8,000 a mile and the eastern
lines about $10,500, or $2,500 a mile more than on the western lines. Can you give
us a comparison of the earnings on your eastern lines over the western lines?—A, T
think we can easily work that out,sir. «

Mr. SHaw: I would like to have it definitely stated as to what period you refer
to when you are mentioning those two figures for earnings. Was that last year, 1921,
the $72,000,000 and the $55,000,0007

Mr. LaNIGAN : '1921.

Mr. SuAw: Those are definitely for the year 19217

Mr. LANIGAN ;. Yes.

By Mr. Macdonald:

Q. As to the amount of reduction your company will propose to arrange on this
basis that would be applicable all over the country, would you be in'a position to indi-
cate to the Committee as to what percentage a reduction there might be on the rates
on these various commodities%—A. I can work it out. If we took out the revenue
which Sir Henry Drayton has asked for. It would simply be an estimate.

Q. You will probably do that later on%—A. Yes, Mr. Lanigan will work that out
for you.

By Myr. Archambault:
Q. What is the total mileage fiﬂ’ected by the Crowsnest agreement’—A. About
14,000.

_‘Q. Can you tell us to what extent the C. N. R. would be affected by the same
agreement?—A. No, I could not.
[Mr. Lanigan.]
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Sir HENRY Drayrox: I think the total mlleage w 7,000 SR
. Mr. LANIGAN: 7,300. - R B S

Sir HeNry Dravron: Mr. Archambault is referrmg to the mlleage speemlb
covered by the agreement.

Mr. Laxtoay: The mileage that would be affected by the revival of the Crow'snesth gk

pass agreement. We had applied it to the whole mileage. -

[}
]

By Mr. Macdonald: : & n'
Q. The result of the situation would be that the (Canadian National leways“‘ 7

would have to.adopt the same rates?—A. Yes.

Q. And the Canadian National Railways, if you reduced your eommodlty rates

all over the country would have to follow smt?—-A We would only do it in agree-
ment with the National Railways. . \

By Hon. Mr. Crerar: _. ; )

- < [
Q. The totdal amount of common atock is sued by the C.P. R. is $260,000,0007—
A, Yes. ; . / )
Q. Some of that stock was issued at a discount?—A. Yes.

Q. Would you -tell the Committee the actual amount of money that went into

the building of the line as against the $260,000,000%—A. It would be a vgreat deal
more than that, because we issued so much of our stock at a premium. That was
included in Sir Henry Drayton’s request and we will have it prepared. A

The CuamrMaN: Mr. Lanigan or Mr. Beatty told us that wheat and grain are
the principal commodities to-day. Now they are live questions under the Crowsnest
agreement. The*novement of the other fifteen commodities 13 not very great
westerly, is it? \ <

Mr. Lanicax: Oh yes, there is a large movement which aﬁects the revenue there

more on account of the length of its haul. All these commodities are from eastern
Canada and Fort William to the western distributing destinations principally.
The CuAmyman: Take fruit. There is not much of a movement from eastern
points. " W
Mr. Lanigan: . No. There are some of these commodities that have changed
their points of origin entirely and fruit and.apples are very largely now supphed
from British Columbia. In fact, the output of the British Columbia orchards is
greater than the entire consumption of ‘the Canadian Northwest and I dare say the
members of the Committee have noticed themselves. that British Columbla is selling
in Montreal and Ottawa and as far as New York, so they have more fruit in British
Columbia than can be consumed by the present population of the prairies.

Mr. Macponarp: What about live stock?

Mr. Laxican: The live stock under this Crowsnest pass agreemient was west-.
bound live stock. In 1899 there were so many ranches coming into existence that
it was thought necessary to make a reduction from eastern Canada to western

-Canada in live stock. Of course, since then the movement is in the reverse direction
because on the prairies now they have increased their herds and they are now shipping
their qtock of course to eastern Canada for export.

. StewarT (Lanark) : Does not the same principle apply to the period for the
present hl"‘h scale of rates? Had not the movement of lumber increased very much
from British Columbia from the date of the Crowsnest pass agreement?

Mir, Lanicax: Oh yes. Of course, the Crowsnest pass\ agreement did not cover
'Tumber. :

The CuAmMAN: What about coal o0il? -

Mr. Lantcan: As far as oil is concerned, it is the same thing. In 1899 there were
no oil refineries in the west. All the refined oil came from the refineries in eastern

[Mr. Lanigan,]
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3 Canada or came up by boat to Fdrt William and was reshipped from that point to

E
I

3

~then, and are largely obtained from Vancouver and Regina.

western Canada. To-day there is a very large oil refinery at Regina and another
one at Vancouver and these refineries of course supply a very large share of the

~ consumption in the west, but Mr. Chalrman, at that time if you will remember, there

were no internal combustion engines; there was no extension of electric light and
electric power. Gasoline was not a factor on the farm, consequently the Crow’s Nest
gupphed the coal oil in 1899, which was an important matter to the farmers. Gaso-
line and lubrieating oils are a very much more important factor than they were
N %

Mr. MacpoNarp: Is that included in the agreement? : £ 7

Mr.'LANIGAN: No. Of course, at that time coal oil was an important thing.
There was no electric light and there were no gasoline engines or tractors or gasoline
machinery on the farm.

By Hon. Mr. Manion:

\Q As an average during a year, what is the percentage of the grain coming
from the west that changes and comes by boats from the head of the lakes?—A. 80
per cent of it, 90 per cent of it.

Q. 80 per cent to 90 per cent?—A. Yes.

Sir Hesry Drayrox: Mr, Lanigan, there was a question put to Mr. Beatty in

. connection with the length of time the Crowsnest pass agreement had been effective.

The answer given was it was effective from the time it was made. My recollection is
that the Crowsnest pass rate§ seemed to be affected comparatively at the time and in
1914. For example, in the western rates case every rate fixed was below the Crowsnest
pass rates with the exception of a rate on fruit less than carload lots? Is my recollec-
tion right or wrong? ;

: The Cuamyax: The most of the rates were down to the Crowsnest pass basis
with the exception of the rates on grain to Fort William.

By Sir Henry Drayton:

Q. My question was this, that every rate fixed in 1914 in the western rates case
was fixed totally irrespective of Crowsnest pass obligations with the exception of
the rate on fruit.—A. Less than carload lots on fruit.

Q. The grain rate was a rate under the Manitoba Agreement?—A. Yes.

By Hon. Mr. Manion :

Q. T understood Mr. Beatty to say that the Crowsnest pass rates or lower were
in effect until about 19187%—A. That or lower, yes. In increasing the rates 15 per
cent it was necessary to insert a proviso that the Crowsnest rates must not be
exceeded; that was when increasing the 1917 rates by 15 per cent.

By Mr. Euler: ;

Q. T understood you to say, Mr. Beatty, that your Company stands ready to
make a reduction of rates on basic commodities now. Do you consider that a more
equitable arrangemwent than you have the Crowsnest pass agreement come into
force again, and if so, why? Would it compensate the public in the one case just
as much as in the other?—A. I think it is a more equitable way of doing it,
because it enables my Company to give assistance to some of the industries which
have been most severely dealt with by these conditions. Tt would probably bear
less heavily on the railway companies—although we will have to take out the figures
and arrive at an estimatée—but if the Crowsnest pass agreement is imposed as it
has been interpreted by the railway companies over a period of years we would
have to contend before the Railway Commission that we could not stand any further

dgcreases in our revenue.
N : [Mr, Lanigan.]



tion, amount to as much as if the wasnest pa

g By Hon. Mr. Mamon LA bl AL
Q. But it would be more general ?—f—A Yes, all ovar Canadp

.)"

B:y the Ohawman R el :

again went into effect you could not stand any reducmons,on othe ‘comm
other sections?—A. Under the present conditions I would be forcedr
contention before the Board of Rallway Commmsmner&, B

By Mr. Boys: RS
Q. On page 4 of your statement I see a reference deahng wx’oh the eomhtmm 1
for the year ending December 81. I observe there that the net earnings are placed
at $34,200,000 odd. Then according to your statement on page 14 which, as I under-
stand it, is an estimate of what the revenue and expenses, etc., would be with the
restoration of the Crowsnest pass agreement, you would fall $15,048,000 short 0:f
earning your fixed charges and dividends—is that eorrect?—A Yes. N
Q. So it goes without saying that that condition ef affairs could not contmue, £
and you would have to get a reduction in operating expenses Or mcreas?d frg.lght
Jois Tates elsewhere?—A. Yes; that is the situation exactly. -
: Q. And you believe this estimate you have given shorwmg a shortage of
$15,048,000 is fairly reliable?—A. Yes; it is as nearly correct as it can be gok by
our statisticians and traffic e‘cperts

By Mr. Vien:

Q. There are at present petitions before the Board of leway Commlsewners
to obtain reductions of freight rates?—A. Yes. :

Q. If there was a further sus’pensmn of the Crowsnest pass agreement do
you think that the reductions you are prepared to make in your rates would meet
the petitions before the Board of Railway Commissioners?—A. It WOuld of course,
depend entirely upon the judgment of the Railway Commissioners as to the reason-
ableness of the reductions, and as to whether or not they were discriminatory. We {
are subject to their rulings as to that. e (j

Q. It would be a matter of further argument before the Railway Commlesmnﬂ—
A. Undoubtedly.

By Mr. Macdonald (Pictow): e
Q. In other words, supposing it . was decided that thie Orowsnest pass agree-
ment ceased-to have any further effect, the Railway Commissioners would then
. decide what, in the general interest of the country as well as the interests of the
railway companies, would be the reductions that ought to be made in these basic -
commodities ~—A. They would decide both cases. They would decide the cases
before them plus the suggestions of the railway companies as to their reductions. )

By Mr. Euler: ‘ x
Q. If your suggestion of reductions on basic: commodities were adopted would -
that, in your judgment, be as advantageous to the West as if the Crowsnest
pass agreement were brought into force again?—A. No; it would not be' in the
case of grain. _ M S

. A\
N

~ By Mr. Boys: : ! ! :
Q. Have you any objection to furnishing the Commlttee with the argument:

which you consider most forcible as to why a solemn agreement entered.into with, the
[Mr. Lanigan.] % L
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Company in 1897 should now be disregarded?—A. The answer to that, Mr. Boys, is
~ fairly obvious. In 1919, and also ‘before then, the Government, itself came to the
~ conclusion that the economic condition and transportation cost conditions were such
as rendered it desirable in the interests of the whole of Canada that the Crowsnest
pass agreement should be suspended. Our suggestion to the Committee is that if that
 was a good argument then, the reasons for it have not yet disappeared. We do not
fﬁ ~ ask for the abrogation of the Crowsnest pass agreement, but we say that the transpor-
tation companies are not in a position to stand the extra strain of this drastic and
heavy reduction at one time under the cost conditions under which we are operating. -
It is simply to soften the blow for a time that we suggest thig, other expedient.
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Q. And, moreover, that if that Crowsnest pass agreement was again put into
force it would be at the cost of increased rates on other commodities in order to
make up the deficiencies?—A. Yes. =

By Mr. Archa‘mbauit: ,
Q. Increased rates in other parts of the country?—A. Yes.

V.

? By Mr. Vien: R

} v Q. An undue increase in other rates in order to make up your deficiencies?—
. A. Yes.

E’\ : By Myr. McMurray :

Q. Have you considered what percentage, roughly, of reduction your Company
could stand?%—A. T have, yes.

Q. What percentage?—A. It varies in the case of the different commodities.
Our traffic officers in conjunction with the traffic officers of the Canadian National
Railways have reached a tentative understanding as to what they think the first
reduction should be. Perhaps I should make my own position clear. T think, of
course, that rates are going downward from now on for a period as we recover our-
selves, as we get our costs down and get our traffic up. But for the moment we
thought it the part of wisdom to take out the commodities which would feel the
relief of reduced rates most. That is the list I read to you: Grain and grain pro-
ducts, forest products, coal, building material, brick, cement, lime, plaster, potatoes,
fertilizer, ores, wire rods, serap iron, ete.

Q. What reduction would you make on grain’?—A. We were going to suggest
16.66 per cent.

By the Chairman:

Q. 16.66 per cent reduction?—A. Yes, west of Fort William.
By Mr. McCrea:

Q. And on lumber?—A. 11.70 per cent.

By Mr. Macdonald :
Q. But the Railway Commission might make you reduce it still. more?—A. Yes,
they might think our scheme is an unfair one.
Q. Is fruit mentioned ?—A. No. 3

By Mr. Duff:
Q. Or fish?—A. No.
The Cmamrman: The members of the Committee ‘will now have an opportunity
of considering Mr. Beatty’s statement before proceeding with his cross-examination.
The Hon. Mr. Oriver, Prime Minister of British Columbia, is en route to Ottawa

and is expected here-at the end of the week.
\ . : [Mr. Lanigan.]
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latter part it next week for the purpose af mﬂkmg *rep‘résent, ions | .
p’rovmce of Alberta. RSt s B

Mr. SYMMINGTON, representmg the Governments of Manitoba and Saskatchewan,
will appear before you next week to make a statement on behalf of those Governments. ;

The Canadian Council of Agriculture have asked to be heard and I have inti-
mated that a hearing will be gra‘nted -at the end of next week or the first part of the
following week.

The Board of Trade of the ecity of Calgary have w1red protesting agamst any
variation of the Crowsnest pass agreement. That is all they say. I think that is
just as satlsfactory, for our purposes, as if they came here and made a lengthy
statement. i .

Some lumber associations have requested a hearing. i st SR e

Mr. MacpoNaLp: Mr. Chairman, why cannot the Committee contmue thls aﬁser-
noon ? {
The CuHamrMAN: I was coming to that. Is Mr. McTnégart of Saskatchewan
present ? 2l ’

Mr., McTAceaRT: Yes.

The Cuammax: I understand ‘you desire to ask for a hearing on behalf of
somebody ? .

Mr. MoTaccarT: Yes, on behalf of Mr.-W. J. Brummitt, the Mayor of East End,
Saskatchewan, who is at the head of a delegation representing fhe mayors of «the
towns and the reeves of the municipalities in the South West, who are seeking
2 hearing before this Committee. The area represented by this delegation is
approximately 15,000 square miles. s :

The CrairMAN: Would the representations. relate chiefly to the -Crowsnest pass
agreement? sy # :

Mr. McTacearT: I have a copy of Mr. Brummitt’s telegram here if the Com- -
mittee would like me to read it. ) ]

Mr. Viex: Perhaps the sub-committee could deal with the matter.

The Cuamrmax: Mr. Macdonald, with regard to your suggestion that the Com-
mittee continue to sit this afternoon I regret to state there is no other witness
ready to go on. # o

Mr. MacpoxarLp: Could not Mr. Hianna appear before us?

The Crammax: He cannot be ready until Monday.

Is it the desire of the Committee to meet again this afternoon and proceed with
the cross-examination of Mr. Beatty ? ; \

Mr. ArcHAMBAULT: I think we should have an opportumty of perusing the
printed evidence before we proceed with Mr. Beatty’s cross-examination. ¢

By Mr. McCrea: Z

Q. Mr. Beatty, I notice you say the proposed reductions you think oould stand
are 16.66 per cent in the case of grain and 11.70 on lumber and forest products. ¢
What is the reason for that difference? If I am rightly informed—and I think I
am—the rate on lumber is very much higher to-day than the rate on grain for the
same mileage. As a matter of fact, if I wish to ship a car of lumber from any point . ;
in the West to the seaboard, the rate is nearly twice as high as-the rate on grain. .
Recently T requested from your Company the rate on lumber for export from a point .
400 miles east of Fort William to Montreal; and you quoted 34 cents per hundred; . :
whereas I believe you are carrying wheat from Fort William, and even farther west
than that point to the seaboard at a much lower rate?—A. Mr. Lanigan will ansyer -
that question.

[Mr. Lanigan.]
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$12 Mr. Lmam There is a lower rate on g'ram than on Jumber; The rate on grain

from the Northwest is a continuation of the western rate, and-is made in competition
langely with the rate from Duluth or the rate by boat from Fort William. Grain loaded

" at Fort William destmed to any eastern point or for expmt loads about 88,000 pounds
per car and higher, runmng up to 120,000 pounds. The minimum on lumber is 40,000
pounds. Therefore the eammg per car on lumber with a higher rate is much less then
the earning per car on grain.

us with cars that will not carry grain at all, old serapped cars full of holes and other
~ deficiencies. -

b oMy LAI\IGAN 18 have got to accept your statement for it, and I would not say
g)' what your expenence has been but with my knowledge of traffic which covers a good
many vears—I think T am as old a man as you are—I have not seen that type of car.

for some years*on the C.P.R. 5
Mr. McCrea: We will show you some of them.
& Mr. Lanicax: I will be very glad to rectify anything of that kind. But the car

_ supplied for loading lumber is alright for lumber. I must admit that you could

put lumber in a car that would not be suitable for the carriage of grain.

G Mr. McCREA : Very true, I do not object to that. But the cars that are obsolete are

4 ‘of much less capacity and would not carry as much; consequently I do not think the

X! Raxlway Company have the right to say they can put 70,000 or 80,000 pounds of grain
in a car, when you give us cars that have not that capacity, many of them.

Mr. Laxican: I have had a very large experience in British Columbi}t, and the
”, average car of lumber that is hauled out of British Columbia does not exceed 50,000
; pounds capacity. Another reason is that the people receiving the lumber do not
want an excess of that quantity. In a very large number of cases you get a 40,000
pound minimum, and in British Columbia the minimum is 50,000 pounds.

M. McCrea: 1s it not the practice of all the railway companies that the more
valuable the artlcle transhipped the higher is the rate of freight. That is, you charge
a higher rate of freight on some classes of goods than on others because they are
more valuable. Take it on that basis; the wheat that you are shipping from the
western points is worth at least twice as much per hundred as lumber, yet you charge
us a very much higher rate.

Mr. Laxigan: We do not get as high a rate on grain- as on lumber. You are
getting a rate of 34 cents on a car of 40,000 pounds, and you said the rate was 31 cents
on a car loading 120,000 pounds' from Fort William. If you are supplying two cars,
which of the two classes of traffic is most desirable, the one at 31 cents for a car
loading 120,000 pounds or the one loading 40,000 pounds at 34 cents?

By Mr. Macdonald:

3 Q. T have just another question to ask Mr. Beatty. What is the total increase,
*s0 far as the expenses of operation is concerned, of the wages as a result of the
MecAdoo and Chicago awards?—A. That is in the statement.

Mr. McCrea: 1 simply rose for the purpose of drawing this matter to the atten-
tion of Mr. Beatty and the Committee in general, and I say that it is unfair to ask
34 cents from a point 400 miles nearer Montreal than Fort William is, whereas you
are giving rates on grain which is at least worth twice as much as lumber at'a very
much lower rate. I hope that when you come to consider the matter you will see
the unfairness of it.

Mr. Joxes: Has any request been made by the Lumbermen’s Association to be
allowed to appear before the Committee?

The CrairMAN: Mr. Hanson filed a request from the lumbermen.
A \ [Mr! Lanigan.]
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f 5 " Mr. McCrea: There is some reason for the lesser capacity. You usually supply .
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an opportumty be glven to 1
industry is entitled to cons1dera: gn,

‘request, Mr. Martell

Mr. MarteLL: I am makmg the request now, Mr :halrmdn‘ t
~a right to be heard

10 you that we meet on Monday morning at eleven 0 claek, ‘fo h

of the Canadan National Railways? W

~ Mr. Bovs: Why not say ten-thlrty, M. Chalrman? That wonld'glvﬁ us

time?
The CHAIRMAN: That is true, but it is a dlﬁicult mornmg on wiuch to

meeting of the Committee, and I do not think we can meet éa:rher tha.n aleven

I hope otir friends from Quebec: will come up in tnne. : '
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_Oommirree Rooum 495,
House oF CoMMoONS,
Monpay, May 22, 1922.

The Select Special Committee appointed to make enquiry into the question of
railway transportation costs and the effect upon Canadian National Railways and
other lines, as well as upon agricultural development and Canadian industry generally
of the expiration of the suspension of the Crowsnest pass agreement on July 6 next,
met at 11 o’clock a.m., the Hon. A. K. Maclean, the Chairman, presiding.

The CHAIRMAN: Gentlemen, will you please come to order? At the conclusion of

~ our procedings on Friday last many members of the Committee complained to me

about the incessant noise going on in the committee room which resulted in much
that was said not being heard. I would like to ask the members to cease conversa-
tion when a witness is giving evidence or a member is asking questions. Further,
I would. like to ask those members who are seated at the back of the room to move
forward as far as possible.

I am directed this morning to call your attention to a typographical error on
page 56 of the proceedings wherein Mr. Lanigan answering a question put by Mr.
Stewart said that the mileage of eastern lines of the C. P. R. was 5,000,000, and
the western lines 9,000,000. The C. P. R. is a great road, but you must give it time
to get up to that. It should read 5,102 miles and 9,282 miles respectively.

Mr. Hanna, President of the Canadian National System, is with us this mornmg,
and he will be heard first, to be followed by Mr. Hayes.

Mr. D. B. Hanxa, called, sworn and examlned:

By the Chairman:

Q. I assume you have read the order of reference and your statemnt this morning
shall refer as closely as possible to the Crowsnest pass agreement and its effect npon
other railway systems and generally the direction of the reference.—A. Yes, sir.

'Q. T would ask as on Friday, that Mr. Hanna be allowed to make his statement
in continuous form.—A. The figures now presented have been prepared to show the
position in which the Canadian National Railways would be placed while operating
under the present estimated scale of expenses and under rates stipulated by the
Crowsnest pass agreement. (Reads):

“Toronto, May, 1922.

“Memorandum

“The figures now presented have been prepared to show the position in which
the Canadian National Railways would be placed while operating under the present
estimated scale of expenses, but under rates stipulated by the Crowsnest pass agree-
ment and with the rates on all other traffic adjusted to comply with the requirements
of the Board of Railway Commissioners’ General Order No. 308 of September 9,
1920 (effective September 13, 1920). For this estimated result the adjusted rates
have been applied to the same volume of traffic as was handled in the year 1921. For
purposes of comparison, the actual results of 1921 are presented.

“TIn this connection, as has already been stated by Mr. Beatty, and as it is
assumed is well understood, the Order of the Board of Railway Commissioners of
September, 1920, providing at that time for an increase in all rates (with a few
exceptions only) east of Fort William of 40 per cent and west thereof of 35 per cent,
included a proviso to the effect that a reduction of 5 points, or to 35 per cent east
and 30 per cent west, would automatically become effective 83 months later, or on
January 1, 1921.

[Mr. Hanna.]
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“ These general increases of 35 per cent and 40 per cent in Canada were subse-
quent to a corresponding increase on the American railways, such having been con-

sidered necessary to meet the increase in pay rolls resulting from the so-called
Chicago Labour Award and the high price of fuel supplies and of all materials enter-
ing into railway operation.

“  “TUp to the present time there has been no general deflation of rates on the
American railways, except a temporary 10 per cent reduction on agricultural pro-
ducts from their 35 per cent and 40 per cent general increase of August 1920,
although the Canadian railways have made a general reduction of 15 points on all

rates, class and commodity, previously included in the 25 per cent and 40°per cent

increases of 1920.

“Tt is apparent from the foregoing that the Canadian railways to date have
undergone a much greater deflation of revenue than the American railways, not-
withstanding the latter’s larger supporting population and greater density of traffic.

“The restated figures as presented show the effect on vevenue of the adjust-
ment of rates applicable within Canada only. International rates may be®reduced
as a result of the Interstate ‘Commerce Commission compelling the American rail-
ways to deflate to a greater degree than they have done to date. In fact, on some

of our current traffic movements a reduction in International rates would be of as

much, if not more benefit to many of our shippers as corresponding reductions within
(Canada—as, for example, International rates on Live Stock, Potatoes, Lumber,

Fish, Pulpwood, Pulp  and Paper are of material interest to many shippers in both

Eastern and Western Canada.

“Tt is estimated that, as a result of orders that may be issued by the Interstate
Commerce Commission and which would necessarily affect International rates, the
earnings of the National Railways on such traffic might be reduced to the extent of
at least 20 per cent, which would mean a loss in gross earnings of approximately
$2,500,000 in addition to that set up in the restated figures. This is an item that
should also be considered when contrasting the position of the National 'Railways in
1921 with the results that will follow from any general reduction of rates that may
now be considered proper.

“We now .present as Exhibit A, the actual results of operation for the year
1921, showing the rate adjustments which took effect during the year.”

EXHIBIT A
CANADIAN NATIO;\'AL RaAILwAYS

Actual Results of Operation, 1921
Gross Earnings—

Freight. . oiéd Fumde ik et o i iy sonts ot s e Do il e s Rl B0
Passenger—
* Ordinary fares.. .. .. Astalinadi s i 2110062788
Sleeping and Parlour car farea ORI MRS e s 3 gl 2R |
Total FAreB i« s savio ot ol sy toinriatss fais a e uispara M Sl ITRREE U IS DO F DRI
Miscellameors: . v A v o o ae s e iU s e S SR 9,978,447 32
Total. . b i s e N S T A B S T U

It should be remembered that in the year there were various freight and passenger

rate reductions which brought down the general level of rates from the scale to

[Mr. Hanna.)
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which they were advance& by the increases eﬁectlve 18th nSeptember, 1920. These
reductions were as follows:—

1. Passenger, January 1, 1921, 11; of the 20 per cent increase of 13th September,
1920, was removed.
£l 9. Freight, January 1, 1921, increase over rates in eﬂect prior to 13th Septem-
ber, 1920, reduced from 40 per cent East and 35 per cent West to 35 per cent East
and 30 per cent West.

3. Passenger, July 1, 1921, balance of increase of 13th September, 1920, removed.

4. Passenger, December 1, 1921, surcharge of 50 per cent on Sleeping and Parlour
car fares effective 13th September, 1920, reduced by one-half.

5. Freight, December 1, 1921, rate of increase over rates in effect prior to 13th
J September, 1920, reduced from 35 per cent East and 30 per cent West to l25 per cent
f East and 20 per cent West.

‘Ezpenses.. S e W pat oL AU NI T A LS Rl SRR R E Lo ..$142,784,3‘57 48

3 Rl e AN R e . $§ 16,092,901 76

We now present Exhibit B, in whick .the actual results of 1921 are compared

i s cerenie

( with a “restatement” showing the estimated results of handling 1921 traffic under

I present estimated operatinicondition.s, but at rates adjusted to the Crowsnest pass

?f scale and re-establishing other rates in effect prior to the 1920 increases.

i : EXHIBIT B

1 'C‘ANADIAN NarioNan RAILWAYS

" Restatement of 1921 operating results under present restimated operating con-

i ditions and under rates in effect prior to September 13, 1920—including reduction
in rates resulting by application of tariffs formerly effective under iCrowsnest
pass agreement :— i

. Decrease from

g b Gross Earnings o Actual, 1921 Re Statement 1921, Actual
Freight. . $ 93,785,017 $ 70,466,063 $23,318,954

. : & it

¢ Passenger— ‘

: Ordinary Fares.. .. .. $ 21,110,053 $ 20,168,603 $ 941,450

3 S. and P. Car Fares.. 1,817,938 1,224,796 598,142

&

E Total Fares.. §22997,001 $ 21393399  § 1534502
Miscellaneous. . . $ 9,978,447 $ 9,978,447

5 Total.. <. s $126,691,455 $101,837,900 $24,853,546
Operating Expenses $142,784,357 - $128,305,000 $14,479,357

Deficit: .

$ 16,092,902

$ 26,467,091

Increase in

Deficit
$10,374,189

Earnings.—The foregoing reflects the effect on the gross revenue of the Canadian

| National Railways of the rates stipulated by the Crowsnest pass agreement and with

/ [Mr. Hanna.}
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the rates on all other traffic adjusted to comply with the requirements of the Board
of Railway Commissioners’ General Order No. BO8 of [September 9, 1920 (effective
September 18, 1920), which included the following limitation :—

“ As our jurisdiction for granting increases on certain lines of railway 4
in Western Canada depends entirely upon the amendment to section 325 of ' '
the Railway Act, 1919, which expires on the 6th day of July, 1922, the rates
hereby established cannot continue beyond that date unless Parliament, in its
wisdom, sees fit to extend the provisions of that section. Therefore the rates

- herein provided for shall not extend beyond the first day of July, 1922 =

The re-stated figures, in other words, show the estimated results on the revenue
of the National railways if the balance, 20 points west and 25 points east, of the
general increases of 1920 were dropped, if the advances of 1920 on coal were removed,
and the rates on grain and other commodities as specifically enumerated in the
Crowsnest pass agreement were restored to the terms of that agreement.

‘The decrease in freight revenue, estimated at $23,318,955, would be apportioned '
between the various classes of traffic substantially as follows:—

LI o " W S T A [ e gy et

. Decrease

Grain and grain products west of Port Arthur.. ., .. .. .. .. .. .. $ 8,606,453
Coal and coke (exclusive of coal from head of lakes).. .. ST S e 484,843
Lumber and forest preducts. . gt e Qe GG L 1,728,114
Other building material (cement bnck hme, plaster) I 429,864
Potatoes:."l . .. . W S 125,000
Various basic commodltles (ores, p1g iron, scrap iron, and fertlhzers) 122,000
All other traffic, including Crowsnest pass miscellaneous commodities.. 11,822,681

Totall = dShnrdn LAl e S i e S A SR LR S S 00

If preferential rates on 'special commodities were re-established through the
application of the ‘Crowsnest pass agreement, it is impossible to estimate what
further reductions might occur or be ordered through such rates being held to be
discriminatory. Such reductions might affect not only the rates on commodities
in the Orowsnest pass territory, but might in practice apply to the rates on similar.
or analogous commodities thronghout Canada.

The decrease in Passenger Revenue shown in the re-statement is the effect of
the application for twelve months, instead of six, of the reduced scale of fares which
became effective on July 1st, 1921. On that date all the general increase was removed
that was granted by the Railway Board in September, 1920, i.e. of 20 per cent, one-half
of which increase was removed on January 1st, 1921, the balance on July 1st, 1921,
as per the terms of the original Order of the Board.

The re-stated figures also provide for the elimination of the balance of the sur-
charge on sleeping and parlour car fares, this having amounted to 50 per cent of
such fares under the Board’s Order of September 13th, 1920, but already reduced
by one-half under the Commission’s Order of Decemfber 1st,. 1921.

The “re-statement” figures include no allowance for reductions on Inter-
national or Interstate Freight Traffic. A reduction of 20 per cent, which is possible
as the result of applications now before the Interstate Commerce Commission, would, |
as already stated, further decrease Canadian National Railways’ gross earnings by
approximately $2,500,000.

]
“ Operating Expenses—Operating Expenses included in the ‘re-statement’ are |
made up by applying the reduced scale of wages for 12 months instead of 53 months,” J
(that is, they became effective on the 15th July, 1921, and we are applying the re- ]
[Mr. Hanna.] i
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duction for the whole year in re-stating the operatmg expenses) “and also there
are taken into consideration any known reductions in the cost of materials and
supplies which may be counted upon as likely to reduce the cost of operation.

“In connection with Operating Expenses, materials, supplies and fuel are
generally bought in a common market with the C.P.R. and comparative figures would
therefore be largely similar; the conditions affecting compensation of various classes
of employees referred to in Mr Beatty’s statements are generally applicable to Cana-
dian National Railways, as we operate in the same territory and under generally
standard conditions with respect to wages and working rules. ‘We have therefore
not thought it necessary to duplicate this information, but any detalls requlred
will be supplied at request. )

“The present difficulty would appear to be accentuated by the limitations sur-
rounding the Board of Railway Commissioners as expressed in the terms of their
Order above quoted, and it may be hoped that Parliament in its wisdom will pass such
enactment as will permit the Board to make such rate readjustment as will, with
justice to all, grant such relief as the eircumstances seem to warrant.”

Now, Mr. Chairman and gentlemen, Mr. IC. A. Hayes, our Vice-president in
charge of traffic, Mr. G. Stephen, our freight traffic manager, Mr. A. J. Mitchell, our

Vice-president in charge of finance and Mr. Mallory, our statistician, are present

here. If there is anything we can do to facilitate the preparation of such in-
formation as may be required, we will very gladly do it.

The CuARMAN: Gentlemen, do you desire to proceed with the evidence of Mr.
Hayes before examining Mr. Hanna? I think I can assure you theré will be an
opportunity of having ‘Mr. Hanna before us again. Well, Mr. Hanna informs me
now that Mr. Hayes has no prepared statement to put before the Committee. There-
fore if there are any questions members of the Committee would like to ask Mr. Hanna
they may now be asked.

By Hon. Mr. Manion:

Q. Mr. Hanna, allowing for the decrease in. freight rates and the expected
decreases in expenses, I take it that in round figures the loss to the Canadian
National Railways under this Crowsnest pass agreement is about $10,000,000?—A.
$10,000,000 or more.

Q. I mean your loss would be about $10,000,000%—A. Yes; instead of being
$16,000,000 as it was last year it would be $26,000,000.

By Mr. Euler:
Q. Do you not think that the reduction would stimulate business to a consider-
able extent, to compensate for the loss?—A. There have been such statements made.

By Swr Henry Drayton :

Q. How does the movement compare in volume?—A. Hardly as good as last
year up to the last of April. Since April the movement has increased somewhat,
but in the aggregate, say to the second week in May, it is probably 1,200,000 tons
less than a year ago. j

Q. What is your information as to stuff being held?—A. We have on the
Northern lines, the Transcontinental and the Intercolonial, large tonnage in the shape
of forest products, pulpwood, lumber, etc., as well as in the Maritime Provinces.

Q. Which you think are not moving on account of high rates?—A. If we accept
the shippers’ statements, yes.

Q. What is your information?—A. There may be a question whether the market
is there for the material to be sold.

Q. Subject to that consideration it is being held?—A. Yes.

Q. What about grain and flour in the West?—A. The outlook at the present
time is more than encouraging.

[Mr. Hanna.]
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Q. But having regard to last year’s crop, what is being held back?—A. Very
little. 'We have less than 5,000,000 bushels at Port Arthur and the primary elevators
in the Wést are substantially lower than they were a year ago.
Mr. Haves: It has dropped down to about 4000000 or 5000000 bushels in the
last four or five weeks.

By Mr. Dickie: 3 : %
Q. Prior to the last increase in freight rates we had a not quite satisfactory

market in the Northwest from British Columbia, but your last raise put a great

many mills out of business; as you know, there was very little lumber shipped after
that. Do you not think it possible that the amount of lumber tonnage would in a
measure compensate for at least part of the difference between the old rate and the

new? The market was not good, but still we had a market for a certain amount of
lumber in British Columbia, and that last raise put practically all the small mills in the

country in which T reside out of business. Whether they would have gone out begause
of the market becoming bad anyway, I cannot say, but it had that effect at that time?
—A. I would like to believe that, but I think the real facts are that the purchasing
power of the prairies is not there; that the lumber was not required, or if it was
required, they ecould not buy it in volume.

Q. Still, the demand ceased. We immediately stopped shipping lumber. All
our sidings on Vancouver Island were filled with empty cars after that last increase
came into effect%—A. You have some empty cars yet. .

Q. We had some before?—A. (No answer). :

By Mr. Shaw:

Q. The year 1921 was a very bad year, was it not, from the standpoint of business
depression everywhere, and that would naturally be reflected in the earnings of rail-
roads,—is not that right?%—A. Yes and no; because it is a rather singular fact that
amongst all the large roads in the United States and Canada the Canadian National
Railway was the only railway that showed an increase in gross earnings, a very modest
one, but an increase of over a million dollars. That was the position of the Canadian
National Railway figures. :

By Mr. Euler:
Q. How do you account for that?—A. Probably we got a little more than our
share of the business.

By Mr. Shaw:

Q. Is there any reason A. T will grant you, Mr. ‘Shaw, that there was quite
a depression in certain lines of industry, but our movement of grain was substantially
higher during the season than the previous year, and that helped us out substantially.

Q. What T wanted to ask your judgment about is this: Is it not true that a
high freight rate would have the effect of increasing that business depression?—
A. I would not like to be committed to a flat statement of that kind. I daresay
that in certain basic commodities, perhaps a reduection in freight rates would have
the effect of stimulating business, but I would not accept the statement that a reduc-
tion in some of our class rates would have much effect on the price of a straw hat
or a suit of clothes. I am speaking of basic commodities such as those I have enu-
merated. ' - |

Q. Let us take the commodities mentioned in the agreement, which I think you
will admit are, generally speaking, basic commodities?—A. Yes.

Q. Would it not be ko that if the Crowsnest pass agreement went into effect
on the 6th July next it would have the effect of stimulating business in those
particular industries represented by those basic commodities—A. It would not
stimulate business so far as grain products are concerned, because that is predicated

[Mr. Hanna.]
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] ; i
' upon ‘the extent of the crop itself, the crop we have to move; but it may have an

effect on some other basic commodities; I think it would. I cannot see that it would

_have an effect on the miscellaneous business.

By Mr Macdonald: ?
Q. What effect would it have on the rest of the country if the rates had to go
up in order to make up the $10,000,000 deficit?—A. I throw up my hands there.

By Mr. Michaud:

Q. I have a letter from lumber merchants in the Maritime Provinces informing
me that they have millions of feet of lumber ready to be shipped. That lumber was
cut in the years 1919 and 1920 at a very high cost indeed. Now they are waiting
for a lower freight rate in order to be able to ship their lumber. They are actually
losing per thousand feet between 35 per cent and 40 per cent. That lumber is lying
along the railway line waiting to be shipped, and I am informed that it can be sold
at a big loss to the shippers. We want to know if it is the intention of the Railway
Commijssion to lower that rate and give these lumber merchants an opportunity to
export their lumber. In addition to that, we have not cut any lumber this year,
practically, because we have that old lumber on hand, and labour is waiting for work
and the merchants are waiting to ship their lumber, We want to know from the
Railway Commission if there is going to be an opportunity afforded to ship that
lumber %—A. I will ask Mr. Hayes to discuss that lumber situation, because he is
very conversant with the figures. :

The Cramrmax:* Will you please answer that question, Mr. Hayes?

Mr. Haves: You are speaking, I suppose, largely with respect to the lumber in
the eastern territory, Mr. Michaud?

Mr. MicaAuD: Yes, the Maritime Provinces.

Mr. Haves: So far as the movement from that section is concerned, a large pro-
portion of it would seek the New England or the American market. As Mr. Hanna
has stated in his memorandum, we are powerless at the present time to make any
reductions in the rates to points in the United- States, but we have suggested here
quite a material reduction in the rates of lumber to the markets within Canada,
and to the extent that such a reduction might help the shippers to whom you refer,
such a reduction as you would put into effect would be of assistance. But I want
to make it clear, so that you will not be disappointed, that so far as the rates to the
United States are concerned, we are powerless to-day to make any changes by reason
of the attitude that the Ameriean railways assume. They are not prepared to join
with us in reducing rates. They have had extensive hearings, extending from early
in the year up to the end of March, from shippers in the United States, but as yet
there has been no judgment rendered to give us an idea of the attitude of the Ameri- |
can railways with respect to joining with us in making a reduction of international
rates. A

Myr. MicrAUD: Is it not a fact thiat the high rate on freight in the western parts
of Canada tends to take all the freight from the western Prairie provinces and British
Columbia to the Panama (Canal to be shipped by water to the European markets?

Mr. Haves: Do you refer to lumber?

Mr. MicaAUD: Any commodities. -

Mr. Haves: There are many commodities today that are moving from the Pacific
coast to the Panama Canal and by water at such rates that the railway companies could
not undertake to handle overland from the Pacific to the Atlantic and then by ocean
route from the Atlantic.

The CramMan: He means the Atlantic to Pacific movement.

Mr. Hayes: I thought he was referring to the movement from the Pacific coast

to the Panama ‘Canal?
[Mr. Hanna.]
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The CraamrMaN: He asked if the transcontmental rate is so hlgh now that east
to west traffic is forced to go by the Panama Canal. :

Mr. Haves: I would not say so, partlcularly from Canadian pomts I thmk the
rates on such commodities as are moving from eastern Canada to the Pacific coast have
been adjusted so as to protect fairly well the movement overland.: et

By Mr. Hanson: . i i

Q. Would Mr. Hayes be good enough to tell the Committee what the proposed

suggestion is with regard to a reduction on ,lumber in interprovincial trafic? I did
not catch his statement.- 4

Mr. Haves: I would say speaking of Canada generally that the rate would approxl-
mate between sixteen per cent and seventeen per cent.

Q. That would mean how much per hundred?

Mr. Haves: It would vary according to the amount of the rate.

Q. From the lower provinces to Montreal Mr. Beatty suggested eleven per cent '
think in his statement. Yours is a little larger than that.

Mr. Hayes: Ours would I think be somewhat larger than that.

By Hon. Mr. Manion : 3 §

Q. Did I understand Mr. Hanna to say that the rates on the American roads were ‘H
still a little higher generally speaking than on the Canadian roads?—A. Yes.
By Sir Henry Drayton: k : 4

Q. Can you give us any general information as to What is the dlﬂerence between
th Canadian and American rates with regard to the Crowsnest pass agreement? Take

the American rates on grain and flour, for instances?—A. At the head of the lakes? 1
Q. Yes.—A. T have not any figures on that with me. i
Q. Duluth on the one side and Fort William on the other. - 1

Mr. Haves: The rates in the past have been adjusted mile per mile. The rates are
substantially the same, but our rates have been deflated. : '
Q. Is the Canadian rate lower? ‘

" Mr. Haves: Our rates have been deflated. T héy are lower today than the American
rates, but I would not say generally without the figures.

By Mr, Macdonald :
Q. On grain?
Mr. Havrs: Yes.

Sir Hexry Dravron: I thmk you had better put in a stat;ement showing that on
similar commodities.

By Mr. Buler: ‘ .

Q. Mr. Beatty on Friday made the statement that hlS road would prefer, and he
suggested it would be in the general interests as well as in the interests of the railway
company, that a reduction be made on basic commodities rather than that the rates of
the Crowsnest agreement be revived. I would like to ask Mr. Hanna what his opinion
is with regard to that, as to how it would affect the National Railways?—A. It is this
limitation clause of the Board of Railway Commissioners that is the serious factor in
this. Unless Parliament in its wisdom removes that limitation and sticks closely to
the Crowsnest pass agreement our figures are as stated. We would be prepared
similarly to the C.P.R. as a matter of scttling the question to set up basic commodity
rates along with the C.P.R., if it would settle the matter.

Q. Would that be in the general interests as well as in the intereSts of the rail- J
mad\. A. It is not in the interests of the railroads.

[Mr. Hanna.]




B
K
K

e =

75

i By the Oha'armcm
Q. You mean as compared with the Crowsnest pass rates ?—A Certainly.

By Mr. Euler:
Q. Would that give you less money or more money —A. More money.

By the Chairman : : ‘

Q. What would be the effect upon the nation generally?%—A. If we set up basic
commodity rates along the lines I have named, and which are said to be able to stimu-
late business, we could stand those rates in the hope that business would be stimulated '
If that was all that was expected to be done under the Crowsnest pass agreement, those,
I take it, were the figures that Mr. Beatty sét up in his statement.

By the Chairman : :
Q. That is, there would be a greater expectancy of stimulation in trade if you
made a reduction nation-wide on basic commodities than if it was restricted to a
section —A. Quite so.

By Mr, Euler: ;
Q. And the railways would not ‘suffer much loss?%—A. Not to the same extent,
provided it gives greater relief to the industries that are handling those raw products.
It is claimed that the rates are a very serious factor in their movement.

By Mr: Halbert:

Q. Lumber is considered a basic commodity, is it not?—A. Yes.

Q. Do you not think that the rates to-day on lumber are prohibitory and are
reducing the revenues of the railway companies? I have a statement from a lumber-
man with regard to four cars from British Columbia to Toronto and he says that
after paying the freight charges and switching charges and so on, which I have
detailed here, the millman receives from $4.35 to $5.80 a thousand for his lumber.
Under those conditions it is prohibitory for a lumberman to ship. He could not con-
tinue to ship under those conditions.

Mr. Haves: A settlement based upon the suggestion made by the previous member
(Mr. Euler) would have the effect of reducing all rates.

Mr. Evrer: Among basic commodities.

Mr. Haves: Yes, among the basic commodities.

By the Chairman :
Q. In other words, you do not undertake to say what will be the economic effect
of a reduction of freight rates?—A. No, sir.
Q. It may stimulate trade, but you cannot be certain. Is that what you mean ?—
A. That is my view.
The CuAmrMAN: Because there must be the consumers. first!

By Mr. Euler:
Q. I was trying to get at the relative merit of the two proposals; if the Crowsnest
pass agreement comes into force again, or the alternative one of making a reduction
“on basiec commodities if the Crowsnest pass agreement does not come into force. That
really means a modification of the old agreement, in effect.—A. We are quite in accord
with the reduction on basic commogdities.
Q. You agree with Mr. Beatty in that respect?—A. Yes, sir, we do. .

By Mr. Halbert :

Q. From the statement I have here, which I received from a lumberman, I see
that on the first carload, No. 118,934, the millman received $5 a thousand at Toronto
[Mr. Hanna.]



and the railway company received $23 a thousand That was on December 5\1921 !

On December 6, car No. 211,051, the millman received $5.80% a thousand and the rail-

way company.received $22.195. On December 18, 1921, car No. 134,244, the millman

received $5.67 and the railway company received $21.33. On December 28, car No.

210,000, the millman received $4.35% 4 thousand and the railway company recelved»

$22.67%.
The Cuamman: He is better off than Mr. MdOonlca was on his shipment of wool
last year.
My. Harserr: Under those conditions it is prohlbntory to ship Tumber.

By Mr. Macdonald : :
Q. Lumber is not included in the Crowsnest agreement — .
Mr. Haves: No. : e
Q. Then it would not be remedled by a renewal of that agreement?
Mr. Haves: No.

, By Mr. McConica:

Q. T understood from your statement as to the amount that the deficit would be
increased by, you figured a large number of commodities not included in the Crowsnest
pass agrecment —A. Yes.

Q. And you cover a large territory that is mnot included in that égreement?—-
A. Yes. We are covering it, I.repeat, because of the fact that if nothing is done with
the rates by the 1st July the whole freight structure is shot to pieces under this ovder
of the Board of Railway Commissioners. -

Q. Your figures would mean that if the Crowsnest pass agreement were reinstated,
those reductions would take place on all those commodities all over the Dominion. 1s
that the idea?—A. Quite so. £

-

By the Chairman: - it
Q. All over the Dominion —A. Yes.

By Hon. Mr. Stewart:

Q. In the event of the Crowsnest pass agreement not being revived as a result of
the failure of the House to pass any legislation, what would be the effect ¢n other
classifications' established than those included in the agreement?—A. Mr. ITayes can
tell you that. He will tell you that every tariff in existence would be shot to pieces.

Mr. Haves: Mr. Hanna read a quotation from the order of the Board of Railway
Commissioners to the effect that “ as our jurisdietion for granting inereases on eertain
lines of railway in Western Canada depends entirely upon the amendment to section
825 of the Railway Act, 1919, which expires on the 6th aay of July, 1922, the rates
hereby established cannot continue beyond that date unless Parliament, in its wisdom,
sees fit to extend the provision of that section. _

Q. Assume that Parliament does suspend it and %an arrangement is made with
reference to basic commodities—and there has beén a definition of basic commodities
before this Committee~—what would be the effect upon other' freight classifications,
manufacturing goods, for instance? That is, it is apparently in the contémplation of
the two roads to reduce freight rates on basic commodities if the Crowsnest pass dgree-
ment is not revived. If that is done, what will be the effect upon other classifications,
manufactured goods for instance?

Mr. Haves: Certain of the basic commodities Avill help the manufacturer in that
he is getring in those items that we have listed much of his raw material at a lower
cost; that ig, if freight rates have any effect upon his costs, if coal is an 1mportant
item or pig iron.

Q. I understand that, but that is not the point I am getting at. Allowing for
that, what would be the result—would there be a reduction in the tariff or in the

[Mr. Hanna.]
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rates on manufactured goods, or would it be likely to increase for the purpose of
taking care of reductions to the same extent that might be made on basic commodities ¢

Mr. Haves: I think our idea would be to allow those rates to which you refer on
miscellaneous commodities to stand on the order of the Board of Railway Commis-
sioners of December 1st last which reduced the rates by ten points. That is, we
dropped a total of fifteen points on December 1st last. On those miscellaneous com-
mod\ties I think it would be our idea that the rates should remain on that basis for

a time.
7 Q. That is, that they will have reached bottom 80 far as reduction is concerned?

My, Haves: Yes.

Q. And in volume, can you state approximately what volume is represented by
what you class as basic commodities and what would be classed in the other tariff;
whether there would be no rdeuction?

Mr. Haves: Well, I do not know that we have the figures taken out in such a
way. I do not know that we have the figures that we can exactly answer Mr.
Stewart’s inquiry. You put it from the standpoint of revenue or tonnage, as to the
effect upon our earnings. If you can give it to us both having regard to revenue
and tonnage it would be better; we should have it both ways.—A. I would say as
to the effect upon our earnings.

Q. That would be the real test—A. There would be possibly a difference of
between eight million and nine million dollars.

Q. In percentage, what?—A. Percentage of the gross earnings of last year?

Q. Yes.—A. That would be about ten per cent.

Q. That is what? “What do I understand that is now?—A. $95,000,000 is our
gross of last year, and we have a statement that we made rather offhand that the
difference in the effect upon our gross would run between eight and nine million.
That would be about ten per cent. g i

Q. That is not the point T am trying to get at What I was wanting to get

at was what was the relative percentage represented by either your tonnage or your
gross, as between what you class as basic commodities and what are not classed as
basic commiodities, what you would class as basic commodities if the Crowsnest pass
agreement were not revised.—A. We would have to. take out some figures.
3 Q. You could not give it to us approximately?—A. We have a draft of that,
what we handled in 1921. 21,182,000 tons of freight of one kind and another. Under
what we call merchandise and miscellaneous freight we handled over two million
tons. That would mean ten per .cent.

Q. Of your total busness?—A. Of our total tonnage. The others would not be
all basic commodities. It would probably mean about three million tens, two and
one-half to three million tons would be affected out of the twenty-one million tons.

Q. Having that in mind, would you tell us what the percentage on revenue
would be? What is the percentage on the cost of carrying those two classes?—A.
We will make a note of that and we will get that'figure as far as we cam, Mr.
Stewart. We don’t keep the revenues by commodities. We just keep the tonnage.

Q. What would your .opinion be, or the opinion of Mr. Hayes, or whoever knows
—what would be the opinion as to the relative revenue as compared to the relative
tonnage?—A. Well, Mr. Hayes estimated about ten per cent. I think that probably
would be right.

Q. That is in tonnage?—A. No, sir, in revenue.

Mr. Haves: I endeavoured to answer the question from the standpoint of what
we would save or what percentage would be represented in the saving if rates on
those other commodities were not reduced to the basic, to the same basis as the basic
commodities and I hazarded the statement that we would probably save between
eight and nine million dollars, which, of our gross of last year, would be about ten
per cent. : ‘ } i -

[Mr. Hanna.]
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By Mr. M cMurmy K2 "" ! RALah 1

Q. Just a question, Mr. Hayes; did I understand you to say that if the Crows- g

nest pass agreement were put into force, the rates all over Canada would fall?
Mr. Haves: No. | -

By Mr. McMurray: » ;
Q. What were you readmg from there a minute ago?—A. I was reading from
the order of the Board of Railway Commissioners of September 1920. Under the
order, the railways of Canada were granted ongmal increases of forty _per cent on
frelght revenues in the east and thirty-five per cent in the west, but in granting that
increase, the Board included in its order this quotation which Mr. Hanna has read
to you, which says that as a result of the Crowsnest pass agreement obligating the
Canadian Pacific Railway to maintain certain rates by reason of subsidies granted
to them in past years. That by reason of that agreement the rates hereby estab-
lished cannot continue. All rates.
Q. They would fall all over Canada?—A. They would fall all over Canada on
the first day of July, 1922.
Q. By reverting back to that old agreement, all rates in Canada would fall?—
A. By reason of that agreement.

I3

By the Chairman::

Q. You mean the rate structure would fall and the Commission would have to
go to work and revise them all over again?

Mr. Haves: Yes.

By Mr. Macdonald :
Q. You would have to revise them all over again. -
Mr. Haves: Yes.

By Hon. Mr. Manion:

Q. T just wanted to ask: it goes without saying that the propomtlon of the Crows-
nest pass losing to the company if it is put into force, say roughly, ten million dollars,
that the proposition you would put up to take the place of it would naturally not lose
to the company that much?

Wirness: Quite so.

Q. Could you estimate roughly to us what proposition you would probably put
up. I mean what alternative you would put up to the Committee in place of the
Crowsnest pass if the Crowsnest pass agreement were not put into force?—A. We
will be very glad to get figzures on that basis to submit to you at a subsequent meeting.
As I understand, you are asking us to submit an idea of the revenues that the railways
would lose predicated on the reduction of basic commodities, enameratmg the
various commodities.

Q. An alternative to the Crowsnest pass agrement?—A. Yes.

By the Chairman :

Q. Do I understand you to say that the Crowsnest pass agreement, the revising
of it, becomes applicable to the whole of Canada, that is on the products. mentioned
on the agreement. I thought you said that. I did not think it was correct?—A. No.

Mr. Haves: It is predicated on the Board’s limitation. Y

By the Chairman:

Q. That is the rate structure, as I understand you to say, if the Crowsnest agree-
ment is revived, the rates referable to those produets would be apphcable through-
out Canada?—A. No.

[Mr. Hanna.]
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Hon. Mr. STEWAM (Lanark) : In the whole of Canada the Board would hold it

- should discriminate in favour of the Crowsnest point and consequently there would

have to be a corresponding reduction in all other points that stood practically on the
same basgis; either that or there would be diserimination. which is the basis of the
agreement, and there would be diserimination, which is the action of the Board of
Railway Commissioners.

By Mr. Macdonald: oy

Q. Do you agree if this Crowsnest agreement which is applicable to the CP.R.
was renewed and continued that the whole rate effect would also apply to your railway?
—A. Yes. This map shows the Crowsnest situation and it shows where the Canadian
National Railways come into that same area and the effect of this limitation of the
Board of Railway Commissioners on that Western country. =

Q. In other words you would not be able to get traffic out there in competition
with the C.P.R. unless you took the Crowsnest pass rates?—A. No.

- By Mr. Archambault:

. Q. What is the total mileage of the National Railways affected by the Crowsnest
pass agreement?—A. When the Crowsnest pass agreement became effective in 1898
there was only in the western country a modest little railway known as the Lake
Manitoba Railway and Canal Company, of one hundred miles operating from Glad-
stone to Dauphin.

Q. I understand the total mileage of the C.P.R. affected by the Crowsnest pass
agreement is 7,300 miles. That was the answer that Mr. Beatty gave. 1 would
like to know what is the total mileage of the Canadian Natlonal Railways affected
by the Crowsnest pass agreement. ’

Mr. Stewart (Lanark): There will be none, as a matter of fact.

Wiryess: We would not be affected unless such lines as have been built to the
Crowsnest pass area subsequent to at the date of the agreement. If we were to
operate within the Crowsnest pass area, the C.P.R. having one set of figures and the
Canadian National having another set of figures, we would come out at the small
end of the horn,

By Hon. Mr."Manion :
Q. You are affected by competition, not by law?—A. Yes.

By Mr. Archambault:
Q. T suppose the Crowsnest pass area on which the Canadian National Railways
are circulated is the same as the C.P.R. total mileage.

By Mr. Macdonald:
Q. What is your total mileage west of Lake Superior?
Mr. Haves: Practically ten thousand miles.
Wirxess: Ten thousand miles west.

By Mr. Shaw: s
Q. As I understand you, as a matter of law, the Canadian National is not affected
by the Crowsnest pass agreement at all, but as a matter of fact the entire system will
be affected by the revival of the Crowsnest Pass agreement?—A. Yes.

By Mr. Halbert:
You mean the Crowsnest area?

Mr, Suaw: Not in all Canada.
& [Mr. Hanna.]



80 ~ SPECIAL comurm L

By Mr. Halbert: ‘ . -
Q. Does not the Board of Railway Oommlssloners rule there could not be any
discrimination between the rates and consequently it would have had to go u.nder a

similar?%—A. It iz impossible in any other situation.

By Mr. McMurray: A B

Q. The whole matter, then, I understand, will go into the hands of the Rallway
(C‘ommissioners %—A. Yes. ¢ \

Q. Then these reductions you are gomg to make on basic commodities w111 have
to be made by recommendations to the Board of Railway Commissioners?—A. I don’t
think that is correct. I stated if you don’t do anything with Section 325 or allow it
to lapse, then T repeat that the whole rate structure of Canada is shot to pieces. I
think I am correct’ in making a statement of that kind.

By Mr. Macdonald :
Q. What is the alternative?—

By Mr. McMurray:

Q. Where is your alternative? How are you going to get that alternative?—A.
Tt has been suggested we draw up a statement which we will prepare and put before
the Committee at another meeting of a series of basic commodities suggesting reduc-
tions and the effect of these reductions on the revenue of our Company and I suppose
the C.P.R. will do the same thing, showing the effect of it on their revenue as a counter
proposition to this tremendously disturbing factor.

Q. That all goes before the Board of Railway Commissioners to be made law7
—A. What we say, our present difficulty would appear to be accentuated by the limi-
tations surrounding the Board of Railway Commissioners as expressed in the terms of
the Order above quoted. Then I say it may be hoped that Parliament in its wisdom
will pass such enactment as will permit the Board to make such rate adjustment and
grant such relief as the circimstances seem to warrant.

Q. Tn suggesting those reductions, how do you arrive for mstance, at the 16 per
cent? We had a suggestion the other day from Mr. Beatty of 11.7 per cent. You
suggest 16 per cent?—A. Our view. of it is, in looking over the rates, what we had
in mind was that Mr. Beatty ewas too modest in the suggestion of reduction. I think
the reduction is more. I think the percentage is more, although it may not amount

to any more money.

By Mr. Macdonald:
Q. Tt would be open to the Railway Commission to fix that on investigation, as
to what would be reasonable?—A. Quite so.

By Mr. McMurray : g
Q. How do you arrive at that amount of 16 per cent?—A. Mr. Hayes will better
explain that. He eats and sleeps with tariffs.

By the Chatrman:

Q. T wanted to put one question to you: is it your judgment that in the interests
of your railway, that is the Canadian National Railway?—A. Our Railway, and the
nation’s interests that the Crownest pass agreement should be further suspended,
that is that the Crowsnest whole issue should be suspended? What is your judgment
vpon that?—A. Our judgment would be that it sheuld be further suspended and that
the whole question be relegated back to the Board of Railway Commissioners.

By Mr. McConica: 3 §

Q. As I underitand, if this Crowsnest pass agreement comes into effect again,

these railway rates will be adJusted by the Railway Commission in accordance with
[M». Hanna.]
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the provisions of that agreement, they will not? They won’t cease to function, wi.ll
they %—A. They will ‘cease to function until you function here and put them in
position to do it. X

Q. Suppose we don’t function.

The CuARMAN : I asked at the beginning of the meeting that conversation between
members should stop as much as possible. We must insist upon that.

By Mr. McConica: ) 1

Q. If the Government failed to abrogate that agreement and the Railway Com-
mission ceased to adjust rates, would they cease to adjust them in accordance with tha
terms of that contract’—A. Automatically we wotld have to go back to the .rates
that were fixed.

Q. And they would still fix rates automatically %—A. Yes.

Q. And the railroad rates of the Dominion would be adjusted in accordance with
ihe terms of that agreement?—A. Quite so.

Q. And the entire Dominion would then be affected?—A. Surely.

Q. Tn making up that schedule of loss, you figured the entire Dominion as con-

' tributing to the deficit?%—A. Yes. !

By Mr. Jones:

Q. Do you not think that all special rates should be scrapped or abandoned ’—
A. That is a pretty full order so early in the morning, Mr. Jones.

Q. Referring to this lumber situation, I might say, knowing a little about the
reduction of the manufacture of lumber in Eastern Canada, that there is no industry
in the Dominion of Canada that has been hit so heavily or so suddenly as the lumber
industry or forest products industry. Practically over night the price of pulp and manu-
factured lumber of all kinds was cut in two. In other words, it dropped from about
$45 to $50 a thousand down to $20 to $25 for lumber in its rough state.. I believe it
would be in the interests of the National Railway especially if we had a reduction
in freight rates from the Maritime Provinces to Montreal and Toronto. I believe
your freight earnings from that district would be double what they are at the present
time if the suggested reduction were put into effect. In place of your hauling trains
half loaded you would have them fully loaded. The rate along the old Intercolonial
Railway from St. John and Monecton to Montreal was doubled. I believe in the
interests of everyone, and especially in the interests of the farmers in the Maritime
Provinces who largely rely upon the lumbermen for the use of their products, these
rates should be reduced. If a reduction were made, it would help not only the lumber
industry but the farmers also in the Maritime Provinces.

Mr. Micaaup: There is the Transcontinental Railway waiting for that freight.
By Mr. Jones:

Q. The freight rate at the present time from St. John and Moncton to Mont-
real is 293 cents, while the rate to Boston or New England points is only 813 cents.
Of that haul your railway would have 75 miles, and the balance of that haul to New
England points is by C.P.R. or the New England railways. If you made a reduction
in the interprovincial freight rates to shippers of lumber to Montreal and Toronto—
my own firm has been carrying on that business for the past twenty years—I think
it would greatly increase the revenue of the O.N.R.?—A. Of course, Mr. Jones, you
must not lose sight of the other side of the question. The placard outside this room
states: “ Transportation Costs Committee.” What about the cost of doing this
business? How are we going to get the rates down? We are paying more for lumber
to-day than we paid in 1914 or 1908. 3
] Q. Yes, and your freight rates are double’—A. More than that, there is the
increased cost of manufacture even in your own business. You are paying more money

. to-day than you did years ago. To-day we pay 90 cents for a tie: I have bought

millions of ties just as good at 25 cents per tie.

[Mr. Hanna.]
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By Mr. M. acdonald |

. What do you estimate to be the mcreased cost to the Oa.nadla:n Natxonal Raﬂ-

ways by reason of the wage increases which were put into effect as the result of the

McAdoo Award and the Chicago Labour Award 7—A. About suzty-four cents on every
dollar.

Q. What is the total amount in millions? How many millions has it added to
the cost of operation?—A. Mr. Mitchell can give you that. We pay out sixty-five
cents: :

Q. What is the total increase in millions of dollars in your pay-roll as the result
of those two awards?—A. Mr. Mitchell can give you that. I was going to say that

Q. I want to find out how much your pay-roll was increased as the result of those
two awards?—A. We will have a statement prepared on that basis.

By Hon. Mr. Manion:

Q. The general statement was made by some Western papers that the increase
in rates on these basic commodities in the Western country due to the increases since
1915 amounts to 50 per cent?—A. That is not correct. As a matter of fact, our
analysis, takmg the 1921 figures which represent a pretty fair crop, shows the difference ]
on the grain rates to be about one-third. ‘ rid
Q. T am speaking of the general increase. In looking over the figures given here
I notice that some are absolutely 50 per cent over 1914, others are 30 per cent and
others a little over 50 per cent. What would you say is the general increase over the
Crowsnest pass agreement rates, taking all the basic commodities together ? v

Mr. Haves: We may be able to work up something ﬁo’r you in that connection
which will indicate what the general average percentage of increase has been. :

By Hon. Mr. Manion:

Q. A Calgary paper sent out a good review of this question, and said that the
general increase amounted to 50 per cent. Upon checking that statement up with the 1
figures given by the Railway Board of Commissioners it is found that the increase
is 50 per cent between 1915 and the present time.

Mr. Haves: One unit of comparison would be the rate per ton per mile.

By Hon. Mr. Manion:

Q. We know that everything has increased a great deal. I think it might be of
great assistance to all of us if you would estimate as accurately as you can what the
general increase has been, taking wheat and' coal and various other commodities which
are dealt with in the Crowsnest pass agreement, and also show how much greater are
the present rates than those obtaining in 1914.

Mr. Macpovarp: In percentage?

Hon. Mr. ManitoN: Yes.

Mr. MaopoNaLp: Mr. Beatty furnished a schedule of that the other day, but not in
percentages.

Mr. Haves: We have the separate rates, but have not the average worked out.
Do you want specific commodities?

By Hon. Mr. Manion: i
Q. No; I was thinking of the general in¢rease. I have seen the statement that ‘

the increase is roughly 50 per cent over the Crowsnest pass agreement rates, and I

thought you could furnish the Committee with a fairly accurate estimate of that
]ﬂ(ledbe

By Hon. Mr. Stewart (Lanark):

Q. The Crowsnest pass agreement provides for the eastward movement of grain

and flour and also provides for the westward movement of other classes of commodities.
[Mr; Hanna.]
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Would it be possible to prepare a statement of the relative volume of the eastward move-

ment of the commodities included in the Crowsnest pass agreement, and also the volume

of the westward movement of the other classifications set out?—A. It would be a very
difficult task, involving an examination of tens of thousands of way bills.

Mr. MacponaLp: Mr. Mitchell, could you give us the figures as to the extra cost of
labour ?

Mr. MiToHELL: Yes.

The Cramman: Please do so, Mr. Mitchell. =

Mr. Mircrerr: Do you wish me to give you the total, or the individual rates?

“Mzr. Macponarp: The total mcreased cost of operation of the railway as the result
of these two awards,—in dollars and cents?

Mr. MircueLL: The increase to the (anadian National Railways, including the
Canadian Northern Railway and the Canadian Government Railway, as the result of
the original McAdoo Award was $8,678,148.44. TUnder the supplements to the Mc¢Adoo
Award the increase amounted to $13,012,954.92. Then the increase under what is
known as the Chicago Labour Award amounted to a-further increase in the payroll of
the National System of $16,390,895.58, making a total of $38,081,998.94.

By Mr. Euler:

Q. For what period %—A. That is t.a.kmg the average payroll or the average number
of hours worked for a yearly period prior to the McAdoo Award coming into effect,
and applying the new rates to that payroll.

. Q. For one year?’—A. Yes, for one year. By the reduction that came into effect
last fall that payroll would be reduced by approximately $10,000,000.

By Mr. Macdonald :
Q. Which would make it $28,000,000.
Mr. EvrLer: $38,000,000.
Wipness: $38,000.000.

By Mr. Macdonald : :
Q. You said the increase amounted to $38,000,000 odd and the reductions last
fall amounted to approximately $10,000,0007—A. Yes.
Q. Which would make the increase today $28,000,000%—A. Taking as the basis
the number of hours worked for the yearly period, om which we base the increase.

By Hon. Mr. Stewart:
Q. Does that include the Grand Trunk Pacifie%—A. No, it includes the Canadian
Northern Railway and the Canadian Government Railways, or what was known as the
Canadian National Railway at the time the illustration was obtained.
Q. You would also know about the Grand Trunk Pacific?—A. T will be glad to file
a statement including everything.
Q. Including the Grand Trunk, too?—A. Yes.

*

By the Chaitrman :

Q. Mr. Hayes, can you tell me the grain freight rate from Edmonton to Vancouver
last season?—A. Yes.

Q. And if you have any other western points you may mention them, too?—
A. You said, “for last season.” 1 think my figures simply give the present rate. The
rates became effective on January 19, 1922. From what point to Vancouver do you
wish to know the rate?

Q. From Edmonton and other far western points?—A. From Edmonton to Van-
couver the rate was 31 cents per hundred pounds. From Vegreville, 33} cents per
[Mr. Hanna.]
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hundred pounds. Vermilion to Lloydminster, 35 cents; North Battleford, 37 cents;
Saskatoon, 393 cents. That is about as far east as we go.

By the Chairman : _
Q. Would youn give me a copy of that statement?
Mr. Haves: Yes, I have set in here the corresponding rates from Port Arthur.
The CuHARMAN: That will be published as an exhibit.’ .
RATES ON GRAIN TO VANCOUVER AND PORT ARTHUR

Vancouver (For Export) Port Arthur
, Rate in ) ate in
Cents per Cénts per
From—To Distance 100 1bs. Distance 100 Ibs. 3
in W-135-A in Z.N.R.
Miles Jan.. 19 Miles W-183-A
EO2F N Feb. 1, 1922
RAMOn{ON; GATa £ N TONE Wbt iR 768 af “1,232 36
NVegrevilley ATEa Sl i s s e e s 841 33% 1,193 36
Vermilion, Alte s Lrl e Betl s 898 35 1,136 36 s
Liloydmifister;  Alta=: 08 Qs Jeees 938 1 35 1,096 36
North: Battleford;  Sask. . (i) ok 1,023 7~ 37 1,011 35
Sagkatoon,  Sask; £t byl e vilals o 1,085 39}/ 911 331
Camarose; ATy L B r e L 824 333 1,205 37
Stetiler, = ATES S 730 il v TS Rl 881 333 1,262 37
Hannes ARG & Glaa v e SRR v S 978 36 1,174 37
Kindersley, Sask.. .. A 1,114 36 1,037 .36 .

Office of Freight Traffic Man;a,.ge;-,‘
Canadian National Railways,
s Toronto, Ont., May 20, 1922.

By Mr. Macdonald: -

Q. Have you looked at the statement on pages 34 and 35 of the first report of
the proceedings showing the rates on coal to various western points and also the
rates on coal between various eastern points.

Mr. Haves: Yes.

Q: Referring first to statement 21 on page 35, I notice that the figures given
here by way of comparison—they come from the Board of Railway Commissioners—
only give a comparison of rates between 1917 and 1920, and with the exception of
Newecastle, Truro and Mulgrave—Truro and Mulgrave are in Nova Scotia, and have
to be considered anyway in. connection with the coal movement—Newecastle is the
only point on your railway that is given. The others are on the C.P.R. with the
exception of Mont Joli and St. Hyacinthe, which is a common point. I have here
a statement prepared on the question of coal rates from 1914, showing a comparison
between the years 1914 and 1922, and I am going to ask you to look through this
statement, and if you find it correct, to hand it to the Committee with the view of
having it published. I want to call your attention to the fact that from coal ship-
ping points in my county between Stellarton and Moncto'n’ the rate in 1914 was
$1.02 per ton, while in 1922 it was $2.24 or an increase of one hundred and twenty
per cent. The rate between that point and Levis, Quebec, in 1914, was $2.01, and
in 1922 it was $4.14, or an increase of one hundred and six per cent. The rate to
Montreal in 1914 was $2.013 and in 1922 it was $4.59, or an inerease of one hundred
and twenty-eight per cent. I want you to verify these figures, and I would like to
call your attention to the.fact that in statement No. 20 on page 34 of the report, you
gives the rates there, or rather the Board of Railway Commissioners give the rates
on coal in car loads from Lethbridge to various points in Western Canada, and the
rate to Maple Creek is 205 in 1912 and 160 in 1914 and 230 in 1920. These figures
as between 1914 and 1920 show that the percentage of increase in the west was very
much less than what it was in the maritime provinces.

Mr. Haves: Shall we put in the miles?

[Mr. Hanna.]
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Mr. MacpoNaLp: The mileage, yes, from Lethbridge to those points there.

Mr. Haves: And also from the maritime provinces.

Mr. MacpoNatp: Yes. In that connection I would like to ask a question. It is
quite clear, Mr. Hayes, that as regards the Government \'allway from Montreal to

 Sydney and intervening points, those rates are entirely under the control of the
Canadian National Railway, and that it is not necessary to go to the Railway Com-
mission to fix them?

Mr. Haves: From® Montreal east, no. ~

Q. I would like to call your attention in connection with the complaint from
the lumbermen, that there is no reason why you should not make a reduction on their

' rates entirely apart from the Crowsnest pass agreement or apart from the Railway
Commission. : '

Mr. Haves: I do not know that we could reduce joint rates with other railways.

Q. You have no joint rates at purely local points on your own railway?—A. No,
not east of Montreal.

Q. Any point between Sydney, Stellarton or Springhill Junction up to Mont-
real is entirely under your control, and the rates could be reduced without any
reference to this general question altogether, and if reduced rates increase traffic,
as you think, this might be done?

Mr. Haves: You have to keep in mind the costs east of Montreal.

Q. We know in the maritime provinces that this one hundred per vent increase
on the rate on coal, and I'think the thing would figure out the same way in regard
to lumber, is a great deal more than what the increase has been on the same com?
modities in the West.

Mr. Haves: We will put in the miles. i

Mr. MacpoNawp: I will give you that statement with regard to basic commodi-
ties like steel and iron to verify.

Mr. Hayves: Alright.

The Cuamyman: Make it clear to Mr. Hayes what you want.

r By My. McConica:

Q. You mentioned in your statement in one schedule an item arising from an
international livestock shipment?—A. Yes.

Q. Is that any considerable item in the problem now before us2 Have you any -
considerable amount of that kind of business now?

Mr., Haves: Of course the duty imposed by the United States has affected the
volume of business, but there is still some movement.

Q. But it is in no such amount as in former times?

Mr. Haves: You mean the percentage of reduetion? I think it has been cut
down. two-thirds since the duty went up. .

Q. I would like to have your opinion, if Parliament thinks proper to abbrogate
the Crowsnest agreement as to whether it would not be well to wipe' out some agree-
ments with regard to the eastern part of Canada?

Mr. Macpoxarp: We have no agreements in the east that have ever been observed.

By Hon. Mr. Manion:

Q. Can you tell me—it has really no particular bearing on this question—what
amount of wheat has been shipped.to Vancouver and by the Panama Canal to Europe,
say in the past year? Have you those figures?—A. About four and a half million
bushels 1 think.

Mr. Hayes: We have handled I think about seven million bushels all told by the
two railroads, something over seven and a half million.

[Mr. Hanna.]
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Q. That went round by thg Panama Canal?
Mr. Haves: Yes.

BJ Hon. Mr. Stewart:
Q. You said by both’ roads?

Mr. Hayes: About seven million bushels were handled through Vancouver, and.
it was divided about even between the Panama Canal and the Orient.
Q. On both roads? ! S

Mr. Hayes:. Yes. .

By Hon. Mr. Stewart:

Q. Mr. Hanna estimated a certain loss to the Canadian National Railways'through
the coming into force of the Crowsnest pass agreement, but he did not take into
account any possible increase in traffic due to the lowering of rates?—A. '

Q. There would be some inerease in traffic?—A. We have built up our ﬁgur&s on
1921.

Q. T understand that but do you or do you not suppose that there would be a
greater traffic than that of 1921 because of the lowering of rates?—A. We are hopeful
of it.

By Mr. Fansher: it : K

Q. Do you anticipate a larger Canadian traffic from the fact that certain produects
are going to be shut out of the United States largely by an increase in the product? A
Will not that make a larger haul and a greater tonnage haul on Canadian roads?—A.
That is a difficult question to answer because I think it has already been explained \
in other committees here that the western movement of grain has three distinet u
movements. So far as the western farmer is concerned, his interest largely ceases 4
when the grain gets to Port Arthur or Fort William. The export man comes in then. '
It is either domestic or export. The next movement is across the Bay or down to
Montreal for furtherance and on the third movement it is exported by boat from
Montreal or Quebec as the case may be. I could not offer any view as to what effect -
the Fordney Bill or any other bill would have on the amount of grain that would go ﬂ
into the United States and we would get the longer haul. We were looking always for
the long haul.

By Mr. Macdonald : 3

Q. East and west?—A. Both east and west? 1

Q. Not north and south?—A. You have to deal with the grain men after it gets 1

to Port Arthur as to how the grain shall go, whether it shall go by water, by way of
Buffalo or down to Montreal for export.

By Mr. Forke:

Q. T am going to ask you another difficult question: within your knowledge of
railway operations in the west, do you know of any reason why the C. P. R. and the
Government should have entered into an agreement such as the Crowsnest pass
agreement rather than some such agreement as proposed now. Do you know any
speeial reason, why they should enter into an agreement of that kind. What were the
conditions then different to those that exist now?—A. God knows. I don’t. T
think, without speaking for publication—I would think if the C. P. R. could undo the
agreement and start all over again, way back in ’96. They would be glad to do it.

By Mr. Macdonald : !
Q. There was no Railway Board then. That was reason.—A. I think there were :

more reasons than that.
{Mr. Hanna.]
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The CramrMAN: Mr. Oliver, the Premier of British Columbia is here, and T think
he should be given some chance to ask questions as he wishes. I would like to call
your attention, while there is a hiatus here; to a misprint on Statement No. 1, page

- 920. Look at column 12 at the bottom and read up. The rate on March 15, 1918 from

Maple Creek is down here as 33 cents, which is obviously wrong. It should have been
23 instead of 33, and at the top of the column it is given as 1999. That is looking
forward a bit. It should be 1899. Now gentlemen, are there any further questions
to be asked?

By Mr. Shaw:

Q. I would like to ask a question. I want to get clear on this matter about the
situation that will develop if this Parliament takes no action before the 6th of July
next. Now, I understand that by virtue of the suspension and also by virtue of the
Railway Order 308 your rate structure will be more or less demolished if nothing is
done. What I would like to know is exactly where do we go back to, if you can put
it in terms of years or terms of rates, where do we stand if we take no action with
regard to rates mentioned other than in the Crowsnest pass agreement.

Mr. Haves: We will go back to the rates that were ordered into effect in August
1918 in the case that was known as the 25 per cent case.

By Mr. Macdonald:

Q. With the Crowsnest pass rates?—A. With the Crowsnest pass rates in addition
or lower. He asked about the general commodities.

By Mr. Shaw:
Q. Are you speaking now about the 25 per cent or the 15 per cent rates?
Mr. Haves: The 25 per cent.

Q. Because if the Crowsnest pass agreement goes into effect do we not auto-
matically go back to the 15 per cent rates of March, 1918%—A. T would hate to hazard
a guess where we should land on any such adjustment of rates as would result from
any miscellaneous commodities on the 1918 basis and the Crowsnest rates, going back
on their basis, we would have such a diserimination of rates in Canada that T don’t
think any traffic man would attempt to hazard where we would eventually land.

- By Mr. Euler:

Q. If there were a reversion to the rates of 1918 would that apply to eastern
Canada as well as to western Canada?—A. The order says “all the rates established
hereby ” and that order was generally over western and eastern Canada.

By Mr. Boys:
! Q. Apart from ‘everything, except what is in the Crowsmest pass agreement, the
Railway Commission would have jurisdiction over everything?—A. That is what I
would assume and they would have jurisdiction over the Crowsnest pass rates to the

extent tha_t they would be charged with the responsibility of removing diserimination
on complaint made by other parties. - ]

By Mr. Stewart (Lanark) :
Q. Why do you say we come back in 19187 Why would you stop at 19187%—A.
That was the last previous rate basis prior to General Order 308.

Q. Tt was an Order in Council. It was not by the Railway Board2—A. It was
confirmed by the Railway Board.

By Mr. Macdonald :

Q. Would the confirmation save it from passing out of the authority under whici
the Order i.n Council arose? Would not you and the C.P.R. at once go to the Rail-
way Commission and say “we are going to lose fifteen or sixteen million dollars by

[Mr. Hanna.]
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the Crowsnest pass agreement and we want you to revise the rates to prevent us
having an enormous deficit.”—A. We would be confronted with the dlscnmmamry
situation that the Crowsnest pass agreement still put up in front of us.

Q. The rest of the country would have to suffer by reason of the Crowsnest pass
being put into operation %—A. Yes.

By Hon. Mr. Manion:

Q. The going back on the other rates outside of the Crowsnest pass agreement
would be general because of the discrimination. Is that the idea that would ensue?
—A. In going back to the other rates of 1918 outside of the Crowsnest pass and the
commodities enumerated in that agreement; the going back is a result of the limita-
tion the Board has surrounded itself with by the General Order 308 of September,
1920.

Q. In other words it limited it to the extension ofsthe Crowsnest pass?—A. Yes,
Sir.

B:y the Chairman:
Q. Then it drops it and there is nothing remaining excepting the 1918.

By Mr. Stewart (Lanark): \
Q. Where do you get the idea you have of 191872—A. Because 1n the Judgment

in connection with September 1920 rates, they make that statement: “as our juris-

diction for granting increases on certain lines of railway in western Canada depends
entirely upon the amendment to section 325 of the Railway Aect, 1919, which expires
on the 6th day of July, 1922, the rates hereby established cannot continue beyond that
date unless Parliament, in its wisdom, sees fit to extend the provisions of that section.
Therefore the rates herein provided for shall not extend beyond the first day of July,

192971

By Mr. Boys: A /
Q. Does not that only apply to rates affecting commodities in the Crowsnest pass

agreement —A. ‘“The rates hereby established cannot continue beyond that date unless
Parliament, in its wisdom, sees fit to extend the provisions of that- section.” What

‘Jdo they establish? They establish rates all over the Dominion.

Q. Why could not this continue on everything except commodities within the
COrowsnest pass agreement. The judgment now entered 1 think, says “ that for that
reason,” because 1 suppose of that discrimination these rates are only to be effective
until the first of July, 1922.—A. What rates?

Q. The rates you refer to there.—A. The increases that are referred to?

Q. Yes—A. Then we come to the rates as they stood, which were the rates of
1918, \

By Mr. Macdonald.:

Q. I suppose that at the present time the Board of Railway Commissioners are
considering the question of the general revision of rates?—A. Yes.

Q. And it is understood their decision has not been given subject to seeing what
Parliament is doing in regard to the Crowsnest matter >—A. Yes.

Q. If Parliament decides to continue the Crowsnest pass agreement they will
give their decision based on that, and if we decide to suspend that they would give
their decision accordingly and give their decision on basie commodities?—A. Yes.

By Mr. Boys:
Q. I think I understand you, but to put the matter beyond peradventure let me
ask this: Supposing no action whatever is taken by this Committee or by Parlia-

ment, the Crowsnest pass agreement will be restored on the 6th or 7th July next?—
A. Yes.

[Mr. Hanna.]
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Q. Then the Board-of Railway Commissioners may do what they think proper
with regard to all other rates, either to let the rates that stand by their last judgment
continue, or to revise the rates upon commodities outside of the Crowsnest pass
agreement ?—A. No, that is not all there is to it, because they have added this rider
to their decision, that because of the Crowsnest pass agreement the rates that have
been put into effect will be adopted.

Q. But that goes back to a previous order establishing rates?—A. The rates
established in 1918 which were in effect up to 1920.

Q. Then if nothing is done by Parliament, we have the rates accordmg to the
Crowsnest pass agreement with regard to the commodities mentioned therein, and

~ then we have the rates upon all other commodities @s fixed by the order of 1918, the

Board, of course, having power to revise them as they think proper?—A. Yes.

Q. I suppose what this Committee has to determine first of all is whether we are
going to recommend a further suspension of the Crowsnest pass agreement. If we
are not going to recommend a further suspension of that agreement; does it not mean
that the whole question should be dealt with by the Domlmqn Railway Commission?
—A. We would think so.

Mz. Bovs: Then, Mr. Chairman, are we going to discuss in this Committee what
the rates should be on this, that and the other thing? Is not the whole question to
be decided by this Committee simply whether or not we are going to recommend the
further suspension or, practically, the abrogation of the Crowsnest pass agreement.

The CuamrmaN: I would think you are right.

Mr. Macponarp: We are not going to decide it now. .

Mr. Hupson: I would not like to assent to statements made by my hon. friend
and by the Chairman without taking time to” consider them. The question of what
shall be done with the Crowsnest pass agreement is a question which the House will
have to decide, and its decision will be based upon facts elicited before this Com-
mittee, and our efforts should be directed to getting those facts.

Mr. Bovs: I simply want to know if that is to be the subject matter of our
discussion or not.

By Mr. Euler:

Q. If Parliament does not act, I take it the Crowsnest pass agreement will be
revived. That agreement fixes the rates on certain commodities, and I understand
we go back to the rates obtaining in 1918 with regard to all other commodities. What
increase would those rates constitute over the rates obtaining prior to the war?%—A.
My statement shows in dollars and cents where it would Jleave the Canadian National
Railways.

Mr. MacpoNALD: 40 per cent more.

Wirness: Do you mean the rates on certain commodities?

Mr. Haves: Do you mean the decrease in our gross freight revenue?

By Mr. Euler: ;

Q. No, what percentage of increase would the 1918 rates constitute over the
pre-war rates?—A. 29 per cent.

Mr. MacponaLp: Were there not two increases of 15 per cent and 25 per cent?
That makes 40 per cent.

Mr. Haves: There were so many miscellaneous cox’h‘modities of which exceptions
were made to the general increases of 15 per cent and 25 per cent that we never
obtained the full benefit of the increases expressed in those percentages.

By Mr. Euler:

Q. The general increases were 15 per cent plus 25 per cent,—40 per cent?—A.
Yes; but there were so many exceptions in the case of miscellaneous commodities
[Mr. Hanna.]
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that it reduced the aggregate increase to 29 per ‘cent or 30 per cent ovr the Pl‘e-war o

rates.
By Mr. Macdonald

Q. If you went back to the 1918 rates, to what extent would your deﬁcxt be
increased %—A. $10,400,000; that is including the Crowsnest

By Mr. Fansher: F

Q. Mr. Hanna, I understood you to say you favoured the abrogation of the
Crowsnest pass agreement, and to refer the whole question to the Board of Railway
Commissioners. I would like to know-if you favour the permanent abrogation of
this agreement or for only one or two or a term of years?—A. I really do not want to
be quoted as having given serious consideration to the question of the abrogation
of the Crowsnest pass agreement for all time, but I think I can say generally that
the Crowsnest pass agreement has outlived its usefulness and that it would be better
if something else could be set up which would be just as good and a little more
up-to-date. \

By Mr. Boys:

Q. I think you mentioned that if the Crowsnest schedule was again put into
effect the Board of Railway Commissioners would be met with applications setting
up discrimination?—A. Yes. ‘

Q. You believe that?—A. Yes. Y

Q. And you think the Board would be compelled to nge effect to tha’s?—-A I
do not see how they would be able to get away from it.

Q. Supposing they answered that they have no control over that, that there was
a solemn agreement made with the C.P.R. fixing the rates’—A. What about the
effect on the other railways outside of the Crowsnest pass agreement?

Q. We will assume that the Crowsnest pass agreement again becomes effective
and that somebody in the East calls the attention of the Board to the fact that a
certain commodity can be hauled one hundred miles for a certain rate, whereas
the same commodity can be hauled for a much less rate under the Crowsnest~pa§s
agreement—that would be discrimination%—A. That would be the position if Parlia-
ment did not give a direction to the Board with respect to that clause in their
decision of 1920. But if they did give effect to that and permitted the rates now in
effect to remain as they are, and, simiply give effect to the Crowsnest pass agreement
for the particular commodities concerned, the effect on our revenues would not be
80 serious. PRLE

Q. I understand the point to be that the East would be paying very much higher
for the haul per mile on the commodities mentioned in the agreement than the West
would be paying, and that would be discrimination. What is the language of the
Statute? Is there mot a discretion given to the Board under the Aect regard»ing
rates? ¢ § . i

Mr. Haves: I will give you a few ,ﬂlustratlons of the actual effect of the restora-
tion of the Crowsnest pass rates, in comparison with the rates if we went back to
the 1919 basis, and take two commodities, or the same commodities, moving from
Port Arthur say to Winnipeg. On the 1918 rates on the same commodity the rate
would be 47% cents and under the Crowsnest pass agreement it would be 42} cents;
that is a difference of 5 cents or if we had to take the rates on our fifth class list
and meet the Crowsnest pass rate it would mean a reduction of five cents. Then
we get to Regina. In 1918 the rate was 811 cents and the Crowsnest rate 80 cents,
a difference of one and a half cents. We get to Saskatoon, and in 1918 the rate was
921 cents and the Crowsnest rate $1.04% so that if we go back to the Crowsnest pass
agreement we would have to increase the rate on ordinary commodities by 12 cents
a hundred. We get to Calgary and in 1918 the rate was $1.19 and the Crowsnest
rate $1.08. There would be increases as well as decreases under the application of

[Mr. Hanna.], ]
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the Crowsnest pass agreement in the western territory if you want to get back to
what the rates were in 1898. Take Edmonton, there would be an increase of 16
cents a hundred as compared with what would come into effect under the rates of
1918. Take from Toronto, the same inequality prevails, and also from Montreal.
There is absolutely no use in attempting to make anything practical from a rate
standpomt out of the adjustment of rates going back to the 1897 and 1898 adJust-
ment on the C.P.R. We would have a discrimination so rampant everywhere that
it would all go by the board.

By Mr., MacDonald:
Q. You mean in the West in regard to commodities mentioned in the Crowsnast

‘pass agreement? |

Mr. Haves: Yes. )

By Mr. Fansher:

Q. In regard to the question I asked, I understand that it is the railway com-
panies who are asking for the abrogation of this Crowsnest pass agreement. Now
I would iike to know what is their wish in this regard, whether it is for an abrogation
of the agreement for a term of years, or whether it is that it should be done away
with altogether. I think that is an important question and one to which we should
have an answer. :

The CHAIRMAN: You mean abrogation or temporary suspension?

By Mr. Fansher:
Q. Yes, or whether the agreement should be done away with entirely.
Mr. Macoonanp: It is a question of policy more than of opinion.

~ Mr. Hanna: Expressing an opinion on that I would not like to go too far, because

T am only speaking for the Canadian National Railway and not for the C.P.R. or
for the Government. The Government is all powerful in this matter. But what
we say is, there are two views that may be taken ; first that the Crowsnest pass agree-
ment may be suspended for a period of time and throw the wohle rate question where
it belongs, where we think it belongs, to the Board of Railway Clommissioners; or if
we can arrange some new setup of rates on basic commodities that will take the place
of the Crowsnest pass agreement, then the C.P.R. and the Grand Trunk and ourselves
are willing to sit in and try to meet the situation in that way. You can see from the
figures that Mr. Hayes has just quoted what is going to happen. In 1898, those rates
that we referred to at Saskatoon and Edmonton represent rates where there were no
distributing centres at that time. Then certain small companies were o'perated by
the C.P.R. on behalf of the owners . Such as the Qu’Appelle Long Lake and Sas-
katchewan Railway from Regina to Saskatoon and Prince Albert, and the Calgary
and Edmonton Railway from Calgary to Edmonton. With all those conditions or
those new set of conditions it is impossible to tell you just efactly where we are going
to get off at. If you can satisfy the interests generally with something that will be
just as good and more widespread in its character, I believe we are doing the proper
thing. :

By Mr. Euler:

Q. You would not suggest the suspension of the Crowsnest pass agreement but
its abolition altogether?—A. T would have that at the back of my head.

By Mr. Hulbert: ‘

Q. The point I want to get at is this; in case of the Crowsnest pass agreement
coming into effect the railways would lose on the commodities affected by the Crows-
nest pass agreement?—A. Yes.

[Mr. Hanna.]
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Q. Would it be natural that the Bailwaq Commission' in considering the matter
would allow a rate in order to allow the railways to make up the deficit?—A. I would
hate to be a member of the Railway Board of Commissioners in doing that.

k Q. The railways cannot expeet that?—A. The railways cannot expect that and
T don’t think they would get it because life is too short and too mrbnb‘entns:it is.

By My. MicDindld: e

Q. DidI understand you to say, Mr. Hayes, if the Crowsnast pass agreement were
permitted to function again there would be cases in regard to commodities referred
to in the Commission at points in the Northwest where the goods have to be trans™ .
ported and there would be cases higher than in 1918%—A, Yes.

Q. It would not mean there would not be an absolute revision of rate in the
Northwest %—A. No.

By Mr. Boys:

Q. T want to know if T can get into my head the argument pro and con of this
thing. You contend your company should not be bound by an agreement to which
you were not a party —A. Yes.

Q. You contend that if we had general reductions apart entirely from the Crows-
nest that would lead to the promotion of business generally throughout the country
more so than under the rates in the Crowsnest pass agreement?—A. Yes.

Q. You also contend it would do away with the diseriminatory feature which
must prevail if the Crowsnest pass agreement continues?—A. Yes.

Q. Lastly and most important, you believe under that system there would be
smaller deficits in the National Railways?—A. Yes.

Q. Is that a fair summary of your position?—A. That is a fair summary of my
position.

The CHaRMAN: It is after one o’clock now, and I think you are all anxious to
adjourn. I am not quite sure as to who is appearing before the Committee to-morrow
and I will assume that further questions will be. asked of the gentlemen present
today, and Mr. Oliver of British Columbia may be ready tomorrow to address the
Committee, but possibly not, but I think we ha‘ better adjourn, at least until to-
morrow at 11 o’clock.

"

The 'Committee adjourned until Tuesday, May 23rd, at 11 o’clock, a.m.
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Commirree Roox 499,
House or CoMMONS,
Turspay, June 6, 1922.

The Select Standing Committee on Public Accounts met at 11 o’clock a.m., Mr.
A. R. McMaster, the Chairman, presiding.

The Committee proceeded to the further consideration of “a payment of $2,429.-
984.08 to Canadian Northern Railway System in connection with coal, errors in calcu-
lation, freight and duty, as set out at page W-189, Volume 3, Report of Auditor
General for fiscal year ended March 31, 1921.”

Mr. R. C. VaucHAN, of the city of Toronto, recalled.

The CHAmMAN: Mr. Macdonald will proceed with the .examination of Mr.
Vaughan.

By Mr. Macdonald :

Q. Have you that contract with the Y. & O. Coal Company ?—A. No, I have not
got it with me. A _

Q. It was understood that you were to bring it with you?—A. I was instructed
to take up with this Committee and see whether the inquiry is to be into a general
coal contract, or only in relation to the item in the public accounts mentioned at the
last meeting. There was no coal in that purchased under the Y. & O. contract. None
of it was supplied in any of the items of this bill.

Q. Don’t you think you could have brought the contract with you and submitted
it to the judgment of the Committee? It is rather unusual for an official to refuse to
produce papers or to come here without being ready to obey the rules of the Com-
mittee?—A. I have not declined to furnish it. I have not got it with me.

Q. You are declining, because you have not done what the Committee expected
you to do. We cannot go on with the examination until you do produce the con-
tract. Here are the circumstances, gentlemen: here is an item of $2,429,984.08 paid
the Canadian Northern Railway Company by the Government Railways for coal.
Now on the face of that bill you have a very anomalous charge to begin with. There
is no reason why the Canadian Government Railways should purchase coal from the
Canadian Northern Railway Company. If they wanted coal they could have pur-
chased it from other people who sell coal instead of buying from the Canadian
Northern. Mr. Vaughan produces a number of vouchers showing certain coal was
purchased by the Canadian National Railways from the Canadian Northern, and in
the course of the examination it developed that the Canadian Northern have a con-
tract with the Y. & O. Coal Company made in 1920; that this company with the
unpronounceable name made a contract by which they were to supply eight hundred
thousand to one million tons of coal per year for a period of three years. I asked Mr.
Vaughan to produce that contract and let us see where the coal was purchased and
why it was necessary to get coal in the United States at all, and also why they should
make that contract and furnish that coal in such a roundabout way. That is all a
matter that we should properly inquire into and investigate’—A. Allow me for an
instant to explain. I do not think Mr. Macdonald has put that exaectly right.

Mr. MacnoNarp: I object to the witness coming here and making such a state-
ment.

Mr. Haxson: T think in fairness the witness should be allowed to explain.
The Wirness: As I say, you have not presented the facts as I stated them——
Mr. MacooNaLp: I resent that.

The Wirxess: I hope I have a right to open my mouth here——
R—43243—13% :
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. By Mr. Macdonald:

Q ‘What we want to know is what the facts are ?——A The facts are these: Youa
.say the Canadian Northern sold coal to the Canadian National Raﬂways That coal
was bought by the Canadian National Railway System, but not bought in their name.
Some of it went direct to the stock pile at Harvey. Now naturally we are obliged to
keep a separate account. If the Canadian National Railways got that coal there is
a bill for it from the Canadian Northern; some companies must get it. It is a purely
financial matter.

'Q. Where did I make a statement that was not correct?—A. You enlarged on my
statement. The point I want to make clear is you say the Canadian Northern bought
coal and sold it to the National Raﬂways The order was given in the name of the
Canadian National Railways. It is purely a financial matter; we are obhged to keep
'the accounts of the two railways separate.’

Q. That only accentuates the matter. You went out of the country to purchase
$2,429,984.08 worth of coal and we want to know all about it.

The CuamMAN: I understood that the witness was to come here and bring the
contract with him. The reason for postponing the examination was in order that
we might have the contract here, and we named this date to suit his convenience.

The Wirness: That is quite true.

Mr. MacpoNaLp: At our last meeting I asked the witness if he would bring the
contract. My question was “Could you produce copy of that contract?’ and the
reply is, as shown at page 57 of the report of our last meeting, “I have not got it
here but I shall be glad to do so.”

By the Chairman: ‘ |

Q. I think Mr. Macdonald has a right to ask you why you have not got the
contract. Why have you not brought it?—A. All T can say is I am acting under
instructions.

Q. From whom?—A. From my president.

Q. Are we to understand from what you say that when the Public Accounts
Committee of the House of Commons asks for the production ‘of a document, the
president of the National Railways may take it upon himself to give contrary instrue-
tions?—A. No, I do not understand that at all. ‘I believe there has been corres-
pondence with the Minister of Railways as to whether we should produce documents
in cases where they are unnecessary.

Q. We know that you have no desire to be discourteous to the Committee or to
go back on your undertaking, but this Committee calls for the contract—did not
specifically order you to bring it, because we had your word that the document would
be forthcoming. Now, I ask you to produce that document. This Committee is a
piece of the House of Commons, which is after all the final governor of the country.
It asks you to produce that'contract. I take the view that there is no authonty in
this country that has the right to contradict the order that this Committee has given.
—A. I think the only view taken by the president was that it was not pertinent to
the inquiry.

Mr. Haxsox: Your position is that under authority from your superior you
were not allowed to produce it. I think we ought to go back of Mr. Vaughan.

The CuHARMAN: I am careful not to attach blame to Mr. Vaughan personally.
What I say is that when the Public Accounts Committee orders the production of
a document no other authority has a right to 1nterfere and say that the document
shall not be produced.

Mr. Hansox: The witness says that the dotument is not relevant to the inquiry.

Mr. Macponarp: The evidence shows that it is relevant.

[Mr. R. C. V?.ughan.]




The CasmMan: I would go further than that. I would say that when a docu-

ment is to be produced by a witness, it is for him to bring it and say to the Com-

mittee, “I have been asked to produce this document for certain reasons, but I am
told not to produce it.” We could order him either to produce the document or say
it was not necessary. : ;

Mr. Hansox: Once it is in his possession. He has not got it in his possession.

The CrsamryMan: He led us to believe that he had possession of it.

Mr. Rycxyax: He says he has been ordered not to produce the contract.

The CHARMAN: Take the case of a witness who has been summoned to bring a
document before the court—and we have all the right to examine that a court has—
if a witness is subpoenaed to bring certain documents, it is no answer to say that
gomebody ordered him not to. ‘

Mr. Macpoxarp: He says he is the man who made the contract.

The Wirsess: No, I did not say I made the contract.

The CuamMax: I have been careful not to criticize Mr. Vaughan personally,
but he gave us to undertsand that he would bring the document with him to-day.

Mr. RyckMAN: There is no doubt of that at all. He now says that his superior
officer ordered him not to bring it. Then, the custody is not with him.

Mr. Macpoxarp: He has not said anything about custody. He says he has not
the contract with him, but nobody expects that he would carry the contracts of the
Canadian National Railways in his pocket.

Mr. RyckMax: I have no doubt you can require the production of the docu-
ment, but under the circumstances you .cannot expect to gét it from this witness.

The CramrMAN: My request will be to the witness—I do not want to put it in
the form of an order—that the document be produced. Mr. Macdonald, would you
like the witness to stay here and telegraph for the document?

Mzr. Hansox: I do not think that is a fair order to give to this witness in view
of the fact that he is acting under instructions from the president. If we want the
contract, let us get Mr. Hanna to come here and produce it.

By Mr. Macdonald:

Q. Who was it negotiated the contract with that company—the Youghiogheny
and Ohio Coal Company?—A. The contract was negotiated by various people,
including the president and myself, and it was submitted to the Board of Directors
for approval.

Q. You participated in the negotiation’?—A. Yes.

Q. Did you go to Ohio for it?—A. No.

Q. Where was it negotiated >—A. In Toronto.

Q. With whom?—A. With the Vice-president of the Y. & O. Company.

Q. What is his name?—A. Mr. Findlay. :

Q. He came to Toronto and made the contract. You being the official having to
do with the making of contracts, I assume the burden of negotiating fell largely on
you?—A. To some extent.

Q. Not to some extent, but to a large extent?—A. To a considerable extent.

Q. You talked over the contract prices“—A. Yes.

Q. And you were familiar with the sources of supply —A. Yes.

Q. Not only in Ohio but elsewhere?—A. Yes.

Q. In fact, your information on that subject was more complete than the
president’s —A. Yes, it would be.

Q. You thought the price and the terms and other conditions were satisfactory?
—A. Yes, they were.

[Mr. R. C. Vaughan.]
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Q. Did you recommend that contract to Mr. Hanna?—A. Yes, I recommended at
that time when the contract was signed.

Q. Then the contract was signed by the president I suppose?—A. Yes.

Q. Where has it been since—in your particular department’—A. I do not
remember off-hand where the contract is. There is naturally a copy of it in my depart-
ment. !

Q. You must have had access to the original, because you were purchasing coal
under it?%—A. Yes.

Q. It would be in your custody now, would it not?—A. I think the contract is in
our office. ;

Q. That is in your particular coal purchasing department?—A. Yes.

Q. The other day when you were here you expressed your perfect willingness to
produce that contract. When did you change your mind?—A. Well, T cannot say
anything more than I said a few minutes ago—I am acting under instructions.

Q. I want to question you about those instruections. You told us the other day
that you would be very glad to bring the contract? Did you speak to Mr. Hanna about
it?—A. Yes. | ;

Q. What did you say —A. T said that this contract had been called for and asked
if T should give it and my instructions were that it was not pertinent to the contract.

Q. What do you mean by pertinent?—-A. That the inquiry was for coal in 1920,
and there was none of this coal supplied vnder that contract that year.

Q. But you said here was some. On page 57 of the report I find when you were
asked “was it from that company that this coal was purchased?’, you replied “No,
but there was some, very little of it.” If there was only a ton of that coal supplied,
the contract would be quite relevant to this inquiry. Did you suggest to Mr. Hanna
that he should not produce it?—A. I do not know that T did.

Q. You say now that none of that coal was supplied in the quantlty to which this
account refers: When did you change your mind?

Mr. Haxson: He has not said that he changed his mind.

Mr. MacpoNaLD: I am examining the witness now, you can examine him when I am
through. (To witness.) When did you change your mind?

Mr. Hanson: That is not a fair way to examine a witness. Nothing has been
said to show that the witness has changed his mind.

Mr. MacpoNanLp: He must have changed his mind because he said the other day
that he would be glad to produce the contract. ’

The Cuamman: Why this change of attitude. He may think in his mind that he
should produce it, and he says the reason why he has not produced it is because he is
acting according to instructions.

By Mr. Macdonald :

Q. Do you think he should produce it now ?—A. I would say, Mr. Macdonald, there
is nothing in the contract that we are ashamed of, but the point is this—is this a
general inquiry into our coal purchases or is the investigation confined to this parti-
cular item %—

Q. You know very well that it is not a general coal inquiry. What we are con-
cerned about is to see whether the Canadian Northern Railway supplied the Govern-
ment Railways with two and a half million dollars worth of coal—which is very
anomalous when we know that the company could have secured it elsewhere— we want
to find out why the Government should pay $12 per ton for that coal?—A. Just in that
connection permit me to say when the Canadian Government Railways were purchasing
that coal at $12, the Dominion Coal Company was charging $14 for coal at Sydney.

[Mr. R. C. Vaughan.]
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Q. You produce correspondence which shows that you never asked any company
but the Dominion Coal Company for coal?—A. We took every ton of coal we could get
in 1920.

Q. We will get back to where we were: You say you went to Toronto and told
Mr. Hanna that this contract for the purchase of coal in the United States was asked
for by the Committee. Did you show him any of the evidence that was taken here?
—A. No, T have not seen the evidence myself.

Q. Then he knew nothing about the evidence?—A. No.

" Q. He had not seen the evidence reported at the Committee—did he ask for it?
—A. No, he did not.

Q. Then he did not know anything about the evidence that had been taken

here when you told him you were asked to produce the contract 9-——A I told h1m just

‘what had happened.

I
Q. Did you tell him we wanted the correspondence with reference to the purcha%e?

. —A. Yes.

Q. Did you bring it?—A. It would take half a car-load to bring it.

Q. I mean the correspondence with reference to this item?—A. You asked about
the purchase of coal.

Q. I mean the correspondénce relating to this item?—A. We have brought some °
of it here. It will take some time to get the whole of it.

Q. Time ought not to be any object when we are dealing with $2,500,000 that has
been spent. You brought some of the correspondence but not all?—A. No, not all.

Q. You do not mean to say that there would be half a car-load of correspondence
relating to this particular item?—A. So far as that goes, we have no objection.

Q. You have not a half car-load of correspondence?—A. T have had very little
time to give to this matter since I was here before.

Q. But you have an ample staff in the office and you can say that you want the
correspondence for so much coal bought in the United States for the Railways and
tell them to hunt up all that correspondence?—A. Yes, but I thought it might be
necessary to look into it myself.

Q. Did you tell them to get the correspondence?—A. Yes. I have some of it here.

Q. Is that the car-load?—A. T have some of it ready to al)ﬂ)mlt to the Committee
If you want the whole of it, it will be produced.

Q. That refers to the particular coal purchased in the United States?—A. Yes.

Q. And you have not got all that correspondence here?—A. No.

Q. Mr. Hanna -told you not to produce this contract without having seen the
evidence taken before the Committee?—A. Yes, but 1 told him what had transpired.

Q. Did you tell him that you had agreed to produce it?%—A. I told him I had been
asked for it. } I s

Q. Did you tell him you had agreed to produce it?—A. No.

Q. You bar further examination by saying that Mr. Hanna told you not to
produce the contract?—A. T ac¢ted under instructions.

Mr. Micpoxarp: Mr. Hanna is in town I understand. T suggest to the Chairman
that he be asked to appear before this Committee.

The CaarMAN: I think he should.

Mr. Macooxarp: I think we should report to the House the position taken by
Mr. Vaughan. It is time, when Mr. Hanna takes the stand that a document which
tl.le Committee wants shall not be produced, that we should know how the House
views it.

The CrAmrMAN: The clerk tells me that the proper procedure where a witness
refused to produce a document, is to report to the House, and I think that would bhe
the best thing to do.

Mr. RyormaN: That is applicable when a witness has control of the document
called for, and there is no superior course. I take it that what Mr. Macdonald suggests

is the best course to follow.
[Mr. R. C. Vaughan.]
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The CaarMAN: Your suggestion, Mr. Macdonald, is to ask Mr. Hanna to produ
it? 4 - .‘
Mr. RycEMaN: Yes.
Mr. Haxsox: I think Mr. Hanna should be asked to attend at our mext meetmg
and give his reasons for not producing the contract. He may furnish evidence
show that it is not well to produce the contract.

The CHAIRMAN: It strikes me that it might be pertinent for Mr. Hanna to brmg
the document with him and he might say that he has it but does not want to produce
it for reasons which he could give. It would be for the Committee to say, after hear-
ing his reasons, whether he should produce it or not, but I do not think it is competent |
for a witness to say that he refuses to produce such and such a document because in 5
his opinion it is not relevant to the inquiry.

By Mr. Hanson:

Q. This is a case of a contract between the Canadian National Railways and
the Y. & O. Coal Company?—A. Yes. W

The CuHarMAN: What we are examining into is the details of a certain item
which appears in the Auditor General’s Account. Money of the people of Canada
was used for the purchase of this coal, and therefore I think it is quite appropriate:
for this Committee to inquire into it.

Mr. Macponarp: I ask that the witness stand down and that Mr. Hanna, who is
in town, be asked to appear with this document and we can decide then whether it
shall be produced or not.

. Mr. Haxson: Before the witness stands down, I should like to ask him some
questions. ; 4
The CHaRMAN: T have no desire that the witness should stand down before the
examination is complete, but I think that Mr. Hanna should be brought before us
and asked to produce the contract..
Mr. MacpoNaLp: I move that the Clerk of the Committee summon Mr. Hanna
to appear here and to bring with him a certain contract entered into in 1920 between
the Youghiogheny and Ohio Coal Company, of Ohio, and the Canadian National
Railways.

~

The motion was agreed to.

The Cuammax: Now we can proceed with the examination of Mr. Vaughan
on other matters.

Mr. MacponaLp: As I asked this witness fo be called, so far as I am concerned
I ask that my examination stand over until we get all the data.

The CHARMAN: When shall we call Mr. Hanna?

Mr. MacpoNaLp: To-morrow morning.

The CuAmrRMAN: To-morrow morning at 11 o’clock, and it is further understood
that Mr. Macdonald’s further examination of this witness stand over.

Mr. Hanson: What course has been pursued in the past in relation to examina-
tions before this Committee? Is it purely informal or do you stand on rules and
technicalities ? ]

The CuAlRMAXN: As a rule, it is very informal. It would be well if we conducted
things pretty much along the same lines as any court. I do not mean that we should
regard technicalities, but that a man be allowed to finish his examination that he is
pursuing and then let others question. I suggest that to the Committee. -

By Mr. Hanson:
Q. This expenditure of two and a half million dollars took place in 1920%—

A. Yes.
[Mr. R. C. Vaughan.] .
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58 ) Was.any portion of the coal purchased by the Canadian Government Rai.lways
from the Canadian Northern Railway Company part and parcel of the coal delivere
by the Y. & O. Company —A. No. 4

Mr. MacpoNaLp: You have already said there was. X
By Mr. Hanson: ;

Q. Was any portion of the coal purchased by the Canadian Government Railways
" in 1920 from the Canadian Northern which makes up the sum of $2,429,984.08 any

part or parcel of the coal shipped to the Canadian National Railways under the

Y. & O. contract?—A. No, there was no coal at all supplied in that item from the

Y. & O. Company.

Mr. MacpoxaLp: I think it is only reasonable for this Committee, if its proceed-
ings are not to be a farce, to let the inquiry stand over until we get the data for which
we have asked. It is rather curious that Mr. Hanson should now ask the witness
to contradict himself—

Mr. Hiaxsox: I resent that.

Mr. MacpoxaLD: Because the witness said the other day that there was a portion
of the coal purchased under the contract with the Y. & O. Company sold to the Cana-
dian Government Railways in 1920. _

The Wirness: I should like to have Mr. Macdonald show where I said that any
portion of that coal was procured from the Y. & O. Company.

Mr. MacpoNALD: I want to know, as a member of the House of Commons, where
two and a half million dollars of the public money has gone to.

Mr. Haxsox: I am just as much concerned as the honourable gentleman is in
getting at the facts.

Mr. MacponaLp: Then why do you ask the witness to contradict the statement he
made at our last meeting?

Mr. Haxsox: I submit that my question does not ask the witness to contradict
his statement.

The CuarMAN: I do not think I can refuse to allow the question to be put. I
think the question is allowable.

The Wirness: My answer to that question is no. None of that coal was fur-
nished by the Y. & O. Company.

By Mr. Hanson:

Q. Then if you made a contrary statement the other day it is an error?—A. I
should like to explain that the last time I was asked about this coal we were speaking
of eoal in 1920 and 1921 and various other coal, and something may have got into
the evidence which was an error.

By Mr. Macdonald : 5

Q. I will read from page 57 of the report—* Q. Could you produce a copy of that
contract “—A. I have not got it here but I shall be glad to do so. Q. Was it from that
company that thie coal was purchased —A. No, but there was some—very little of it.
Most of this was coal that we had to pick up when our coal was confiscated by the
American railroads and they fell down in their contract. I think the United States
railways took from us 750,000 tons which we should have got under the contract.”—
A. All T can say is that this is probably an error in the transcription. It looks the
way it is put as if there was some doubt about the question.

Mr. MacpoNarp: I do not propose to examine the witness any further at this
stage. X

By Mr. Hanson:

Q. You say now that-no coal was supplied in 1920 by this company?—A. I do.
Q. What coal was supplied, and what was the necessity for the transfer of coal
[Mr. R. C. Vaughan.]



78 ' SPECIAL COMMITTEE

from the Canadian Northern to the Canadian National 'Railways?«-rA. So far as we
~ are concerned, it was not a transfer. Everyone knows that the coal situation in 1920

was very acute. Railroads and industries could not get sufficient coal to keep them
going.: Mr. Carvell was also acting as fuel contractor and endeavouring to get all
the coal he could procure from the Nova Scotia collieries. He had men going through
the United States trying to procure coal. We had coal coming from the United
States which was confiscated en route. We were not different from other railways
so we were obliged to get spot coal. A good deal of it was bought by telephone. We
would' get a telephone “ We can get so much coal at such a price,” and we would say,
“buy it.” It would come to Harvey Junction and be dumped there and it was supplied
at the actual cost of the coal.

Q. Was any profit made by the Canadian Northern Railways as against the Cana-
dian National Railways?—A. No, not a copper.

Q. There is a great discrepancy here as to the cost per ton. I notice the first item
was 3,027-35stons of coal at $3.29, and the last item was 69,543-355 tons at $12. Just

_ explain why there is such a difference?—A. It was due to the market conditions at

that time. Coal was sold at all kinds of prices. Some sold as high as $17.50 at the

mines; some American railroads paid that for coal. The New England companies -

bought all they could get hold of and shot the market to pieces. Some of the ?{ices
here includes duty. There is no exorbitant charge there, considering the conditions

at, the time.
Q. These are market prices?—A. Yes.

By Mr. Lewis: .

Q). There is one item there which gives the price of “492.95 tons, and freight
$217,887.14 and duty $11,712.26.” If freight and duty is included in that price of
$12 why are those figures there?—A. The $12 coal was principally taken from the
stock pile, the freight and duty would be included in that, but in other cases freight
and duty are added because it was shipped direct and did not go into the stock pile.

Q. Some of this coal came from the United States?—A. A good deal.

Q. But not under that particular contract?—A. No.

Q. And you had other contracts besides this one with the Y. & O Company?
—A. Yes.

By Mr. Hanson : -

Q. Or it was spot coal you happened to buy?—A. Yes, spot coal we happened to
buy. ;

By Mr. Macdonald : :
Q. You said you had some correspondence with regard to this item of purchase;
can you produce that?—A. Yes.

Q. You say this correspondence which you now hand me is with parties from
whom you purchased coal?—A. Yes.

(Documents marked as V 1, V 2, V 3, V 4 and V 5—produced by witness and

handed for examination to Mr. E. M. Maecdonald.)

By Mr. Lewis:
Q. None of this was hard coal %—A. No, soft coal. There may have been a little
hard coal in it, I would not say off-hand.

By Mr. Macdonald :

Q. You produced here some correspondence the other day with various companies
in Nova Scotia with regard to coal purchased in 1920. T find on examination that
there is no correspondence except with the Dominion Coal Company. Had you cor-
respondence with any other companies?—A. Yes there was.

Q. Where is the correspondence,—have you go it with you?—A. No.

Q. Are you willing to produce it?—A. Why, yes.

[Mr. R. C. Vaughan.]
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The CHAIRMAN: Are you asking for the production of the correspondence.

Mr. MacpoxaLp: Yes, I should like to have it.

The CHAIRMAN: Just what is desired—all the correspondence had between certain
dates? Tell the witness so that there can be no possible misunderstanding.

Mr. MacpoNALD: The circumstances are, the witness the other day intimated to
me, according to the evidence, that this was correspondence he had w1th coal com-
panies he had in Nova Scotia, showing that he could not get coal. I find on going
through this correspondence that with the exception of one company there is no such
correspondence. I should like him to produce all the correspondence he had with
all the coal companies in Nova Scotia relative to their supplying coal in 1920.

The Wirxess: That correspondence has reference to a number of companies that
we bought coal from. We made every effort to procure coal. The correspondence
that Mr. Carvell had mentions all the companies.

By Mr. Macdonald : i

Q. There was only one company shipping abroad?—A. Well, he communicated
in our behalf with all the companies we had correspondence with.

Q. Have you any of that correspondence yourself?—A. No, not that he sent.

Q I am asking about the correspondence’ you had yourself?—A. I shall be glad
to give you all the correspondence.

Mr. MacpoNaLp: I am not prepared to go on with the examination until T see
the contract.

The CralRMAN: Are there any other matters that the Committee wishes to take
up this morning. There is no desire to examine Mr. Graburn at present.

By Mr. Lewis:

Q. Do you find it cheaper to buy coal in the United States than in Canada?—
A. In certain districts we do.

Q. Do you pay for a longer freight haul and duty too and find it cheaper?—
A. It is very much cheaper in Central Ontario and coming up the Great Lakes to
buy coal from the United States companies.

Q. The coal is just as good, is it?—A. Yes.

By Mr. Macdonald :

Q. The contract is for three years at the worst time you could have made a
contract?—A. That could be explained easy enough. There are no apologies to make
for it.

Mr. Haxson: Is it pertinent to the inquiry before the Committee that we should
investigate all the efforts made by the National Railways to purchase coal in Nova
Scotia that year?

The CaAmrrMAN: I have never acted as Chairman of this Committee before, but
it would strike me that if we see any charge made in the Auditor ‘General’s Report
for material, to inquire why could not that be bought in our own country and at
as reasonable prices.

Mr. Haxsox: Yes, and they ought to buy coal in this country.

Mr. Lewis: Is there any maximum price which you should not exceed?

- s -

The CHAmMAN: Would not your question be better placed when we have the

contract before us?

Mr. Hanson: But none of this voal came up from the Maritime Provinces.

By Mr. Lewis:

: Q. Under this contract the Y. & O. Company had to sell you coal at the lowest
prices that they charged other people?—A. Yes.
[Mr. R. C. Vaughan.]
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Q. And it might have so happened in 1923 that you were forced to buy a mxl- '
lion tons of coal at probably four or five dollars higher than it was selhng at in
Nova Scotia. You would still have to take it%—A. I think that is an 1mpossl'b1hty §
There is a maximum in the contract, of course; the maximum was $3.25 at the mine
for Pittsburgh run of mine coal. Regardless of pnces, under the contract they were
selling us coal at the lowest price they sold to anybody, and they are the ‘largest
company in the United States, so we were protected by that.

Q. You say here on page 57 that the contract was entered into when coal was
selling at $10 a ton at the mine?—A. Perhaps I did not make myself clear on that
point. The maximum was $3.25.

Mr. MacpoNaLp: The witness is giving his version of the contract ~which he
should have produced:

Mr. Haxson: The contract will speak for itself if we are to have it.

The Committee adjourned until Wednesday, at 11 o’clock a.m., June 7, 1922.

ComMiTTEE RooM 429,
House or ComMoxs,
WEDNESDAY, June 7, 1922.

The Select Standing Committee on Public Accounts met at 11 o’clock a.m., Mr.
A. R. M¢Master, the Chairman, presiding.

The Committee proceeded to the further consideration of “a payment of
$2,429,984.08 to Canadian Northern Railway System in connection with coal, errors
in calculation, freight and duty, as set out at page W-189, Volume 3, Report of
Auditor General for fiscal year ended March 381, 1921.”

The CuamrMAN: Mr. Hanna is here and he has been asked to produce a certain
contract. Mr. Hanna will come forward please.

D. B. Haxya, called and sworn. -

The CvAmMAN: Mr. Macdonald you wish to examine the witness.
Mr. StewarT: What order of reference are we proceeding under?
Mr. MacpoxaLn: The Auditor General’s Report.

Mr. StewarT: As I understand it, it is the Auditor General’s Report for the
fiscal year 1920-21. That is the only report there is. The report for the following
year is not yet out.

Mr. MacpoNaLp: What has that to do with it?

Mr. StewarT: I am only referring to the possibility of the production of docu-
ments being called for which are not yet in existence.

Mr. MacpoNarp: But the order to produce the contract is in existence.

‘

By the Chavrman:

Q. You are president of the Canadian National Railways?—A. Yes, president
of the Canadian National Railways.

Q. The other day in the course of his examination Mr. Vaughan stated that he
would produce a copy of a contract providing for the supplying of 800,000 to 1,000,000
tons of coal a year made by the National Railways with the Y. and O. Coal Com-
pany. Have yon the original of that contract with you?—A. Yes, I have it here.

The CuHArMAN: My ruling the other day, gentlemen, was that we should have
the contract here and then should listen to any objections which any one might raise

[Mr. R. C. Vaughan.] :
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to its production. Before actually putting it into the record we will hear any one
who has any objection to its production. ; I

Mr. StEwarr: Has Mr. Hanna any objection?

The Wirngss: May I be permitted to make a statement? It is my understanding
that this Committee is dealing with the Auditor General’s Report for the fiscal year
ended 31st March, 1921. In that report there are included certain items representing
coal purchased by the Canadian National Railways for and on behalf of the lines of
the National System. 3 -

By Mr. Macdonald:

Q. That is not the item. It is an item for coal purghased from the Canadian
Northern System.—A. The Canadian National System, but we will let it go at that—
say the Canadian Northern System. I want to say here that Mr. Vaughan has not
refused to produce any papers in connection with these items referred to in the Auditor
General’s Report. When he was asked to produce the contract with the Y. & O. Com-
pany he was quoted as saying that there was coal involved in the transaction between
the Canadian Northern and the Canadian National Railways which came under that
contract. He says he made no such statement—that he was incorrectly reported, but
whether that is true or not the fact remains that this contract, which I hold, made as
it was on the 15th June, 1920, did not become operative until the opening of naviga-
tion in 1921, and that no coal was delivered under this contract until that time.
Therefore this contract has no pertinent bearing—as I see it—on this particular
inguiry. Now do not misunderstand me, gentlemen, the contract is here and I am
not ashamed to show it—far from it—but what I submit is this, and I want you to
take full note of what I am going to say, that if any committee desires during the
operations of the National Railway System which we are trying to carry on free
from political interference in every way possible—if the system is to be subjected
to the production of contracts while coal is being delivered under them and this con-
tract is being used as a basis for procuring other coal, then T want to show that the
present board of management will not be able to carry on. I have the contract here.
I say the Committee is not entitled to have it as part of this investigation, but if
Parliament wants this contract of course Parliament will get it.

By Mr. Stewart:

Q. Does it cover any deliveries up to the 31st March, 1921?—A. No.
Q. No deliveries at all?—A. No.

By Mr. Macdonald :

Q. How do we know that?—A. I make the statement.

Q. But you are not able to make it.—A. I am in a position to make that state-
ment.

The CHAIRMAN: Let Mr. Hanna finish his statement and then Mr. Macdonald
can cross-examine him. Then any one who likes may re-examine him and we can
discuss pro and con whether this contract should be investigated.

: Mr. Stewarr: I do not think it is fair of Mr. Hanna to say that this investiga-
tion is carried on with a view of political interference with the management of the
railway. :

Mr. HanNa: I never said anything of the kind.

Mr. StEwarr: But the inference is there.

The CuamrMAN: This interchange between witness and Committee might be
avoided. I understand Mr. Hanna’s pretention to be that he does not believe the
deliveries under this contract fall under the accounts of the year which we are
examining. I placed before the Prime Minister some time ago a suggestion to have
the accounts for some years brought under the purview of this Committee. I do not

[Mr. D. B. Hanna.]
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know whether an order to that effect has been passed or mot, but I asked to have it
passed. {

Mr. Srewart: That would not cover this case. That would be to cover a year
ahead.

The CuamMaN: Mr. Hanna has finished his statement I understand and Mr.
Macdonald can now proceed with his examination.

Mr. MacpoNaLp: Then Mr. Vaughan’s statement to the effect that there was coal
purchased under the contract in 1920 in the item that we are now considering was
incorrect. y

Mr. Stewarr: T object to that statement. Mr. Vaughan did not say so. He said
that that was a garbled report of what he stated.

Mr. MacponaLp: I object to that.

The CHAIRMAN : My recollection is that Mr. Vaughan did say there was some taken
that was delivered under that contract. Mr. Macdonald in putting his question asked
if it was from that company that this coal was purchased, and the reply was “ Very
little of it.” That is borne out by the stenographer’s report.

Mr. MaoponaLp: There are two things that Mr. Vaughan said on that oceasion
to which I wish to refer. First, on page 57 you stated that there was a contract with
an American coal company for a large supply of coal and I asked what was the name
of the company. He answered the Youghiogheny and Ohio Coal Company. Then
the examination continued:—

“When was that contract entered into?—A. June, 1920.

“What was the nature of it?—A. The contract provided for 800,000 tons
to 1,000,000 tons a year, practically all of it being shipped to Georgian Bay and
Lake Superior points.”

Then the question was put—

“Q. Could you produce a copy of that contract?—A. I have not got it here
but I shall be glad to do so.

“ Q. Was it from that company that this coal was purchased —A. No, but
there was some—very little of it. Most of this was coal that we had to pick up
when our coal was confiscated by the American railroals and they fell down in
their contract. I think United States railways took from us 750,000 tons
which we should have got under the contract.”

Then on page 58, half way down, he was asked—
“Q. Did you make any coal contracts in March or April, 1920?%—A. No,
' the only coal we took was from the Y. and O. Company under our contract.”

It is all very well for Mr. Hanna to make these speeches when he comes here, but
we have the definite statement made here that the only coal taken was under that con-
tract. Mr. Hanna cannot take the position that when money is voted by the people
of Canada and committed to him for the time being as General Manager of the
Government Railways, that we have no right to ask him questions as to what he has
done with that money. 5

Mr. Haxxa: No, I do not take any such position and never have.

By Mr. Macdonald: ! i ’

Q. What do you say?—A. What I say is this that whilst the company is carrying

on its business during the current year, when it is making contracts for the purposes
of the current year’s business that to produce a contract which we are going to use as_
a basis for making other contracts, if that contract is disclosed and the information
goes out, will you gentlemen tell me what value we can expect to secure in making

g iti ices. That is my whole point. '
competition pri y PO i R




Q. The result is you are saying what I say is correct. You say that by virtue of
being General Manager of the Government Railways you can make a contract for coal
or anything else which contract should not be produced to the Parliament which
furnishes the money because you think it would prevent you from making favourable
contracts with other people. That would apply to every expenditure in the public
accounts whether for coal or anything else—A. There is not anything we have done
that will not bear the light of investigation.

Mr. Macpoxarp: Then state the facts.

Mr. Haxna: I am stating the facts, but I must state them my own way.

Mr. MacponaLp: State the facts and do not make speeches. Act as any other
witness is required to act and state the facts. {

The Cramrman: We hope all witnesses do that.

Mr. Hanna: There is not an article ot any value purchased by the National Rail-
way System that is not purchased upon a competitive bid. Now I submit that if we

‘have to come here and produce all our contracts—hbecause if you admit the principle

in this one case there is no knowing where we will be put—I say therefore we should
not be asked in the interests of the National Railway System to produce our contracts
which are current. If we'are to get the best figures, whether for coal, steel or cars,
we should not have our efforts—how will I put it—our efforts or ability to secure com-
peiitive prices defeated by disclosing what our contracts are.

Mr. MacpovaLp: We are not asking you to disclose anything with regard to the
future. ‘ :

A MrmBER: I protest against the witness being interrupted.

The Cuairman: I am endeavouring to prevent the witness being interrupted.

Mr. MacpoNaLp: Referring to the point you made at the beginning, I want to
call your attention to the statement made by Mr. Vaughan at page 58 where he said:

“The only coal we took was from the Y. and O. Coal Company under our
contract.”

Then he was asked—

“Q. Have your full requirements under this contract been met?—A. On the
oceasion to which I have referred they were not. There was such a demand
for coal on the other side that the American railroads confiscated the coal we
were getting under the contract. The Company shipped up 750,000 tons short
on their contract and we had to go out and buy up coal to protect our require-
ments.”

It would seem to me the inference from that was that coal was delivered under
the Y. and O. contract in the period mentioned when this was put in the Auditor
General’s Report.

Mr. Haxna: May I read one clause of this report?

The Cuamymax: It is a question whether the whole contract should go in or none
of it?

Mr. MacpoxaLp: I am calling the witness’ attention to the fact that Mr. Vaughan
stated in the evidence which I have quoted that the coal under this contract was
delivered in the period between April 1st, 1920, and April 1st, 1921, the financial year,
under that particular contract, and I am calling attention to statements he made on
May 30th to the effect that the only coal taken was under the contract of 1920.

Mr. StewarT: Has not this witness stated that the contract which he has in his
hand does not cover deliveries made in the fiscal year 1920-217

The CuamMAN: I think he has said that, but it is fair to ask the witness to

explain the apparent contradiction between the statements made.
[Mr. D. B. Hanna.]
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Mr. HANSON: Yesterdtay Mr. Vaughan corrected the statement he had made on
the previous occasion.
The Cuamrmax: We will put it that way if you like. Contradictory statements

~ have been made.

Mr. Hansox: To a limited extent.

The Cuamman: Let us hope that these contradictions are not carried to an
unlimited extent. It is a fair question to ask the witness if he can reconclle the
statements which have been made.

Mr. StewarT: Mr. Hanna is here and has the contract. We will make progress
if we deal with the facts and not with any confusion of testimony on the part of Mr.
Vaughan. Mr. Hanna has stated that this contract was made for future deliveries—
that it does not cover any coal delivered in the fiscal year 1920-21 and if so the con-
tract does not come within the orders of this Committee. It does not matter what
Mr. Vaughan said: Mr. Hanna is here with the contract. Mr. Vaughan made a
statement and he came back to the Committee and corrected it. Let us deal with
the facts as they are and if it does not include deliveries made in the fiscal year
1920-21, it is not within the reference. :

The CuamrMAN: I was impressed with the knowledge of his business and the
intelligence of Mr. Vaughan. He seemed to be quite alive to the facts when he first
gave his evidence and on the second occasion, and it does seem to me that we have a
right to probe this apparent contradiction. It seems to me that we cannot get the’
facts better. I am going to ask Mr. Hanna to reply to the question. I think he under-
stands it.

Mr. Hax~A: Quite clearly. The contract is dated 15th June, 1920. I should
preface by saying that we endeavour to make and do make all our contracts for coal
about the date of the opening of navigation. The contract provides:

“ Said coal to be shipped in approxunately yearly instalments commencing
April 1, 1921.”

By Mr. Macdonald:

Q. How long was it to continue for?—A. It continues for three years. The
first year’s deliveries have been completed. The second year’s business has not begun
yet due to the strike troubles, and will continue for another year.

Q. When does it expire?—A. The end of the shipping season of 1923.

Q. April 1, 1924, it says?—A. April 1, 1921, to April 1, 1922, that is the first
season. April 1, 1922, to April 1, 1923, is the second season and April 1, 1923, to
April 1, 1924, is the third season when it is finished. Now if Mr. Vaughan made the
statement which you have just quoted he must have made it in error. He tells me
definitely that he did not make it, because it would not be a correct statement from the
standpoint that there was no coal under this contract delivered among the items under
this reference.

The CHAIRMAN: Mr. Vaughan I believe did- make the statement. I do not doubt
that he made it in perfect good faith and I have no objection to having the correction
made. In my recollection it is borne out.

Mr. Lewis: I maintain that he did not say it. The question was not asked
whether any coal was delivered: The question was whether coal was purchased from
that company.

The CuamrMAN: He says “ most of this coal that we had to pick up when our coal
was confiscated by the American railroads,” I think that refers to deliveries and not

. to purchases.

. Hansox: But it does not refer to this contract.

The CrarMAN : Going to page 58 I find the following—
“Q. Is that on account of the Government lines?—A. It was used on Canadian

Northern lines.
[Mr. D. B. Hanna.]




“Q. Did you make any coal contracts in March or April, 1920?—A. No, the only
coal we took was from the Y. and O. company under our contract.”

T will ask this question—Had you any other contract with the Y. and O. com-
pany than the one before you?—A. Yes, we have been deing business with them for
the last fifteen years.

Q. Did you have a contract with them 9——A We had a yearly contract.

Q. In writing?—A. Yes, I think it was just an exchange of letters, and I think
that was the way we made it. L

: By Mr. Macdonald :

Q. You have said that you have had a continuous contract with the Y. and O.
Company for the last 15 years. On page 57 Mr. Vaughan was asked—

“How long does that contract run?, and his reply was “It expires next year,
1923.” Now you say it will not expire until April, 1924%—A. Tt is easy to explain
that.

Q. Where was this coal to be delivered?—A. On the upper lakes.

Q. Were they to deliver it to you there?—A. Yes.

Q. What about the price?

 Sir Hexry Drayrox: What are we trying to do?

The CHARMAN: We are investigating a payment made to the Canadian Northern
System for coal supplied to the Clanadian National Railways.

Sir Hexry Dravron: Is there any suggesticn of impropriety?

The CHARMAN: None at all.

Mr. MacpoxaLp: I asked for these papers. The situation is this: Looking person-
ally through the Auditor General’s report I find that in 1920-21 there was $2,500,000
of the people’s money taken from the Government Railways and paid for the purchase
of coal to the Canadian Northern Railway. The charges for that coal range to as
high as $12 per ton. I moved for the papers in the ordinary way and when they are
laid down I cannot find to whom they were paying this $12 a ton. There is nothing
in the documents that I have gone through to show. In the course of the ordinary

questioning on May 30th Mr. Vaughan produced certain vouchers indicating purchases

from different people in the United States with Canadian agents and elsewhere.
I cannot find the name of anybody who received $12 for the coal in the vouchers
produced. Mr. Vaughan said that quite a quantity of this coal was taken from the
(C'anadian stock pile and given to the Government Railways. I want to find out who
received the $12 for that coal and where it came from. I have never heard of this
three year’s contract before. In the course of this examination in the ordinary way
it came out that there was a three years’ contract with a company in the United States
for the purpose of providing coal. Mr. Vaughan stated distinetly that the company
furnished part of the coal that is included in this item.
Mr. Haxson: Not coal under this contract.

Mr. MacpoNaLp: Mr, Hanson knows more than I do about it: I never heard of
the contract until Mr, Vaughan spoke ahout it and expressed his perfect willingness
to produce the contract. There was no suggestion that there was any reason why it
should not be produced. When we were going through the vouchers yesterday Mr.
Vaughan stated that he would not produce the contract. I want to find out who got
the $12 per ton for the coal, where it was paid and under what contract. I have been
looking through the statements brought down here, and I find correspondence about
the purchase of coal, but not a ton of coal was purchased as the result of it.

Mr, [STewarT: You asked for all the correspondence with all companies whether
coal was purchased from them or not.

The CuHamrMAN: Every member will be given an opportunity to question the
witness,

[Mr. D. B. Hanna.]
R—43243—2

PUBLIC. ACCOUNTS 85



86 SPECIAL COMMITTEE

Mr. Macpoyarp: I want the names of those from whom coal was purchased. 1
did not want to see the names of persons from whom no coal was purchased. All T
want to see is the names of the people who supplied coal to the Canadian Northern
Railway Company which is mentioned in this item in the Auditor General’s Report.
This is the first time in a long Parliamentary experience that we have to be told that
Government money voted by Parliament must not be investigated—that we cannot
find out who got it and how it was spent. If Parliament is going to surrender the
right to find out from anybody—I do not care who he may be—where this money went
the people of Canada will want to know why we are sitting here as their representatives.
Don’t you think it is only fair that we can get from Mr. Vaughan or Mr. Hanna a
statement of who got the money under this item? I did not know anything about
this contract—mnever heard of it until Mr. Vaughan mentioned it here in this discussion.
He introduced the contract himself. I never heard of the Y. and O. Company in my
life until then. He offered to produce the contract. Members of the Committee were
led to believe that that contract related to this item of $2,500,000 paid for coal. If
not I would not waste time trying to find out about it.

Sir Henry Drayron: That has nothing to do with it.

Mr. Macpoxarp: It has. You cannot, Sir Henry, blow into the Committee at
the last minute and tell us that it has nothing to do with it. Mr. Hanna says that
he has a contract here which begins April, 1921. T want to find out something about
the contract that related to deliveries in 1920. If this contract which he holds does
not relate to the deliveries of that year, let him produce the contract that does.

Mr. Stewart: If I remember, Mr. Macdonald yesterday asked not only for the
correspondence with this particular company, but the correspondence with every
company.

Mr. Macponarp: With every company that sold the coal.

Mr. StEwarT: He wanted to know if there had not been coal purchased from other
companies.

Mr. MacpoNaLp: Mr. Stewart is confusing two things. First, I wanted to get
papers relating to the purchase of this coal. Mr. Vaughan said in his examination
that the reason why this high price was paid for coal was because he could not. get coal
in the maritime provinces. He produced correspondence from one companay which
stated they were not able at the time to sell coal. I never asked for correspondence
with people who did not deliver coal in the United iStates. It was all purchased in
the United States—not a ton of it was bought in Canada. I want to know who the
people ‘are in the United States from whom coal was purchased. He has only
produced correspondence from one Nova Scotia company; I want to know about
the others.

Mr. Stewart: Might not all the correspondence be valuable in arriving at the
wisdom shown in the prices paid? :

Mr. Verv: Is not the easiest way to get at it to let Mr. Hanna talk about the
contract under which the coal was purchased?

The CuamMAaN: I understand thatt Mr. Hanna has no objection at all.,

- Mr. Hanya: None whatever. )

The CuairMAN: Although a contrary impression may have been given, Mr.
Vaughan says the contract under discussion refers to deliveries subsequent to the item
we are discussing. Hie says there were other contracts with the Y. & O. Company,
either by correspondence or formal documents, and that these contracts are the ones
to which the Auditor General’s Report has reference. I am going to ask Mr. Hanna
whether he will produce before us the contracts with the Y. & O. under which the
purchases of coal represented by the entries on page W-189 in the Auditor General’s
Report were made, or any other company.

[Mr. D. B. Hanna:l
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Mr. Han~a: There is not the slightest objection to producing any bit of paper
or contract that we have covered by that reference. ;

Mr. MacpoNaLp: That is all we want. ‘

Mr. Haxna: The point I want to impress is this: They represent telegrams, -
verbal communications and some contracts. As you all know in 1920 it was not a
question so much of making contracts as it was to procure coal at any price to carry
on our operations. There is no reason in the world why we should not tell you all
about that item.

The CHARMAN: Then we are all at one. :

Mr. MacpovaLp: We understand that Mr. Hanna has no objection and will give
through Mr. Vaughan the information we require as to the coal which was purchased
that year. :

Mr. Haxna: No objection at all.

Mr. MacooxaLp: I know very well as a member of the Committee that my right
of examination is confined to the years 1920 and 1921. I cannot go outside of that.

Mr. McCrea: We all realize the difficulty of getting coal or any other material
in 1920, but this is a contract made in 1920 for the delivery of coal in 1921, 1922 and
1923. What advantage was there in placing a contract for the delivery of coal in the
vears 1921, 1922 and 1923? Was it wisdom on the part of the management to make
such a contract?

Mr. Haxna: We think so. We think it was a very good contract. It has proved
80. : -

Mr. MarTELL: What are the prices to-day?

Mr. Hax~a: The prices to-day have not been fixed. This contract is of such a
nature that even when the strike ends and the miners go back to work, that no matter
what rate they pay the miners our maximum price is here.

Mr. MarTELL: My whole contention is that we have had a ruling under which we
are only to get information on the items which appear in the Audtior General’s
Report. Now you are giving evidence on a contract which is not before us. That
may be a matter to be dealt with at a future time, but at the present time let us
keep to the items as they appear in the Audtior General’s Report.

Mr. Haxna: The question was asked and I was replying.

The CuamMaN : This was in reply to a question asked by Mr. McCrea.

Mr. Vemv: In the statement made generally by Mr. Hanna there were a few
words which ‘though they may have no bearing on the item under discussion are inci-
dentally connected therewith quite closely. For instance, the question put by Mr.
McCrea as to the advisability of binding the Canadian National Railways for a
period of three years was to my mind absolutely irrelevant. Mr. Hanna has cleared
the ground. He says they have a maximum price at any time. It was in the inter-
ests of the Committee that we should know that. I want to ask another question
which might clear the ground for further discussion in this respect. Mr. Hanna
has stated that it would not be in the public interests to give out, while the con-
tracte are in force, the details of such contracts because it would hamper them in
the purchase of supplies. I should like to have information which Mr. Hanna can
give in two minutes—I am not quite clear on ‘that point so far as the disclosure of
the contract would affect competitive purchasers. It seems to me if the existing con-
tract is known to the public when you are dealing with prospective sellers to your

* railway, if your contract is known the prospective tenderers will surely be apt to

tender at a lower competitive figure. That is a point on which I want to be informed.
I admit frankly that I am not an expert in such matters, but I want information
from experts. I for one would be extremely reluctant to bring before the Com-
mittee or the House anything which would hamper the administration of our
*[Mr. D. B. Hanna.]
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national roads, but it seems to me in any ordinary business if in 1920, for insiance,
I purchased coal at $6 per ton, and I am inviting tenders for the supply of coal for
1921, if it is known that I purchased at $6 in 1920, it would be likely to result in
getting lower tenders. On that point I should like to get information.

Mr. Haxxa: Mr. Chairman and gentlemen of the Committee, when we send
out our tenders to all of the voal operators in the Maritime Provinces and invite
tenders from the American companies, the prices of the coal vary in aceordance with
the quality of the coal to be delivered. Our experience has been, particularly in the
Maritime Provinces, that all the operators hold back and we cannot get tenders in.
We are in this position to-day that although we called for bids a month ago not one
tender has been received yet.

Mr. Logax: You know the reason. )

The CHARMAN: You are rather getting away from Mr. Vien's point. I will
sum up his question: Is it not wise when you are tendering to allow people to know
what you paid before in order that they may be led to tender beneath the price you
have been paying? Is there a business rule to the contrary?

Mr. Haxva: When all is said and done, when we get the tenders in and we
know that we have overlapping contracts if we cannot get nearer the figure the
tender is thrown out. We say “you will have tonnage at a lower figure; you can
take it or leave it. The result is while we are getting tenders in, we go over them
and in 19 out of 20 cases we never close for the lowest figure offered. We try to get
a little lower price. If ydu let these figures be known it will to some extent hamper
us and we do not feel that the information should be given out. .

Mr. Vien: That is just the point. You say even if it were known it would not
bring the tenderer to offer a lower tender, but I hardly can see how it would bring
the tenderer to offer a higher figure.

The CuaAmrMAN: It might lead the tenderer to tender just under the price that
the railway had been paying before. My own opinion is, Mr. Hanna, that it is not
the price which you have been paying before that governs, but the best price they
can get for the goods. .

Mr. Locan: Referring to a statement made by Mr. Hanna about the tenders
called for in the maritime provinces, there is a reason for the delay of the mines in
tendering. There is a reason which Mr. Hanna started to give when you shut him up.
Let me say, as a member of this Committee and suggest to Mr. Hanna that the
position he is taking in reference to disclosing the prices of contracts is a position
which might have been taken a year ago and I am not sure that it cannot now. If
the contract is not disclosed it will arouse suspicion in the minds of the people that
there is something wrong. The people want the book open. We must know in this
country where the public money is paid and how it is paid and especially in the
maritime provinces where we are interested in the sale of coal to the Government
railways. - We are interested in the contract which extends to 1924. To refuse to
produce this contract to my mind is a serious blunder.

Mr. Lewis: I am just wondering whether those mine-owners in Vova Scotia are
waiting for this disclosure before sending in their tenders?

Mr. Logax: It is unfair for a member of this Committee to make such an insinu-
ation in reference to the coal mine operators in Nova Scotia. Let Mr. Hanna answer
the question and we will see why.

The CrAlRMAN: Mr. Hanna will you please continue your observation concerning
the mine-owners of the maritime provinees. '

Mr. Haxxa: I regret that the discussion should get into the position it has
assumed this morning. While we sent out tenders a month ago there has been a
strike and the Conciliation Board is sitting, and the definite basis on which miners

[Mr. D. B. Hanna.]
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wages are to be pald has not yet been settled. We are not complaining. I do not
want to extend this discussion but I want to say to Mr. Logan that after the manage-
ment has completed its work and has made contracts and these contracts have been
fulfilled T have no objection that they should be disclosed. I have no objection to

- disclosing everything connected with the Government railways. The last thing I

want is that a suspicion should be aroused in the country that we have refused to
give information. I have taken the ground ever since this was a national system
that there should be a small body of parliamentarians who would sit in with us with
our annual report, and we will endeavour to answer every question they wish td put.
It does not alter the specific fact that the management, if it has the confidence of
the Government and of the people as a whole, should not be trammelled or circum-
seribed in their efforts by the disclosure of information which would have the effect
of probably increasing the price of the goods that they have to purchase.

Mr. Vien: The question is whether it would have that effect. In ordinary busi-
ness when there is a falling market, if you advertise under what conditions you pur-
chased goods last year and invite tenders, the tenderers will be prompted to under-
bid the price of last year, considering at all times the conditions of last year and the
conditions of this year; and besides if they know that last year’s tenders were sent
in by so and so and that the lowest was so and so, this year they will be prompted
by that very fact—if they have a knowledge of it—to try and underbid the successful
tenderer of the previous year and that is a point on which I want expert advice, to
know whether it really has that effect.

Mr. Durr: I think it is only due to this Committee that Mr. Tewis, who made
the insinuation that the operators of the maritime provinces were waiting to find out
how much is paid for coal under that contract before putting in their bids, should be
met. That is a very unfair insinuation and he should take it back.

Mr. Lewis: I just asked the question.
Mr. Durr: It was more than a question; it was an insinuation.
Mr. Vien: The insinuation was met by Mr. Hanna’s reply.

Mr. Durr: In the Auditor General’s report there is an item of two and
a half million dollars paid for a certain quantity of coal and Mr. Macdonald figures
out that this coal cost $12 a ton.

Mr. Macpoxarp: Not all of it. The prices vary from a very small quantity at

Jow figures and a greater quantity at $6.25 and at other higher figures. Over 150,000

tons were purchased at an average price of $12.

Mr. Durr: It seems to me the easiest way to settle this matter is for the Railway
Management to produce its invoices. Every purchase must have been accompanied
by an invoice and that is the quickest way to find out what has been paid. We will
see at once whether that $12 per ton was f.o.b. at the mines or c.im. here. In that
way we can get the information and will not be beating about the bush. I suggest
that all the invoices be produced for this coal which has cost the countlv two and
a half million dollars.

Mr. Haxna: There is no objection whatever.

Mr. MacpoNarp: With regard to your statement about the disclosure of coal
prices I find in the Hansard that in answer to Mr. Jones of New Brunswick you gave
the prices of freight paid to March, 1922—the Government gave us the information,
but 1t would have to come from the management—you gave the prices of certain coal
you ‘purchased in February, March and April in the United States, and you went on
to say that the Canadian National Railways had a contract with the Y. & O. Coal
Company of Cleveland expiring December 31, 1923, for approximately 1,000,000 tons
per annum. I understand from Mr. Vaughan and yourself that you take the position
that this coal for which you made this contract is for use in points west?

Mr, Hanya: Yes.

[Mr. D. B. Hanna.]
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By Mr. Macdonald: ‘

Q. Therefore the prices would not be of any particular interest to the mine
owners in Nova Scotia?—A. Certainly they would not be interested. e

Q. Then why not give us the contracts?—A. Because they have no bearing on
the question. . B

Q. You are going to give us the contracts relating to this amount which we are
investigating~—A. Yes. What I want to say—and I regret to say it—is that the
communication you are reading and some of the replies made by the Government
were semi-confidential information sent to the Minister of Railways.. When these
questions were asked I protested against them being answered. Do not misunder-
stand me: Any kind of information the Minister of Railways asks for we supply.
There is no hesitancy about that. Certain questions come up in the House and we
send the information, but we say to the Minister of Railways “ We do not think in
the public interest the information should be disclosed.” Sometimes that information
has been disclosed. We cannot prevent it but we have made our protest: The
responsibility is taken off my shoulders.

Q. As a matter of fact you claim that in this particular case the contracts for
the supply of coal to Port Arthur and the west if disclosed would not amount to any-
thing so far as Canadian coal producers are concerned?—A. Certainly not. I want
to make it clear that 1 do not wish to cast reflections on the Minister of Railways
but it is for the protection of the board of directors.

Mr. MacpoNaLp: I want to say one thing in conclusion as a representative of the
people, I will not waive my right to examine into every item that appears in the
Auditor General’s Report.

The CuamrMan: I understand, there is no conflict about that. We can enquire
into anything which appears in the Auditor General’s accounts. Let us sum up the
situation as I understand it: Mr. Hanna says that the contract which he has been
asked to produce does not cover the deliveries of coal under the item mentioned in the
Auditor General’s Report; that there are agreements in' writing by letters which do
cover these items and those he is prepared to produce and will have produced before
the Committee.

Mr. Hansox: And invoices.

The CHAIRMAN: And invoices.

Mr. MarTeLL: And from whom purchased.

Mzr. Logax: Why should the Chairman make a speech? Let the witness answer
the question.

The CuamyMax: I do not think I have unduly taken up the time of the Com-
mittee. I will try not-to talk again. As I understand, Mr. Hanna has undertaken
to have produced before this Committee any contracts, invoices, memoranda and
papers touching the item in the Auditor General’'s Report on page W-189 an aggre-
gate of $2,429,984.08—is that satisfactory?

Mr. MARTELL: Yes.

Mr. MoCrea: Mr. Hanna’s objection to submitting this contract is that if the
public knows what it contains the competing companies might take advantage of it.
T think Mr. Hanna is old enough in business to know perfectly well that while the
public may not know what is in this contract, any competing coal or mining company
who want to know what that contract contains have ways and means of finding out
what is in it. =

A MewmBer: How? f :

Mr. MoCrea: They can get it. I venture to say that T will find out anything
that T want to know about what my competitor is doing. The public are not going
to take the trouble to find out, but the man who wishes to know the provisions of ‘

{Mr. D. B. Hanna.] : e




PUBLIC ACCOUNTS et gy

this contract can find ways and means of getting it and there is no reason whatever
why it should not be made public. Mr. Hanna is acting in good faith and thinks it
is in the best interests of the people that the contract should not be disclosed, but
I differ from him and I claim that anybody interested in knowing what the conditions
of this contract are, knew it long ago, and if they do not they can easily find out.

Mr. Lewis: Do you say that this item does not refer to the contract under
discussion ?

The Cuamyan: That is my impression.

Myr. MacpoxaLp: Mr. Hanna has sworn to that. All this has arisen from M.
Vaughan’s stating that some of the coal was obtained under this contract. In regard
to the statement here, Mr. Vaughan said that this coal was all purchased in the
name of the Canadian National Railway. He said:—

“ Of course these accounts are kept separate. That would not apply so
much to coal as to other supplies, because this was bought by the railway and
delivered and unloaded on a pile and charged at actual cost.”

Are the items purchased from the Canadian Northern Railway Company charged
at more than the actual cost?

Mr. Hanna: No.

By Mr. Macdonald :

Q. Why was it in this particular instance that the Canadian Government Rail-
ways did not buy coal from the people who directly sold it? Why should you have
your bookkeeping conducted in that way? Why should not the Government Rail-
ways accounts show the various companies from which the coal was purchased’—
A. For the reason we wgre dealing with the same firms for coal for other parts of the
system. There is no special point in this, as far as I can see about who was paid for
it originally.

Q. It is a question of book-keeping: You may charge up against the Canadian
Government Railway System what is purchased from the Canadian Northern Rail-
way #—A. It is not kept separate. We are buying coal for the general system of the
Canadian National Railways.

Q. You are the general manager of the Canadian National Railways?%—A. There
is a Board of Management.

Q. But you do not keep accounts for supplies for the Canadian Northern Rail-
way —A. In 1921 the whole system was consolidated for operating and purchasing
purposes.

Q. I do not see why you should have to go to the Canadian Northern Railway
when there were other companies that sold coal. The Canadian Northern Railway

‘buys coal and comes in as a middleman. There is nothing to indicate who sold the

coal in the first instance and that is what we want to find out.
A MemBer: The invoices will show.

By Mr. Martell:
Q. Did you charge the Canadian Government Railways any greater price than
was paid by the Canadian Northern for the coal ?—A. No.
By Mr. Logan:

Q. May I ask, Mr. Hanna, again why was this coal bought from the Canadian
Northern Railway Co., and not from coal companies direct—what is the reason?—
A. Mr. Vaughan will explain all that to you if you will permit him.

By Mr. Martell:

Q. When you produce these papers will you produce also the cost price of ths
coal to the Canadian Northern and the cost price to the Canadian National Railwaysy’
—A. Certainly.

[Mr. D. B. Hanna.]
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Q. Both these lines were owned by the Govemment at the time the transaction : g
took place Y Undoubtedly.

The Caamrman: When would you be able to give us the mvowes?

Mr. Vavenan: In two or three days. i

Mr. Han~a: There are a good many of them. However we W111 get them here.

Mr. MacpoNaLp: Let us get the invoices and we will see what further we require.

Mr. MarrerL: Can you bring us a statement showing the prices paid by the
Canadian Northern for coal so as to show comparatively how the prices of coal yoa
bought in the United States, taking into consideration freight, duty, ete., will com- i
pare with prices you would have had to pay for coal bought in Nova Scotia?

~ Mr. HanxNa: There never would have been an item like that in the Auditor
General’s report if we could have procured coal in the maritime provinees. That is
the position and it should be demonstrated beyond a peradventure when you get the
invoices. It was because we could not secure coal in the maritime provineces.

Mr. MacpoNaLp: We claim that you declined to take coal in the maritime pro-
vinces under your contract last year while men were walking the streets for want of
employment. _ £

Mr. Haxnya: That has been stated before and it is absolutely untrue.

By Mr. Macdonald : i

Q. Why not carry out your contract?—A. Because we did not need the coal at
the time. The gross earnings of the National Railway system during 1921 dropped
away very substantially. Mr. Vaughan will give you the total tonnage that was
used on the locomotives in 1921, and he will show you that that tonnage was sub-
stantially lower than in previous years. He will also show you that we took coal
from the maritime operators aund put it in the stock pile'and we have to-day four
months’ supply on the Intercolonial Railway.

Q V
provinces as far \vest as Cochrane

Q. If you will only do that and see that the order is carried out we will forgive
you many shortcomings.—A. I have no doubt from Mr. Maedonald’s standpoint I
have a great many shortcomings.

Mr. MacponaLp: I do not believe in the principle of committing to anybody or
any organization the task of running any great enterprise with an annual deficit of
$72,000,000 without a prospect of finding out how the money was spent.

The CuAIRMAN: If there are no other questions I will excuse Mr. Hanna and we
thank him for the information he has furnished.

Mr. Vaveuax recalled, said: On page 58 of the report the question is asked
“What are you paying now—$4.93 per ton?” and the answer is “ No, we have not
taken any coal from them since September 4th last year.” If you read the context
to that, of what took place previously, we were referring to 1921 and 1922 coal, but
I did not make any statement that we took coal from the Y. and O. Company in
1920. The court reporter came to me after the meeting, however, and said “ there
may be some inaccuracy in this transcription.” I asked our own officers if we took
coal in 1920 from the Y. and O. Company and they said we did not. There is
another statement made by Mr. Macdonald: He says that I introduced the Y. and O.
contract myself. If you will refer to page 57, Mr. Macdonald is reported as saying
“T see a sttatement here that we have a contract with an American eoal company
for a large supply of coal” and he asks the name of the company. That question
had been answered in the House and I was asked for particulars about it.

Mr. Macoonatp: I asked you “what is the name of the company?” I did not
know anything about it and did not know anything about a contract with the
Youghiogheny and Ohio Coal Company.

[Mr. D. B. Hanna.]
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Mr. VAUGHAN Certain reference is made to the price of $17 a ton. That included
freight, in some cases+$5 from the United States mine, and the duty. A large part

of that coal was taken from the stock pile and goes back to the ledger of the previous

year. Our books of course are open to examination but it is going to be exceedingly
difficult to trace our invoices back for a period of years. The invoices will be
furnished without question but I wish to point out that we do not distinguish
between the Canadian National Railways and the Canadian Northern Company.
All this coal was bought by the Canadian National Railways, and some goes into a
(Canadian National stock pile, and some into the Canadian Northern stock pile and if
the Canadian Northern gets coal it goes to the Canadian Northern, but the coal is
purchased by the Canadian National Railways and is for the one organization. The
point I would like to bring out is that this coal was delivered from the stock pile
and I do not know how we are going to arrive at that.

Mr. MscpoNarp: Let me suggest in the first place that you get invoices showing
all the coal purchased in the United States and delivered to the Canadian Govern-
ment railways. The invoices are to the Railway Department and it is very easy for
you to find out which coal was purchased from the United States by the Company
and’ turned over to the Canadian Government railway. That information can be
sent to the Chairman of the Committee and then if you go on with the process of
finding out the particular lots baken from the stock piles we can get that without
difficulty at all.

Mr. Vaveuan: We will be very glad to do that.

By Mr. Macdonald:

Q. Where do you get the coal that is in the stock pile?—A. From the United
States companies. The bill is arrived at by the balances from month to month going
over a period of years and averaging the cost of the eoal. I should like to say with
regard to Nova Scotia coal that we tried in 1920 to beg, borrow or steal coal from
every mining company. We furnished Mr. Carvell with a list of our contracts and
he wrote to every company with which we had a contract in Nova Scotia and tele-
graphed them to try if they could increase their deliveries.

Q. The correspondence shows that that was previous to July, 1920, because I
have here a letter from Mr. Carvell written to you at that date speaking of changing
conditions?—A. You will find. subsequently correspondeence still urging them to
furnish coal. A

Q. I have also a letter dated the 16th December in which he says they can
furnish coal—A. That was after the coal shortage was over in 1920,

By Mr. Logan:

Q. At the time they could not furnish coal, is it not a fact that the price you
offered was $2.00 below the market price?—A. V\'e were asking for coal at contract
prices.

Q. T know one company that could have sold all its coal at $2.00 more than
you were willing to pay. They had an offer from a company on ‘that basis, and
they lost-$200,000 because they sold to you at the contract price—A. They made a
contract at a lower price.

By Mr. Macdonald :
Q. When the American companies made a contract price, they did not stand

. on their price. We had a case where they supplied coal above the contract price

and draw on you for the full amount.—A. T am not here to make a ('om.'plamt agam:t
the Nova Scotia collieries in any way but every one in Canada who is running an
industry appreciates and:knows the difficulty of getting coal in 1920. If you ask
Mr. Carvell, Acting Fuel Controller, to tell his experience of trying to get coal for
our railways and industries he will tell you how difficult it was.

[Mr. D. B. Hanna.]




By Mr. Lewis: §
Q. You had a contract for Nova Scotia coal in 19207%—A. Yes. ¢ T
Q. And the price under that contract turned out to be lower than ﬂhe market

price?—A. T do not know what the coal was sold at to the people down there, but
when a company takes year after year the output of a mine we expect preferential

treatment from that mine.

Q. In 1920 in spite of the ‘contract under which the Nova Scotia mines were

deli\?ering coal you went down to the 'States to buy coal at any price you could
get it for?—A. Yes, the railroad would have been closed if we had not done so.

Q. Would it not have been fair to enhance the price to the Nova Scotia mines? ' L
—A. They could not give us the coal. b

Mr. Macponatp: It was only the mines engaged in the bunker busmess that
could not. The others could.

Sir Hexry Dravron: In connection with the (Committee’s request for invoices,
I should like to understand what it is. T assume that you are asking for invoices
that cover the items which you are investigating. Am I right in assuming that
if those invoices are given under current contracts subject to the difficulties Mr.
Hanna speaks of, they are not to be produced, or are they to be produced.

The Cramrvan: T would say that all the invoices touching these items in the
Auditor General’s Report have to be produced.

Sir Hexry Dravrox: That is whether their production would be detrimental
to the public interest or not.

The CHAIRMAN:  Yes, this Committee should investigate the figures.

. MacpoxaLp: And Mr. Hanna says that he does not want to be interfered
w1th in ¢he spendm«r of the public money.

Sir Hexry Dravron: He has no objection whatever to producing all the vouchers
in connection with past contracts but if you produce vouchers for payments already
made in respect to contracts which are still existing you are doing just as much
harm, according to Mr. Hanna, as if you produced the contract itself—that is if'
you have an existing contract. I think we should be clear about this: There is
no good drifting about it. Mr. Hanna is not the only person interested: We are
all interested in seeing that the promise of the Government to run these mail-
ways as a business proposition is implemented. We know that it cannot be done if
current business is to be brought up here and enquired into. We know it is
perfectly impossible to get cheaper prices for example when other people are paying
greater prices. You cannot do it: We would simply ruin the business. All we
want to know definitely is exactly where we are—whether this Government system
is to be run as a business proposition or whether everything the management are
doing is to be published before those transactions are closed to the great damage
of the system. I would make another suggestion which might be considered as an
evidence of good faith on the part of the Government in connection with their
undertaking, and that is this that in dealing with all these contingent matters which
may or may not injuriously affect the railway system but which the Management
think will injuriously affect the public undertaking, that before the trade generally
know exactly every single thing that is being done a suggestion should be made
that there is something wrong. Tt is all very well to say that Parliamentary practice
gives us the privilege of enquiring into everything. That is taken for granted:
The Parliamentary rules enable you to investigate everything. My suggestion is that,
the matter should be first submitted to you and the Minister of Railways. The
complainant, if you like, should have every opportunity of coming to you and if
you find that there is any appearance of anything being wrong of course you can
open it up absolutely. The suggestion is made that most of these complaints come

[Mr. D. B. Hanna.]
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from competing tenders. We have had experience enough here to-day to know that.
I do not want to take the position that because Mr. Macdonald, for example, is very
closely connected with the Empire Steel Company that that is what interests him.
He has a proper interest to see that the mines of Nova Scotia get all the sales they
can and I should like to help him and T did last year as the contracts show, but
under all these circumstances it is all the more important that this enquiry should
be gone into in such a way as not to imperil the future of the Canadian National

‘System even if the laudable object in view should be selling Nova Scotia coal.

I think we should know exactly what our policy is.

Mr. Locax: I submit that that speech should have been made in Parliament
and not here. Tt is a matter of policy for the Parliament of Canada to adopt: We
are here to investigate certain questions. ‘We have the right to investigate them but
we are not here to lay down a broad policy which must come from the Government
of the country.

Mr. Macpoxarp: Sir Henry Drayton’s speech is entirely beside the mark. T
do not think he has been following the discussion closely. The situation is that
Mr. Hanna has a contract from which he has quoted and which he says is in exis-
tence, and we have from Mr. Vaughan the facts in connection with it. What we
are here investigating is where this two and a half million dollars went in 1920 and
1921. We have a right to investigate it in full because if we are to be stopped by
any high flaunting statements, then we will have coal charged at higher prices than
should be paid.

A MemBer: Is that the gravamen of your charge?

Mr. MacpoxaLp: I am not making any charge. I want to find out the fact
about this expenditure of two and a half million dollars for United States coal
which might have been got in (Canada. In the gratuitous remarks made by Sir
Henry Drayton about my connection with the British Empire Steel Company I
want to state to him it is true that while I was not in the House of Commons I acted
as solicitor for the British Empire Steel Company in regard to certain special
legal matters which had no relation to the business of Parliament, but T have no
¢onnection with the British Empire 'Steel Company now. T represent and was
elected to this House to represent specially in this chamber the views of the coal

‘miners of my county who gave me their confidence to an overwhelming degree in the

last election contest. T am here by the votes of the coal miners andnot by the
influence of any company. These are the men who sent me here and I will look after
their interests. T am here to find out in their interests why Mr. Hanna and his
confreres and others who are spending Government money have gone to the United

- States this year, last year or any other year to buy American coal while our miners

are walking the streets. I will exert my Parliamentary rights to the limit in order
to find that out. In regard to the suggestion of influencing Nova Scotia contracts
at this time, T say Mr. Hanna has not followed that subject at all. He says there
is a contract for coal for the West and he is going to buy coal in Nova Scotia.
What we want is that he should buy all the coal he can in Nova Scotia. So far in
the documents T have here T find that some coal from the United States went as far
east as St. Hyacinthe. These points could be supplied from Nova Scotia and should
not be supplied from the United States if he can get it in our own country. T
understand My. Hanna has undertaken to submit to you, Mr. Chairman, information
showing where the coal was purchased that was turned over to the Government
Railways.

Mr. Hanson: Do you suggest thar the conditions which exist to-day in Nova
QCotla, the miners walking the streets, existed at the time this two and a half million
i ———— \ [Mr. D. B. Hanna.]
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dollars was spent for the purchase of coal? If so, there is a good deal in it; 1f not,

it falls to the ground.
Mr. Macooxawp: I do not propose to discuss it now.  *

Sir Hesxry DravroN: I-think I was quite clear in what I said about Mr.
Macdonald. I pointed out that so far as T was concerned I was sure that he was
actuated by no selfish interest and that I was entirely with him. The fact is, and he
is right—he has been very closely associated with the Britishi Empire Steel Company.
What I ask is this, whether it is the idea of this Committee in the production of
vouchers to include those relating to current contracts or not. All I want to know
is what you are going to do. ;

Mr. McIsaac: I see this is more of a debating club than an investigating com-
mittee and I rise to make an observation or two myself. For very many years I
have been a member of this Committee, except for a short interval, from 1895 to the
present time. and I always felt that it was the duty of this Committee to inves’tigate
everything on oath and ascertain where and when and to whom money was paid for
articles purchased by any department of the Government. But I see this Com-
mittee is attempting to-day to show that such should not be the case. I think the
contention is perfectly right that when these vouchers are brought down they should
show what was paid and that ends it. I do not see why this debating club should go
on and I have got up to show that I am one of the debaters too.

The CramMaN: My decision is that anything relating to this item of $2,429.-
984.08, with any vouchers in support of these items, are properly before this Com-
mittee, even though they should relate to current contracts. With all deference
to what Sir Henry Drayton says my view is that even if it could be shown—which
T think it would be difficult to show—that it might possibly hamper the business of
running the railway, nevertheless the paramount interest is the retaining by Parlia-
ment of its control of the expenditure of public money. I must say in fairness to
the officials of the railway they have stated that they are perfectly prepared to bring
in all the invoices under this item.

Mr. MacpoNarp: T suggest that Mr. Vaughan should undertake to send the
invoices with reference to the purchases of coal from the United States companies
as soon as possible, and going on at the same time with information as to de-
liveries at stock piles. As soon as we get the information this C’ommlttee should
meet at the call of the Chair.

Mr. Vaveran: We will send them as soon as we can.

Mr. MarteLrn: By Tuesday?

Mr. GraBurx: I do not think we can have them here by Tuesday.

Mr. Macpoxarp: What I stated was this, that Mr. Vaughan should send here
the vouchers for coal you purchased direct from the American people as you gave
them to the .Auditor General when you got the money from the Government. You
can then follow with the vouchers for the stock pile deliveries, but we should have
the others first.

Mr. Vavenax: What you want us to submit right away is a statement of what
was purchased for the Canadian Northern making up this amount.

Mr. Macpoxarp: I was making a distinction between two classes. You say th'at
some were purchased direct from the American people and turned over to the rail-
ways. These can be supplied readily T understand and those relating to coal taken
from the stock piles will take longer.

Sir Hexry Dravrox: We should have the whole story with the witnesses in
the box. We should not have a few invoices such as my hon. friend wants What
iz the good of having a lot of argument on a partial case?

[Mr. D, B. Hanna.]
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The CualrMAN: We need not meet until everything is before us, but it does
seem to me that there is an advantage in having some of the material as soon as
possible and I cannot see any objection to the procedure.

Mr. MacpoNsLp: My suggestion is that the meeting should be at the call of
the Chair, . i

Sir Hexry Drayron: We want to help Mr. Macdonald as far as possible but
we should not meet until the information is complete. :

Mr. Macpoxarp: Remember you are not Minister of Finance, and your Govern- -
ment is not in power.

Sir Hexry Dravron: T make the suggestion that any direction from the Chair
should not be in the nature of a partial investigation.

The CHAIRMAN: Partial means incomplete?

Sir Hexry Dravron: Yes.

Mr. MacpoxaLp: Sir Henry Drayton has not read the evidence. The informa-
tion is that some of this coal was bought directly from people in the United
States. There are also deliveries from time to time at various points from the
stock piles. The information relating to these matters might take some time to be
prepared. I ehould like to find as soon as possible, about the first; The others can
come later. As soon as I have seen those it may be necessary in my judgment to call
the Committee together.

Sir Hexry Drayton: In the first instance I entlrely agree with my hon. friend
but I also hope the Chairman will agree with me that because there has been a
change of Government there is no reason why a steam-roller method should be
adopted. I am only submitting that the proper practice means that every detail
should be covered. I do not appreciate my friend’s other suggestion and that is
that when he gets some little item which he thinks will support him in his complaint
he shall have the right to consult the Chairman and ask him to proceed with it. My
opinion is we should have the vouchers as a whole, the invoices as a whole as covered
by your ruling, before we take them up.

Mr. MacpoNarp: The difference between the two classes of vouchers is this, one
would relate to coal taken from the stock pile and the other to‘direct purchases of coal.
The correspondence with regard to them calls for an investigation for one class and
another investigation for the other.

Mr. CuamryMax: It will be a much easier and shorter job for the railway officials
to get together the invoices for coal which did not go into the stock piles. I am
acking them to get this information at the .earliest possible moment and send it
down. If they constitute a sufficient body of documents to warrant calling the Com-
mittee together, I will call the Committee for the consideration of those. I will’
also urge upon the officials to complete the whole thing as soon as possible so we
can have it before us at the earliest possible date.

Mr. GraBury: We have already furnished all the invoices for direct deliveries.
We cannot give any more. The only thing we can furnish now is invoices stating
our average prices. We have actually given an invoice for every car of coal shipped
direct to the Canadian Government Railways.

Mr. Macpoxarp: There is not a single voucher here to show how you arrived at
the price of $12 a ton for coal.

Mr. GraBury: No, because that is for coal from the stock pile.

Mr. MacponaLp: You say now that $12.00 coal was from the stock pile.

Mr. GRABURN: Yes.

Mr. MacpoNALD: You have given me correspondence with people in the United
States which did not result in the purchase of coal.

Mr. Loeax: Have you brought down the Y. and O. invoices?
[{Mr. D. B. Hanna.]
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Mr. Grasurn: All that went into the Canadian Northem stock pﬂes.
Mr. Locan: We are to get these vouchers?.
Mr. GrABURN: Yes, that will not take a long time.

Mr. MacponaLp: I will check up those vouchers and see what they cover. I am
very much surprised to find all the $12.00 coal from the stock pile. <

Mr. GraBurN: For some of that coal we paid $18.00 a ton. As I understand
it I brought before a copy of every bill made against the Canadian Government
Railways for a year. In every case where coal was shipped direct to the Government
Railways I brought the invoice. Where it was from the stock pile I could nof,
because the invoice would not agree with the pnces We can establish that from
month to month., 1

By Mr. Macdonald:

Q. The coal you supplied from the stock pile you fixed at a price that was
different from what you paid for it%—A. The pnces ran from $6.00 up to $12.00.
We averaged it up every month.

The CrARMAN: How long will 1t take to get the vouchers for what you shipped
out of the stock pile?

Mr. GraBurN: Eight or twelve days. 0

Mr. VavcuAN: Is there anything else wanted before we go? I do not want the
Comimittee to think there is anything we do not want to supply.

Mr. MacpoNarp: I asked for a statement in regard to deliveries for last year.

Mr. VavcuAN: I have that here. I realized that you would ask for that.

Mr. MacponNarp: Can you give me the details of the different ‘Companies?

Mr. VaueHAN: I think I can.

The Committee adjourned to the call of the Chair.
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' Phe~Select Special Committee appointed to make inquiry into the question
~ of railway transportation costs and the effect upon Canadian National Railways and
| other lines, as well as upon agricultural development and Canadian industry generally
| of the expiration of the suspension of the Crowsnest pass agreement on July 6th
| next, met at 1'1 o’clock a.m., the Hon. A. K. Maclean, the Chairman, presiding.
" The CHaRMAN: Mr. Watson, have you any statements that you were asked to
prepare?’ \ ' ‘
| Mr. F. Warson: (Grand Trunk) There was information asked for by Mr.
. Macdonald in connection with the wages. I had our men working on that yesterday,
| but they have not yet finished it. They promised to telegraph or telephone the infor-
| mation this morning, and I left word with them to send it on. I hope to have it
| before this meeting closes. f ;
. The CHamMan: How ‘many men have the Grand Trunk laid off since the reces-
| sion of railway traffic commenced?
g Mr. Warson: I cannot give you those figures.
The CHAIRMAN: Are they available?
ﬂ Mr. Warson: They are available. They can be procured and I could get them
. and submit them. »

The CramrMax: I would like you to classify them a bit. I would like to know
the number of men you have laid off. : : '

Mr. Warson: What do you mean by since the recession of business?
/ The CuamMax: When did business commence to decline?

Hon. Mr. Stewart (Lanark): There was a peak?
. Mr. Warson: Yes. ; ‘
: Hon. Mr. Stewarr: Then from that. When was the peak?

Mr. Warson: T think it was in 1918 or thereabouts, or 1919. That was when

~ our gross earnings reached the highest point.
., Hon. Mr. Stewart: Was it before or after the armistice?
i Mr. Warson: I think it was immediately after.
' Hon. Mr. Stewarr: After the armistice?

Mr. Warson: Ihink so. ,

Mr. Hupson: Could we get a statement of the gross met earnings from 1917
onwards by divisions?

I

; Mr. Warson: What do you mean by divisions?
e Mr. Hubsos: You sever the earnings?

¥  Mr. Warson: We can segregate the United States from the Canadian.
<. Mr. Hupson: - That is what I mean.

’ Mr. Warson: But we do not subdivide the Canadian into divisions. You ‘want
it from 19177 \ %

Mr. Hupsox: “From 1917 to date.
416851}
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Mr. Saaw: In the statement which you are going to prepare with i‘egaird
labour costs, have you any means of differentiating between the lower paid employ
and the higher salaried officials, superintendents, general freight agents, and so on?

Mr. Warson: I do not know that we have got that in condensed form, but
could be segregated if you knew exactly where to draw the line between what we
might call the higher paid and the lower paid; I was going to say between what“
might be called the clerical staff and the actual practical staff, but unfortunately,‘
the clerical staff could not be called highly paid men in many cases.

Mr. Suaaw: I suppose you could tell to whom the award applles, the propor- i
tion of the labour cost divided between those to whom the varlous labour awards
apply and those to whom they do not apply? ’

Mr. Warson: -Oh yes, we could do that very easily.
Mr. Suaw: That is, before the awards and after? £k

Mr. Warsox: Yes. Of course, the different awards applied to both what I caﬂ

the working staff and also the clerical or office staff, to a large propornon of the
office staff.

The Cuamryan: Mr. Hayes, have you any information with you that you were
asked to present the other day?

Mr. Haves: Just what information?

Mr. Macponarp: Those schedules.

The CuHARMAN: I am asking if you have any now ready that you were asked for
the other day. Perhaps you were not asked for any.

Mr. Haves: 1 don’t think we were asked. I thought everything was cleared up.
There was the Grand Trunk Pacific wages that Mr. Mitchell is sendmg down.

The CHAIRMAN : It is not here to-day at any rate.

Mr. Haves: No.

Mr. MacpovaLD: When do you expect those?

Mr. Hayes: They are coming down to-morrow night.

Mr. MacponaLp: We ought to have them on Monday, then?

Mr. Havyes: Yes.

Mr. MacpoNnALD: Is there any other information you could obtain?

Mr. Haves: I don’t recall any specific inquiry other than that, that was not
answered, apparently to the satisfaction of the Committee. N ;

Mzr. Hupson: Were you asked for a statement of gross and met earnmgs for'a s
number of years back?

Mr. Haves: No, I don’t recall.

Mr. Hupson: I would like to get a statement of the net and gross earnings from,
we will say, 1910 onward. It would not take long to get that.

Mr. Haves: For what portions of the system?

Mr. Hupson: For all the portions. Your system ‘was not a complete systera
under one head until 1915. :

Mr. Haves: Until 1918.
Mr. MacpoNaLp: Well then, for all portions from 1910 or 1912 onward.
The CHAIRMAN: The only thing would be their western lines, the Prairie ecountry.

Mr. Hupsox: T would like to have the eastern lines as well. Of the Canadian
Northern lines.

Mr. MircueLn: When did the Canadian Northern system merge as it were, into
the Canadian Government system?
Mr. Hayes: It was in 1918. ;

Mr. MircHELL: Up to that time.
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] Lot M Haves: The Canadian Northern System 'from 1910.

f, - Mr. Mircugrn: Until the time it’ was merged into the Canadian Governnﬂant
- System ? ‘

Mr. Hayes: Yes.

¢ to us separately. 7 ;
‘ The CuamMaN: Put it on the table. That. will do, I suppose, Mr. Hudson?
Mr. Hupson: Yes.

The CHarMAN: I have a telegram I would like to read this morning to the
 Committee. It is a telegram addressed to me from Vancouver (reads) :— -

; “ VANCGOUVER, B.C., May 25th, 1922.

Hon. MoLeax, M.P., Chairman Committee on Railway Rates,
v Ottawa, Ont. ;

“ Salmon canners fresh frozen and cured fish handlers on this coast
demand equal consideration in any new agreement with the Canadian Pacifie
Railway made the Government in lieu of the Crowsnest agreement to the
concessions suggested by Mr. Beatty in respect to reduced rates for lumber,
grain, ete., as reported in the press to-day (STOP). They urge you to afford

. this matter your powerful assistance and advocacy.

B.C. Salmon Canners Assn. :
: W. D. BURDIS, Secretary.”

There is an impression outside that Mr. Beatty’s stafbment or his suggested
reduction of rates merely referred to grain and lumber. Mr. Motherwell, the
Minister of Agriculture, writes me a letter from which it would appear that he has
the same impression by reason of an answer given by Mr. Beatty to a question by
Myr. Macdonald and he wants to see live stock products, fish, fruit, and all cereals
considered as basic commodities., A sub-committee was suggested the other day to
make a report to the Committee as to the class of evidence that might be received
by this Committee upon the reference. Your sub-committee has had no chance to
meet since then. Mr. Mitchell was observing Empire Day and Ascension Day in

_ Montreal and Sir Henry Drayton was preparing to destroy the Minister of Finance

* this afternoon. Mr. Hudson and myself were here alone. We are too mode-st to go

. ahead by ourselves. We will try to thake that report to-morrow. . Oliver,, the
Prime Mmiter of British Columbia is here this mornmg to make a statement I
would like:him to come up.

- Hon. Mr. Ourver: I am advised by our counsel that some data whlch is required
he has not been able to obtain and he is also very 1ndlsposed this morning and not
prepared. to go on. : i

The CHARMAN: That is the misfortune and disadvantage of having counsel.
Reserving the right to present in complete form your statement later would you
like to say anything in a general way?

Hon. Mr. Ouiver: I am desirous of faelhtatmg the work of the Committee just
as much as possible and T am equally desirous of making my stay here just as short
as possible, _ %

The CuArMAN: Your counsel does not look like he would ever get ill.

" Hon. Mr. Oniver: Appearances are sometimes deceiving, but at all events T
find he is quite indisposed this morning. If it is the desire of the Committee I will
go down to the hotel and see my counsel and see just how far he would be prepared
to go this morning. I can assure you I am just as desirous of facilitating the work
of the Committee and advancing the work as much as I possibly can.

Hon. Mr. Stewarr (Lanark) : Would there be any attempt on the part of the
Commlttee to sit to-morrow?

’

Mr. MircHELL: Your printed annual statement would give you that. Give them




general 1dea of the Committee would lbe that Mr. Oliver would ‘be qmte saie mthout

- andum, setting out general conditions in the Provimce of Alberta. Any discussion on

The CHAIRMAN: No To«morrow is Samr&ax
*» Hon. Mr. Stewarr (Lanark): The House is not sittmg
The CHarMaN: Is it not practlcal? I agree thh that, yes.

counsel to guide him. t jits

Hon. Mr. Oriver: I might say I will be back in 15 or 20 mmutes. I have-n_ y
data here with me. It is down at my room at the hotel. ; .

Mr. Hupson: I don’t think it would be fair to ask Mr. Oliver to go on imder the'
circumstances.) He surely is entitled to a little time. 1 think Mr. Greemﬁele is
here now, and perhaps we can go on' with him. -

The CuamMmaN: I quite agree ‘with Mr. Hudson, it Would not be falr to force
Mr. Oliver to go on.

Hon. Mr. Ouiver: Tt is not a matter of forcing, Mr. Ohalrman, at all becauae ,‘
I know what these committee meetings are, and I know you have only a lmnted time

\

in which to carry on your work. i\ . g -
~ The Crammax: You will be ready positively on Monday mormng, Mr. Olw’er?

Hon. Mr. Ouver: Yes, T think so. i ‘ Gl

%

Vi

Hon. Hersert Greexriend, Premier of Alberta, ealled, sworn and examined.

By the Chairman:

Q. You know the pu’po:e, of thls inquiry and that it has specific relation to the '1
Crownsnest rate agreemeént, which you have heard of, I suppose?—A. Yes, sir. 3
Q. Would you make your statement?—A. Mr. Chairman and gentlemen of the
Committee, what I have to say this morning will be comparatively brief and with the
permission of the Chairman I would like to submit it in the form of a brief memor-

the technical side of the matter will be taken care of by Mr. Symington, who is repre-
senting the thrée western provinces before this Committee, and who has a compre- '
hensive knowledge of the question which T don’t pretend to haye. (Reads) : T e

It is my desire to place before this Committee of the House of Commons,
as briefly and concisely as I can, a statement as to general conditions in the-
Province of Alberta, and the vital bearing freight rates have #bon general i
development, agricultural and otherwise, in -that province. It is not my
intention to discuss the question of the Crowsnest pass agreement from a-
technical standpoint. That will be done on'behalf of the Provinee of Alberta
by others, who have made a complete study of the details of the question.-

In order that the Committee may get a clear grasp of the commercial

.. handicap under which agriculture operates in Alberta, and agriculture is our
principal industry, there is attached to this memorandum a detailed compara-
tive statement which show that:

The value of the 1921 crop in Alberta, not includmg

live stock, was.. .. ce .. ..% 82795,290 00
That the same ecrop, if grown and eO]d in the Pro- 4
vince of Quebec, would have been worth . 171,506,539 00

A difference of over 100 per cent. _

These figures are quoted to convey clearly to the minds of thls Com-
mittee the vital importance of the whole question of freight rates to the pros- k
perity of Alberta, the important bearing freight rates must necessarily have
on future development in the province, and the commercial handicap under B
which we operate in the Province of Alberta, owing to: k

I

E



- Marketmg costs, of whmh .fI'EIg'ht rates are the predommant factor. ‘
It is a faet to-day that agricultural expansion in Alberta has cea:sed
Our farmers are simply marking time, because under present conditions
_increased acreage means increased loss. This condition is not entirely due
- to high freight rates, but the conditions outlined are evidence that every pos-

.\ siblé reduction must be made in marketing costs, and of these costs, freight

, ~rates are the prmmpal item.

PRk This is not a question;of hostility to transportation interests. It is mot
A5 a provineial question. Tt is a National question, and should be apptoached
from that standpoint, and that standpoint only.

Western development means increased business for all Canada. The
western grain crop is a tremendous factor in Canadian business. Western
agricultural expansion under reasonably profitable conditions means expansion
of all Canadian business. It means a renewal of immigration. Tt means
‘increased population, and T submit that until agriculture in Western Canada
is placed on a sounder economic basis than at present, immigration is out of
the question. The people wOuld not stay. The proposition is not attractive
enough to hold them. There is only one way to hold the new settler, and that
is to make it possible for the immigrant to be contented and satisfied. In
short, make agriculture reasona‘bly profitable.

As an illustration: We grow a 1arge quantity of oats in Alberta, and the
following return shows:

The price per bushel paid for Extra 1 feed oats (the average grade)

off farmers’ wagons at elevators at four representative pomts, viz.: McLeod,

Olds, Westlock and Grande Prairie.

It also shows: - |
The amount rallwav companies receive per bushel for transportation to

Fort Wfﬂham on oats from same points.
Frt. rate  Amt farmer Amt. rallway

Average per 100 receives receives

grade 1bs. per bushel per bushel
Grande Prairie .. .. .. Ex. 1 Feed 633 13 218
Westlocks V. b i il Bx, 1 Read 413 20 1445
(8 11 S P S Nl B Sl B 1 40% 20 133
Mebbod,= vl P e eV S T Fead 39 b b 131

The;se are prices a_gd rates which obtained in ‘October, 1921.

Now, in fairness to the Canadian Pacific Railway I want to state that.during
the last two years we have been up against very low prices and they have stood in
with the Government and borne 50 per cent of a reduction amounting this year to
one-third on freight rates on oats out of the Grand Prairie country. Half of that
reduction was borne by the provineial government and half by the railway company.
If that had not been domne, it would not have paid these men to haul their oats to
market. The prices T have quoted to you are the prlces which the farmer received.

(Reads) :—

“ The price received by the farmer at the elevator has to cover cost of seed,
cultivation, threshing, hauling to elevator and interest on investment.

From reading the evidence before the Committee, it seems to have been
suggested that the bringing in of Crowsnest rates would create a disparity in
favour of the West against the East.

? I am advised that in fact it would bring the two territories closer together
and remove the dxapant\ that exists agamst the West.
[Hon. Mr. Greenﬁeld]
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- Andustry that feeds the railway in order to pay that dividend. Speaking

In connection with the atatlstloal Table of Grain yields, prices and values for
the 1921 Alberta crop, I have prepared a table, as hereunder, making a comparison
between Alberta prices and values and Quebec prices and values on the same crop.

The object of this is to show the commercial handicap Which is placed on the
Alberta producer by distance from seaboard, and by excessive freight rates.

The Quebec figures used as average prices are those published 1st February,
1922, by the Bureau of Statisties, Provincial “Secretary’s Department, Quebec.

[Hon. Mr. Greenfield,] a;

X —

I am also adv1sed that according to ﬁgures ﬁled in the last rate case, that *
the net earnings of western territory as compared with eastern, over the past ,
163 years are 129 per cent h1gher .

Among the reasons given in Justlﬁcatlon of advances in freight rates
in recent years was the reason that it was necessary in the interests of the
financial stability of the country that an 1mportant corporation, such as the
Canadian Pacific Company, should be placed in a position that would ensure
a dividend being paid by the company. There is some merit to the argument.
But is it reasonable; is it equitable, is it good business to unduly cripple the

broadly, has not the experience been that high freight rates kill trafic? ;

I do not share the views of the railway companies that a return to the
Crowsnest agreement will mean such large deficits as have been forecasted by
the companies. It is doubtful if it is possible for the railways to properly com-
pute these contemplated deficits.

If it is necessary to have deficits, it would seem to be the part of wisdom
to have temporary deficits fostering traffic. If traffic is destroyed by hlgh
freight rates it cannot be revived by the mere lowering of a rate, recovery is
a matter of years.

If a settler or farmer is so discouraged that he ceases to expand his opera-
tions or leaves his farm, it will take years to replace him and his quota of
production.

I am advised and believe that if our production in the West were doubled,
with consequent increased traffic from the East, that railroad deficits would
be a thing of the past.

Reduced rates should, and in my judgment will, mean increased produc-
tion. That means greater volume of traffic. It means less idle equipment,
less unemployment.

Is not a railroad handling increased tonnage at a lower rate, with more
equipment working a better business propesition, than a railroad with less
tonnage to handle, idle equipment and consequent unemployment.

We should go back to the conditions of the Crowsnest Pass agreement at
least for a period long enough to thoroughly try it out. It may result in some
loss to the railways for a while, but the loss will be more equitably distributed,
as between the producer who makes the railway possible, and the railway com-
panies, and in the long run by means of stimulated production be good busi-
ness for all concerned.

It is generally conceded that agriculture has carried rather more than its
share of deflation so far. If loss there must be, we want that loss adjusted
as equitably as possible between the producer and the transportation interests
—the two prinecipal factors in Western Canada development.

The Alberta farmer and Alberta business interests are of the opinion:
the legislature is on record as being of the opinion, and the government of
the province is of the opinion that the Crowsnest pass agreement should not
be further suspended, that it should not be abrogated, but that it should remain
as a statutory maximum basis for the freight rates structure of Western Canada.

MEMORANDUM
Epmonron, February 17, 1922.
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Value
Alberta Alberta Value Quebec Alberta Crop
Grain Yield Average Price in Average Price| if it had
1921 1921 Alberta 1921 been sold in
N / Quebee
1 $ cts. $  cts.
Pall wheat. ... w400 1k 1,468,000 Bush. .71 Bush.| 1,042;000 00 1.59 Bush.| 2,334,120 00
Spnng wheat.. ..|51,576,000 Bl R 39,714,000 00 1:69: 755 82,005,840 00
........................ 64,192,000 B S 15,406,000 00| . R0 38,515,200 00
Oate (Gm F'd ) o (S TR e S DS $10.00 Ton | 11,334,760 00| $10.00 Ton 11,334,760 00
oy Sl 0L beer TR 657,000 Bush, .32Bush.| 3,730,000 00 ) 00Bush 11,657,000 00
EETNE = I N e 1,999,000 ““ 4y 1,239,000 00 1.25 2,498,750 00
RAREY e el e 171,000 « 1.28 ¢ 219,000 00 396 0% 608,760 00
Mixed grains 223,000 32T = o5t 60,000 00 .85 7% 189,550 00
Other grains............50.. 64,000 “ 2554 16,000 00 %0 16,000 00
Fatathos il vt sl 8,143,000 o5 IR 4,072,000 00 ¥ S 6,514,400 00
Turmps, Mangolds, ete...... 1,259,000 30 s 78,000 00 40 -« 503,600 00
....................... 56,000 2,00 113,200 00 250 141,500 00
Fleld bea.ns ................. 6,400 “ 2.00 " « 13,000 00 3.18 - ¢ 20,352 00
£ TR e i e TR 52,500 Ton 12.00 Ton 630,000 00 25.00 Ton 1,312,500 00
SOOI S e e S R el e Rl e e St S g S e S
Clover, ete. .. . 454,833 Ton 10.00 Ton 4,548,330 00 29.00 Ton | 13,190,157 00
Fodder corn and sunﬁowers 69,900  “ 000 280,000 00 9350 . ¢ 664,050 00
82,795,290 00 171,506,539 00

By Hon. Mr. Stewart (Lanark):

Q. You gave us the relative price at which oats were sold, and the cost of trans-
portation to Fort William. Were oats selected as typical of the whole grain move-
ment? Would the same proportion apply to wheat?—A. I think not. I am sorry
I have not a return worked out on the same lines for wheat, but I could get that
for the Committee.

Q. Oats is the extreme?—A. Yes.

By Mr. Hudson:

Q. Oats form a very large proportion of your crop?—A. Yes, we grow quite
a large amount of oats; I can give you the figures, I think, If T remember rightly,
it is something like 65,000,000—64,192,000.

By Hon. Mr. Stewart:
- Q. Bushels of oats?—A, Yes.
Q. And what. of wheat?—A. According to our statisties, 51,576,000.

By. Mr. Macdonald:
Q. That was last year’s crop?—A. Yes, 1921.

By Hon. Mr. Stewart:

Q. We have had here very full statements from representatives of the different
railways in Canada as to the effect that a revival of the Crowsnest pass agreement
would have upon earnings. In your statement you express the view that what they
fear is not justified—is that practically the way you put it?—A. Yes; my view is

«that with the lower freight rate you will so stimulate production in western Canada
that the increased volumie of business will very largely offset the anticipated deficit:

Q. You express an absolute opinion. Will you tell the Committee upon what
you base that opinion?—A. Upon my knowledge of farming conditions in the
Province of Alberta. Farming to-day in the Province of Alberta has reached the
point where men are beginning to ask themselves the question: It it worth while to
keep going? | j {

Q. And these prices which you have given for oats at different centres do not
represent sufficient to make it worth the farmers’ while to raise them?—A. Absolutely

\ [Hon. Mr. Greenfield.]
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~ charges? s RN
32 cents to 36 cents. . ;

_in easing off the situation, and it has to be eased off in some way. Matket conditions

not; how can a man ralae oats at
that for threshing, and haul it from ten to thn‘ty mles to mnr

Q. Would you express an opuuon as to what he WOu}d require to get in m'de }
to make it a paying proposition?—A. I would say ~offhand, w1thout ﬁgurmg 1t out, o

Q. If there were no transportatlon chargeq :Erom the centres which you have
named to Fort William, it would hardly pay him ¢—A. That would be one factor

will not always be what they are to-day, I hope.

Q. The serious trouble would appear to be the general market pnee of the vl
commodity “—A. That is one factor. , 5 ,

Q. Is it not the important factor%—A. No, I would not say so.

Q. You gave thirteen and a fraction cents as the transportation cost from more
than one centre in Alberta. What, in your opinion, would be a proper transportanon
cost from these centres, say, from Olds, as against thirteen cents. How much should
that be reduced in your opinion%—A. Tt should be reduced as much as possible, but
I have not had an opportunity to figure out the details.

By 'the Chatrman :

Q. What you meant was this: You are expressing a rough opinion., You first
gave a description of the economic conditions in . Alberta, and then you merely
expressed the helief that a reductlon in frelght rates might accelerate the trade?—
A. Yes. '

Q. You would not say that consumption is not as important as transportatlon,
would you?—A. (No answer). .

Q. The important thing is production first?%—A. Yes.

Q. And consumption would be next?—A. Yes.

Q. And transportation would be possibly the third faetor?—A I Would put
transportation next.

Q. Would you put transportation before consumption?

Mr. Suaw: 1 suggest that the witness be given an opportunity to make his state- ' 1
ment, Mr. Chairman. ; S8

v

The CrarMaN: T am not cross-examining the witness.

Wirxess: The point I want to make clear is this, that production is the first
thing. Then it is immaterial to me which factor vou put next, whether transporta-
tion or consumption. The volume produced will certainly stimulate traffic.

The CrarMAN: Yes?

The WirNess: The next thing is where are you going to market that? My
answer to that is briefly this: You have fo produce the stufl before you market it, and
when you get it produced, I think you can trust Western Canada to develop the
market. : i

By Mr. Macdonald : n

Q. Where is your market for oats?—A. Principally in Canada at the present
time, but if the production could be made larger it would go outside.

Q. The great bulk of the 60,000,000 bushels is marketed in Eastern Canada?—
A. All over Canada; some percentage in the West.

Q. What percentage would be marketed there’—A. I would not be prepared to
say as I am not sufficiently conversant with the grain business.

Q. What is the total selling price for oats, for instance in Tomnto and Wmm-
peg?—A. T can give you the average price in Quebec on the basis of that per-
centage.

Q.- In Quebec city or in the province?—A. In the province, accordmg to the pro-
vincial statistics. ‘

[Hon. Mr. Greenfield.]



‘ By Mr Ha‘cdoﬂuld
; Q Oats grown in Quebec or in Alberta’?—A. In Quebec, the average price is
. 60 cents, accordmg to the figures of the Quebec Government.
By Mr. Macdonald :

; Q The marketmg of those'oats in Eastern Canada was largely due to the falhng
B v ’off of production in Eastern Canada. You would have to depend upon Eastern

%

quite a proportion.

Q. The eastern crops failed last year, and in normal years you would depend on
| the export trade for oats?—A. To 'a certain extent. ¢
5T Q. Looking forward to the future and to conditions under which we would hope
i to hayve a widely increased production, you would have to depend upon the foreign
~ “market?—A. I would judge so, yes.

b . Q. I understand, Mr. Greenfield, that you do mnot question Mr. Hanna’s state-
- ment that it would cost the Canadian National Railways $16,000,000 more to carry
i the Crowsnest freight rates again. You do pot question that?—A. Well, the doubt
I have in my mind is this: whether he has figuted into that the effect of the stimula-
| < tion of production? : ‘

Q. That is a matter of ‘book- keepmg and figuring. He gave those figures to the
. Committee, and now you come along and say that notwithstanding those figures you
il believe that increased production will cut this down?—A. 1 do.

- Q. Do you take into consideration the fact that the whole of Canada is paying
L $72,000,000 deﬁm’c outside of this $16 000,000 in order to operate the National Rail-

i ways? Suppose that he overestimated the amount and that the amount would be
}’: $10,000,000; that would mean that it would cost the whole of Canada $82,000,000
g annually which we would throw into the water every year to operate the railways.
i Do you think it would be worth while to go on doing that?—A. As I stated before,

! my opinion is that business on the railways would be considerably better than it is
to-day if you get a reduced freight rate.

if Q. We all agree that we must get freight rates reduced in Canada.—A. The effect
! of stimulation of productlon on that long haul in the West where I believe, if my
' recollection is right, a considerable portion of the railway profits are made; now then,
the effect of that will be sufficient to considerably reduce those deficits. I am speaking
y from an intimate knowledge of farming conditions in Alberta and from a knowledge
of the farmers. I have been round amongst them now for a good few years.

Q. What I want to know is, you say that your great crop there is oats and wheat
and that the price of oats to the producers would be very greatly: increased if the
Crowsnest agreement were reverted to. But supposing there was a general reduction
of freight rates in grain and oats generally throughout the whole country, according
to your argument the production of those products affected by the increased rates
5 o would be increased everywhere, not only in Alberta but elsewhere®—A. Tf the rate
; was reduced all over.

Q. Now with regard to livestock, do you send mud‘ livestock down East?—A.
I\ot a great deal, not recently. I have not the figures on that.
Q. Yours is a livestock province, is it not?%—A. Tt was until the hard times
struck us.
& - Q. That is until the American market was:closed and the English market?—
i A. The production of livestock is not nearly as large as it was a few years ago.

Q. Is the matter of livestock commg east a matter of importance to you’—A.

Not of such vital importance as the grain.
f: Q. Do you not look forward to the production of livestock?—A. Yes.
[Hon. Mr. Greenfield.]

. Canada to take care of a conslderable proportlon of your productlon i 1 “akes
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Q. Would it not be important to have the rates on livestock coming east reduced?
—A. Yes, it would. That is a matter—the reduction of livestock rates is a matter
" between the companies and the Railway Commission. On the other hand, with regard
to grain rates we have a specific agreement, and the question is is that agreement
to stand or is to be waved aside? : =

Q. We are all anxious to arrive at a condition of affairs by which we can get an
equitable reduction of freight rates throughout the country, but the thing is how are
we going to get this done so as to benefit the whele country. Livestock is not in the
Crowsnest pass agreement?—A. No.

Q. You would like a reduction of rates on livestock coming east’—A. Yes, we
have no objection at all.

Q. How about lumber?—A. From the West?

Q. Yes?—A. That would be all right, but it is not nearly of as vltal importance
as the grain rates. :

Q. The grain rates is the great thing with you?—A. Absolutely.

Q. These other things would be interesting and very nice, but—A. The grain
rate is the important factor in Western Canada. i

Q. In regard to things coming from the East, is there anything that you would
like to have the rates reduced upon?—A. Well, there are, of course, a number. of
articles, certain lines of goods specified in the Crowsnest pass agreement. Some of
those we will get shipped from the East. There are other lines that we do not ship
at present. Take, for instance, fruit. There is practically no fruit coming into
Alberta from the East, and practically no coal oil. Tt comes the other way.

Q. You are not interested in these?—A. No. 7

By Hon .Mr. Stewart :
Q. You do not get much livestock from the East?—A. Pure 'bred stuff for
breeding purposes.

"By Mr. Macdonald:

Q. We in the East have had to endure one hundred per cent increases on a great
many things upon which we are absolutely dependent for our business existence,
and we are very anxious to have some of those rates reduced. I suppose you would
not objeet to an arrangement under which we would get a decrease?—A. The posi-
tion I take is, as T stated before, that there is a specific agreement laid down covering
the  western grain rates, and any other adjustments are matters for adjustment
between the companies and the Railway Commission. s

. Q. No matter what it cost the country?—A. Well, it wont’t cost the country
any more than in the past to get those adjustments. Premier Oliver spent a great
deal of money in trying to get adjustments made, and T don’t think you will get
any adjustments without spending money. :

By Hon. Mr. Stewart : |

Q. If the revival of the Crowsnest pass agreement means that there would be-
no reduction upon the transportation of basic commodities generally throughouj:
(Canada, would you still be of the view that the Crowsnest pass agreement should be
revived without any regard to its general effect upon other basic commodities?—A.
I would simply just go back to the position which I took before, that in the one case
we have a specific agreement covering our grain rates and other commodities in the
western country, and “if there are adjustments to be made on other commodities to
be shipped east that are not covered by the agreemnt, that is a separate question, it
is a matter for settlement between the raiway companies and the interests who want
the reduction.

Q. Tt has been stated that if the Crowsnest pass agreement were revived it
would be questionable whether there could be any general reduction throughout

[Hon. Mr. Greenfield.] ’
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.C‘ahada 'updﬁ b&sic commoditiés geﬁeraily. You still believe that even if that were

the case the Agreement should be revived because you have it. Is that it?—A.
Speaking from just a general knowledge—I do not profess to have any intimate
knowledge of freight conditions or rates—we have men who will appear before you
who have that intimate knowledge, but speaking from a general knowledge I do not
think that the thing is so serious as you think it will be. _

Q. Do you or did you approve of the action of the Government in suspending t.h'e
Crowsnest pass agreement in 1918 and again in 1919%—A. Did I approve of it?

Q. Yes?—A. I think the conditions were so extreme at that time that they
possibly justified it. We had no say in the matter anyway.

Q. Do you think that conditions have substantially improved since 1919 —A.
As regards western production ? % i

Q. As regards the considerations which justified the suspension in 1918 and

1919%—A. Yes, I would say thhey have.

Q. In what respect?—A. Well, I think the general business condition all through
is a little better. I do not know that it has improved a great deal with the farmer.
If we get down to figures, I think it has improved very little; in fact, we are perhaps
worse off to-day as respects the farmer than we were. But personally, I am inclined
to think that we have struck the bottom and that we are on the climb up again.

- Q. Yes, but the real consideration would be transportation costs, would it not ?
You do not think that transportation costs have improved any?—A. T think they are
going to.

Q. But you do not think they have improved since 1919, do you?—A. Possibly
not materially. There has been some reduction. I think tRere is still going to be
a fufther reduction. My opinion iz— '

Q. You say in your opinion there may be a reduction, a reduction in what?—A.
Wages. :

Q. You would not forecast when that was (:om\mg “—A. No, I am not a prophet.

Q. Talking about the movement of livestock from the East to the West, that is
largely a movement of thoroughbred stock, is it not?—A. Yes, it is not a heavy move-
ment. f

Q. And the rates on that are at -present lower than they would be under the
Crowsnest pass agreement?—A. That I cannot answer. As I stated before, the days
have not been long enough since I took office’ to enable me to make a statement on
railway rates. Mr. Symmington is here and ke has the whole thing at his finger-ends,
and he can answer any questions you desire to have answered.

Q. I understood you #o make the statement that the forecasts made by officials
of the railways as to what the effect upon earnings would be if the Crowsnest pass
agreement were revived, you do not think that they properly stated the conditions that
would result. Is there anything further upon which you base your opinion?—A.
Simply as I stated before, in making those forecasts I am not at all clear in my mind
whether the railway officials gave full consideration to the effect that a reduction of
freight rates would have in stimulating production in Western Canada.

Q. And your opinion that the forecast was not a proper forecast simply depends

upon the reduction of overhead as a result of increased traffic. TIs that the idea?—
A. Yes. :

By Mr. Macdonald :

Q. Would you be satisfied with a reduction of rates on gram if it came in some
other way than by the Crowsnest pass agreement’—A. My own opinion is, and T
think it is a very general opinion in the West as I stated in my memorandum that the
Crowsnest pass agreement is a statutory maximum basis for freight rates particularly
on grains and in our judgment that agreement should stand. °

Q. No matter what it costs the rest of the country, if they can get freight
rates in some other way?%—A. Tt is not a question of one section and another section a:

[Hon. Mr. Greenfield.]
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all. That we look upon in the light of a bill of rights in regard to our western gr

before that agreement is scrapped it should be thoroughly tried out.

rates. It is an important factor in Western Canada., TIf there are other matters
which require adjustment in the matter of freight rates in eastern 'Canada, you still
have the Railway Commission to get those reductions.

Q. No matter what it costs the rest of the countryé—A. It Wont 0031: the res
of the ecountry any more than it has cost in the past. :

Q. How do you say Canada is going to wrestle with the deficit it has this year,‘ y
if you are going to add $16, 000,000 more to it? How can the rest of Canada
get any reduced freight rates?—A. What I say on the matter is this, that the
agreement should be thoroughly tried out; it should not be scrapped until it is
thoroughly tried out to see whether those deficits increase or not. f

Q. You say the items in the agreement are not of much consequence to you
except the grain rates?—A. Live stock is not so 1mportant an item. We have a
better freight rate in proportion to the selling rate of live stock than on grain.

By the Chairman :
Q. You stated it was partlcularly important for gram ?—A. The main product of
the West is grain. That is the vital thmg |

By Mr. Macdonald: ; ;

Q. That is the vital thing in the Crowsnest pass agreement you want to preserve?
—-A. Yes. '

Q. You did not tell me as to whether if you got a satlsfactory reduction
of rate on grain and the rest of the country got the same rates also by adjustment,
whether that would be satisfactory to you.—A. Do you mean a less reduction than
the Crowsnest pass agreement would call for? '

Q. A reduction worked out on an equitable basis.—A. My position' on ' that is
this, as I stated before, that we have there a definite agreement and we think that

Q. No matter what it costs?%—A. It will cost us—
Q. No matter what it costs the whole country?—A. What has the suspenswn of
the agreement cost the western country?
Q. What has the Crowsnest pass rates on every other product cost every other
part of Canada. In our Province it has absolutely paralyzed the sale of our products.

By Mr. Macdonald:
Q. Have you any views Mr. Greenfield, in your experience and in your
position in regard to the question as to the necessity of the reduction in the wage
schedule. There would be an increase of something like $38,000,0007%—A. No views
on it at all. Tt is not my business. :
Q. It is your business. You ask Parliament to deal with these matters and
here is a situation that confronts Parliaments. The officials come here and say
“here is a wage scale that means an annual increase of $38,000,000 in our operation
as compared with 1917 and 1918”. How are we going to grapple with that increase
of $38,000,000 and have the same rates exactly2—A. I would say as far as grappling
with the wage situation, that is a matter for the railways to grapple with.
Q. This was a contract made between the railways and the Canadian Govern-
ment the Crowsnest agreement?—A. Yes. '
Q. In any event, the people and the Government cannot disregard the fact that
their own railway has to meet an annual increased charge for increased wages
of $38,000,000 which they did not have in 1897. We have to look that in the face.
Do you mean to say we can go on with that increased charge and have decreased
rates in a special locality %—A. You would not want the people of this country
to settle the labour troubles of the railway. That is up to the railway management.
You have a management in charge of the Government Railway and it is the business
of the Railway people, not the business of the people of Canada.
[Hon. Mr. Greenfield.] .




iy Q If you were lxere you would’*see we are votmg $90,000,000 to $100, 000 000 to
 that management and consequently we have to pay the bills and we have to see where
“the money comes from. What do you say to that?—A. I simply say that this
problem is a matter of management between the railway companies and your.
i employees. : 2

- Q. We vote the money. We pay the bills. We have to look at that. If you
| are gomg to have a reduction of freight rates and increased charges, where are
5 ',yon going to get the money?

| Hon. Mr. Crerar: In the whole question of rates, running back since this ques-

tlon has become an issue, the matter has never been considered from the point of
view of the needs of the National Railways at all. Tt has been based on the needs
~of the C.P.R. Take the opinion of the Railway Commission.

- By Mr. Macdonald: 2 )

[ AEEERRE N Mr, Hanna says he is going to have a deﬁmt of $16,000,000 if this agreement

" i3 going to be put into effect, and he says they will have an increase of $38,000,000
a year more for wages than what they formerly had. What I want to know is, how
are you going to work that out’—A. I would suggest you approach Mr. Hanna. I am
spending the peoples’ money in the province of Alberta with ‘Government employees,
and if a proposition of that kind were put up to me I would say “ certainly that
is my business.”” I have to settle that trouble between the Government employees
and the Government./ I have nething to do with the Government Railway, except

‘ as a tax payer. The only trouble is that the Government of 'Canada has to find

o the money for them to spend, and when you say you are going to reduce the rates

of that railway, we have to consider what you are going to pay on the other hand.

i _ The CuamrMAN: Mr. Greenfield has perhaps a distinet view that it does not follow

 necessarily that the deficit is increased.

[2 Mr. MacponaLp: He has not expressed any view as to how we are going to deal
with the increased cost of $38,000,000 annually.

K By Mr. Boys: -

: Q. You gave the rates on oats from four points in Alberta to Fort William?
—A. Yes.

i Q. I think you pointed out how much the farmer got and how much the railway
got. Can you tell me how much the railways would get from those four pomts on
oats if the Crowsnest agreement was affected?—A. Practically 70 per cent.

Q. If that be the case, instead of getting, say 13c., they would get about 10e.
in round figures?—A. Yes.

Q. That would make a reduction of 3c. and if you are getting 21 you add.three
: to that, it would make 24 and to make it worth while he would have to get from 32

to 36¢., so he would be many cents a bushel off a proﬁt —A. 'That is one factor of
the market.
Q. The point I am coming to is that while T avree with you he Would be three
., cents better off if he has to get from 32 fo 36e¢. to make it pay, his situation would
still be hopeless—A. That is a matter outside the freight rate question altogether
in my opinion. The reduction in freight rates is a reduction on one main feature
in marketing.

Q. I don’t know whether you get my point. I am admitting at once to the
extent of 3e. he would be benéfited, but what we want is a condition for the farmer
to raise the grain at a profit and it seems to me if the condition is out west as
you described his position is still hopeless because it would not only require 8c. but
it would require 10 or 11c. at least.—A. He would be helped out to that extent in
one line of his production.

Q. Would it not still be hopeless %—A. Tt would not be hopeless as the country
develops and the farmer gets more by keeping his grain for feeding his live stock

than by selling it.
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3 Q. T wish you would show me how if he has to get from 32 to 36c¢. to make a
. profit and he is getting 31c. now, and he saves one half the present rate of 13e. he

122 - SPECIAL COMMITTEE

Q. In other words he would get the benefit of that, it would seem to me, whlle

the freight rate is\a factor it certainly cannot be anythmg hke the main factor.
You insist on that’—A. Yes.

is still going to be 6 or 7 cents off a profit—nobody can continue business on any
such basis. Therefore you must have some other solution.—A. That is not his only
line of productlon We don’t hope to make a profit on every line of endeavour.

Q. That is the point you emphasize before the Committee’—A. I emphasize the
large proportion which the frelght rates bore to the ultimate price recéived for the
oats. by

Q. In answer to Mr. Stewart you have admitted that that perhaps is the
strongest illustration of the hopeless condition you can give?’—A. Yes.

Q. Don’t you think it would be better if you gave the Committee other illustra-
tions so that we could, as it were, attempt to equalize and not attempt to deal
with it from the strongest point?—A. I think I can give you the same figures
on wheat.

The 'CHAIRMAN: The question of how important the ﬂlustratmn is in com-
parison with other factors is a purely economic question and everybody can have
his own view on it. 4 g \

Myr. Hupsox: I have been trying to ask a question for a long time. :

Mr. Saaw: I have just one question.

The CHARMAN: You keep it for a moment.

By Mr. Hudson: - ;

Q. Mr. Stewart asked you whether or not your Government had objected to the
suspension of the Crowsnest pass agreement in 1919.

Hon.® Mr. StewarT: No. I asked him his personal opinion. His Government
was not in existence then. : g ;

By Mr. Hudson : ;

Q. Did your Government know anything about it or did you?—A No, I don’t 1
think so. 8

Q. You were not there?—A. I don’t think we had any opportunlty to say any- ’
thing about it.

Hon. Mr. [STewarT (Lanark): I never asked him that. :

Mr. Hupson: It was directed to that end. Will you look at the other side of
the picture. What was the price of grain”in 1919?%—A. I dno’t know that I can ;
say that from memory.

Q. What was the-price of wheat?—A. I am not a grain farmer, and I sell very
little grain.

The CHAIRMAN: $2.15. ]

Hon. Mr. MitcHELL: The witness says he does not know. .

By Mr. Hudson :

Q. You do know it was very much greater than the present prlces, don’t i
you?—A. I do. . !
Q. So that the conditions at the time of that suspension were altogether

different from the present?—A. Altogether different.

Q. So far as you are concerned?—A. Yes.

Q. The conditions were altogether different then than they are now?—A. Yes.

By Mr. Shaw:

Q. I understand that the Alberta Leglslature at its last session, which con-
cluded a month or so ago, passed a resolution expressing their unanimous opinion

that the Crowsnest pass agreement should ndt be further suspended; is that correct?
—A. That is correct.

[Hon. Mr. Greenfield.]




ea y‘ expresseﬂ the view that as a matter of law the C‘rowsnest Pass ;
: gplxed only to the C.P.R. lines in operation in 1897, notwﬁlxstax,admg-i
3 rates de been apphed on extensmns built after that dat& If that state-

hwyer.
Q. No; I am askm.g you if the revival of the Crowsnest Pass Agreement apphee
to the Canadian Pacific Rallway lines in operation in 1897 and not upon the
ions or lines built since that date, do you think it would be a good thmg IR 4
terests of the West to revive the Crowsnest Pass Agreement? . i i

‘_Mmsi"oners would exercise no judgment with reference to the Crowshest Pass Agree-
ment rates if they were brought into effect as a result of the agreement being

By Mr Macdonald

. Q. Have you considered the point raised by Mr Stewart?—A. I am not pre-

bpa)‘ed to answer that question without giving the matter further study.

The CHARMAN: Are there any members of the Committee sitting in the rear
éafs who would like to question the witness?

By the Chairman: %

. Q. Are you interested in the question of sending your wheat to the seaboard
'by the Pacific coast route?—A. I believe the day will come when the Pacific coast
: ‘route will have to be used to a considerable extent for the shlpment of Northern
. Alberta grain particularly. At the present time the matter is in the experimental
¢ stage. It is true there was a large increase in the shipments over that route last
‘,‘: year, but the route has mnot, in my judgment, been in operation long enough to
;tho'rou'ghly demonstrate its feasibility.

- By Mr. Macdonald:
© Q. You spoke about the disadvantages to the people of Albelta and what the
va,lue of their erop would be if it ‘were in the provinee of Quebec?—A. Yes.

Q. Do you not think that the natural market for Northern Alberta would be
. over the mountains to the sea?—A. (No answer).

Q. You are ever so many thousand miles away from the Atlantic ocean?—A.
What we have to meet at the present time are present conditions, and present con-
dltlons will not admit of any volume of grain going over the Pacific coast route.

" Q. Why not%—A. Because we have not the terminal facilities to handle it.

Q. At Vancouver?—A. At Vancouver. The thing is in the experimental stage
~ and it is not a factor.

. 1Q. How many elevators are there at Vancouver?—A. One, 1 believe, and not
. of very large capacity.

i Q. Still; if you had the facilities there the Pacific coast would be your natural

market for Northern Alberta?—A. Yes.

Q. Tt would remove the disadvantages undér which you are labouring by reason
* of the fact that you live so many thousands of miles away from the Atlantic ocean?
—A. I wonder what the railways’ attitude would be in that conneetion?

"Q. You could go to the Railway Commission and tell them?—A. Certainly.
Dty [Hon, Mr. Greenfield.]
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By My, Forrester ; iy

% ; " Q. What kind of grade is there to the Pacific coast?—-A On the Natlonal?
: Q. Yes?—A. I understand it is a good grade. i
2 Mr. Oniver (Premier of British Columbia) : Better than you have from Edmonton
" to Fort William. & 4
4 By Mr. Forrester: ; : &
Wit Q. What is the grade on the C. N. R.?%—A. West of Edmonton?
E LR Q. Yes—A. I am afraid you will have to ask the railway men.
By Hon. Mr. Manion: : s

Q. When the Crowsnest pass agreement was made in 1897 or 1898 there was only =
one line in the West, the C.P.R. Since 1897 and 1898 the Canadian National railway has
been built. While there is no doubt that an agreement is an agreement, and the C.P.R.

and let the C. N. take care of themselves,” the C. N., as a matter of fact, has to come

made the agreement, and one might say “Let the C. P. R. live up to their agreement Br

that the Canadian National Railway has been built since the C. P. R., and both

E
E to the rates of the C. P. R. or they will not get any business. Now in view of the fact
¥

the C. N. and the Grand Trunk have been financed by the Canadian Government,
; do you think that should have any effect upon the agreement made by the Dominion
} Government in favour of the Western Provinces with the C. P. R. in 1897? The eir-
cumstances have altered a great deal. If there were no C. N. I do not suppose there
would be a Committee meeting here to-day, but the fact is that the C. N. will make
greater deficits by reason of the Crowsnest pass agreement which the Government
entered into with the C. P. R. Do you think these changed circumstances should
have any effect whatever upon the final decision of this question?—A. You come back

to where we were before. I believe if you revert to the Crowsnest pass agreement your :

deficits will not be as large as it is anticipated they will be.

Q. You will not dispute that there will be a greater deficit on the C. N. next
year if the Crowsnest pass agreement is continued ? A. There may be. ~But which is the
best thing to do, to stand a deficit for a few years and fix your freight rates at a
point where they will carry the industry, or kill that industry? That is the point
you have to decide: Will it pay this country to carry deficits on the National and
other railways for a few years until this country gets established, or will you kill
the business right now?

Q. Then your implied answer te my question is that you do not consider these
changed circumstances should have any effect at all upon the Crowsnest pass agree-
ment ?—A. T think the Crowsnest pass agreement should be tried out again in order
to ascertain its effect, and if that effect is as bad as the railway companles believe it
will be, then its readjustment can be considered.

By Mr. Macdonald :

Q. You say these changed conditions do not enter into your decision of this ques-
tion?—A. T think the Crowsnest pass agreement should be revived.

Q. Irrespective of anything that may have occurred since the Crowsnest pass
agreement was put into effect?—A. The point I make is that the Crowsnest pass
agreement should not be scrapped until it has been tested out.

Q. Dr. Manion has put a fair question to you indicating the changed condi-
tions since the establishment of the Crowsnest pass agreement. Should we who are in
Parliament, and who are responsible for the decision of this question, disregard these
changed conditions, or should we take them into consideration?—A. I do not see why
you cannot take them into consideration, but if the basis of the Crowsnest pass agree- -
ment is fair on the one line it surely will be fair on the other.

Q. Then supposing the prices of grain and oats do not go up, do you think the rail-
ways are going to be able to overcome the deficits which they as practical men have
informed the Committee are bound to oceur %—A. If the price of oats does not go‘up?

¥ y [Hon. Mr. Greenfield.[
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By Q Yes.—A. It-is hard to say what the pnce of oats will do.
p Q. But you say the railways will not incur deﬁclts but will earn more money be-
cause they will get more business ?—A. Yes.

Q. The rallways will not get more busmess unless the Western settler gets more
| money, and the prices of grain and oats must increase in order to enable him to get
more money —A. Yes.

Q. And if those prices do not increase the increased business to the railways
which you anticipate will not be forthcoming?—A. As you increase development
" you increase the production of the West, and then the problem of marketing the pro-
~ ducts must be considered. I thing Canadian business men can be trusted to develop

a market for all that can be produced in Western Canada.

Q. But supposing the prices of grain and oats do not go up and grain and oats
are carried at reduced rates?—A. If the price of oats remains where it*has been, the
Alberta farmer will be compelled to grow oats sufficient only for his actual use.

By Hon. Mr. Crerar:
‘ Q. Then does it not become largely a question of reducmg the cost of produetion

in regard to these commodities?—A. Yes; and a reduction in freight rates is the
first step in reducing the cost of produection. p

By Mr. Hudson:

Q. Supposing the price of oats is so low that you do not produce, it does not
make much difference what the freight rate is?—A. No. :

The CuamMAN: I think these questions are dependent upon conditions which

' Vary. 1 )

Hon. Mr. Stewart: We are trying to get Mr. Greenfield’s opinion as representing
the western viewpoint. If the Crowsnest pass agreement were to be revived, what
would your view be as to the reduction of freight rates generally upon basic com-
modities? Would you be of the opinion that they should be generally reduced?
I am speaking now of the commod1t1es that would not be included in the Crowsnest
pass agreement.

The CHARMAN: Such ad lumber. ‘

The Wirsess: I have not enough knowledge of the other lines of business to

say. {
By Hon, Mr. Stewart: » i

Q. Would you express any viewpoint upon lumber moving eastward from
Western Canada?—A. Without a closer knowledge than I have of lumber T would
not care to‘express an opinion. After all, so far as the prairie provinces are con-
cerned, lumber is an important matter; but when you consider the amount of lumber
which a farmer uses in a year, and compare it with the amount of produce which
he ships off his farm in the year, it i infinitesimal,

Q. If you were interested in the lumber industry, what would your view be?—
A. That is the lumber industry’s business, not mine.

By Mr, McConica: 5

Q. If the grain industry was not productive, there would be no demand?—
A, There would be no demand.

By the Chairman:

Q. That is true of everything in the world. The price of wheat might depend
upon conditions in Russia. It is only a circle of cause and effect. Mr. Greenfield,
I am very much obliged to you for your statement. I do not know whether there is
anything more to ask. You admit that there are some difficulties connected with
this problem%—A. I quite agree with you; there are difficulties about every problem
these days. |

i { ; [Hon. Mr. Greenfield.]




By Mr. Macdonald
Q. You think that we might be able to ﬁnd the money notw1thstandmg

deficit if we were to reduce the rates%—A. I will pay my share of it. o
Q. You do not mind about the rest of us%—A. I do not think you are any wora

off than we are. [ i i ‘ L
Hon. Mr. STEWART: Except that you have the benefit.

The witness retired. '

Hon. Mr. S’I‘EWART Is Mr. Symmmgton here?

The CuHAmMAN: Mr. Symmington wishes to be heard on Monday He disires

to be in a position to shorten his statement, and we thought it would be worth while

to give him that opportunity. Mr. Oliver, Premier of British Columbia, is present, and

as the baseball men say he could perhaps have a “warming up,” and then complete{‘ !
his statement on Monday. ‘

§

3

Hon. Jou~N Oriver, Premier of British Columbia, called.

\

The CHARMAN: Just give us a brief preliminary statement in the meantime.

Mr. Outver: Mr. Chairman and gentlemen of the Committee, T think the position
of British Columbia in regard to this matter is entirely different from that of

probably any other province in the Dominion. I may say that when I left for Ottawa :

I was somewhat at a loss to understand what the scope of this enquiry was. Judging

from the newspaper reports, I concluded that it was an enquiry which wou]d._"
eventually bring ' into discussion the whole freight rate situation throughout Canada,
and I am still of that opinion. However, there seems to be a desire to limit as far

as possible the enquiry to consideration of the Crowsnest pass agreement and I
shall, as far as possible, take up that matter first. As the Chairman has intimated,
this is a kind of preliminary statement by way of supplying up. I do not know just
- where we may get to before we get through.

In considering the position of the Crowsnest pass agreement we have to go
back in our minds a Jittle and consider what the conditions were at that time. The

prairie provinces have, of course, made considerable progress in settlement, but there

had not been the immense production of grain and other agricultural products on
the prairies that there has been during the last few years. Neither had the province
of British Columbia developed industrially as it has done during the last few years.
There seems to be a disposition to treat this Crowsnest pass agreement as some-
thing of the nature of the laws of the Medes and Persians, something which
cannot be altered. To my mind it is simply an agreement between the Goy-
ernment of the Dominion of Canada and the C.P.R. There was no obligation
on the C.P.R. to enter into this agreement, but there was a consideration,
and that consideration was not expressed altogether in the amount of
subsidy paid by the Dominion Government. I want to point out to this
Committee that that consideration was paid by the people of the whole of Canada,
and not by the prairie provinces or by British Columbia standing by itself. So I
think we may take it for granted that the whole of Canada is interested in this
agreement, and if it can be shown that owing to the changed conditions this
agreement is not working out to-day in the same manner that it worked out when
it was first entered into; if it can be shown that a better agreement could be sub-
stituted for it, I think it is quite competent for the parties to the agreement, that
is the Government of Canada and the C.P.R., by mutual consent to vary this
agreement. I will go further than that and say it is competent for the Parliament
of Canada without any consideration of the Railway Company at all to vary this
agreement if in its judgment the interests of the country demand that it be so varied.
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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¥ To come to. the agreement itself—and T want to be as brief as I can be—Tthe
~principal consideration centres around the special concessions in the Wayz of frelgl}t
rates in considerafion of the subsidy paid by the Dominion, and I might say in
further consideration of the fact that by an arrangement entered into by the
(Canadian Pacific Railway and the British Columbia and Southern Railway Company,
the Canadian Pacific Railway got a land subsidy from the province of British
Columbia which put into insignificance the cash subsidy received from the Dominion.
I think that when the Committee consider, those two factors they will consider that
the people of Canada, especially the people of British Columbia, paid the Canadian

. Pacific Railway a tremendously big price for the concessions which they got.

Now we will take the first class reduction upon green and fresh fruits. At that time
all this movement was westward. I do not suppose that the movement eastward
from British Columbia amounted to one per cent of the amount of fresh fruit
consumed in the prairie provinces. The other day I heard Mr. Lanigan make the
statement, if I understood him correctly, that the Canadian Pacific Railway received
more fresh fruit for shipment in British Columbia than they delivered in the whole
three prairie provinces. As a matter of fact, there has been'a complete reversal
of the movement of fresh fruits. It used to be westward; it is now eastward, and as
these reduced rates do not apply to the benefit of the British Columbia shipper
I think we should receive some consideration in respect of the subsidy paid under
the Crowsnest pass agreement. You take the question of coal oil. At that time it
was always shipped westward. To-day I suppose that one half the coal oil, gasoline,
distillate used in the three prairie provinces is refined and shipped from the port of
Vancouver, I think perhaps 50 per cent of it. Now in regard to binder twine, which
was a great factor in the grain growing districts of the prairie provinces in the early
days, that movement was all westward. That has changed very materially. In British
Columbia we used to get most all of the binder twine in Toronto. Now
we get it from Portland, Oregon, to a , large extent. I would not say
exclusively. We had been drawing from Portland, Oregon, for our binder
twine but now we have a factory in British Columbia turning out the finest binder
twine up to 6 skeins, so we have a change of movement there now. In regard to
agricultural implements, British Columbia is largely the distributing point, and I
would say we would receive some benefit by the retention of the Crowsnest agreement
on that class. Take bar iron, Canada plate, pipe fittings, nails, spikes, horse shoes;
in the early days that movement was nearly all westward. I was amused to hear
Mr. Lanigan stating they found it necessary to reduce their rates on bar iron to 60
cents per hundred pounds. This was very suggestive. If bar iron can be carried from
Toronto to Vancouver at 60 cents per hundred pounds so as to protect the iron
manufacturer of eastern Canada I don’t see why the prairie provinces should not
have a special rate on grain when their lives depend on it. Isn’t it a case where
‘you are carrying one commodity at a loss for a special industry at the expense of
other industries? In other words you are charging excess prices for ser-
vice rendered some other commodity or some other industry so as
to benefit some other industry. 1 don’t think it is fair and I don’t
think it is good business. I would like to recommend this principle for the considera-
tion of the Committee, that where it is necessary as a matter of public policy to
carry goods at less than service given, that excess should be carried by the nation
at large and not by having that excess put upon some other industry or some other
locality. Before we leave that, I want to point out to you a matter that has been
brought up for your consideration time and again. Every time we have made an
application to the Board of Railway Commissioners for a reduction of our freight
rate or for the removal of discriminations in our freight rate, we have been met
by the statement that in’eastern ICanada they are entitled to a less rate because
they have water competition and that extends to the head of the Great Lakes. Hence
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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we are told at Vancouver that it cannot be compared as a terminal point on a parity
with Fort William. Let me point out {that the waterways "of which eastern
Canada has the benefit to-day has cost the people of Canada, including British
Columbia and the prairie provinces, many millions of dollars, has given eastern

Canada the benefit of the waterways and I would ask this Committee on the basis

of equity and right whether Vancouver as a distributing point should not at least

be on a parity with Fort William as a distributing point or as-a terminal point
and I want to tell this Committee that for many years British- Columbia has been
paying at the rate of one and a half to one and in some instances at the rate of
two to one as against the rates charged westward from Fort William eastward from
Vancouver and a good deal has been said about discrimination that might be
formed if there was a restoration of the Crowsnest agreement and I am glad to
have heard that discrimination has been given such prominence before this Committee,
because having been given so much prominence, I felt sure we would have a remedy of
this condition of two to one under which British Columbia has laboured for the last
thirty years. I would just ask this Committee also to consider—we have spent millions
of dollars in developing the ports on the Atlantic Ocean. ~We have ports on the Pacific
Ocean that need comparatively little or no development, yet in harbour port you are
preparing to spend considerable money out there, for what purpose, if not to foster
ocean trade with the Pacific Coast and here when there is no particular opportunity
to the trade to carry merchandise backward and forward over that ocean if you do put
a rate in force from eastern Canada so as to prevent shipments by ocean steamers
being landed in Vancouver, what becomes of your theory of building up a great big
trade to the Pacific coast. You cannot have outward movement without you have
-inward movement, so I make a point in regard to iron bar and iron pipes, nails, ete.;
class 6, all kinds of wire; class 7, window glass, I say that Vancouver at least has a right'
to be put on a parity with Fort William as a distributing point and as at the head of
water navigation. I think we are more generous in the west than you are in the east,
if we say we are willing you shall have the benefit of that water competition in eastern
Canada but at all events when you come to the end of your water competition, we say
we should be put on an equal footing. In class 8, paper for building and roofing
purposes,—class 10, box and packing paper. Class 10 deals with all classes of oil.
We are manufacturing the whole of those commodities in British Columbia. In
classes 8 and 9, paper for building and roofing purposes and roofing felt and so on,
we don’t have to take a second place to any place in Canada or any place in the world
and we manufacture all those articles. We have some of the largest pulp mills in
(Qanada. I am not sure if they have not got some of the largest in the world, where
they are manufacturing the pulp or hard timber. They are sizing the paper with
their own tale mined in their own mines and we are in a position to compete with
eastern Canada or any other country in supplying the prairie provinces with those
necessary building commodities and yet if those Crowsnest pass rates are to be
restored we are disorganized because of the rate on the eastward as against the west-
ward movement. Is that fair or just? Take again the live stock. I don’t need to say
much about that. In the early days you were transporting cattle into the prairie
provinces. That has entirely changed. I suppose there are ten carloads of live stock
shipped out of the prairie provinces for one that is shipped in at the present time.
The conditions have been reversed in that respect. Woodenware, I don’t know much
about. I know in household furniture, we are making household furniture and
we are making good furniture and we are prepared to enter into competition
with the east and we say we have no right to be discriminated against. I don’t wish
to be misunderstood in this matter. I beliéve the prairie provinees are in the
condition especially in regard to the grain movement that umnless they get very
low freight rates the production of grain will be very materially shortened and that
there will be an immense tonnage which the railways might have to carry that will

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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not be available for carriage on that account, that it does not pay to produce it. What
I.say to you is this and I again repeat it, that if you have to make a special
commodity rate to move any commodity at less than the cost of the service given,
that that excess cost should not be put on some other commodity, but as it is
a matter of national policy the burden should be carried by the nation wholely and not
by any industry or any loeality. Just to come to the question of grain. My ﬁriend
Premier ‘Greenfield does not seem to attach a great deal of importance to the question
of grain. T want to tell him that there was more grain went through to the market

last year than there probably was to move when the Crowsnest Pass agreement
was inactive. :

Hon. Mr. Greenrierp: I don’t think you have me right there.

Hon. Mr. Ouiver: I am willing to pass on at that. All things have a beginning.
Let me point out to you this. What is the condition in regard to the production of
grain and the movement of grain? We know that farmers as a class are not usually
capitalists and when they have the result of their season’s work coming out of
the -thresher they are desirous of turning it into money and they have that short
period of time between threshing and the close of navigation to get that down to the
elevators and get it on board the ship and get it out from Fort William to be passed
along to the consumer that year, and the alternative to that is that it must be piled
up 4n the elevators and stored in various places until navigation opens in the spring.
It must bear the cost of the whole long rail haul down to the Atlantic ocean. Now
when you consider that from Calgary or Edmonton it is something like from 2,700
miles further from Edmonton to the port of Halifax tobring that grain than from
Edmonton to Vancouver, you must consider that a very essential fact in favour of
moving that grain westward. Mr. Greenfield stated that the question of shipping
grain by the Pacific coast route is still in the experimental sage. That is quite
true. ~He also stated he does not think there are sufficient terminal facilities at
Vancouver. If we get a rate westward equal to the rate we get eastward we will
find terminal facilities quicker than Mr. Greenfield can ship the grain. The statement
has been made here that about 7,000,000 bushels of wheat had moved westward to the
port of Vancouver, and that of that amount approximately one-half had gone to the
Orient and the other half to the United Kingdom, presumably via the Panama canal.
I think that is a very good beginning. I am advised that the Canadian Government
are at this time making good some of the deficiencies in connection/with the elevator
at Vancouver.. They are putting in cleaning machinery and also apparatus for the
drying of the grain. Evidently they have confidence that the business is going to
develop. If you restore the grain rates under the Crowsnest Pass agreement and
leave the present rates on the westbound movement of grain to the Pacific coast there
will be no grain moved westward. - I take it that the Canadian Pacific Railway Com-
pany received a substantial cash subsidy. They also received a great land grant from
the province of British Columbia, whiech I propose to deal with a little later on.
In consideration of that subsidy and that land grant they gave certain reduced rates.
To my mind, the time has come for a revision of that agréement. I am not pre-
pared to say that the agreement should be absolutely wiped out. I say the Canadian
Pacific Railway has received a consideration for the concession in rates granted by
them, and that it is the duty of this Committee to take into consideration the fact
that the Canadian Pacific Railway received that consideration and that value from
the people of Canada and from the province of British Columbia. I think the
people of Canada are still entitled to a return for the consideration which the
Canadian Pacific Railway Company has received. Mr. Chairman, it is mow one
o’clock. Shall T proceed?

The CrARMAN: If you have a point you desire to clear up now, you may do so;
otherwise I think you had better reserve further statements until our next meeting.
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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 which was placed before the Hon. Mr. King, Prime Minister of Canada, in

| Mr. Ouiver: ‘IthmkIhadhetterstop “but before the Commit
I would like to mention that I have here several printed copies of a mer

to the discrimination in rates as against the province of British Columbia. This
memorandum was- prepared prior to the appointment of this Gommlttee, but T think
the subject matter of it forms part of the case I wish to lay before the Committee.
I would like to have these copies distributed among the members of the Committee
in order that they may have an opportunity of readmg the memorandnm before ‘they
meet agam

Hon. Mr. MitcueLL: Mr, Chairman, do you thmk this memorandum should be
; placed on the records of the Committee before the members have had an oppo:rtumty o:E
examining it? :

The ‘CHAIRMAN: Mr. Oliver merely desires to distribute copies among the mem-
bers in order that they may have an opportunity of reading the memorandum beforc
our next meeting. : :

Hon. Mr. Mrrouern: It will not form part of the record yet?

The CuamMAN: No.  The Clerk of the Committee, Mr. Howe, will dlstnbute
these copies among the members of the Committee who desire to have one.

On Monday next the Committee should, I think, consider the adwsabihty of 7.5
sitting in the afternoon and evening as well as in the morning. The Hon Mr. ‘
Oliver and also Mr. Symmington will appear before us. :

The Committee adjourned at 1.00 o’clock p.m. until 11.15 o’clock a.m. on Mondn,
May 29, 1922,
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; : : ConmmirTee Room No. 425,
: * House or CoMMONs,
Monpay, May 29th, 1922.

s The Select Standing Committee appointed to make enquu-y into the question of
aﬂway transportation costs and the effect upon Canadian National Railways and
Father lines, as well as upon agncultural development and Canadian industry generally
Tﬁf the expiration of the suspension of the Crowsnest Pass agreement on July 6th next,
{;met at 11:15 o’clock, a.m., the Hon. A. K. Maclean, the ‘chairman, presiding.

- The OuARMAN: Order gentlemen. Mr. Oliver will conclude his statement com-
E: menced on Friday.

ﬂt , Hon. Mr. JorNy Ouwver: Mr. Chairman and gentlemen of the Committee, my
. attention has been drawn to one or two clerical errors in the report of what I said
- on Friday. One honourable gentleman has intimated to nfe that he wants to know
~ the source of “supply” reported on page 136. What I said was, “ this is a kind of
. preliminary statement by way of ‘suppling up,’ not ‘supplying up.’” It would seem
~ that our friends in the east have their minds full of the supply of a certain com-
modity which is not subject to freight rate considerations. Then I notice on pag2
- 138, speaking of the production of pulp, I am reported as having said:

“T am not sure if they have not got some of the largest in the world,
where they are manufacturing the pulp or hard timber.”

b What I did say was “pulp and paper.” On page 139, speaking of the movement
4 of grain, I said
ki “T want to tell him that there was more grain went west through to the
market last year than there probably was to move when the Crowsnest Pass
agreement was inactive.”

The word “west” has been omitted.

Now Mr. Chairman, when addressing the Committee on Frlday I had dealt
~ briefly with the Crowsnest Pass agreement in an endeavour to point out that that

necessary if it was to be retained. I took the ground also that the consideration

. given to the railway company should be taken into account when any new rates
. were being fixed. I stated that the restoration of that agreement would, in my
opinion, accentuate the discrimination at present existing in respect to British
" z Columbia, and for the enlightenment of the Committee T have obtained considerable
* data which has been put before the Board of Railway Commissioners. It will be
* necessary for me to establish my argument to show this Committee not only some-
. thing in regard to the volume of business, but also having reference to the rates now
~  in existence, as to how they diseriminate against British Columbia, and also how that
X 9iscrimination would be aggravated were the Crowsnest Pass agreement restored in
118 present form. I have here a table showing the volume of wheat produced in the
i three prairie provineces. I am not going to read it all; T just wish to point out that
in the province of Alberta in 1908 some 6,842,000 bushels were produced. In 1921
that amount had increased to 60,716,000 bushels. In Saskatchewan in 1908 the
amount produced was 34,742,000 bushels, and in 1921 that had increased to 173,580,000
. bushels. In Manitoba in 1908, 50,269,000 bushels were produced. In 1918, which is
. the last year we have on this basis, the amount was 48,191,100 bushels. These tables
- show that there has been an immense increase in the province of Manitoba.

Statement No: 1 filed.

[Hon. Mr., Oliver.}
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ity _‘ y ' “Srarement No. 1.
: COMPARATIVE STATEMENT
StatemeNT furnished by the D“f’aﬁartment of Trade and Commerce, Bureau of Statistics, showing the ",

Area, Yield and Value of Wheat produced in Alberta, Saskatchewan and Manitoba, for the years
1908 to 1921, inclusive. ! ‘ . o

F) i
ALBERTA
Year Area Yield Value
Acres Bushels $
...................................................... 271,000 6,842, 4,617,000
...................................................... 385,000 9,579,000 7,037,000
...................................................... 879,301 9,060,210 6,254,000
S anie ol LI BN e T o 1,639,974 36,602, 000 22,544,000
....................................... 1,590, 34,303,000 18,459,000
...................................... 1,512,000 34,372,000 21,009, 000
....................................... 1,371,000 28,859, 000 26,403, 000
...................................................... 2,138,031 66,538, 000 58,325,000
...................................................... 2,604,975 65,088,000 86,600, 000
...................................................... 2,897,300 52,922,100 91,941,300
....................................................... 3,892,489 23,752, 000 45,604, 000
LI et AR AR T RO S B S R RO R 4,282,503 | 34,575,000 53,349,000
...................................................... 4,047,483 83,461,000 126,861,
N N SR o OIS RN. Tar TS Ol A Al IS IR 4,477,483 60,716,000 [ (Preliminary
Estimate)
SASKATCHEWAN
d11 1 R NN R R ST el TS IR L A SR e S r B T 2,396,000 34,742,000 25,883,000
¢! 1 TR A SO b BRSO S A s S 3,685,000 85,197,000 68,669, 000
1) 4 MR BN L SRR e T P e e e TRl 4,228,222 66,978,996 46,217,000
2117 ¥ MRttt LIRS S R TR RIS S, RSt By T ST 5,256,674 | 109,075, 63, 264,000
N T NI ol e BT ks e A ST AR 5,582,000 | 106,960,000 59,910,000
B L T s S G s e A AL T S e - 5,720,000 121,559,000 77,805,000
11 ORI PRIV S R G TRl I ) e SE A L TR 5,348,300 73,494,000 108,738, 000
B o A L T e o M e e e Ry - o AR ey 8,229,250 | 224,312,000 203,888, 000
FO1BY:, i il S el el el R v DA A g e i 9,032,109 | 147,559,000 188,917, 600
10 I SOt SN T Xl A STl W S R R 8,273,250 | 117,921,300 229,966,900
i 1) E RO AR R Sy e S SRS S el et N P *9,249, 260 92,493,000 184,061,000
R e T S S N G A e e e ) *10, 587, 363 89,994, 000 165,589, 000
I s T L L e o s BT A is S Sty *10, 061, 069 113,135,300 175,360,000 j
Ly - SIS SRS A N R i b s e R S 10, 363, 000 173,580,000 | (Preliminary -
Estimate)
A
MANITOBA
L1 PR S e Ieg P AR B TV ST S S s e 2,957,000 50,269,000 41,924,000
i1 R e R T n P i < S = Sy E oot b 2,808,000 52,706,000 45,854,000 ;
V1) e g D SRR R S VRIS Sy R PR R 2,760,371 34,125,949 27,304, 000
RORE o T B N T s e orts e P ANIE s DAl AR e 3,094,833 62, 689, 000 42,002,000 -
10 O SRR U oINS S S L e e e 2,839, 000 63,017,000 42,221,000
R s L o T e o S e L R S e 2,804,000 53,331,000 37,858,000
1)V RS N P ORI S o Rpee S LI E IR S e 2,616,000 38,605,000 38,963,000
1) E et A K O, T el e gt B2 L S S ST 2,800,424 69,337,000 62,662,900
1 L Sl PRI AR R Tl S T R RS S, e e TSt s 2,725,725 29,667,000 36,500, 000
O A e N A Tl e g 1, St O AR e SRR 2,448,860 41,039,700 84,144,400
BORB o s v S s S ML e SY i e 2,983,702 48,191,100 99,274,000
i) SRR AP A TG T TSI S M S S R Y AR *2,880,301 40,975,300 78,706,000
B0, i e e e e e R e Ty ud ik e B R p *2,705, 622 37,542,000 68,769,000
5 R A e Y T R e B e T *2,658,000 37,212,000 | (Preliminary
Estimate)

*These figures are for Spring Wheat, and are the only figures given for these years in the Report.
All the other figures in the Statement are ‘‘All Wheat,’” i.e. spring and fall wheat combined.

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]



Then Mr. Chairman, I want to point out the discrimination in the movement

grain eastward and westward. These tables I have taken for similar distances.
rom Morley, Alberta, to Vancouver, 601 miles—and these, gentlemen, are the
nt rates—the rate is 30 cents per hundred. From Virden, Man., to Fort William,
‘the same distance, the rate is 233 cents, a discrimination against British Columbia
f a I can go on and give you the rates from different
localities. ’
By Mr. Shaw: ’ ™
Q. What is it from Calgary? 15,
.~ Hon. Mr. Oniver: We have not the rates from Calgary ‘because we have not
‘got the same distances. Just to take another instance, take Abbey, Sask. to Van-
~ couver, 900 miles, the rate is 35 cents per hundred, and from Herbert, Sask., to Fort
William, the same distance, the rate is 31 cents, a difference of four cents per 100.
- (Statements No. 1 and 2 filed). From places the distance from Vancouver of Fort
- William, we have percentages of difference running from nine per cent to 27-06
- per cent. :
Statement No. 2 filed.
"‘;Swmmm No. 2. 5 . /
R i COMPARATIVE STATEMENT
- Exrorr Grain and Flour rates, carload from Prairie Points to Vancouver, compared with domestic rates
| from Prairie Points of similar distances to Fort William.
2 : Per cent Rates
From To : Miles in cents
{ Difference [per 100 lbs.
A Morley, Alta........... A IR G Nanoouver s ot S Lo sh i BOLS et b o trle 30
BN en, Man. ..o Tort WA S0 2 S ST (01,1 P g e 231
- Difference in favour of Fort ‘
E IR R S L Opan e Al g S O R ER ol s R 27-6% 6%
z ,-Gléichen, MR e e A NBBOOUWVBE.: o\ v i vt v BO3F il sl K 8L
B Grenfell, Sask.......... 0. . . ... Fort Wilhiany 5. Y ous shans e | 70005 000 5 s 27
~ Difference in favour of Fort| el
REWalliam. . ot o [Rre o o g s L L R A S 14-8% 4

Bl A .. Lo s e VT TTL S s N N S A o (1D B RS 333
- Belle Plains, Sask.......... i I Rort: WA 20008 vo ey vales 1 IR SN SRt 29
. Difference in favour of Fort

T e s o e A S T S U A A 15-5% 43

AT S S AN R MR N R R 9002 o auan s o 35

Rrlerbert, Sask. ... ... .o . ot Walhaal | it i i ol ) R A e A0 3 31
ifference in favour of Fort

y PR SRa e SERET A LS ST IRR S e R I B IS 12-9% 4

. ROl Seak v . i a e Tl NBneonvear i St i 1081 A e Ly e 36

i Portreave, Sask. ... .. ..., Bart WHRAME e 0 Lo ) RSN R 35
‘Difference in favour of Fort

AT e RS A N A54 K A ey S = I el 9% 23

. Grand Coulee, Sask............. Vancouver................ s EN FA0EE e Lo 38}

| Halsbury, Alta............. SRR N R T R G S OO R e e 1 35

‘Difference in favour of Fort £

MEha s S L N A B K L s L 10% 3%

§ Broadview, Sask................ Vancouver.............. e ) N AR R 41%

Barstow, Alta................... ot Wallisn o0 L0 U ATl Sl 37
Difference in favour of Fort

............ 12-1% 4%

L R SRR R e G U BIRE e Taee s e N RN e

Minimum 60,000 Ibs. for wheat and 50,000 1bs. for flour.

Tarwrs: C.P.R.W.4649  C.R.C.W. 2558
“ 4733 “ 2585"
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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Then on grain and flour, domestm rates in cs,ﬂoad lots, we have a snmlat
From Notch Hill to- Vancouver, 300 miles, the rate per hundred is 83} cents. Fr
Keewatin to Fort William, 297 miles, the rates is 16 cents' per hundred, a difference
of 109 per cent discrimination against the province of British Columbia in movi
grain and flour in carload lots. Take another instance. Take Abbey, Sask., to Van-
couver, 900 miles, the rate is 543 cents. From Herbert to Fort William, the san
distance, the rate is 31 cents, a difference of 75:8 per cent discrimination against
British Columbia. I want to point out to the Committee that this is the dlscnmmq-u ]
tion now existing and that the bringing back of the Crowsnest Pass Agreement win-
add to this discrimination approximately 25 per cent. (Statement No. 4 filed). -

“SratemeNT No. 4.
COMPARATIVE STATEMENT

Grain and Flour, domestm rates, carloads from Various Prairie Points of equal distances to Vancouver
and Fort William y :

’

y - Per cent Rates &
From To Miles in cents
Difference |per 100 lbs™
Wotoh Hll il v el s et i Nanoouvers.: e 01 s n e sds 333
Keewatin........................|Fort William 16
Difference in favour of Fort \ i

W ilham el SR i S A A TRl s TSR 17% ',
Albert Canyon......... iTaS TS VADOOMVEY 55 i b7 e et o b e i 39
Hiazelbtidge. . < s L rmmle Fort William 16 - A

Difference in favour of Fort '

BV LT 00 AR L Sk S il L Bt AR S Tl el ke Vo 23%
Ottertail TR ped S lon s s e laiad VAHBOUVOR: ; -\ s e RN i 43
MacGiregor = e i et Fort William 20%

Difference in favour of Fort

A A S e N N R B, 22%
Moraley . i Ta o et Nl N RICOUVED 54 5 s sl sl o {74 s g BR iy B 46
NarGen: U i L BN ROt Willans . & e P LG aes (1 M TR e R 23%

Difference in favour of Fort : |

Walliam: sl e sl T A EER RS sl N A8 (I O M S S 95:7% . 223
Gleichen s b BN e VAN COUVOE L'+ s - 5w e s 00811 ol (B 46
Gienfel) 2 Iy 2 e et BRI R ot Wil o e s 700 Ul ket | 27

Difference in favour of Fort

W s Rl e R i et R 70-3% 19
BafReldcs. i ph S o d e VAROOUNVEE o565 o B s tacalsials T R e el 46
Belle Plamd. . ¢/ (Gle e S ne i e Fort WHLIAm i .0 Gie Sy i A 1) B PR REE 29

Difference in favour of Fort,

TR R SN i et g & M o ¢ e RSPt Ll S [ TN L e 2, A 58-6% 17
-4 20T AR e i L B VATCOUVET:. < v s aae G abiafs ot g L P S A 54%
HArBBrt3 li i ihs Ace S et Fort WAL o Qe L D0A:f - et T 31

Difference in favour of Fort

Wl s g L e e et te ) 75-8% 23%
Banfold: Loy s AT T R ¥ s s VaAncomversy, aiaiial N nrimsties p B 1 S ol
Portreeve. 5Ll gl S Fort WIIADY o, 537 305 de i 090 1. T

Difference in favour of Fort

WREAEN &« A0 i i Dot e e il e R e S s RN Ml B 3 5 S 71-6%
Grand Coulee.. ... .., ilids voke Vasoouyer: v i st g (el g 1) T bt 41547 3
Halsbupy . 2 8 o R e, Fork-Willism o, 53 S roniae ks 000 0 A ST

Difference in favour of Fort

LR i g s s MRBRPARA T W b O kst ey SRR S ST ey 0 e L (IS0 e B 64-2%

§23 TV a1 RS s e A R VANCOLVEE : »y's v batkye 4 Uit e e ) B 1 v iy L TR

BRYSLOW ., b it S e ko 8 Fort William. . ;. il virc i iaas 2307 b iy e v
Difference in favour of Fort ’ J

WHIHRIN | 5 4 e s a2 e s A ai s Riv g wt toces e & R ST Yy e L o By AL s 64:8% i

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]



COMPARATIVE STA’I‘EMENE-Cquded

N aml Flour, domestlc rates, carloads from Various Prairie Points of equal distance to
Vancouver and Fort William—Concluded

Per cent Rates
in cents
Difference [per 100 1bs.
............ 61
............ 37
64-8% 24
7 ety G R A b N RDCOUNAT o/, b ke wtvbaratiurs s s s ialot o SR RS S 61
L b ey SNSRI Fort WAlhamt i i eeiah e i AL R R T 53
ifference in favour of Fort . :
Wallsamn: s, LT Ol e BLEIIIA o e Gl e e el 15% 8
ol
~ Minimum 60,000 Ibs. for wheat,
60,000 1bs. for flour.
Tamwrs: CP.R.W.4732  C.R.C.W. 2584
i 4649 3558"

~ Next T wish to exhibit some commodity rates showing what they would be if the

- Crowsnest Pass Agreement were restored, on agricultural implements of all kinds in

carloqu From Vancouver to Yale, 102 miles, the rate would be 30 cents per 100.

- From Montreal to Inkerman, 102 miles, the rate would be 85 cents per 100. From

- Vancouver to Kamloops, 250 miles, the rate would be 51 cents per hundred. From

v Montreal to Wylie, 253 miles, the rate would be 34} cents, a difference of 50 per cent.

-~ From Vancouver to Albert Canyon, 401 miles, the rate would be 6 cents per 100,

- and from Montreal to Verner, 399 miles, the rate would be 374 cents per hundred,

- a discrimination of practically 100 per cent. Some of the figures are worse than these.
I wish to put this statement in as an exhibit.

Statement No. 5 filed as exhibit. o Nt

. No.5 ) ‘
"; COMPARATIVE STATEMENT
. SHOWING rates that would be in effect on Agricultural Implements of all kinds, in carloads from Vancouver
Eastward, and Montreal, Westward for similar distances, if the rates provided for in 60-61 Victoria,
tchha7:§r.]?ﬂ belllz;%zan Act to authorize a railway through the Crow’s Nest Pass are re-established on
e Y,

- . Rates in
£ From To Miles cents per
- . 100 1bs.
‘ RS R R SR R S i L SERIE LR N I [ e o N R S 102 30
Montreal ............................... it T e e SR R S 102 25
L T R R G B P ' 250 51

LA R o RIS S SARET s o el 253 34%
Albert Canyon ........................ 401 65

T e R R R e T A SR 399 37%
T L T A A 3 GRS S e ey 693 99

Rl T S RO 698 663
TG R e S B SR e 792 111

85700 O 5 e MR 2 S B R e 802 66%
Y AR s, AT RN R AR e 985 129

Fort William 999 50%
Broadview... 1,202 147
Bl O s I L L S 1,203 74
Maaethe. ., oot i L 1,437 171

| BT T SRR ki H e S I S 1,446 7%
e T S D AR e VL LR R L S S 1,170 143

Wolasley = o i St 1,713 98%

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]




148 . ' SPECIAD‘C'éMMM’T

“Now I msh to put in a statement in regard to agricultural mplements in carloné
lots from British Columbia eastward.

COMPARATIVE STATEMENT

SHOWING rates that would be in effect on Agricultural Implements, in carloads, from British Columbx&
points Eastward, and Fort William, Westward, for similar distances, if the rates provided for in 60-61
Victoria, Chapter 5, being an Act to authorize a railway through The Crow’s Nest Pass, are re-estab-
lished on the 7th July, 1922, :

¢ Rates in
From To Miles cents per
100 1bs
Vaneouver Prlics : BaSQEE. L T T s s e e S 196 44
Fort William Wabigoon i iies 4o o fftise, S e 198 40%
Vancouver Notch Hill........ S, A e » 300 57
Fort, Williang 5500 ool sty s RepWatin: 5 0 TE daant S phs TR 297 40%
Waneouver. - it s T el g Albert Canyon. ¥ e S S 401 65
Fort William. . Sjo 8 e oty L Dm0 o L ORCITTA RO 04 7o BN e v el S e 400 10%
NANCONVOrT; oLint et i e aalitey it ) Oftertail iy e ai it L e R 497 e
Fort William: 0 100 e b, S aitMadregar. ) S C M EE L a s oy R s 498 49
NEROOBVEr. S, Lias ot s ohatle Tot A LR Moreley s, 30 es st a L T et 601 92
Fort Walliam® 7t s i BIET v -y WM Mt ankin R PR g v AT U 600
N BOOaUY Or. 7.5 oS LT e f A W Grleichen , oo b e S S N ARt 693 99
OEL Williama Len TS Gl o ey P s Grenfell.f b, Cood il I B e Vo ors 700 65
WARBOUVEr ¥ s R o i St BOWelL. 1 oS e s e e e = 803 111
Bort Willineg v, 5ol L i o et ) Belle Plaing:; {8 b n s G e 801 5 70
BT T g et e RS Rk S B s e T MR Medicine Hat....... Lo e S e Thy 818 111
Fort- Wilbam ... s s e it T Medicine Hat................ B b e 1,076

Then we have the carload rates on apples.

COMPARATIVE STATEMENT /

SHOWING rates that would be in effect on Green Apples, in carloads, from British Columbm pomts East-
ward, and from Fort William Westward, for similar distances, if the rates provided for in 60-61 Vie-
toria, Chapter 5, being an Act to authotize a railway through The Crow's Nest Pass, are re-estab-
lished on the 7th July, 1922.

- Rates in
From To Miles cents per
100 Ibs.
Okanagan Landing..............0.... L s T Butte, (B G ol s a s s e 107 54
Fort Willismn . o Uil i v vi o v e INADIOB R HORG s i St iae s e S e e 97 31%
Okanagan Landing...........c.co0ovenns Palliger B, 5 ot S Srtimiinieins 199
Fort Willisan/ o, o 30 e bl oegen i WabigoonQnt, p;iie e 0 S St 198 | 313
Okanagan Landing: 0" 5 G it s, Exghaw; Alta, e mew shoasans i s, S s 301 72
Fors Wilkian: | 5o X i LoV s Keewatin, Ont: NaSeiihildos mlaal 5ol 297 313*
Okanagan Landing........0...... uenn Barstow, AlDa 5 o it pils, sl 405 98
Fort Williama ol TEeRt i Wi o sIas Hazelridge, Man . @ ... i o0t i s s spnte 400 313
Okanagan Landing......... ...l e Alderson, AR i v: i a s o sy 54 He b st 500 98 !
Fort Williarh il b o ¥ ol e b i o MacGregor, Man....... .. . ier v oves 498 41}
Okanagan Landing. . 05 Johe 2y e Cavdell, Bask. 5 as S b8 o 505 107
Fopt William V0 a0t 3 i i Virden, Man, i g tas s el 600 46,
Okanagan Landing................. ... Herbert, 'Bask, ik iyt ot S st 701 113
Hort William, 1, S S EUEEE et il ettt Gren{ell, Haglhe 10 2 e B O St S 700 56
Okanagan Landing............0........ Belle Plaine, Sask...ivco oo i einasse 801 113
Kort Williany ., NS Sr s fa 20 SR s Belle Plaine, Bask.; <5 it sponisaa 801 60
Okanagan Landing. . .................%. Grenfell, Sask... ... 5 iac iy kicg 902 113
Fort:-Williami',  Aris et ok i Sy Herhert, Sask:. L w st e st el 900 64
Okanagan Landing. .......... 0. .0 0000 Virden; Maniol. 500 LR Sota S5 aah 1,002 113
Fort Willham i S re A s T il Cross, Sagl.. .G o e 1,001 70%
Okanagan Landing. ....c..c..coouiinesn Augbin; Mah, 0o e b Sl e 1,097 113
Fort-WAlliany . 34 208 12 Ui il i) Suffield, ATk o AR M R | 1,102 74
Okanagan Landmg ..................... Wmmpeg, Man oL el Lt S RS 1,182 113
Fort William.. SN ok CSHPLRY IRT R (@] 1113 JA W (RS n B hre b e 1,184 7%
P g

*(or a discrimination of 3 to 1 in practically the same distance)

1 wish the Committee to understand these are as the rates would be if the Crows-
nest Pass Agreement were restored.
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]



RTA TI ON COSTS

COMPARATIVE STATEMENT

that would be in eﬂ‘ect on Household Furmture in carloads, f.rom Va.ncouver, eastward
an(l Mon 1 westward, for similar distances, if the rates l\?rovxded for in 60-61 Victoria, Chap. 5
‘being An Act to Authorize a Railway through The Crow’s Nest Pass are re-estabhshed on 7th July,

19228 4

’

Rates in
Miles cents per
: 100 1bs.
............................................................... 102 42
I R e i N AN e Rl 03 01 S e R R U e S G TR 102 - 36%
............................................................ 250 68
................................................................ 253 47
................................................... 401 84
................................................................. 399 54
693 128
698 951
792 141
802 951
985 159
999 671
3T b e 1,202 179
Bapalfye to S0 g e nn LI 1,203 961
R P G T R R e 1,437 s 200
Matguette 2y R = A s xnhe Ll 1,446 105%
............................. NV alael ey Tl o gl Ol s b B 1,170 174
............................... N Olgelan FREACIRT A e T R 1 ] 1,713 4293

On coal oil in carload lots from Vancouver eastward and Fort Will'{m westward.

i

COMPARATIVE STATEMENT

d ﬂxowma rates that would be in effect on Coal Oil in carloads, from Vancouver eastware, and Fort William
3 westward, for similar distances, if the rates provided for in 60-61 Victoria, Chapter 5 being An Act to
- Authorize a Railway through The Crow’s Nest Pass are re-established on the 7th July. 1922.

/

Rates in
Miles cents per
100 1bs.
196 53
198 37%
300 69
4 ’ Keewatm S T R T e 297 37%
L2y e T L) e R S Albert Canyon ....................... 401 77
........................... Hazelridge. . 400 3%
.......................... Pk LT e GRS R M AR S el :gg 33%
601 107
600 55
693 116
i 700 67
g::toowl};rlfr 7 o o 803 lgg
ial 801 2
ancouver. 74 818 125
Fort William . .. 1,076 88

We have another table here giving where the distances are as nearly alike as we
- can get, and it shows all the way up to 150 per cent discrimination against movements
from British Columbia eastward as against Fort William moving westward. I have
“here a statement showing the movement of various commodities, cordage, binder
the, wooden ware, paints, wire, window glass, iron: bar, band, Canada plate, galvan-
- ized sheet, plpe, pipe fittings, nails, spikes, horse shoes, paper, building and 1ooﬁng,
ooﬁng felt in carloads.

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]




COMPARATIVE STATEMENT - ' =
SHOWING the rates that would be in effect from Vancouver, Eastward, and Montreal Westward, for si
distances, on various commodities as below enumerated, if the Rates provided in 60-61 Vic
Chapter 5, being An Act to Authorize a Railway through The Crow’s Nest Pass, are re-estab
on the 7th July, 1922. ! . A i)
Cordage and Binder Twine. . 3 v
Woodenware. 45
Paints. ! ) ; ° r
Wire.
Common Window Glass. : 3 % ;
Iron,sl})ar, band, Canada plate, galvanized sheet, pipe, pipe fittings, nails, spikes, horse

oes.
Paper, building and roofing.
Roofing Felt.

IN CarLoADS

| A Rates in
From i To Miles cents per
g ; \ 100 1bs.
VABCOMVET,:; Lo it Jasiel (e o A S Rarnlobpsl ' ol NoiaRal s i 250
Mantronl D8R T e R R W rlier i s A S e L S o e 253
WARCOUVEr.. £ ol i Sl ] MG AR ATbert Canyon e o s e bt as 401
Montreall. L % rE s (e A R VR ey SR i S e Sl e Sl 399
s RCA R U el o MMt Btobatti . e L i i 693 116
L T RIS Yl (A R a5 ol R e e N - 698 79
VANCOUVEE, <o 1. b bt SasEeiatin bl Sifield o A L et A R : 792 126
Motttreal ., . 5L R RS s R e 12 ET D I e A S R TR e 802 :
NBROOMVEr . 1o i 330 S Al e Rt (e Berhart, 7 o et e P o= TR 985 143
Montreal: oo TS A R Uiere iy Fort Willismn 5. Gt it ek S ciiene o 999
NaNOB . 1l s R R, S g BroadVio W, . oo dra e s A Ay 1,202
Montreall, ) st v LS Barclay, . i AR e A IR S 1,203
N ATGOWVeE . T Margiiebte sy il i Tl S esls U 1,437 186
Montraals [k S e S ol T 1 25T TIT PSSR A USRS G el e 1,446
VAN GOV, 5. b o et Lt O eSS Wolseledr. 5. co il Ui sue snh Shicieg s 1,170 1
Montren v U me T n e e e Wolselay o i ar st pi bR Igyn Lo aoe rle 1,713 1

T would also say that in the report of yesterday’s proceedings, speaking of the
manufacture of binder twine, I am made to say that they are manufacturing up to
6 skeins. What I did say was, they are manufacturing binder twine, cordage and
rope up to 6 inches diameter. ° o

By Mr. Euler:

Q. Would you say there was discrimination on all commodities? Would you say
there was discrimination in everything?—A. No, I would not say that, but I think ‘
there is. I am simply giving examples. ’ 3
Q. Would you say it was general?—A. I think it is fairly gemeral. I have

a table here in regard to standard apparatus in which the same principle is carried
through. Now we have here one of the most glaring instances, from Vancouver to .
Morley, 601 miles, 107 cents per hundred pounds; and from Fort William to Virden,
the same distance, 62 cents. .

-

By Mr. Manion: =

Q. What commodity is that?—A. That is a general commodity, cordage, woo.den-‘ 9
ware, paints, wire, common window glass; iron: bar, band, Canada plate, galvanized, \
sheet, pipe, pipe fittings, nails, spikes, horse shoes; paper, building and roofing. Roof-
ing felt. '

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]




GOMPARATIVE STATEMENT

'WING mﬁes that wonld be in effect from Vancouver eastward, and Fort W ﬂham, westward, for similar
; ens on various commodities as below enumerated, if ‘the rates provided for in 60-61 Victoria,
Chap. 5, being An Act to Authorize a Raxlway through’ The Crow’s Nest Pass are re-established on

~ the 7th July, 1922.
Cordage and Binder Twine.
A ‘Woodenware.

Paints.

Wire.
Common window él
Iron—bar, band, anada plate ‘galvanized, sheet, pipe, pipe fittings, nails, spxkes, horse—

¥ Paper, Bmldmg and roofing.
Roofing felt.

In CarLOADS

/ Rates in
From : To Miles ‘cents per
> 100 1bs.
IBDCONVET it e e L e IR O RORbE - e N G i, 95 35
Fort William... o 107 S R O RS e S i) 97 423
N ANCOUVEE . LUk o e a5 5 o LR v R e S e R B O 196 53
R R e S e A WRBIBOON: = (o il AL e e ot | 197 423
B IROOIIN B e ol 0 L R S I abpb B s Lt ) e R 300 69
IRt Yalliansot - niv o v o e S b eesmian b L e e B T 297 42%
BN AN COUV P, - o L e e L Albart Canvon v A e e b 401 77
oy Willinpss il o Dn e Haselndee ;0L nanion L R eald,. . 400 42%
RN AR OORVer e, ot L s o Obtertaly oy s s e R ) 497 90
et Walliar. fotn i ey v e MaEGerap) L s R R R 498 56
I Vanoonver . e L ey PLSrRie T o N R RS T MR G e  R 601 107
EEICOrG WD 5 e 2 it G e bk e s Rt R G e S el e s 600 62
ERNancouver. /Lot s B St G e alRant 1y T S e R B 693 | » 116
: FortWilliam..........A.‘...4...‘...,.“Grenfell........“....“.‘..4.4.4...... ] 700 75%
T SR G e e e S S Bowell.. 803 126
B Or tW IR o ©voo st R T mon o) o s Belle Plaine. . 801 81
RV aRcoRYer;ts s ol W e B0 R NVEeiicate HRE i o s o o 818 126
IO Willigtne:" "orc cime ot et by M sdioine AL, i e e S 1,076 99

: Now I have a general statement of household furniture in carloads eastward
and westward if the Crowsnest Pass agreement was restored. Take Vancouver to
Broadway 1,202 miles, 179 cents per hundred and Montreal to Barclay, the same
distance, 963 cents. T think speaking on Friday, I took the stand that if the
Crowsnest Pass rates were to be applied, aggravating the present discrimination
that it would have the effect of absolutely wiping out a number of coast industries,

- at all events as far as applying to any points outside of British Columbia was
. concerned, and I wish to reiterate that statement now.

By Hon. Mr. Crerar:

Q. Those are industries that have sprung up in the last year or so?—A. Practi-
cally since the Crowsnest pass agreement came into force in 1897. I would not say
they sprung up in the last year or two, because we have been protesting year after
year to the Board of Railway Commissioners against this diserimination since
1906, but those are some of the handicaps T am putting before this Committee that
. our western production is labouring under at the present moment and as they will
. be aggravated if the Crowsnest Pass agreement is Testored.

- Now I have some other tables here which I think I will file at the present time.
The rates that I am giving you here are the rates as they exist at the present time, and
it is a comparative statement, that is a statement of class rates as I understand
not affected by the Crowsnest Pass agreement. The movement from Vancouver
~ to Kamloops, 250 miles as compared with Montreal to Wylie, 258 miles. There
- iz a discrimination of 34.8 per cent as against Vancouver. From Vancouver to
. Suffield, 792 miles compared with Montreal to Heron Bay, 802 miles, a discrimination
: [Hon. Mr, Oliver,]
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cent.

By Hon. Mr. Manion:

Q. Is that any special commodity again?—A. These are class rates.

Following the submission that I have made that transportatlon should be ex-
tended to the people of British Columbia on the same basis that is extended by the
same companies, transcontinental in their nature, to other people in other sections
of the Dominion, I am going to submit a statement of a few rates, and there are
not going to be made, which will give you some indication of the extremely large
handicap that the Western industrial community is subject to when it endeavours

to enter into the sale of commodities to the markets of the Prairie provinces.

Statement No. 7 (Page 1, Series 2, of Book of Exhibits).

COMPARATIVE STATEMENT

Filo

Vancouver, Eastbound
Montreal, Westbojt!md }Class Rates.
Average Rates in cents per 100 1bs.
From To Miles per cent
Difference| 1 2 3 4 5
Vancouver. . ........«..+ Karmloops, : . i T P41 T T St 134 | 113 90 68
Montreall: L5k it e Wylid i asrcmiaiie ] 2BV B S 753 663 58 47
Difference in favour of -
Montreal®.. L a v o Ak ey St e R N P T 34-8%| 583 463 32 21 223
Vancouver.............. Suffield............. bt L7 282 | 234 | 188 | 141 | 126
Montreal - <l . Heron Bay A 5 020 Ae g 187 | 165 | 1254 90 75%
Difference in favour of
NIODLTERY oo s i o e R P e M el S e 82:1%| « 95 79 623 b1 50%
VANGOUVOL ; wribswi i S Marquette...... ... Fo AT Ao ey 399 | 333 | 261 200 | 186
Montreal. . 570 000 s Mazrquette.. .o .u-sanin 14460 |2 2763 229 | .1843| 1443 119
Difference in favour of
Montreal, o e s T N o e e B g e o 45-6%| 1223 104 76% 554 67
Vancouver.............. Wolssley st it B 1 e Sl 348°| 291 | 233 | 174 | 158
Monteealy ikt bt Wolselew s seioda T | S el 3463 288 | 2323 1793 150
Difference in favour of
NOBLTERE .y i ok L e s o o X o TR N SRR Sl e s Wt 13 3 Y | Sy 8
Difference in favour of )
Vancouvery dth Class: o 5 L e e e e P Sl At o o A s e 2 |
Mileage from Montreal 46-7% longer. 4
Tartwrrs; C. P R. W. 4827 C.R.C. W. 2611
E. 2879 3 E. 3220
C.F.A. 4-C i 59

60 .
37%

We will take sugar, which is manufactured in Vancouver as well as in Montreal.
From Vancouver to Morse, Sask., 994 miles, the rate is 141 cents per hundred; from

Montreal to Fort William, 996 miles, 79 cents, 100 per cent difference.
Now I have here a table showing the movement of apples.
From Toronto westward the
The earnings per ton mile from Okanagan Landlng

this statement.

statement is based on the earnings per ton mile.
earningg are -0153 per ton mile.

I will

file

This

on an east movement is -0484 or over three times the rate. That is a pretty serious

thing for British Columbia.

What justification can this Committee or Parliament

give that British Columbia should be charged three timies for moving one of her
basic commodities as Ontario is being charged for moving the same commodity the

same distance.

I want to tell this Committee that our industrial life in British

Columbia is absolutely at stake in this issue before the Committee at this moment.

By the Chairman:
Q. On the Crowsnest Pass agreement?—A. I take it, Mr. Chairman, that the
Crowsnest agreement involves the whole rate structure and I will give you as my

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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~ authority, Mr. Beatty, who took that stand, and I will give you as that authority M.
" Hanna who declared that the whole rate structure of the Crowsnest agreement if
 brought back is all shot to pieces. I submit that the present position is this, that
~ you have to consider the bringing back of the Crowsnest agreement rates or a

Committee given the other day of both Mr. Beatty and Mr. Hanna and their undec
. officials to the effect that the bringing back of the Crowsnest Pass agreement will
~ affect the revenue of the Canadian Pacific to the extent that they will be, compared
. on the basis of last year, $15,000,000 short of meeting their fixed charges and
. dividends, and we have the statement by Mr. Hanna that it will affect their revenue
" to the extent of over $10,000,000, so without going any further, we have a condition
. to-day in which the revenues of the two railway corporations are affected to the
extent of at least $26,000,000 according to their own statement. Is not that a fact,
and is not the argument put before the Committee by Mr. Beatty and by Mr. Hanna
to this effect that if you restore the Crowsnest Pass agreement you will make it
impossible to reduce rates on other basic commodities which are admitted to be too
~ high and it is admitted that those basic commodities cannot and are not being
moved because of the rate now in force, and the trend of the evidence was that the
restoration of the Crowsnest Pass agreement would make it impossible to reduce
those rates and it was intimated that it, would either prevent rate reduction or it
may have the effect of having to increase rates on other cdmmodities to make up the
deficiency that was going to be caused to the railways in brifking back into effect
the Orowsnest agreement. That is the argument of the railway men. It appeals to
my reason as having some force. I am willing to discount it liberally but even
discounting it 50 per cent you have a serious discrimination to face.

‘ _ Sugar is taken, next, because sugar is refined in Vancouver and Montreal, and
. because it is a commodity largely used throughout the Prairies. (See page 2,
Series 2, of Book of Exhibits).

COMPARATIVE STATEMENT
RaTES on sugar, carloads, from Vancouver and Montreal to Prairie Points.

~ substitution of some other rates in lieu of it. You have the evidence before this

o Per cent Rates
From To Miles in cents
¢ Difference | per 100 lbs.
ERLTT SRR e S Morse  Bagk. v i, 991 Com,; ' Rate.|. .. . .00 4% 141
R Montrenl. ... ... 5 B Walliagn ¥ s oo St e ) 908-Claggnsh 6 100 00 79
Difference in favour of| =
TN e B R N T S e e R 4 e el SRR el 7849, 62
BVADCOUN O, & 155 s i s 4 oot Chrand Coulee L3 sl ails o 15009 Com: Rade. .l . ru e, 145
Bentroalizs i o oLl MNibloek. -Ont, o 2. i s v 005 Clase e Ul Bkt Sl S 83
Difference in favour of
: 1R s e AR S S R S s G R T R e AT L) 74:6% 62
RUBIEONIVOT /-y o bt orats <Akl Broadview, Sask.............. 13201 ComvRated. . Zhiis 155%
BDtEeal - o e m o Bavelay Ont it 0w it T 002 asn ot S e oy R 96
Difference in favour of]
I OntmealL et e T AT P O A e R Sl S 61-9% 593
AR e e Brandon, Man................ 1,333 Com. Rate..}......... 5 160
i Mon.treal .................... Renndey Man'. D1 S0 e0isu. g BABUERRRR Y e M ey 111
Difference in favour of S
AT LS N St PR R S SRR S . 49
1 ;Iflancttl).gvler ................... ginnipeg 160
BRRERORL: 0 LS i s innipeg 114
~ Difference in favour of
B R R e e A L i o AR . 46
BEVANOOUVEY. . ... ..o ass o s McLean, Sask................. 1,750 Class Rate..|............ 152
B Montrenl. . ... . L0 MoEean: Sask. .o it E88 Coma i " a s s 151
No Difference.
Tarwrs: C.P.R. W. 4827 C.R.C. W. 2611
: C.F.A. 4-C 4 59

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]




A statement is given of rates on Canned Goods', as fol!qvii',}f(ﬁuqef Page L,Suéﬁz.Bw;

X ==
: ¥ Per cent |
From To Miles
: Difference
VATOOUVET: v saiss las & winiatiid Vi iNotehe BIECL S s R B RS 300 Class Rate..|[............
AT S e AR Gl Coldwaber. 7 iz M Uad Sy 299 4 hon DI AST Bl
Difference in favour of p
Windaon, oo £5 Jeuntaa pases ey b T C DA A S B AN 66-2%,
VBREOUVET. i s oishs S bannsdarsis s Cluny ..... 202 Cluss Rape- | =iy
Windsar:, bug) i snd e Herhart. - kit iU o 701 5 (i I PO AL,
Difference in favour of
VInAROr s« L LA b e S R ) i, CE s e ek R 66-6%
NENGOHWOT o - o b etk Sy Swilt Cuxrents .35 0 s a iy 957 Com, Rate.f............
Wandaar, .. o g e SR Bt-JobhNIB L i Srih v 1,033 1 S L
Difference in favour of
Windeor. o it piii R b e ¢ el T p st e n e b e e Ung Bl Soie Sl Ut R .| 101-5%
NVANOOUNET . | o, Al At e has BeZInA S Sl P R e AT 1,100 Com . Rate.], 2Lt
Windsar: . 2ttt s et St. Leonards Jeti T NUB 4 s 1,085 ¥ s I R av e vl
Difference in favour of
Windsor:, Jo DS o) et et B R R T LR B s 106-7%
Tarwrs: C. P R. W, 2827 C.R.C. W, 2611
E. 3576 o E. 3804
e E, 2879 3 E. 3220

Now, it will also have the effect of making it impossible for Parliament to _
remedy the discrimination of which we are now complaining, and to give British .
Columbia the relief to which it is entitled. It will make that impossible except ons
one condition, and that is that the nation as a whole shall foot the bill for the
deficiencies in revenue of -the railways if the railways are forced, as Mr. Hanna
intimated to the Committee, to reduce the rates on other basic commodities in order
to bring them on a parity with the rates under the Crowsnest Pass agreement. That
was the trend of the argument. I am endeavouring to point out to you the diserimin-
ations under which British Columbia has suffered, and I am ‘appealing to you for a
remedy, and as the foundation for that appeal I am trying to prove to you the
diseriminations which now exist and which would be aggravated were the Crowsnest
Pass agreement restored.

T have another table here showing the rates on apples, carload, from Vancouver
and Montreal to Calgary, Regina and Winnipeg, showing the difference in mileage
rates, the percentage difference in mileage and rates and earnings per ton mile.
The earnings per ton mile on apples from Montreal are 0146, and the earnings per
ton mile moving eastward from Vancouver are :0398, or practically three times the
former figure on the same commodity. T wish to put this table in the record:—

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]



treal ﬁlg&ry R ina and Wmmpeg, showmgdlﬂer-
aage)taend rates ande?a.rnmgs per tan mile. ‘

N

Miles

per ton mile irom
'Vamx)uver...
ontreal

CTRRGE L Tt od b s
eage from Vancouver. ... .
Rate from Vancouver. .
Earnings per ton mile from
Vancouver. ,

Earnings per ton mlle from
i Montrea ..................

I
v

1

248-99, longer
28-19%, more

""" 59-9% longer
3-99% more

0-0149

3-49%, longer
4069, more

0-0106
0-0128

128
91

37

TARIFFS —

- Mont Laurier and Chatham, Ont.

2 Minimum weight from Vancouver June 1st, to September 30th, 30 000 1bs. and 36,000 Ibs.,
~ to May 31st, minimum weight from Montreal 30 000 1bs.

2,464
88

Oct. 1st

I now wish to introduce a table showing the movement of lumber, and to take,
for the purposes of comparison, the rates between Vancouver and Calgary, Alta., and
The rate on western lumber is 53% cents per
' hundred pounds, and the rate on eastern lumber is 32 cents per hundred pounds,

- and so on down. I would like this table put into the record:—

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]



COMPARATIVE STATEMEN R Y

Lumser rates, carload comparing rates from Vancouver wﬂ;‘h thase from Mont. ‘Immaet Qae
| distances. "

From W ~ Miles | Difference
T e O A MU K 505 L Calgary, Alta: ittt i BAT AT
GRS Taurier:L o Akt o Chatham, Ong. it oo 2eas I L7 b il e NS
Difference in favour of Finadl w0 ] e et O S R T S R f 67-1%
NBNCOUVOT | 3ot S bim elsiats oo ale S Maclieod, Alta. .00 DL e e i Sl R 5 o an
Mont, Davrier. el e tui A Windsor; Ot .l ueiondcng ke T b b
DxfferencemfavourofEast...... .......... 79-2%,
Vancouver.. T dhalnins L A Onthn: SATYAL st L S I R e R
Mopt. LB = S T A e Sault Ste. Marie............... s T8Y Ao e A
Difference in favour of East ............................................ 82:5%
Vancouver........ B A IMedicine Fak. s Rl L & R 0 SR e 0,
Mont. LAtsia S oS A B 100000 I 11 A R O 3 d e SIS M e e
Difference i lavour of East i | o ni s Sl Tase (e R Tedite T PARREALNE 69-1%
Minimum weight from Vancouver.............. sy MR DS Yoo IR A RS 5 50,000 Ibs.
Minimum weight from Mont. Laurier........................ R TR 40,000 1bs.
TARIFFS:— % f
CEP IR W e e e s U R R ORI O 2,573
OB R 2 st g R LB {959 : A G plae ORsed RNy S 20 (U, LI A 3,818
Rate per ton mile Vancouver to Wmmpeg .................................... 1,474 miles 82¢.
Rate per ton mile Mont. Laurier to Dalton................0 o iaio. .. 818 miles 83c.

Showing Eastern rate no lower than long haul in the West.

I now wish to introduce a comparatlve statement showing the rates on building

paper, which, as I said the other day, is reduced in British Columbia. The dlﬁerencef
is very large. The distances are not the same, but if the mileage from Sault Ste. E
Marie to Calgary, and from Vancouver to Calgary are compared it will be seen that
the distance from Sault Ste. Marie is 153.9 per cent longer and the charge is 85.1 per
cent higher. From Sault Ste. Marie to Nelson, B.C., the distance as compared with
the distance from Vancouver to Nelson, B.C., is 263.8 per cent longer and the charge
is 144 per cent more. With regard to the movement from Sault Ste. Marie to Cran-
brook, B.C., as against the movement from Vancouver, B.C., to Cranbrook, B.C., the
distance is 1728 per cent longer and 86-6 per cent more in charge. You will therefore
see that the charges are not in proportion to the distance the commodlty 1s moved.
I would like this table put into the record:—

”~
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B.C. and Sault Ste. Marie, Ont,

L

cents per
100 1bs.

Rates in

-|Nelson, B. Rl
[NGell soms,. B0 sl il os

.......

153-9% longer
85:1% more

263-8% longer
144-09, more

172-89% longer
86-6% more

200
108

02

227
93
134

from Sault Ste. Marie. .| ... 00011 o ‘
i
‘Minimum weight from Vancouver................oeueveiineoidinionaiins 40,000 1bs. /
‘Minimum weight from Sault Ste. Marie....... oo iiiiiiieieeriiini.s 36,000 1bs.
......................... 4827 C.R. A ATH RS R Y A R L
............................ >E L T T o e e O A 88
Re Fertilizer, the following item is taken from Comparative Statement, to be found
”
Per cent Rates in
To Miles Difference | cents per
100 1bs. .
= s
....................... BAmOnton;«6. 7 s e fak oy v R PR B T 74
EIATI LN TR LI it 5 S R e S WA e R e 373
.......................................... 97-3% 363
.,
........................ 4827 G 2611 %
......................... 3721 C 3907
/




) I now mtro&uce a table m regard to » he
British Columbia rate and the Eastern rate runs fr md&.ﬁ per cent upwards
distances. In other words, British Columbia is forced to pay an average af?

cent more for her movement. I w1sh to place this table in the record.

CQMPARATIVE STATEMENT

Pacrric AND EASTERN STANDARD MiLeace Scare —Crass Rate

\

R Miles 1 2 B 5
Pacifie, {1 5& 208 t: A e e 200 131 108 87 - 65 59
Blasterny i il e Rl ST ey el aty 200 83 72 63 523 413
48 36 24 133 174
Difference in favour of Eastern. ... f. ..o e lonniicinfons s R Pkl S8 {0 A5 S J (TINE l)
PRCIRT. 8 v SRRSO LA S W 300 170 141 114 86 77
Eastarn.+ it Al e e b 300 108 953 - 813 68 54
62 45} 323 18 23
Difference in favour of Basterm s o vl Lol (i o St R e e o DR LR L AR TR
PHOIRC 10 4 2 AR e g I 400 210 176 140 105 93
Bastern. [, Ll End L N 400 1253 1093 953 79 63
843 663 44} 26 30
‘Pifference i favourof Fastorn. il s o s o) g a st v e i e S et s
Pacific 500 245 204 164 123 108
Eastern 500 144 125% 108 80 72
101 783 56 33 36
Difference in favour of Eastern STt R SN Sy Rl e T o B e o e
Pacifie el A L e Ty 600 272 227 182 135 123
Blastarn. 0 At e Sk TR 600 162 1423 122 100%| 813
: 110 841 60 341 413 :
Difference in favour of Eastern.....|. ...........|J..... Sl 26 A G A A S e o 52.6%
Pactfic k2 O S i i e e 700 302 251 200 150 135 -
| D V:1 1) 3 ANEIR i o RS A S T 700 1903 1673 144 119 9534 3
113 s34 56 31 393 A
Difference in favourof Bastern. Lo s il gt b o e Pt S T mae e 4-8%

Tariffs: C.P.R. No. W. 4833
C.P.R. No. E. 3718

C.R.C. No. W. 2613
C.R.C. No. E. 39%4

T wish now to introduce a comparative statement of the class rates, comparing
Vancouver with Winnipeg, which shows 39.5 per cent difference in favour of Wmmpeg
in one case, and 28.2 per cent difference in favour of Winnipeg in the other case.

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]




on ‘case, and M-E per; eént another, and ’25 1 per cent in .another g

COMPARATIVE STATEMENT X

{ R VancouVer, Eastbound
1 it ~ Winnipeg, Westbound }Class Rates

Rates in cents per 100 lbs.
& Bd [ 5t

1

sesa e siele s P N PR

Difference in favour
of Vancouver. e

C.R.C. W. 2611
C.R.C. W. 2548

COMPARATIVE STATEMENT

Vancouver, Eastbound |
Ft. William, Westbound}mass Botea

Rates in cents per 100 1bs.

From To Miles
1 2 3 4 5
\\ '
Vancouver........ ... Noteh Hall % rined. 300 152 126 102 77 69
Fort William. .:....... Keawatin, v Latk 5 297 | 108 90 72 54 48

Difference in favour

of Fort William. 3
|Vancouver............ Ottartails ;. .7 i 2. 497 | 201 | 168 | 134 | 101 90
Fort William......... MacGregor........... 498 149 125 99 75 68

52 43 35 26 22

Difference in favour

l of Fort William.
Vancouver............ Bowelle. i e i 803 | 282 | 234 | 188 | 141 126

Fort William.......... Belle Plains........... 801 | 225 | 188 | 149 | 113 101

57 46 39 28 25

Difference in favour
of Fort William .

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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I now wish to mtroduce a ta’ble in regard to the movement of lumbet from
couver to Calgary, Alta., as compared with the movement of lumber from Fort Wil
to Rusdell, Man. The dlﬂerence in favour of Fort William i is 44.5 per cent in o
case and 29.2 per eent in another case. s

On the same statement is shown the rate from Okanagan Lan'ding to Twin Bute
B.C., and other points for green carload fruit. The difference in favour of 1
W1111am in one case is 113.1 per cent, in another 486 per cent, in another 71.4
cent, and in another 44-6 per cent.

These instances that T have shown where the rate runs all the way up from 25 p
cent to 200 per cent against British Columbia are surely proof enough that ®ri
Columbia has been diseriminated against most seriously. I wish to place thls table
on the record :— \ '

COMPARATIVE STATEMENT

) Per cent
From- T9 5 Miles Diﬁere:c\: s olegoti

N RNCOUTOT: o o ol e sy Calpary, Alfa 5 e s e

Fort-William'.. & 340w ks et iR naael] = Mam i % Uo ) Veagaits e R
Difference in favour of Fort : 4 ¥
v Wil GaTe T AR ST i Ot R e IS e 44-5%,
N ANBOUNET /. i s e n w1 e s MacLeod! Alta., . lSala o 8 3 B ER e Sty
HortWillliagn o0 Lol R iy MeLiean ook S i anr il e y {5 ) SR el s

Diﬂ'érence in. favour of Fort
Wildiarn 2 Lo a0 L R e W ety TR s e VST B e Rl 29-2% §

Tarifis: C.P.R. W. 4710 C.R.C. W. 2573
C.P.R. W. 4743 CR.C. W. 2589

COMPARATIVE STATEMENT

RATE on fruit, green, carload, Okanagan Landing, B.C. eastbound and Fort William westbound for simi t\
dlstance% ;
Commodity rates are. authorized from Okanagan Landing,] but class rates only are in eﬁ'ect from
Fort William.

\
& Rates in
A d Per cent
From To Miles D fartnss c;s&xotslr
Okanagan Landing...............|Twin Bute, BIG e T 1071 e
Fort Willisan ;o 2wl i e o Niblock, Onbr = i S caliial by s s U S
Difference in favour of Fort
Willigm ! hagns Sl 2 R ES OV setiis s o i ot NS Ui ee St e i A Tee 113-1%
Okanagan Landing...............|Exshaw, Alta:. ...c1. .. oo 00000 43 g R Y o T
Fort:William . m . ek Tt ok Keewatin, Ont......0.cooveiinnn. BOT b e
Difference in favour of FomM
Willtamn .. G B 0 o, 2 R i e O T S s g 48-6%,
Okanagan Landing............... Baratow, AlERic: sl o Sy, ok 4051 > P o
Fort, Wi S8 camtii s 5, D Hazelridge, Man................ 400 Bt T
Difference in favour® of Fort
b 'E11E7 7 D S SENRE RS FY ol WESEAR QAR S MG S I hEREa) s e R [ e Tl o 71-49,
Okanagan Landing............:..|Alderson, Alta.................. 800} 05 vk
Fort, Williams .. 7o vy o n bivia i MaeGregor, Man. . ....., 3. v 498 L iiienids

! Difference in favour of Fort ‘
WABABE 4, e Lok T s Tl e T T SRS S e A R o st SOt 4469,

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]



g | By Mr. Maedanald : :
Q. Has that dlspanty of rates always existed %—A. I cannot say that, because T

t is approxmate&y correct over a Iong penod of years.

By Mr. McConica: '
1- " Q. They have existed while this agreement has been abrogated —A. They ex1sted
both under the Crowsnest pass agreement and since it.was abrogated. \
Q. Since it was abrogated they have existed just the same?—A. Yes.
Q. Have you any reason to believe they would be changed if the 'Crowsnest pass
ement was reinstated —A. T want to say that our past experience in appealing to
 Board of Railway Commissioners has not been very productive of good. T want

put my friend’s question has introduced ‘it—that we have appealed from 1906 up
ﬁo the present time to the Board of Railway Commissioners for redress. For the
‘last sixteen months continuously this question has been before the Board of Railway
. Qommissioners on behalf of British Columbia. Our counsel here have attended
~ twenty-one sittings of the Board of Railway Commissioners, extending over sixteen

zﬁonths, and I want to say without disrespect to this Committee and without disrespect

to the Board of Railway Comm1ssmners, that the proceedings here are something like
pn'ttmg the cart before the horse. I say 0 respectfully for this reason: The Board of
wBaﬂway Commissioners has been inquiring into this matter for over a year last past,
“and I say the report of the Board of Railway Commissioners on the evidence adduced
" before them should have been placed before this committee, and that the findings of
- the Board of Railway Commissioners should-be known not only to Parliament but to
* the public of Canada so that this hearing might show whether or not any improve-
rmentsx could be made on the recommendations of the Board of Railway Commissioners
~ who have had this subject under consideration for over a year.

2

45 By Mr. Euler:

. Q. Have the Board of Rallway Commissioners made their finding yet?—A. I
- do not know. Have the Board of Railway Commissioners ever been asked whether
. they have made a finding or whether they are ready to submit a report?

& The Caamyax: The Board of Railway Commissioners state that they want the
. u'eport of Parliament as to the effect of the reinstatement of the Crowsnest pass

agreement before issuing their finding.

v Wiryess: My answer is that the Board of Railway Commissioners must know
. the effect of the agreement on the railway rate structure of Canada better than I
. can know it and better than this Committee can know it in spite of the knowledge
they may obtain during the sitting of the present Parliament.

By Hon. Mr. Stewart:

Q. Before you leave that point: Might not the report of the Board of Railway
Commissioners be influenced by the principle that you have laid down? You made
the statement on page 137 of the evidence, and you have repeated it here just a few

moments ago, in discussing the revival of the Crowsnest pass agreement: “Isn’t it
~ a case where you are carrying one commodity at a loss for a special industry at the
. expense of other industries? In other words, you are charging excess prices for
. service rendered some other commodity or some other industry so as to benefit
~some other industry.. I don’t think it is fair and I don’t think it is good business.
I would like to recommend this principle for the consideration of the Committee,
- that where it is necessary as a matter of pubhe policy to carry goods at less than
. service given, that excess should be carried by thé nation at large and not by having
. that excess put upon some other industry or some other locality.” The question
b [Hon. Mr. Oliver.]

ot examined every tariff that has been issued; but, generally speakmg, I would .

to point out to this Committee now—I did not intend to bring it in just at this time, |
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I would like to ask you ig this: If the adoptmn of the commodlty mt  results
an operating loss, then it is your view that that loss should be borne by the ns
or should be taken out of general revenue. That would be a very simple matter
far as the National lines are concerned, because it would merely increase the defi
© we now have, but are we to understand it to be your opinion that if the adoption
commodity rates, rendered necessary, as you express it, in the interests of dxﬁeren, /
localities, should result in an operating loss, that that loss, so far as the Canadian
Pacific Railway is concerned, should be paid by the nation?—A. I think I prefaced
'that statement by another one to the effect that the rates charges should be based on
the services rendered. As a principle, I would not favour carrying losses by the nation
ag a rule. I would say this, that the first thing to demonstrate is that it is abzo
lutely necessary to carry something at a loss. That is the first thing. I do not admit
it is necessary. but if it is demonstrated that it is necessary, I say it is more equitable
that the nation as a whole should carry that loss than that it should be put upo
some other commodity or industry or territory. 7

Q. Do you include the privately-owned corporations as well as the Natlonal i
Railways?—A. My answer to that is this,'and I thmk it is a commonsense answer
that neither railway corporations or industries or any business can carry on mdeﬁmtely 1
at a loss. Railway corporations, like any other industry, whilst their revenues will
vary, must obtain sufficient earnings in the aggregate to balance their outlay, and
if you force a railway corporation by means of legislation into a position where its
earnings cannot balance its outlay, then you have to make good the deficit or they
have to cease operation. Is not that correct? R

Q. You have hardly answered the question yet. Do we understand you to say that
if the adoption of commodity rates resulted in a condition whereby these commodities
could not be carried at the fixed rates and show an operating profit, the consequent
loss should be borne by the nation both as regards the National Railways and the 3
privately-owned railways?—A. I have placed my position before the Committee, and
I am satisfied that the Committee are sufficiently intelligent to grasp what I have
in my mind. 3

By {l[r_. McConica: ~
Q. We would like to know what that is.

By Hon. Mr. Stewart:

Q. Then we are to understand, Mr. Oliver, that you prefer that we should infer
your position rather than that you should state it clearly yourself?—A. I may say
T am not so sure that T am able to state it any more clearly than I have done.

Mr. Chairman, these questions have to some extent broken the trend of what
I wish to put before the Committee, but I will pick i1t up again as best I ean. I
understand from the railway officials who gave evidence, that they were prepared
to offer very material reductions from what they called basie commodities. A number
of these commodities were mentioned. I have a telegram which I received and which
I would like to read and put in on behalf of the Nelson Board of Trade. It is dated"
Nelson, May 26th, and reads:

“In view of changed conditions since the commencement of the Crows-
nest agreement doubt if it best interests of country that same be renewed.
‘What this country needs is a substantial and immediate reduction on east and
west bound freight rates on basie commodities of this country such as forest
products, coal, coke, ore, metal, live stock, grain, fruit, vegetables and build-
ing material and we ask you to represent us and urge these, in the event of
abrogation of said agreement.” d

1t is signed by F. A. Starkey, Acting Secretary of the Nelson Board of Trade.
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]



Now j t a word on the quesﬁon of uommodltles I think that as far as Brltlsh"
» plumbia is concerned, in addition to the commodities mentioned by the Nelson Board
»;?rade there are, so far as British Columbia is concerned, other basic commodities.
Take for instance fish, fresh, salted and canned. Take canned goods of many
( tmns, canned fruit, canned vegetables and canned milk—they are got up very
sively in the province of British Columbia. Just as grain is probably the most
; rtant basic commodity of the prairie provinces, the products of the forést, of the
ﬁme and the fisheries and fruit, vegetqbles and canned goods generally are also being .
roduced in ever increasing quantities in the province of British Columbia, and in
- considering commodity rates all these should be taken into consideration. I just wish
to observe that if according to the officials of the railway corporations the restoration
; the Crowsnest pass agreement means millions of dollars to the revenues of the
railway companies, the reverse position is also true. It means millions of dollars to
'~ e pockets of the men who have to pay the rates. I think that that should not be -
st sight of in considering this question. \
~ Now, I think I have dealt as exhaustively as is necessary with the questlon
of diserimination of which British) Columbia complains, and I want to place certain
- facts before this Committee that should have every consideration in forming any new
~ rate structure.

By Hon. Mr. Manion: :
Q. Would- it be well to ask a question or two about discrimination here, or would
Mzr. Oliver rather wait until he has concluded his whole statement. I want to ask him
a couple of questions as to discrimination. Would you rather have the questions
asked now or Jater%—A. It is absolutely immaterial to me.
Q. In regard to the rates from Fort William and from Vancouver east, which
you mentioned in your percentages, would the fact that the cars coming east are
loaded with grain and are therefore going back empty have any effect upon the
~ discrimination?—A. I say it does affect it, and it will affect it much more in the
;fnture Let me point out, as I stated on Friday, that approximately 7,000,000
- bushels of grain went west out of last season’s crop, and if we had had a lower freight
k * rate on lumber those cars would probably have come back to the prairies filled with
- lumber for building material.
e Q. How did they come back?—A. I cannot say that.

X
: By Mr. Shaw:

Q. Was there any demand for lumber last _year’—A. There is always a certain
demand for lumber.. What I say is, on the coast particularly, when the large increase
went into effect on freight rates generally, it simply had a paralyzing effect on the
lumber industry on the coast.

]
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R By Hon. Mr. Manion:

i Q. To follow our your argument, when you say that 7,000,000 bushels of wheat
| went west to British Columbia, you know of course that perhaps 270,000,000, or at any
. rate something over 200,000,000 bushels came east, and therefore there would be many

.~ more cars to go back west to Fort William than wéuld come say from Vancouver. Is
that not the main reason for that diserimination which you have mentioned, the
«‘ ~ amount of traffic coming east in the shape of grain%—A. I do not see why it should
- have. It may have. But I do not seg any reason why it should have.
.~ « Q. The cars would go back empty %—A. They might as well go back empty from
- Fort William as from Vancouver.
1 Q. Except that there would be a much larger proportion—A. I will put this
$ a supplement to my friend’s question: If the railway companies are moving cars
: ackz westward empty, is that any reason why they should carry the freight at a less
. rate

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]




- Q. No, except that they carry a great deal more frelght from the East to
West because of the fact that they have those cars that have to come East.—A. An@
because of the further fact that there is from 50 per cent to 100 per cent dlscnmma,,
~ tion against westward movements.
Q. Another question with regard to diserimination, and then I am finished. You
have, I believe, a provinecial railway in British Columbia ?—A Some member of the
Opposition calls it a rabbit trap.
Q. But you have a provincial railway of your own?—A. Yes.
Q. How do the rates of your provincial railway compare with those on the other
lines?—A. They are very much higher. i
Q. On the provincial railway than on the other railways?—A. Yes, very much
higher, and I will tell you why. It is costing two and a half dollars on operation to
earn one dollar because of the volume of movement and the difficulty of operation and
because the road as constructed begins nowhere and ends nowhere at the present
time. There is no fair minded man who would seek to make a comparison. ‘
Q. I am not making a comparison; I was just trying to find out why the rates
from British Columbia were higher. I had been told what you have just said, that :
the rates on your provincial road were very much higher than the rates on the other
roads, and if it is in the interests of economy to charge higher rates on the provincial
road perhaps it is necessary to charge higher rates on the other roads because of the
mountainous country >—A. I want to tell my friend this: we apply the same rate
to the whole length of that road, but on your Canadian roads you are charging us
three times as much rate for the same distance.

By Hon. Mr. Crerar: .

Q. May I ask if that provineial railway was built by the present administration

in British Columbia?—A. It was not started by it; we have been trying to patch it
up and make it workable. To-day we are losing $3,000,000 a year out of the pro-
vincial treasury and we are being paralyzed by a misconception of a railway.

By Mr. Euler: il

Q. Before you leave the question of discrimination, I understood Mr. Stewart,
to quote from your evidence of Friday that you thought the rates should be based
on surface costs. Is that correct? If that is the case, 1 was going to ask you whether
you accept as a proper basis for discrimination as between East and West the
undoubted fact that it costs more to haul freight in the mountainous section of .
British Columbia than on the prairies. Will you grant that?—A. I will deal with
that a little later on. I deny your position.

Q. I am not taking that position; I am asking yours.—A. I will come to that
later on.

The CuamrMax: Gentlemen, we must not get too far away from the issue.

Mr. MoGeer, K!C.: T would like to deal with one question, the relation of
empty to loaded car mileage in answer to Mr. Manion’s question. We have the
figures for the different districts, and taking Ontario as a typlcal eastern province
the relationship of empty to loaded car miles—

Mr. Mrrcrern: T do not want to make any objection, but I think the rule was
laid down on Friday that we would not hear counsel. If they want to put counsel
for British Columbia into the box to make his statement before the Committee in
the usual way, alright; but I do not see why ®we should vary that rule even in a
little thing. il

The Cuammax: I would not look upon Mr. McGeer as counsel. He is sitting.
close by Mr. Oliver to supplement casual statements he may make. Of course, we will
not allow counsel. Is your statement long, Mr. McGeer? -

Mr. McGeEr: No.

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]"



The CramMAN: T do not thmk wb should 20 mto the question of empties.

~ Mr. Hupsox: Mr. McGeer is in precisely the same position as Mr. Lamgan when b,
_ Mr Beatty was being heard. =
The CualRMAN: Yes, the same position as Mr. Lanigan or Mr. Hayes.
 Mr. McGeer: I will just give you the figures. In 1916 the relationship between
~ empty and loaded car miles in Ontario was 34 and in British Colubia 39. 2
- Hon. Mr. Maxton: That is the percentage of empties? :
‘Mr. MoGuer: The ratio of empty to loaded car miles. In 1917, in Ontano 1t
was 32 and in British Columbia 39. In 1918, in Ontario it was 35 and in British
Columbia 37. In 1919, it was 31 in Ontario and 38 in British ‘Columbia. In-1920,
g it was 28 in Ontario and 39 in British Columbia, indicating the reverse of the state-:
' ment submitted that the relationship of empties to loaded cars was greater in the
"‘S_- East than it was in the West. On the’question of the Pacific Great Eastern I may
f— ~supplement Mr. Oliver’s statement by saymg what I think the Committee ought to
' know that the Pacific Great Eastern was in its construction looked upon as a feeder to
B the Grand Trunk Pacifie, and more or less necessary in the operation of the Grand
- Trunk Pacific in competition with the C.N.R. But when the Dominion Government
~ took over the Grand Trunk Pacific and the Canadian Northern and consolidated
| them in one line they made the Canadian Northern a feeder to the Grand Trunk
- Pacific in substitution for the Pacific Great Eastern. The Pacific Great Eastern
. Railway was by that consolidation practically wiped out, or any appreciation in the
value of the Pacific. Great Eastern as it was contemplated on its original construction
was largely wiped out by' the Dommlon Parliament. =

By Mr. Shaw:
£ QYou told us about discrimination against British Columbia. Are there any.
diseriminations in favour of any ports of British Columbm’——A I don’t know of

any. .
Q. Do you know of a Transcontinental rate which is based on the water rate around
the Panama Canal which is much less than any other commodity rate?—A. I have,
no information that that rate, the Transcontinental westward is any less than it is
eastward.
Q. Any less than eastward 7—A. Yes.
7 Q. But have you discrimination say in favour of Vancouver as against we will
¢ say Calgary, so far as the Transcontinental rate is concerned?—A. I am unable to
& answer that question.
' Q. T would like to ask you another question, Mr. Oliver. You have given us—
. A. T might further say that if we have are we not entitled to the advantage of our
i position as a salt water port equally with Halifax or any of the eastern ports.
Hon. Mr. Maxiox: Fort William is a fresh water port.

By Mr. Shaw :

*® Q. You have given us a great many evidences of disecrimination. Do these not
largely arise by reason of the competition in rates in Eastern Canada due to lake
competition %—A. Possibly to some extent, but I want to point out that lake trans-

& portation is only available six months in the year.

§ i Hon. Mr. Maxiox: Eight or nine.

.- Wirness: Then the climate of Fastern Canada has changed very materially in
.~ the last few years. If your transportation facilities are open nine months in the

® vear I would like to know it.

Hon. Mr. Maxioxn: T object to Mr. Oliver cuttlng down the navigation months of
thiz country. I have lived on the lakes for some years, about thirty or more and the

navigation is never less than eight. They are certainly not as low as six.
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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B,y Mr. Shaw: ! g Py ' _

Q. Do you recogmze that thexe should be some dlﬁerence in carrying frelght i

charges when you have in mind that the C. P. R. through British Columbia goes

through s much more mountainous and much more difficult territory?—A. If my

friend will hold his horses for a while I will deal with that probably more mtlmately
than my friend could.

By Mr. Hudson :

Q. You said the rate on apples going eastward was about double the rate going
westward or three times. Well now, Mr. Lanigan or somebody who spoke on behalf
of 1the C. P. R. said that there were not any apples moved westward nowadays. What
is the explanation of that?—A. I gave a comparison of rates and if there is no move-
mens of apples westward to-day it is because of the fact that British Columbia has
driven eastern apples out of the prairie markets despite the -difference in freight
rates. That is the only possible explanation that can be given of that. Your rates
show that discrimination. As to the rates given they were given as between certain
specific places and varied from place to place in the percentage, but if there is no
diserimination why not move them and put them down on the same basis, make the
rates apply equally west as eastward.

Q. If there were no apples moving it would make no difference if there was any
movement?—A. You would have to pay it.

Q. Do we on the prairie have to pay it #—A. Possibly part of it. It has the effect
of reducing the returns of our fruit growers.

By Mr. McConica:

Q. What is your fruit land period out there now?—A. There is a vast differente
of opinion about that but I did not come here prepared to argue that. I know that the
fruit men are complaining their lands are assessed and Mr. MacKelvie will tell you,
the representative of the fruit growing provmces, that their lives depend upon getting
better rates.

Q. They wanted more money for the apples and we buy the apples?—A. What I
say, if you are paying too much for the apples you will vote for a reduction of the
rate so you will get them more reasonably. y

Q. If you have, as I understand, a contract when you guaranteed the bonds
of the C, N. R. sometime ago fixing the rate over that line would you be willing to
scrap that along with the Crowsnest agreement?—A. My dear sir, the Parliament
of Canada scrapped it for us without our consent. We were not given any chance
to have a say. Just as this discussion has gone the way it has in regard to the cost
of construction and the cost of operation in the mountains I have some figures here
which might interest this Committee and I would be glad of this opportunity to spread
them on the record.

0

By the Chairman:

Q. What point are you going to make now?%—A. As justification for the dis-
criminatory rates charged to British Columbia, that ‘the cost of construction and
the cost of operation was excessive as compared to other portions of the country.

Q. If you are going to answer that you might answer it as briefly as possible.

Mr. Evier: I think it is quite right we should have that. We have discussed
other matters in connection with the question of rates. I think this is a very impor-
tant question.

By Mr. Shaw:

Q. l think so too, if we can have that —A. In Britizsh Columbia, Kamloops to
Hope, the cost was $138,563 per mile. This is through the Fraser river canyon, which
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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s the most expenswe constructmn on the whole line, In eastern Canada, Montreal
to Ottawa, a distance of 111 miles as against 168 miles in the West, the cost was
$178,614 per mile; $133,000 as against $178,000.
The CHAIRMAN: There must be some terminal charges in that—A. I will file
this. i

COSTS OF CONSTRUCTION ON-C." N, R/AILWAY—BRITISH COLUMBIA AND IN
EASTERN CANAD

7 BUC LD ‘ Distance Cost per
) 2 mile of line
Miles $
British Columbia— Kamloops to Hope........... s b I 168~ $133,563.
Eastern Canada—Montreal to Ottawa...... SR R T S R HAR 111 178,614
British Columbia—Hope to Fraser River Junction......................... 77 51,544
Eastern Canada—Jolliette to Garneau Junctmn ............................ 61-49 62,394
British Columbia—Fraser River Junction to Grandview, Man............. 1,381 55,572
Eastern Canada—Montreal to Winnipeg............ooimivii i, 1,451 59,313

Hon. Mr. MitcHELL: Are we going now to bring in evidence to contradict these
statements? Tt is very important for us to bring in evidence on that. We are opening
up, it seems to me, a field that is very much wider than we intended when we started.

The CuamrMAN: I think so myself.

Wirngss: This evidence is already before the Boeard of Railway Commissioners
and, as I say, if the Board of Railway Commissioners’ report based on this evidence
had been placed before this Committee the Committee would be in a fair position
to look at it. I am here to fight for the rights of British Columbia.

The CHARMAN: Always keeping in mind that the chief issue of the Committee
is whether or not the Crowsnest agreement shall be further suspended or come into
operation in the course of—

WirNess: I submit you ecannot give that fair consideration until you know what
the present conditions are and what the conditions are likely to be if the Crowsnest
pass agreement is brought into effect.

The CramMAN: T want to give Mr. Oliver every latitude. He has come a long
distance.

Hon. Mr. MitcueLL: I quite understand that, but I think it is important we
should make up our minds clearly as to how we are going to proceed. I understand
the case Mr. Oliver is making out is a case as between British Columbia and the
rest of Canada. That does not seem to me for the moment to be the issue that should
be before the Committee. He may state in a general way and should be allowed to
file a general list of commodities that show a discrimination as against British
Columbia om account of the Crowsnest pass agreement but as to going into the
question of discrimination against British Columbia in particular, it seems to me
that that is going beyond th€ requirements of this Committee for the purpose of
finding out as to whether this Crowsnest pass agreement should be suspended or
not, and as a matter of fact all of these facts have been before the Railway Com-
mission, as Mr. Oliver stated. The Railway Commission have it under advisement
and are going to render a judgment on it and I don’t think that is what we are
here for.

Wirness: My friend, I have had some little experience in that matter and ) 5
venture to say there never was a case where the question of the restoration or of the
abrogation of an agreement was so widespread in its ramifications and its effects as is

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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the present question, and I am endeavouring to show how it will effect British Colum-
bia and it cannot be shown how it will affect British Columbia unless I can get those
facts before the Committee.

Mr. Evier: Surely if the Crowsnest pass agreement if the rates under that
agreement are going to have an effect on the-whole rate structure, as is claimed by
Mr. Oliver, then his arguments are pertment to the question.

Wirxess: I am not making that clalm originally. That was made by Mr. Beatty
and Mr. Hanna and all the railroad officials and made much more emphatlcally than
I have asserted it.

By the Chairman :

Q. What is the relevancy of some of the construction between British Columbia
and Montreal %—A. The relevancy is that in considering any new rate structure this
has to come into consideration. It is claimed by the railway companies this is a
factor. ) : - !

The CuamrMAN: This Committee cannot go into that to-decide what the freight
rates should be in relation to the cost of construction. That is surely a matter for
the Railway Board. We would never end if we got into that.

Hon. Mr. Stewarr (Lanark): The point raised by Mr. Mitchell and by Mr.
Euler raises the old question. This Committee was appointed to investigate trans-
portation costs, having regard particularly to the Crowsnest pass agreement.: Now
as I understand, the resolution asks that the Committee is to investigate the costs
of transportation, the costs and net earnings, costs of what is charged for trans-
portation and if we are going to do that what Mr. Oliver suggests is surely pertinent
and goes to the very root of the whole thmg 3 {

The CaamMAN: We have been endeavouring to get away from the literal reading
of that resolution.

Hon. Mr. Stewarr (Lanark): Surely we cannot éet away from the order of
reference. There are two costs in connection with transportation. One is the charge
that is made to the shipper. or consumer, and the other is the charge to the trans-
portation company. Now as I understand it, I think that goes to the root of the
whole matter. As I understand the matter, we are here to consider the costs of
transportation, that is, the cost to the transportation companies of the commodities
included in the Crowsnest pass agreement, and of other basic commodities, 4nd we
treat generally with the idea of arriving at some decision as to whether.the Crows-
nest agreement should be revived or not. The evidence before the Committee so
far has been confined to the cost to the shipper or to the consignee of the freight,
which so far as the evidence before the Committee thus far concerned, bears no
relation to the cost of transporting it. It seems to me we must decide here what we
are investigating, what transportation costs we have decided to investigate. There
can be no difference of opinion on that if we are to judge by the resolution itself .or
by the discussion that took place in the House when the Committee was appointed
and if we are here to consider only what that cost is to the transportatlon company,
then surely we must go into the whole thmg Either that or the order“of reference
must be changed.

Hon. Mr. Macpoxarp: I would move Mr. Oliver should be allowed to make his
statement.

Hon. Mr. Stewarr (Lanark): I will second that.

Motion agreed to.

Wirness: I have already given you one instance. British Columbia—Hope to
Fraser River Junction, $51,544 per mile. Joliette to Garneau Junection—

Hon. Mr. MacpoNarp: There is no good taking time to read all that. It will all

be printed.
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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A‘Nﬂpo TATION COSTS

:‘Wlmiés Bﬂtish Columﬁla;  Fraser River to Grandview, 1,381 miles, $55,572.

'Montreal to Winnipeg, 1,451 mlles, $59,313, showing the cost in eastern Canada

construction had been higher than in British Columbia.
Q. Is that the cost of the mountain section construction %—A. That takes in
mountain construction as well.

By the O'hmrman :
Q. Where do those figures come from?

Mr. McGeger; K.C.: They are taken from the C.N.R. ﬁgures supplied to the
Board of Railway Commissioners during a recent hearing.

By Mr. Hudson '
Q. Is there any separation between the prairie section and the mountain section?
Mr. McGeEr, K.C.: No.

_ By Hon. Mr. Manion:
Q. Is that something like an average?

- Mr. MoGeer, K.C.: It indicates that there are unquestionably pieces of con-
struction in British Columbia that are high, but when you look at similar mileages
in eastern Canada you find similar differences in the cost of construction, and you
find, taking it on the whole, that the cost of construction from Vancouver to Winni-
peg is not as great as the cost of construction from Montreal to Winnipeg. Now, the
rates from Montreal to Winnipeg will range from possibly 30 per cent to 45 per
cent higher than the rates from Vancouver to Winnipeg. So that upon that haulage
there is no justification for a higher rate. If you will take a shorter distance in
British Columbia where the cost of construction is high, there is no justification
for a higher rate on that shorter mileage than there is upon a shorter mileage in

- eastern Canada.

By Mr. Hudson :

Q. Have you any figures on the cost of construction frem say Fort William to
Calgary ? : e
Mr. McGeer, K.C.: I could get those. I think Mr. Symmington has them.

By Mr. Shaw:

Q. Can you give us the cost of construction from the Fraser River Junction to
Edmonton and from Edmonton to Grand View?

Mr. McGeer, K.C.: Tt would show a comparizon as between British Columbia
and the prairies, but would show no comparison between the cost of construction in
British Columbia and in Eastern Canada, where construction conditions are similar,
While the rates complained of are the rates in British Columbia as compared with
the rates in the prairies, the rates in British Columbia as compared with the rates
from Eastern Canada to prairie points are also complained of.

By Hon. Mr. Crerar:

Q. Do those figures include the costs of securing terminal facilities?

- Mr. McGeer, K.C.: Of course, that goes without saying. Your terminal costs
in the East are vety much higher than they are in the West.

By Hon. Mr. Crerar:

Q. Do you mean they are included?

Mr. McGeer, K.C.: No, that is the actual construction cost.
By Mr. Mitchell :

Q. How are those comparisons chosen ?
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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i3 Q. At definite points? : i 3

Mr. MCGEER, K @ They are the ﬁgures used before the Boarﬂ of Railway Com- -
missioners to illustrate the different pecufharltles of the cost of construction.

By Mr. Maitchell:
Mr. MoGeer, K.C.: Yes, and similar mileages. \ )
The Cuamrmax: The cost of constructing a railroad between here and Montreal
on the south side of the St. Lawrence some years ago could not amount to $100,000
a mile, apart from terminal charges.

By Hon. Mr. Stewart: « ;
Q. What is it that increasea the cost? e

Mr. McGegr, K.C.: "The cost of bridges is one factor in increasing the cost of
construction, and the thing that runs up the cost of the C.N.R. is the tunnel under the

mountain. o

By Hon. Mr. Stewart:

Q. That is included in the $178,000 odd?

Mr. McGeer, X.C.: It does not make.any difference what brings it up, so long
as the cost of construction is there.

The CramMax: That appears to me to be very technical reasoning, and I doubt
very much whether the facts are either pertinent or useful. I think the farther
we keep away from that kind of evidence, the better it will be. The original costs
are of absolutely no use to us. .

’

Proceed, Mr. Oliver, please.

Wirness: I want to deal with another phase of this matter: British Columbia
was the only province from which a huge land subsidy was exacted in aid of the con-
struction of the Canadian Paeific Railway. That land subsidy given by British
Columbia in connection with the main line of the Canadian Pacific Railway amounted
to approximately 12,000,000 acres. I want to submit to this Committee the view that if
there is any merit at all in the plea. of the cost of construction, that has been entlrely
offset so far as British Columbia is concerned by the huge land grant which was given in
aid of the construction of that road. That land grant was a strip of land 40 miles
wide through the entire width of British Colunibia, and any deficiencies were made
up out of the prairie lands of the Peace River District of Brltlsh Columbia,—
3,600,000 acres.

By Mr. Euler:
Q. Does that apply to both roads?—A. No, to the C.P.R. alone.

By Mr. Mitchell:

Q. That was given in order to get the road put through?—A. Yes.

Q. There was no question of rates at that time?—A. I will put this question to
the Committee— ¢

Q. T just want to get the information?—A. If British Columbia had been told
at that time that she would be charged double rates for the use of that road, she
would never have given that land grant and would not have joined the Confederation

Q. That is not an answer to my question. Was there, as a matter of fact, any
question of rates at that time?—A. The rates at that time were defined'in the Railway
Act of Canada under which diserimination, if properly administered, was an impossi-
bility.

Q. And you gave your subsidy to get the road through, and there was no ques-
tion of rates other than the general law?—A. At that time, I believe that is correct.

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.].
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gl These ’ﬁgnres you have glven, are they taken from materlal placed before

" the Board of Railway Commissioners?—A. So I am advised.

Q. The only one you have given us that wouldsaffect Ontario, apparently, is the

* line from Montreal to Ottawa, in which the cost of construction was $178,614 a mile.

Was that taken because)t was a fair estimate, or because it was the very peak?—A.
I am not in a position to answer that question.
The Cuamrymax: I think that is all right, Mr. Stewart.
WITNESS I am advised by Mr. McGeer that we took the two pieces repreaentmo'
the highest cost of construction on the whole line, one on the Pacific Coast and one in
the East

- By Hon. Mr. Stewart:
Q. I suppose you know the tunnel at Montreal wds part of a subd1v1smn scheme
for the selling of lands back of the mountain?—A. I am quite aware that all railway
companies have had many subsidiary companies which affect the roads.

The OmammMAN: Proceed, Mr. Oliver. i

By Mr. Macdonald:

Q Did British Columbia give any land grant in connection with the construc-
tion of the Crowsnest pass road —A. T will come to that in a moment.

Q That is very pertlnent?—A In addition ‘to approximately 12,000,000 acres
given in connection with the main line of the Canadian Pacific Railway, British
Columbia gave to the E. & N. Railway, which was part of the terms of the Settle-
ment Bill of 1884, approximately 1,800,000 acres of land on Vancouver Island,
including the coal lands _émd also the finest timber on the continent of America. .

~

“That land also included the base metals in that area, and the base and precious

metals are mixed to such an extent that the precious metals cannot be mined to-day
in all that strip without the consent‘of the Canadian Pacific Railway. The fact is that
on Vancouver Island we gave 1,800,000 acres of land, including the coal, timber and
minerals, in aid of a railway that we are being charged exorbitant rates on the ground
that the cost of construction or the cost of operation was high.

In regard to the Crowsnest pass road, the cash subsidy given by the Dominion
Government was a mere bagatelle. British Columbia gave 3,755,733 acres of land,
including the picked coal lands of the Crowsnest pass and I want to explain to this
Committee that the railway company picked the initial block of land. They were to
have alternate blocks. They took in the coal fields of the Crowsnest pass right up the
river north of the Elk railway so as to embrace every acre of coal land in that
initial block." That was given by way of subsidy to the British Columbia Southern
Railway. The Canadian Pacific Railway acquired the charter of the British Columbia
Southern Railway and acquired its land grant, and if you will turn to the Crowsnest
pass agreement you will find there some reference to these lands in paragraphs (h) and
(i).: These paragraphs are to the effect that if the Canadian Pacific Railway Company
acquires any lands by way of subsidy from the Government of British Columbia, which
they could only acquire through the buying up of the British Columbia Southern Rail-
way charter, fifty thousand acres of coal lands were jo be set aside and held by the
Dominion Government for the purpose of securing a sufficient and suitable supply of
coal to the public at reasonable prices, not exceeding $2 per ton of 2,000 pounds free on
board cars at the mines. You will find that embodied in this agreement. It may be
argued that these lands were of very little value. I want to quote from some evidence
given by Sir Thomas Shaughnessy on that point. In 1903 we had an investigation in
British Columbia regarding the coal lands in the Crowsnest pass, and speaking of the
value of these lands and of the fact that his company had transferred 250,000 acres of
these coal lands to the Crowsnest Pass Coal Company, Sir Thomas Shaughnessy made

; [Hon. Mr. Oliver. ]
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this étatement “I do not think we had a yery h:lgh inio (
not have parted with 250,000 acres of them quite unneeessarlly.”‘ Then
this question: “And you think that the only reason you parted with these
coal company was because you d;d not regard them of any great value? And the ;
answer was: “Certainly not of the value that is now attempted to place upon them,
because they are placed at a value so infinitely beyond the railway itself that we
would hardly have allowed them to get out of our possession.” The Parliament of
Canada, in making this very agreement which I have in my hand, recognized the value
of these coal lands and stipulated in this agreement that coal was to be sold on the cars
at the pit-mouth for $2 a ton. This is a very important part of this agreement, and
I want this Committee to understand that they are dealing with more than freight rates
when they propose to deal with this agreement. What are you going to do with this
provision in regard to the protection of the public in the matter of coal? Are you
going to abrogate that at the same time?

By Mr. Macdonald

Q. What do you suggest—A. I suggest that the Committee give very careful
consideration to this whole matter. I think I am carrying out my duty when I
place these things before this Committee for their consideration.

Q. You would not go farther than to simply recommend our careful considera-
tion #—A. Possibly T may, before I get through.

By Mr. Hudson:

Q. On the point with which you are now dealing, the total land grant was
3,500,000 acres, was it?—A. T refer to a statute later passed dealing with the lands,
in which it is stated that the lands deeded under that agreement amou.nted to 3,755,
783 acres.

Q. That was an agreement originally made with the B C. Southern Railway ?—
A. Yes.

Q. Was that railway started before the C.P.R. acquired it?—A. No; it was just
a paper company. ;

Q. With a right to these lands in the event of their building the railway?—
A. Yes.

Q. And the O.P.R. acquired that?%—A. Yes. |

Q. What proportion of this 8,700,000 acres would be of value? I suppose
some of it was mountainous and of no value but there was some of it coal and some
of it agriculture and fruit lands?—A. Some coal, some tlmber and some agricultural.
I could not answer that off-hand.

Q. What was the extent of the coal area as far as you ‘know %—A, I could not
answer that. Coal areas, as 'you know, are largely estimated.

By the Chawman:

Q. It was a maximum on coal areas to be controlled and operated by the
Government?—A. I do not read that that way. (Reads)

“The said 50,000 acres to be selected by the government in such fair
and equitable manner as will be detérmined by the Governor in Council to be
disposed of or otherwise dealt with by the government as may be prescribed
by the Governor in Council for the purpose of securing sufficient and suitable
supply of coal to the public at reasona)ble prices, not exceeding $2.00 a ton
of 2,000 pounds.”

If you will refer back to the debates of the House of _Comt.mons at the ti.me this
agreement was under consideration I feel sure that you will find it there laid down
that the, Crowsnest Pass Coal Company was to sell their coal at $2.00 per ton, which

I am credibly informed they did for many years. ’
[Hon, Mr Oliyer.]
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- Q. But it has not been obeyed lately ?—A. I think not. The present position, as

1 take it, taking it from ‘the liberal wording of the agreement, is this: That the

Dominion Government controls 50,000 acres of land there, under which they have
agreed and stipulated that they will use for the purpose of seeing that the public
gets cqal at $2,00 a ton on the car.”

By the Chairman:

Q. That would be a pretty good reason why one part of the agrgement s?muld
be revoked, because they eould not mine coal at that figure?—A. That ie so. Simply
because you cannot mine coal at $2 a ton to-day are you going to wipe that out
altogether? If you are, then L say to this Committee that if the assignees of the

. British Columbia Southern Railway Company are not prepared to live up to the

conditions or live up to conditions that can be reasonable or equitable then let ther'n
hand us back what we gave them if they refuse the conditions. Is not that a fair
condition?

By Mr. Macdonald:

Q. We thought you wanted the Crowsnest agreement abrogated?—A. I domt
want it abrogated conditionally.

Q. Why don’t you give us what you do want?—A. I presume to present my

position in my own.way.
* Q. You are not altogether above this Committee. What we want to know is
clearly what your views are—A. I have already said that the Committee shoul_d
have their attention drawn to these facts so that they would not deal with this
agreement in ignorance of the facts I am now putting before them.

Q. Surely you have some suggestions about it?—A. If my friend wants a sug-
gestion, if there are changed conditions in regard to the mining of coal the same
as there are in carrying freight, we are broad-minded enough, and I think my friend
is broad-minded enough to realize that an equitable adjustment of the conditions is
the proper thing, not ‘wiping out absolutely, because as conditions have changed in
the laet few years, they can change in a feaw years to come and a revision to fit
these present day conditions might not fit conditions two or three years from mow.
; Q. What is the name of the road that got that charter originally?%—A. The
British Columbia Southern. :

Q. When was that given, do you remember?—A. It was given in the early
eighties under the Crowsnest Pass Railway Company and finally, in 1898, and in
1888 or 1890, the former Act was cancelled and the whole thing turned over to the
B.C. Southern, a company ecalled the B. €. Southern Railway.

Q. When did the Canadian Pacific Railway acquire it?—A. I should eay
immediately prior to the date of this Agreement, possibly 1896 or ’97. I cannot
state positively.

Q. So their charter was for many years lying idle with all these concessions
attached to it?—A. The charter was not operated on for a number of years. In
fact it may not have been operated on yet, had it not been for the discovery of the
metalliferous ore bodies at Rossland, Greenwood and Kaslo, and that eventually
led to the erection of the smelter at Trail. Now I want to come back to the question
of subsidies. I say we give that land grant to the Crowsnest Pass. That was not
all. The Crowsnest Pass road only went to Kootenay lake. It was necessary to
have it extended westward. We gave 2,541,000 acres for the purpose of extension
to the O.P.R. under the name of the Columbia and Western Railway Company.
When the road was extended west we gave $250,000 of a cash subsidy for building
through the Coquahalla Pass. We gave $200,000 in cash for the construction of a
bridge across the river at Hope. The Slocan Railway, adquired by the C.P.R. gives
the province a little over $300,000 paid out under guarantees and interest. The

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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Inlet and Slocan road was acqulred by the pmvmce and handed 'over to ’rﬁe
for a consideration of $25,000 and a further subsidy of $100,000 given to
‘make it a standard gauge road., but what I want to point out to the Committee is
this: if there is any merit in the contention whatever, which I deny, that because
of cost of construetion in British Columbia and the wost of operation in British
Columbia, if we are to be taxed excessively on that account they return these sub-
sidies to us which we gave as an aid or as an offset to this cost of construction.

Q. You gave aid in order to get them built without any conditions?—A. We
did not give it without conditions but the condition was that the Lieutenant-Gover-
nor in Council was to have control of the rates and the Parliament of Canada simply
declared this to be to the general aid of Canada with the result, rightly or wrongly,
that the control of the rates has been taken away from us by the Parliament of
Canada. A

]

By the Chairman : /

Q. T hope they won’t take away your liquor privileges the same way.—A. I be-
lieve the consensus of opinion would be that it should be declared for the benefit of
Canada. The Dominion has taken that away from us. Now I dont want to occupy
vou too long and to weary you. In addition to that we gave exemptions of taxa-
tion and one of our complaints is that the Dominion by legislation without any
consideration,of our interests as far as British Columbia is concerned, has rendered
inoperative and ineffective these immense grants of land, many of them given towards
the construction of these lines of railway. :

By Hon. Mr. Mutchell :
Q. You mean by putting the whole rate system under the Railway Commission?
—A. Yes.
Q. Has the Dominion taken over any guarantees Whlch British Columbia has
given on any other'railways?—A. The Dominion Government has assumed the
obligation of the Canadian Northern.

By Hon. Mr. Manion :

Q. How much does it amount to?—A. I believe it would amount to about
$40,000,000.

Q. That would cover a great many of those you gave in the smaller amounts?
—A. Is not British Columbia paying for these as well as the rest of Canada.

Q. Tts shaie—A. Its share and more than its share. More than its share. Let
me point out to my-friend now that he has raised the point, as Premier of British.
Columbia I come to the Government of Canada and I state you have taken away any
control which we have over the rates of the Canadian Northern on account of our
guarantees, relieve us of that responsibility, and they have not done it.

Q. We want all the facts, not just one side of it.—A. I want you to have them
all. I want to say to this committee in that respect, if at any time the Dominion
Parliament hands back that road to a company, which they can do, there is nothing to
prevent that obligation of ours becoming operative again. We are not relieved from
that guarantee.

By the Chairman :

Q. Not by agreement or statute?—A. Not by the agreement at the present time.
It is not operative against us.

Wirness: I want to deal with another phase of this matter, so far as Britisa
Columbia is concerned. I want to raise the question of our terms of union with
Canada. -

By Mr. Shaw :

Q. Before you proceed I would like to ask a question: You say that the C.P.R.
initiated the application to have the railways of British Columbia, or part of them,

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.] J



: broughtunder ﬂle Railway Comm‘issioh so far as rates are concerned? Is that
- correct?—A. T will give you an instance. I have not every case at hand. I checked
‘that up particularly in regard to the B. C. Southern Railway, and in the Statutes of

the Dominion of Canada it recited that the B. C. Southern Railway Company applies
to have its road declared a road for the general advantage of Canada.

By Hon. Mr. Mitchell: o ‘ :

- Q. You mean that the applications of these different railways were made to have
their roads declared for the general advantage of Canada. You do not mean that
the C.P.R. made application to have the Railway Commission™ established to regu-
late the freight rates and take that road away from British Columbia by Order in
Council—A. No; but T say that the common acceptation of the effect of declaring
it for the general advantages of Canada is to take it away from provincial control.

. Q. To take it from your jurisdiction and put it under the Pominion jurisdiction

"by Order in Council ~—A. Yes.

By Mr. Shaw:
Q. Did British Columbia object to that procedure?—A. I cannot say offhand,
but that is the effect of it. ; :

The Committee adjourned at 1.03 o’clock p.m. until 4.00 o‘clock p.m.

-

AFTERNOON SESSION

The Committee resumed at 4 o’clock p.m., the Chairman, the Hon. A. K, Maclean,
presiding. | ;
The CHARMAN: Mr. Oliver will resume his statement. : I

. Hon. Joux Ouver: Mr. Chairman and gentlemen of the Committee, just before
the adjournment some question was asked in regard to the question of construction
and of operation. A statement was filed showing the eost of construction, and I
would like to file a statement showing the relative cost of operation.

Statement filed as follows: '

STATEMENT SHOWING OPERATING COSTS, C.P.R., PER MILE OF LINE.

—_ 1912 1915 1917 1920 1921
$ $ $ $ $
S N NN O RS 8,346 | 5,328 | 6,217 | 12,277 9,971
NS BrOrmwa e, 50, ot s ST et 4,801 4,202 7,456 12,455 11,022
Brln atbm 0 R 8,346 | ' 5,398 | 6,27 | 12,277 9,971
ST SR BN e LS e 7.484 | (6,888 | 11,400 | 20,022 | 18,616
Dritish SlalmRbIAR £ 0o i s LR el s o 8,346 5,328 6,277 12,277 9,971
Lot T R B a8 T SRR (AR 1 7,103 4,574 7,619 17,877 15,307
B CRBanBIRINCL N ERET e s 8,346 | 538 | 6,217| 12,27 9,971
R O AL TN AT L B T e 7,112 5,279 8,148 14,121 12,223
Beitlsh Colimbia ool 05 000 L0 e 8,346 | 5,38 | 6,277 | 12277 9,971
Manjbona.oEne il U 10 T AR 6,800 | 4,574 | 7,619 12065 | 10,720

(Taken from Exhibits 32 and 67, Pac\iﬁc Railway Rates Case).

[Hon. Mr. Oliver 1}



(See Exhibit 67, Page 208, Volume 3 of Exhibit;).

&

PER GROSS TON MILE.

1920 l 1921

Queb -00612 - 00662
British 'Columbin . 0, F S L el N S e i A B S e =l - 00282 -00521 00552

(See Exhibit 67, Page 299, Volume 3 of Exhibits).

I wish Mr. Chairman and gentlemen to show that the discriminatory rates which
we have been complaining of are contrary to the terms of union.

By Hon. Mr. Crerdr:

Q. Before you proceed with that, Mr. Oliver, what is this statement of operating
costs based upon? Where is your information taken from?—A. It is taken from
exhibits filed with the Board of Railway Commlsswners I may say that practlca.]]y
all the information we have filed thls morning in the way of exhibits is from the same '
source.

By Mr, McConico:

Q. They are exhibits which your counsel filed?%—A. Some of them, and some of
them are from other sources.

Mr. McGeer, K.C.: If T may be permitted to answer, during the course of the
proceedings before the Board of Railway Commissioners certain information was
requested to be furnished by the railway companies. That information was filed with
the Board of Railway Commissioners, and then certain compilations from that infor-
mation were prepared by the rate and traffic men acting for British Columbia. These
are statements that were made before the Board of Railway Commissioners; there is

no variation in any way; and they are all taken from the figures furnished by the

railway companies. If there is anything wrong, I am sure the railway companies
will correct it. I can assure the Committee that outside of any minor errors they
are the figures of the railway companies.

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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RAILWAY TRANSPORTATION COSTS

By Hon. Mr. Stewart:
Q. They were figures compiled by the experts for British Columbia?
Mr. MoGeer: Yes. This statement shows the operating costs per mile on the
C. P. R. T may tell the Committee further that there is no divisional information
available on the Canadian Northern system at all. Their information is purely a
matter of lines east and lines west, with Fort William as the dividing line. The

‘information available from the C. P. R., so far as operating costs go, is available

for the eight operating divisions, four in the West and four in the East. \

By Mr. McConica:
Q. Is this tonnage.
Mr. McGeer: It is costs in dollars per mile of line.
Q. Per year?
Mr. McGEEr: Per year for the years mentioned there.
Q. Tt does not take into consideration the amount of movement ?

— Mr. MoGeEr: If you look at the exhibit you,will see that in 1912 it gives the rela-
tive costs of operation per mile in British Columbia and New Brunswick, then in
British Columbia and Quebec; next in British Columbia and all lines east, next in
British Columbia and all lines and, finally, British Columbia and Manitoba. Below
you will see the freight and mixed train miles in thousands which were carried over
the New Brunswick, Quebec and British Columbia lines in what are two relative
years, 1912 and 1920, and that increase with the volume of tonnage handled in its
relatmnshlp to these divisions was greater in British Columbia in 1920 than it was
in 1912, although you will notice that the costs of operation per mile of line have
increased in some instances to more than three times the amount it was before.

By Mr. Mitchell:

Q. Tt does not give the volume of business?

Mr. McGrer: The volume of business according to these figures has been
reduced. In any event whether the mixed train miles moving over the division is a
fair indication of the absolute correctness of the position, it is an indication that the
great difference in the operating costs was not caused by the change in .the volume of
traffic.

Hon. Mr. Oniver: On Frlday I distributed coples of this memorandum which I
have in my hand.

By Hon. Mr. Crerar: '

Q. Before Mr. Oliver proceeds I would like a little clearer explanation of these
figures. - Taking 1912, the cost is $8,346 in British Columbia and $4,801 in New
Brunswick. But these figures are meaningless unless you have the volume of traffic or
business done. Supposing each mile in British Columbia carried three times the
volume of traffic that each mile in New Brunswick did. These figures are rather
unintelligible I think as they stand.

Mr. MoGeEr: As I pointed out in the second part of the statement you will see
that in 1912 New Brunswick had 1,602 thousands freight and mixed train miles and
British Columbia had 1,862 thousands freight and mixed train miles. In 1920 the
operating costs  in New Brunswick was $12455 per mile, and the tonnage
in New Brunswick was 1,375 thousands mixed and freight train miles.
In British Columbia the frelght and mixed train miles were 2,086 thousands. So if it

. was tonnage, or if it was an inecrease in the volume of freight that had changed the

operatlon. expenses to that extent, it would be shown in mixed and freight train miles.
But the increase is in British Columbia. You will notice that there is a greater

" volume in British Columbia to-day than there was in 1912, although your operating

cost has swung completely round as regards Quebec.
[Hon. Mr, Oliver.]
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By Mr. Euler: ; ol

Q. I notice that there has been nothing submitted with regard to Ontano, either
with regard to construction or operation costs.

Mr. McGEeEr: We can furnish figures for practically all the d1v151ons, but there is
a variety of circumstances which attend the traffic conditions; and what we submitted
to the Board of Railway Commissioners was that British Columbia is a terminal
division and if you are going to make a comparison as between the varying conditions
in British Columbia and other divisions, you should make a comparison with a
division which is also a terminal division. That is the Maritime divisions on the
Pacific Coast are comparable with the Maritime divisions on the Atlantic Coast, and
if there is anything peculiar to operating conditions in British Columbia that would
indicate that, that is that comparison where your conditions are the same would indi-
cate if there is anything peculiar to a mountain division, which we submit there is not.

By the Choirman:

Q. Well now, let Mr. Oliver proceed The less statistics or tables of that kind
we have, the better. T assume these are prepared in support of disapproval of a
case which somebody is setting up and figures are so very easily made up, I am
afraid if we get into this phase of the case very far, we will be all at sea.

Mr. McGrer: That is why I want to confine it to the gemeral figures. I
think they are casily understood.

Wrrness: T wish to direet your attention to the terms of Union in which British
Columbia joined Confederation. When you study this memorandum with which
you have beet furnished, that the Umion with British Columbia was inaugurated
or suggested by the Dominion Government in.a despatch from Earl Granville to
Governor Musgrade in August, 1869, you- will see that the terms of union were
consummated in 1871, as you all know, but I want to refer to some papers in
existence to show the reasons advanced and Earl Granville in this respect recited
what are the conditions which render union advisable. He says (reads)

“Most especially it is true in the case of internal transit. It is evidenced that
the establishment of a British line of communication between the Atlantic and
Pacific Oceans is far more feasible by the operation of a single Government,
responsible for the progress of both shores of the continent than by a bargain
negotiated between separate, perhaps in some respeets, rival Governments and
Legislatures, The San Francisco of British North America would, under these
circumstances, hold a greater commercial and political position than would be
attainable by the Capital of the isolated colony of British Columbia.” I say that
this statement is absolutely ‘incompatible and irreconcileable with the eondition that
exists today and with the attempt that has been made to divide the transcontinental
systems and the transportation systems of Canada into sectioms, divide them by
provineial boundary as is the case at the present time, so as I say when you are
attempting to divide this transportation sytem by provincial boundaries, you are
setting up a condition which the Imperial Government recited in that dispatch
as being undesirable. Then I come to the terms of union themselves. . I have already
referred to the immense land grant that was given by the Government of British
Columbia in aid of the construction of the Canadian Pacific Railway. You will
find that it is recited there that this grant is given in consideration of aid in
construetion of the said railway. I have already drawn your attention to the
fact that British Columbia was the only province which was required to contribute
a huge land grant in aid of the construction of the Canadian Pacific'line of railway.
I also draw your attention to the words used by Earl Granville, in which he says
and stresses the fact, that it is to be the operations of a single government
responsible for the progress of both shores of the continent; yet today we have a
condition set up by legislation that is diametrically opposed to .that condition there

fHon. Mr. Oliver.]
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laid down Then I want to read another extract from the terms of union, which

reads as follows (reads) g

“Whereas the construction of a line of railway through British territory, across
the continent of North America, which, in conjunction of existing railways, would
afford uninterrupted railway communication between the Atlantic and Pacific sea-
ports of the Dominion of Canada is a work of vast importance, not only to the
political and commereial interests of Canada, as tending to the closer union of its
several provinces, but also to the British Empire at large, as affording rapid and
direct commnunication through British territory,: Australian and Asiatic possessions
and opening up for colonization an almost unlimited extent of fertile country; and
whereas the person hereinafter named have formed themselves into an association
for the purpose of constructing the said line of railway, and have prayed by petition
to be incorporated as a company, and to be invested with the powers necessary
for the purpose, and it is expedient. to grant the prayer of their petition.” I direct
the uttention of the Committee that here was a dual purpose. One was for the
closer union of the different provinces and yet a condition has been set up which is
asking in the course of time to disrupt this union of the provinces of Canada on
account of the diserimination that has been exercised between the different sections
of the country, but I would also stress very largely the position that this was an
imperial project designed to secure more rapid and direct communication between
Great Britain and her Asiatic possessionsi What is the effect today, which T will
refer to later on. The Canadian Pacific Railway is boasting that it has the most
hat it is built to take cargoes of silk

from China or Japan and transport tho
them across the continent and deliver rodud the city of New York, or on board
ship for European ports, in a much 1 than any other transportation system.
My object in placing that before youwmaterial F-¥ou whether in your judgment it is
fair that because a railway is imperihants ogt?»‘;fniﬁcance and its importance, that
British Columbia should be sad: d at and WS of carrying the construction and
operation of that railroad over thi'm. ¢ T am going to ask you-to decide,
to appeal to your sense of fairndls afider to 51,10‘49 of justice if that should be the
case. Some mention was made tlis pthe discrigy, conditions which existed when
British Columbia gave those subsidierPaTently Wirgnt railways which I mentioned this
morning. This memorandum whiet Prepared tolang placed in your hands emphasizes
the fact that the Railway Aet, as fﬁt away fmmhat‘ fime, at the time of the terms of

union, and as at the time of the 60 of the Canadian Pacific Railway
prohibited, if given a fair intei"’pre;me i3 srohibited diseriminatory rates in any
locality or against any person or eorpoy /*Now we had a great deal of trouble in

Brirish Columbia over those terms of i‘.affo_,cfmm 1871 to 1874. Tt was a continual
turmoil. The Dominion of Canada never observed the terms of union and British
Columbia was forced by appeal to the Imperial Government to force the Dominion
of Canada to observe the terms of union and I just want you to bear in mind that
we are fast approaching the time when another appeal to the Tmperial Government
may be necessary in connection with those transportation rates. T ean assure you
that British Columbia is not going to rest under present conditions no matter what
the consequence may be and I am saying that advisedly. Now I want to say a word
or twn in regard again to the question of the cost of construction and that brings
up the question of the change of route. When the agreement was made with the
C.P.R,, it was well known that the present Yellow Head route existed, because that
route was named as the route over which the Canadian Pacific Railway was to be
built, ag there are no mountain grades on that route through British Columbia, and
I speak advisedly; there is not a single mile of mountain grade in British Columbia
over the route now traversed by the Canadian National Railways and this was the
route specified when the C.P.R. was incorporated. I can only imagine one reason why
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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that route was changed, and that reason is the possibility of making faster time
between the Atlantic and the Pacific seaboard by going over the top of the mountain,
rather than following the mountain routes. I submit, Mr. Chairman, there is no other
application possible. :

By the Chairman: ik : 7

Q. Except the old political one, which I used to hear"in my younger days. Sir
John Macdonald said he would be damned if he would build through any pass that
MecKenzie built.—A. I am very glad to have this contribution to my argument from
the Chairman, because I think you will agree with me‘that we ought—after fifty
vears of experience with confederation, that we ought to be able after fifty years of
experience to get down to a common sense basis, even if it is not political and I
ask you again, is it fair to British Columbia that because the C.P.R. chooses to
abandon or suspend the route through the Yellow Head Pass, down the North
Thompson, where in no place on the whole route does the grade touch more than 7
of one per cent—is it possible in the face of that to give any explanation or any
reason why British Columbia should be saddled with the cost of either construection
or the cost of operation of the C.P.R. over the top of not only the Rocky miountains
but over three other ranges of mountains before it reaches the Pacific coast? I don’t
want this Committee to lose sight of the fact that the C.P.R. did not build the C.P.R.
through the canyons of the Fraser river. It was built—contract was let by the
ery Junction to Boston Bar on the North
tthe Dominion of Canada and handed over
gentlemen, in the face of that, how are
Railway shall change British Columbia
h when the most expensive part of the
ete,

built and complete to the C.P.R. B
you going to say that the Canadian 3 g
mountain rates of construction and
work was built and handed over to

X

By Mr. Shaw: ﬁ! nd

Q. What distance would thatifender union ®72A. T cannot say, speaking from
memory. I should say 80 or 100 0 the case g;“nts, a distance easily ascertained
from any C.P.R. time table. I wihli® Of C¢Co¥ Ry to what British Columbia has
done. I stated this morning thaf f 14018 by tk il the present time we have been
up against these dieriminatory ra poth. shores “ghow vou that in 1910 when they
passed legislation guaranteeing the prhaps in S0P R and the Canadian Northern
Railway—between $47,000,000 ‘and {&;Of Brltlsths authorized to be guaranteed.
T believe the actual guarantees given nercial g to upward of $40,000,000. I want
to tell you there are many people in Plated Glumbia who take the position to-day
that we with the control of freight ‘raf?blle 9jch we had under that legislation, that
British Columbia could have afforded t6 hive paid the interest on these guaranteed
bonds rather than suffer the discriminatéxfy rates we are now paying.

Wirness: I want to read to you a few words from the arguments' made by Sir
Richard McBride at that time in advocating that legislation. He said:— ,

We believe that through the introduction of the Canadian Northern Rail-
way into this provinee—with the control of freight and passenger rates in
the hands of the Government—that there will be such an adjustment of rail-
way freight and passenger rates throughout the province generally, that it
will place travel within the reach and financial ability of the whole Canadian
people.

Dealing more specifically with the question of rates, he said:—

“We now come to the very important matter of the control of rates, and
with regard to this let me explain a little in detail. All through the election
campaign this formed a constant text of criticism. What control could the
Government exercise over the rates that would be charged, it was continually

[Hon. Mr, Oliver.]
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asked. From Vancouver especially this criticism presented itself, where by
reason of the discriminatory operations of the Canadian Pacific and Great
Northern Railways a general feeling has been not unnaturally developed that
before British Columbia should consent to endorse these proposals, which
\ amounted really to the endorsation by the province of the company’s note for
forty millions of dollars, that there should be substantial guarantee of that
competition which would give the province lower rates. And that is precisely
what we have here. On the day of the election he had said that British
Columbia would have the same control over the rates to be charged by the
Canadian Northern as had been arranged for and was exercised by Manitoba.
This promise is more than redeemed in the Bill before the House.” :

This bears out what I have said, that whatever the legal interpretation
might be, the people of British Columbia were induced to support that road
to the extent of forty million dollars for the purpose of securing lower rates
of tramsportation to the people of this province.

“The protective section that we have in this Bill is much wider—it goes
much farther than the people of Manitoba have got under the arrangement
made by the Government of that province with the Canadian Northern.

Then further on:—

“ This control of rates does not terminate at the boundary of this
province; it is not confined to local traffic. It extends to traffic originating
outside of British Columbia, or destined to points outside of British
Golumbia. The Government will have the right to deal with all
traffic, whether local or through. It will thus be in a position to
give the amplest protection to the producers and merchants of the province
who will do business in other provinces. It will give our business men the
same right to participate in the material prosperity of Alberta and Saskatche-
wan that is enjoyed by the merchants of Eastern Canada at the present time,
That is one thing we have aimed at and we have succeeded in doing.”

I am reading these extracts in order to show you the manner in which the
province of British Columbia resented the discriminatory rates imposed upon them
by the Canadian Pacific Railway apparently with the approval of the Board of
Railway Commissioners. They were prepared to go to the extent of guaranteeing
practically $48,000,000 in order to get away from those discriminatory rates.

By Mr. Mitchell:

Q. Are you using that as an argument in favour of or against the suspension
of the Crowsnest pass agreement?—A. I am dealing with the whole rate situation,
which is involved with the suspension or retention of the Crowsnest pass agreement.
1 win reading from this memorandum extracts which I think should receive your
consideration in dealing with the question.

Q. As a general freight situation?—A. As a «renexal situation relative to trans-
portatlon rates.

By Mr. Hudson:

Q. If T am not anticipating something you are going to say, I would like to know
if the British Columbia Government ever did in fact exercise control over the Canadian
Northern rates?—A. I think not; I do not think they ever had the opportunity.

Mr. McGeer, K.C.: The road was not completed before the Act was passed.

By Mr. Hudson: .

Q. I would like to have information on that point?—A. As far as I know, they
did not. I would have to make inquiries in order to ascertain that, but I think I have

the answer right here.
Y [{Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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By M. Masdonalds e ,

Q. What year was it taken over by the Government? -
Mr. McGerr, K.C.: 1914, The Western Rates judgment was written in 1914,
and in the final argument of Mr. McPhillips, who appeared for the Provincial Gov-

~ernment, it was laid down that the Board of Railway Commissioners had no control

of rates at that time; but it was all done in the same year, 1914.

By Mr. Macdorald: ' ~
Q. But the railway with which you made the bargain was going into liquidation
if the Dominion Government had not taken it over’—A. What I am endeavouring
to prove, by reciting these extracts is the strong feeling of resentment in British
Columbia against the discriminatory rates then in force, and the length to which
they were prepared to go in order to get away from those discriminatory rates.

By the Chairman: °

Q. I do not think you need elaborate upon that. Your own statement is just as
good as a score of others?—A. I find here that by chapter 20, section 15, subsection

. (4), Statutes of Canada, 1914, the Canadian Northern Pacific was declared to be a

work for the general benefit of Canada. That declaration was passed before the road
was complete or in operation; so that British Columbia never had the ppportunity of
exercising control of rates.

By Mr. McConica:

Q. Did they ever pay any part of the $48,000,000?%—A. Yes, as part of the
Dominion Government, but not separately as a province. I have here some extracts
from the proceedings of the Board of Rallway Commissioners at that time. The
Chief Commissioner says:—

“ The Chief Commissioner: You have in your hand the fixing of the rates
on the Canadian Northern. That is built on a local charter and is in your

hands.
“Mr. Phippen: That is so, with certain limitations. You have. to taLe

the interests of the road into consideration.

“The Assistant Commissioner: The Canadian Northern Pacifie is not in
our jurisdiction.

“ Mr. Phippen: The Province made a stipulation that it should never be
under the jurisdiction of the Board.”

By Mr. Macdonald: ¢ -
Q. It was perfectly clear that the Railway Commission had mothing to do with
the rates previous to 1914%—A. Then I may take it there is mo use labouring that
any further. If I have the Committee with me, I will pass on.

By Mr. Hudson:

Q. Let us get that clear. You say that until some time in 1914 you had the right"
to control rates on that railway, but in 1914 the Dominion Government passed an Act

~declaring the Canadian Northern British Columbia lines to be works for the general

advantage of Canada and gave the Board of Railway Commissioners control over your
rates irrespective of your agreement?—A. I say that that is the generally accepted
interpretation of the effect of it. I think that that position may legitimately be dis-
puted. I pass no opinion on that, because I do not want to settle the case of the
Supreme Court for them here before this tribunal. '

Q. Is that question now in litigation or under dispute?—A. Not as between the
Province .of British Columbia and the railway, although it may be in Manitoba if
successful in their suit; I understand they have already raised that question.

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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Q Asa mafter af fact did the Rallway Board ever mtervene with regard to rates
after 19147—A. T think not; they did not intervene before 1914.

Q. They had no “authority before?—A. No.

Q. But I think you stated this was declared to be for the general advantage of
Canada in 19147—A. Yes.

Q. Is it proven that the Railway Boa.rd ever took any action after 1914%—A. They

-have acted continuously.

Q. I could not undérstand Why you said that might be a matter of opinion %—
A. The matter of opinion to which I referred was whether the declaration that it was
for the general advantage of Canada superseded any agreement between the provmce
and the railway company.

By Mr. Mitchell:
Q. A private agreement?—A. An agreement on the part of the Crown.

By Mr. Hudson: 5

Q. My reason for interposing—and I hope I am not taking up the time uselessly—
is this, that the clause with which we have to deal, Section 325 of the Railway Act, if
the proviso is removed, would affect your rights under your agreement as well as the
Crowsnest pass agreement or any other contract made with the province. It might
deprive you of a possible right?—A. That is quite true. Of course, in respect to that,
we take the position that that agreement is rather out of date, and something more
just and equitable both to the people and the railway company should take its place.
T have mentioned about the building over the top of the mountains, and stated that
between the Yellowhead and the Coast seven-tenths of one per cent is the highest grade
there is on that road; there is not a single mile of mountain grade on the main line in
British Columbia. I do not think sufficient reason is furnished for penalizing British
Columbia for all time to come in the choice of the C.P.R. to build over the top of the
mountains so that they could get to Vancouver half a day quicker in order to secure
the silk trade from the Orient or to serve Imperial interests.

By Mr. Macdonald :

Q. Did your province guarantece $1,000,000 worth of bonds, and are they out-
standing %—A. I think the amount outstanding of bonds guaranteed by the province
is approximately $40,000,000.

Q. And the Dominion Government is paying the interest, and therefore the guar-
antee is of no consequence?—A. As a semi-professional and not a full-fledged lawyer,
I do not agree with you.

Q. Who is paying the interest?—A. The Dominion Government is paying the
interest now; we have paid none so far.

By the Chairman:

Q. You mean if Canada becomes bankrupt, it may have to fall back upon British
Columbia?—A. There is another possibility which I mentioned this morning, that
Canada at some time may turn over this railway to a company again.

Mr. Evier: No, no. :

The CramrMaN: There is a contingent liability there, I suppose.

By Mr. Macdonald :

Q. I just want to know the facts.—A. The facts are that I have gone to the
Government of Canada and asked them to specifically relieve us from that liability,
and they have refused. Surely that ought to be worthy of the consideration of the
Committee.

Q. You should not be keeping that in the dark—A. T made that statement this
morning, Mr. Macdonald, but I will again repeat it if it is necessary.

v [Hon. Mr, Oliver.]



- By Mr McGomca (
Q. But does not their responslblhty Gome in ahead of yours Wil
resources have to be exhausted before you can be called upon 7—A. Tama farmeu- and
not a politician, but I could evade that issue if T wanted to by transferrmg the owner-

ship of that road to a corporation when the guarantees of the provinece would ‘again
become effective.

Q. But would that relieve the Dommlon Government from its obhgatlon to protect
you?—A. The Dominion Government is under no statutory ‘obligation to protect us, so
far as I know.

The CramMax: That is sui'ﬁcient on that point, Mr. Oliver. |
Wirness: Now, Mr. Chairman, I have endeavoured to represent that certain costs

of construction—and I do not want to appear to take advantage of the Commlttee in
placing anything before it— .

Hon. Mr. Stewart: T presume that the statement from wh;ch-Mr. Oliver is read-
ing will be embodied in the proceedings.

The CuairmAx: He has distributed copies of that memorandum.

Hon. Mr. Stewarr: Should we not have it on record for reference? :

The CuamMax: I think he has read from it sufficiently. All the members have a
copy of the book.

Hon. Mr. Oriver: May I make a request at this stage? T think that this memor-
andum which I hold in my hand is very important, and I would ask permission to
place it on record as one of the exhibits in this case.

Hon. Mr. Maxtox: I think you read the whole of it. There were only four items
in it.

Hon. Mr. Oriver: No this (referring to printed memorandum) is what I am
referring to. i 43

Hon. Mr. StewarT: I think it should be placed as an exhibit. Tt is a very inter-
esting historical account of the position which British Columbia takes. :

' Hon. Mr. Ouver: I have been relying very largely on that being made a matter
of record, and I would ask that that be done. ;

The CaARMAN: We will deal with it at the end of the meeting.

Hon. Mr. StewarT: It ought to go in now.

The "CuamMAN: There are about ten printed pages. Is it the wish of the
Committee that this be printed as part of the evidence?

Mr. MircaELL: It depends upon what is in it.

Mr. McGeer: It is a submission of British Columbia, no matter what is in it.

Memorandum filed as part of the record as follows:—

MEMORANDUM OF CLAIMS

. Vicroris, B.C., March, 1922.

To the Honourable WM. L. McKenzie King,
Premier of Canada.

Sir,—Pursuant to your permisgsion, I am submitting herewith my views in
support of the request for the removal of the discriminatory freight rates from
which the Province of British Columbia has been suffering for years. In doing
so I am speaking on behalf of the people of this Province, and demand, as a
matter of right, the removal of these diseriminatory rates. I put this matter
before you as a matter of treaty right, a right under an agreement as between
the Province of British Columbia and the Dominion of Canada.

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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 The preamble of the “British North America Act” of 1867 sets out that the
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full facts I%TS ﬁecesséry to go back to Crown Colony days.

Provinces of Canada, Nova Scotia, and New Brunswick desired to be united
with a Constitution similar in principle to that of the United Kingdom, and
that such a union would conduce to the welfare of the Provinces and of the
British Empire. The dominating influence was that confederation was neces-
sary to the Empire as a whole, and provision was made for the admission of
other parts of British North America into the union. Throughout the nego-
tiations British Empire interests were in the most prominent, if not dominating,
position of any of the questions discussed and resolved at that time. {

With particular regard to the ease of British Columbia, I would refer you
to a despatch from the Colonial Secretary, Earl Granville, to Governor Mus-
grave, of British, Columbia, dated at Downing Street, August 14th, 1869. (See
British Columbia Sessional Papers, 1875.) In this despatech Earl Granville,
after advising that terms had been agreed upon for Prince Rupert Land and
the Northwest Territories to be united to Canada, and that probably an Order in
Council would be signed by the Queen, incorporating in the Dominion of
Canada all British possessions in North America except British Columbia,
expressed the opinion of Her Majesty’s Government in these words:—

“ That the interests of every Province of British North America will be

- more advanced by enabling the wealth, credit, and intelligence of the whole

to be brought to bear on every part than by encouraging each in the contracted
poliey of taking care of itself, possibly at the expense of its neighbour.”

The above quotation contains the spirit of equality, of uniformity, and of
union. It is the official invitation to British Columbia from the Imperial Gov-
ernment to unite with Canada and become one part of a harmonious whole.
A very important consideration, showing as it does that the union of British
Columbia with the other Provinces of Canada was not purely a British Columbia
or a Canadian question, but was one of considerable imperial importance.

It is the violation of this spirit of unity which has brought about the unjust
conditions which we are now requesting you to remove.

The inducement offered by the Imperial Government to British Columbia
to join confederation is contained in the following quotation from the said
despatch of Earl Granville:—

“Most especially is this true in the case of internal transit. It is evident
that the establishment of a British line of communication between the Atlantic
and the Pacific oceans is far more feasible by the operation of a single Govern-
ment, responsible for the progress of both shores of the continent, than by a
bargain negotiated between separate, perhaps in some respects rival, Govern-
ments and Legislatures. The San Francisco of British North America would,
under these circumstances, hold a greater commercial and political position
than would be attainable by the capital of the isolated Colony of British
Columbia.”

The Government of Canada was to be responsible for the progress of both
shores of the continent, and it is submitted that this language is only capable
of one interpretation—namely, that there shall be absolute equality of treat-
ment. If each part was to carry the burden of its local conditions the advan-
tages outlined in Earl Granville’s despatch would be impossible of attainment.
By the diseriminatory rates of which we complain, we are deprived, at least
in part, of that greater commercial and political position which Earl Gran-
ville offered us on behalf of Her Majesty’s Government, conditional upon our
entering confederation.

The Government at that time was by an Imperially appointed Governor
and Legislative Council consisting of thirteen members appointed by the

[Hon. "Mr. Oliver.]



Crown and nine representatives of the people. Fr
‘stood the influence Earl Granville’s despatchi had in tion
and in favour of an all-British line of transcontinental communica n, th
a British Columbia San Francisco at the Pacific end thereof. T e
Proposed terms of union were drawnsup by the appointees of the Imperml
Government (see ‘Sessional Papers British Columbia, 1875), one of which is
as follows :— f
“Inasmuch as no real union can subsist between this Colony and Canada
without the speedy establishment of communication across the Rocky Mountains
by coach-road and railway, the Dominion shall within three years from date
of union, construct and open for traffic such coach-road from some point on
i the line of the main trunk road, and shall further engage to use all means in
B, her power to complete such railway communication at the earliest practicable
date, and that surveys to determine the proper line of such railway shall be
at once commenced and that a sum not less than one million dollars shall be
expended in every year, from and after three years from date of union, in
actually constructing the initial section of such railway from the seaboard of
i British Columbia to connect with the railway system of Canada.”
; These terms drawn up by an Imperially appointed Government were not
5 fully satisfactory, but you will notice that it is specifically set out that no real
union could subsist without communication across the Rocky Mountains by
; coach-road and railway. Time is mentioned when the surveys and construc-
s tions would commence, and even the minimum amount to be expended each year
3 was specified.
f Negotiations varied the proposed terms somewhat, but the dominant thought
throughout was railway connection between the Atlantic and Pacific.
Section 11 of the terms of union agreed upon as a result of Earl Gran-
fos ville’s despatch reads as follows: /
; “The Government of the Dominion undertake to secure the commence-
ment simultaneously, within two years from the date of union, of the con-
struction of a railway from the Pacific towards the Rocky Mountains, and from
such point as may be selected, east of the Rocky Mountains towards the
Pacifie, to connect the seaboard of British Columbia with the railway system
» of Canada; and, further to secure the completion of such railway within ten
” years from the date of union.
“ And the Government of British Columbia agrees to convey to the Dom-
inion Government, in trust, to be appropriated in such manner as the Dominion
Government may deem advisable in furtherance of the construction of the said
railway, a similar extent of public lands along the line of railway through-
out its entire length in British Columbia, not to exceed, however, twenty (20)
miles on each side of the said line, as may be appropriated for the same pur-
pose by the Dominion Government from the public lands in the Northwest
Territories and the Province of Manitoba: Provided that the quantity of land
which may be held dnder pre-emption right or by Crown grant within the
limits of the tract of land in British Columbia to be so conveyed to the Dom-
inion Government shall be made good to the Dominion from contiguous publie
lands; and provided, further, that until the commencement, within two years,
as aforesaid, from the date of the union, of the construction of the said rail-
way, the Government of British Columbia shall not sell or alienate any further
portions of the public lands in British Columbia in any other way than under
right of pre-emption, requiring actual residence of the pre-emptor on the
land claimed by him. In consideration of the land to be so conveyed in aid of
the construction of the said railway, the Dominion Government agree to pay
[Hon. Mr. Oiver.] ; ‘




to Bntmh Colum&na from the date of the union the sum of $100,000 per annum,
in half-yearly payments in advance.” - ’

You will note that British Columbia was called upon to contribute a very
large grant of land equal to. that contributed by the Dominion Government
from the public lands in the Northwest Territories and the Province of Mani-
toba. I wish to direct your attention to the fact that the Provinces of Ontario
and Manitoba were not called upon to contribute one acre of land towards the
construction of this railway. The land in the Northwest Territories was the
propgrty of the Federal Government at that time, so that, as far as the Pro-
vinces of Canada were' concerned, British -Columbia was the only Province
that was required to contribute a huge land grant in addition to her share
of the burdens put upon the nation by the construction of the transcontinental
railway.

We have here the undertakmg of the Dominion Government to build the
railway, but there is not a word about the cost of mountain construction or
mountain operation. All the way throngh the negotiations and the formal
agreement are the “operations of a single Government responsible for the
progress of both shores of the continent.”, These terms of union were nego-
tiated on the basis that the operations of this railway were to be the operations
of a single Government, responsible for progress on both shores of the con-
tinent, and, it may be assumed; all the way across the continent between those
two points. I submit that you cannot put any other construction upon the
language used. |

British Columbia implemented in full, both in letter and spirit, her part
of the agreement. The full quantum of land, 20 miles on either side of the
railway and 3,500,000 acres of selected lands in the Peace River District, were
conveyed to the Dominion of Canada. If, on account of the mountainous
charaecter of the country to be traversed and, operated, it was intended that
British Columbia should be charged higher rates than the other Provinces of
Canada for the use of the railway, it is only reasonable to suppose that there
would have been some indication of such intention; but, so far from -that
being the case, it was recognized that British Columbia’s land grant; was
excessive, and to balance the account British Columbia was given an allowance
of $100,000 per annum in perpetuity to balance the excess of that land grant.

There is only one reason possible why a grant of land of such magnitude
was exacted by the Dominion Government from the Provinee of Britisa
Columbia, and that is that that land grant was to balance the physical condi-
tions and the extra expenditures which would be incurred by the construction
of a road through the mountaips of British Columbia. By the imposition
of these discriminatory rates the provisions of the agreement have been
distinctly violated and we are appealing for redress. ,

In addition to the land grant, British Columbia gave up her customs
tariff many years before the railroad was completed, and which, under the
agreement, she had the right to retain until completion of the railway. This
was done, I submit, only because British Columbia had implicit faith in the
good faith of the Dominion Government in carrying out the terms of umion.

The terms. of union were agreed upon and became effective by Order in
Council, dated May 16th, 1871. That order came into effect and became opera-
tive as from the 20th of July in that year. At the 1872 session of the Domin-
ion Parliament the Canadian Pacific Railway Company was incorporated.
The preamble of the Act of incorporation is as follows:—

“ Whereas the construction of a line of railway through British territory,
across the continent of North America, which, in conjunction with existing
railways, would afford uninterrupted frailway communication between the

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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i Atlantic and Pacific seaports of the Dominion of Canada, is a work of vast
"importance, not only to the political and commercial interests of Canada, as
tending to the closer umion of its several Provinces, but also to the British
Empire at large,’as affording rapid and direct communication through British
territory with her Australian and Asiatic possessions and opening. up for
colonization an almost unlimited extent of fertile country; and whereas the
persons hereinafter named have formed themselves into an association for the
purpose of constructing the said line of railway, and have prayed by petition
to be incorporated as a company, and to be invested with the powers necessary
for the purpose, and it is expedient to grant the prayer of their petition.”

You will note that. the two main objects to be attained in the construction
| of the road were, first, the closer union of the’ several Provinces, and, second,

i ‘ the providing of a means of rapid communication between the Empire and her

- Asiatic possessions. , :

No one would suggest that the placing of a rate structure on the haulags
of goods through British Columbia such as we have to-day would tend to the

i closer union of the Provinces. This rate structure practically limits our com-

i munications with the East to one that provides an outlet for the products of

the factories of the East and confines us to the markets west of the mountains.
If it had been suggested at the time of the agreement that this Province
should pay a higher rate than any other portion of the Dominion to offset the

\ cost of construction or the cost of operation of the transcontinental trains,

that have made direct communication possible between the Empire and her

i Asiatic possessions, through a range of mountains that bound the Province on

her western horder, surely the answer would have been a most emphatic refusal

: to enter into any such arrangement. Those difficulties were common to the

! transcontinental system as a whole and any costs of that nature should be

" borne by the system as a whole. Just as it was found necessary to construct

and operate the line of railway across the barren lands north of Lake Superior

ag a part of the transcontinental system, so was it necessary to construct and
operate through the mountains of Alberta and British Columbia, not only as

I part of a transcontinental system, but as part of the route beneficial “ to the

Empire at large as affording rapid and direct communication through British

territory with her Australian and Asiatic possessions.” . Construing the terms

of union in a manner which permits a continuance of the existing rate diserim-
ination is a violation of the agreement that brought about the union of British

Columbia with the Dominion. It might be argued that if it was intended at

the time that the Provinee should be protected in the matter of freight rates

a term should have been placed in the agreement providing for such protection.

In answer to that argument I contend that no such term was necessary. The

“Railway Act” of 1868, which was the Aect in force in 1871, at the time of

confederation, made any such diserimination illegal. The section relating to

tolls (subsection (6), section 12, chapter 68) reads as follows:—

“ All or any of the tolls may by any by-law be reduced and again raised
as often as deemed necessary for the interests of the undertaking; but the
same tolls shall be payable at the same time and under the same circumstances
upon all goods and by all persons, so that no undue advantage, privilege, or
monopoly may be afforded to any person or class of persons by any by-laws
relating to the tolls.”

No such diserimination would have been possible under that section. In
the Act of 1879, section 17, subsection (6), chapter 9, the same section appears,
and reads as follows:—

“All or any of the tolls may by any by-law be reduced and again raised
as often as deemed necessary for the interests of the undertaking; but the same
tolls ghall be payable at the same time and under the same circumstances upon
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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~ all goods and By all persons, so that no undue advantage, privilege, or monopoly

may be aﬂorded to any person or class of persons by any 'by-laws relating to
the tolls.” .
I submit that we have a right to demand that the “ Railway Aect” as it
stood at the time of confederation shall be read in connection with the terms
of union, in considering whether British Columbia has a just ground of
complaint at the present time, and that there has been a distinet violation of

. both the letter and the spirit of the terms of union, in respect of this matter.

From the time of union forty years ago down to the present, with possibly
very short intervals, the Dominion of Canada has never lived up to the spirit

of the terms of union. When the time for commencing construction had

arrived no railway line had even been located, and on July 15th, 1873, British
Columbia protested against a breach of the agreement. Protests were made to
Ottawa without result, and in 1874 the Honourable George A. Walkem was
delegated to go to England to place British Columbia’s protest against breach
of the terms of union before the Imperial Government. Mr. Walkem presented
the case of British Columbia to Earl Carnarvon on July 31st, 1874, with the
result that Lord €arnarvon offered his services as arbitrator of the differences
which had arisen. This offer was accepted by British Columbia, Novembhr
17th, 1874; and Earl Carnarvon made an award which was adopted.

I have mentioned the above for the purpose of emphasizing the fact that
during the whole controversy there never was a suggestion that British
Oolumbia had not performed in full her part of the terms of union; nor was
there ever a suggestion that because of the mountainous country to be traversed
British Columbia should make any special contribution other than was men-
tioned in the terms of union, either to the construction or operation of the
railway.

Further, that the construction of the transcontinental railway was the
dominant factor “‘which induced British Columbia to enter the confederation;
and still further, had the terms of union been in the nature of a treaty between
Canada and a foreign nation of equal power, no such disecrimination as that
now complamed of would have been possible.

The varying of the Act of 1868 8o as to permit of an 1nequahty of treat- -
ment is a direet violation of the spirit of the terms of union. It is not con-
tended that the Dominion should not exercise its powers to raise or lower
rates, ,or to fix different rates for different commodities or for different
distances, but it is contended that, as far as railways are transcontinental or
national in charactery all parts of Canada are ent1tled to an absolute equity
of treatment.

It may be urged that the terms of union were not binding on the Canadian
Pacific Railway Company. I submit the answer to such a contention is that
at the time the Canadian Pacific Railway Company was incorporated and
contracted to build the railway mentioned in the terms of union we must
presume that they knew what those terms were; they also knew that the
“Railway Act” of 1868 did not permit them to diseriminate. They also
knew that they could build the railway through the Yellowhead Pass and via
the North Thompson River to Kamloops without having a single mountain
grade in British Columbia. The railway from Emory Bar on the Fraser
River below Yale to Savona Ferry had been built by the Government and
handed over to the Canadian Pacific Railway ready for operation. Had the
company adhered to the route over which they had contracted with the Govern-
ment of Canada to build, they would have had neither mountain grades nor
mountain construction in British Columbia. The fact that the company did
not adhere to its contract as originally agreed upon, but obtained from the
Dominion Parliament a right to build over the top of the Rocky and other

[Hon. Mr. Oliver]
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mountain ranges in Brltlsh (Columbia rather than follow the val]seye Hiow

+ traversed by the Canadian Northem Railway, should not affect the rights of
British Columbia solely. If the Canadian Pacific Railway blundered in
choosing the route and the Parliament of Canada erred in permitting the
change, British Columbia may have a right as part of Canada to bear her
proportion of the cost, but why should she bear the whole cost of the error of
the whole of Canada? I submit that she should not.

The discriminatory rates imposed upon British Columbia, besides unjust
exaction, have stifled industry and development to an extent which cannot -
be calculated. Tt has retarded and is retarding the establishment of industrial
communities other than those which exist by reasons of local requirements.
It has retarded and restricted the proper exploitation of our great wealth of
natural resources. By increasing cost of production it has prevented the
Dominion from participating in a wealth of foreign trade. It has retarded
and vestricted the production of our agricultural lands. It has retarded and
restricted the growth and development of our neighbouring Province of
Alberta, by compelling it to haul the goods necessary for the sustenance of
its people and the produce of their farms distances from two to three times
as great as would have been required if secured from or marketed through
this Province. The same imposition is preventing the Port of Vancouver
from enjoying the privilege of becomlng a great Canadian grain port, although
it is within 600 miles of the grain belt, and in spite of the fact that millions
of bushels of Canadian-grown grain are being exported through the ports of
the United States on the Atlantic seaboard. And all this because of a rate
that violates the spn'lt of the agreement which consolidated the Provmces of
this Dominion into a great confederation. -

This rate discrimination has always been resented. In 1906 and 1910 it was
contested before the Board of Railway Commissioners without result. Failure
to obtain the removal of the discriminatory rates was one reason for the consum-
mation of the Canadian Northern Rallway agreement to construct a line of rail-

way over the route originally contemplated for the Canadian Pacific Railway,
and this agreement was justified largely on the ground that such a road would
reduce rates in the Province and permit British IColumbia to get into the con-
suming markets of the Prairies on rates that were reasonable and just, and
that the rates known as mountain-scale rates would be eliminated.

To make absolutely certain that there would be no misunderstanding of
what those new rates would be, the Government of the day entered into another
agreement. It was intended to absolutély guarantee the promised reduction
in rail rates. This agreement is contained in chapter 3 of the Statutes of Bnt‘lsh
Columbia, 1910, and the section dealing with rates is as follows:—

“Section 8 of the agreement contained in the Schedule to the Act. In con-
sideration of the guarantee to the securities hereunder,-the Northern Company
covenants that the Pacific Company will agree that the Lieutenant-Governor in
Council may from time to time, having due regard in so doing to the position
and interests of the Pacific Company, and in the case of traffic destined to or
originating in the other Provinces of Canada, bearing also in mind the desir-
ability of obtaining reasonable rates from points in the Province of British
Columbia to points in the other Provinces, and vice versa, modify any rates
established by the Pacific Company for the carriage of freight and passengers
to and from points on the said aided lines within the Province of British
Columbia; provided always that before any rates are so modified, the
Pacific Company shall be heard and its interests taken into considera-
tion as aforesaid; provided further that if the Pacific Company shall at
any time be dissatisfied with any rates so modified by the Lieutenant-Governor
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shs quve the rrght to appeal from t:he order mod1fymg any such

 rates to the Suprame Court of British Columbia. Any such appeal shall

‘be heard Tbefore the Chief Justice and one of the Justices, or before two of the
Justices of such Court (hereinafter referred to as ‘the Appellate Tribunal’),

‘who, upon any notice of such appeal being given, shall be nominated by the

Lieutenant-Governor 'in Council to hear and determine such appeal. The
Appellate Tribunal in the event of any such appeal shall have authority, and
it shall be its duty, to inguire into the whole matter, with power to call and
exa,mme on oath or otherwise such witnesses as either party may desu'e to
examine info, or cause to be examined into, all books, vouchers, or accounts
of the Company, to call in the assistance of such experts, and generally to make
such investigation as it may be deemed desirable to enable it to determine
the matters involved in such appeal; and thereupon .it may either confirm,

1odify, disallow, or revise such rates so appealed against. Any rates so modi-
" fied or determined by the order of the Lieutenant-Governor in Council in con-
~ formity with the provisions of this section shall, except as modified on stich
" appeals, be rates which the Pacific Company will be entitled to enforce in respect

of the services covered by such rates. The Canadian: Northern Railway under-
takes that.it will not, and the Pacific Company will agree that it will not, bring
or promote any appeal to the Railway Commission of Canada from any order
made under and pursuant to the provisions of this section; and, in the event of
any such appeal being brought by others, that the Northern Company and the
Pacific Company will represent to the Commission on such appeal that it is
satisfied with the rates the subject of such appeal in so far as they are or have
been established within the provisions of this section.”

The guarantees above mentioned were to the extent of $45,000 per mile for
the main line in British Columbia and was the prime factor which was to
enable us to get away from the diseriminatory rates which had been imposed
upon the people of this Province.

This legislation received the endorsement of the people of British Columbia
on the specific ground that this enactment gave to the Government of the
Provinge of British Columbia absolute control of thé rates which were to be
charged by the Canadian Northern Pacific Company, not only in the Province
of British Columbia, but outside the Province, as far as they affect the commerce
of British Columbia. This endorsement shows what the people of British

< Columbia felt in regard to the rates being imposed upon them by the Canadian

Pacific Railway in violation of the terms of union. To show that this was the
case, I wish to quote from a speech made by the then Premier of the Province,
the late Sir Richard McBride, on introducing this Bill in the Provincial Legis-
lature. The premier had this to say:—

“But still we have to- day the Kamloops of two or three or four thousand
people, and we still have the Spences Bridge, the Lytton, the Ashcroft of
twenty years ago. It is true of late, by reason of the general westward movement
and the development to some extent of our fruit lands, some little progress has
been made, but nothing in proportion to the relative growth that the natural

- conditions and potentialities of these regions in question amply justify. The

explanation is simple. These sections have not advanced—they could not advance,
because there has been afforded them no competition—because the people have
had no alternative competitor for their business which could have provided them
with the means of selecting the vehicle that would take their various commodities
and products to the natural markets, and also would enable them to market the
products of their industry at a fair transportation price.”
Farther on in his speech he-said :—

“Because the Government has brought in an agreement to extend the

Canadlan Northern Rallway through British Columbia it does not follow that
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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this Govemment has a word to say agamst the ‘Canadlan" acific R

or th
Grand Trunk Pacifie—we say let' them all come. We believe that through the

introduction of the Canadian Northern Railway into this Province—with the
control of freight'and passenger rates in the hands of the Government—that

there will be such an adjustment of railway freight and passenger rates through-
out the Province generally that it will place travel w1th1n the reach’and financial
ability of the whole Canadian people.” o b ikl
Dealing more specifically with the question of rates, he said:—
“We now come to a very important matter of the control of rates, and with

regard to this let me explain a little in detail. All through the election campaign

this formed a constant text of criticism. What control could the Government
exercise over the rates that would be charged, it was continually asked. From

Vancouver especially this eriticism presented itself, where by reason of the
discrimanatory operations of the Canadian Pacific and Great Northern Railways

a general feeling has been not unnaturally ’developed that before British Columbia

should consent to endorse these proposals, which amounted really to the endorsa-

tion by the Province of the company’s note for forty millions of dollars, that

there should be substantial guarantee of that competition which would give the

Province lower rates. And that is precisely what we have here. On the day of

the election he had said that British Columbia would have the same control over

the rates to be charged by the Canadian Northern as had been arranged for and

was exercised by Manitoba. This promise is more than redeemed in the Bill

before the House.” i

This bears out what T have said, that whatever the legal mterpretatlon
might be, the people of British Columbia were induced to support that road to
the extent of forty million dollars for the purpose of securing lower rates of
transportation to the people of this Province. )

“The protective section that we have in this Bill is much wider—it goes
much farther than the people of Manitoba have got under the arrangement made
by the Government of that Province with the Canadian Northern. Not that
I desire for one moment to discredit the accomplishment of that Government,
for we well know what wonderful success has been achieved under the railway
policy of my good friend, the Honourable Mr. Roblin. We well know the
great good that that policy has brought about, not only for the development
and the people of the Province of Manitoba, but for the entire West of
Canada. We know that the pioneer in this matter of Government rate control
in the Provinces of (Canada is my very much respected friend Mr. Roblin,
a great man, a big man, a great Canadian. We know how signally successful -
he has been in his dealings with the railways and the railway situation in
Manitoba, and we desire to give him all honour and all credit for the fine things
he has undoubtedly accomplished for his Province and for the people of
(Canada. I do not for one moment challenge the adequacy of the Manitoba
arrangement, but I do say that in our agreement embodied in this Bill is
found even more adequate protection for the people of this Province than the
people of Manitoba received under their agreement.

“In our agreement it is provided that the Government shall have control of *
the rates to be established with opportunity for the company, if it should feel
itself in any way unjustly dealt with, to appeal from our decision in rate mat-
ters—to appeal to a Court which is a loecal Court, the personnel of which it is
provided shall be selected by the Lieutenant-Governor in Council: © We do not.
propose to be unfair or unreasonable in our dealing with the railway company.
It is to the interest of the Government and to the people and the Province of
British Columbia as much as it is to the interest of the railway company that
this road shall be a complete success; but, Sir, we maintain that we must have
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‘have“here abundant protectmn agamst the ]mpOSItIOII of any exorbitant rates and

a guarantee also of true competition that must and will satisfy the most exact-
ing. And we have made this control not terminable with the maturity of the
obligation in regard to which the Province stands in the position of guarantor,
b continuous—in perpetuity—so that while we have launched a road, part
of a great transcontinental system, which we hope and fully expect in forty

years will require no further Provincial aid, we have at the same time arranged

that with regard to this road the people of British Columbia will for all time

" have control of the rates. In this connection, Sir, we have every reason to

believe that history will repeat itself, and that the material blessings that have
acerued to the Province and the people of Manitoba through the competition will
have their counterpart in. this Province and be enjoyed by the people of British
Columbia. We also expect and believe that the Government will be able through
the control of the rates to be charged on the Canadian Northern to bring about
corresponding decreases in the tariff of all other transcontinental lines seeking
the business of this Province. And, Sir, what a boon this must prove to the
people of British Columbia.”

You will see from the above that the object of the then Premier of this

~ Province in entering into that agreement was not only to secure lower rates

-

on the Canadian Northern Pacific Railway itself, but to force those rates down
to a reasonable point upon any other transcontinental railway.

 This control of rates does not terminate at the boundary of this Province;
it is not confined to local traffic. It extends to traffic originating outside of
British Columbia or destined to points outside of British Columbia. The
Government will have the right to deal with all traffic, whether
local or through. It will thus be in a position to give the amplest
protection to the producers and merchants of the Province who will do business
in other Provinces. It will give our business-men the same right to participate
in the material prosperity of Alberta and Saskatchewan that is enjoyed by the
merchants of Eastern Canada at the present time. That is one thing we have
aimed at and we have succeeded in doing.”

In concluding his address he said:—

“Now, Sir, in conclusion, I think we in this Province may justly claim
that the work for which we propose to claim the principal eredit is by no means
a Provincial work, but rather, Sir, it is a Federal work; it is a national work—
‘aye, an Imperlal work. T read not long since an opinion advanced by the
Prime Minister of Canada on a great national question that some things had
not come from Canada as readily as from New Zealand, when he observed that
the Empire must take note that Canada was serving the flag very efficiently
and well in the effort that she was making to bring about the completion of
another transcontinental highway. The work this Government has undertaken
in bringing the Canadian Northern to the Coast will be in all its incidence
an Imperial work.

“And what more, Sir, may we not expect to see followmg in the wake of this
construction in the way of works in operation. If the history of the Western
Provinces, where the Canadian Northern is operating, is to be taken seriously,
we have a record that wherever the Canadian Northern has come there has
been an infusion of new blood, cominercial rivalry and competition that has
lent in great measure to the upbuilding of the community, to the erection of
great elevators and sawmills and kindred industries, brought about directly
through the operation of the Canadian Northern; that its advent meant new
commercial life and new activity to those Provinces.

“May we not expect the same to occur in British Columbia, in part from the
direct operation of the road and in part to the fact that it must bring along new
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pbople and new 1ndustnes, and mﬂuences whlch appear te have;foﬂmwed other
Provinces give us.a right to" expect to see mueh more than the most extravagant
prophet would anticipate in the way of the great good that will come to British
Columbia through the completlon of the Canadian Northern Railway.”

The Province guaranteed the bonds of the company and this new Imperial‘
project was completed; the Province could look to many beneﬁn*accming
through the completion of this road. In spite of this agreement with the com-
pany, for which we had given a full measure of consideration in identically the
same way as before, by the power of the Dominion Parliament our agreement '
was made ineffective and we continued on our way still carrying the burden of
the mountain scale. This Act of the Dominion Parliament simply declared
the Canadian Northern Pacific to be a work for the general benefit of Canada,
and it ousted the jurisdiction of the Province in the matter of rates. (See chap-
ter 20, section 15, subsection (4), Statutes of Canada, 1914.) This enactment
was made at the very time the Board of Railway Commissioners was writing
the judgment deciding the Western freight-rates case. ~This fact is interesting
in view of the interlocutory decision that was made by the Board during that
period and which was made during the final argument by counsel for this Pro-
vince. See Vol. 192 of the Record of Proceedings, Western Rates Case,
pages 10075-10076, which reads as follows:—

“ Mr. McPhillips: We say the Board cannot fix rates which would govern,
so far as British Columbia is concerned, two railways which have not yet
finished construction. = We cannot see on what basis that could be done, for
the reason that British Columbia anticipates a reduction of rates from the
mere fact that the grades on those lines wf 1 be so much better than the grades
on the C.P.R.

“The Chief Commissioner: You have in your hand the fixing of rates on
the Canadian Northern.  That is built on a loecal charter and is in your
hands.

“Mr. Phippen: That is so, with certain limitations. You have to take the
interests of the road into consideration. }

“The Assistant Commissioner: The Canadian Northern Pacific is not in
our jurisdiction.

“Mr. Phippen: The Province made a stipulation that it should never be
under. the jurisdiction of the Board. ok

“Mr. McPhillips: T am glad the Board takes that view of it. -

“Commissioner McLean: It was not from lack “of care in drafting the
agreement.

“Mr. Phippen: I do not say I drafted that clause.

“Mr. McPhillips: We have your admission. We would like it on record.

“Mr. Phippen: I do not think you can have it any stronger. We will not
consent to an application made by any other person, and will oppose any order
which would bring the Canadian Northern under this Commission. If you can
get any stronger admission than that you are welcome to it.”

Mention has been made that had the Canadian Pacific Railway' followed
the route originally defined for it in the Aect of 1880, no rate diserimination
would have been necessary. That becomes very important in view of the fact
that that must be the test of whether or not the rates on the Canadian Northérn
Railway are to be reduced. “

In placing the proofs of the facts of the situation we are singularly fortu-
nate. The Canadian National Railways have freely admitted the full facts.
The most important admissions are made by the Chief Engineer of the Pacific
Division, Mr. Thomas H. White, who has been with the company all during
construetion, and is still in their employ. This statement justifies in every
way possible the high hopes that were held that relief was at hand when the



agpeement was entbred mto w1th hls ‘company in 1910 and dlscloses the full
srsmﬁoance of the blunder that was made in changing the route of the Canadian
Pacific Rallway, which change was authorized by the Parliament of Canada.

My. White, in an article prepared by him in 1919, stated the following:—

To any one who.is'interested in any way in the capacity of the railways
crossing the North American Continent, the Canadian Northern Railway gra-
dient from the plains east of the Rocky Mountains to the Pacific Ocean cannot be

too insistently presented as an evidence of what the future of that railway
must be in competition with all other transcontinental railways either existing
now or which are possible in the future.

“Comparative profiles showing gr‘aphically a comparison of the existing
lines have been prepared and distributed in a very limited way to those only
in close touch with the C.N.R., and it seems desirable that this feature should
be made more public so that it would be a matter of common-knowledge and
comment. Such an eminent authority as A.  H. Smith, then President of
the New York Central Railway, who examined the C. NR with the purpose
of reporting on it, which he did very thoroughly, expressed himself as being
astonished that such a railway was a possibility through such mountain ranges
as exist in British Columbia. When that was hig attitude towards the subject,
any one less versed in railway conditions on this continent may well be con- -
sidered in need of information.

“An explanation of the physical features which made p0851b1e the low
gradients from the crossing of the Rocky Mountains via the Yellowhead Pass
to the sea may be shortly stated as follows: ‘Behind or west of the Rocky
mountains and paralleling them throughout the whole length of British
Columbia, and beyond that into the United States and morth into Alaska,
is a deep depression, which has been named the Rocky Mountain Trench,

west of which rise the high ridges of the mountains in (Central British

Columbia between this trench and the Pacific Coast. Everywhere this trench
has to be crossed by any railway from east to west. It is drained by the
Kootenay, the Columbia, and the Canoe Rivers, trihutary to the Columbia,
and the tributaries of the Pine, the Parsnip, and the Finlay Rivers. This
drainage to the south and morth heads at Cranberry Lake, about 45 miles west
of Yellowhead Pass, which is consequently “the highest point behind the
Rocky Mountain Range on which the great trench can be crossed, and it was
taking advantage of this, in conjunction with the low elevation of ‘the Yellow-
head Pass, that makes the grades of the Canadian Northern Railway only
incomparably better than any other railway across the mountains, except the
Grand Trunk Pacific, and it is the indisputable fact that at mo other place
can a line be built that will at all compare with the C.N.R. in rates or gradient
or total rise and fall.

“The fall from the west end of Moose Lake to the crossing of the great
trench at the Cranberry lake flat is 816 feet in a distance of 25 miles, which

“makes possible a gradient of sevewm-tenths of 1 per cent., with the necessary
compensation for curvature and easements for passing tracks, and this is the
ruling grade on one division, from the Yellowhead Pass to Blue River, a
distance of 111 miles, and the only division on the 500 miles from the sumimit
of the Rockies to the sea, where a gradient of more than four-tenths of 1 per
cent. 18 mecessary.

“To climb out of the great trench to the west, to the highest pomt between
it and the sea, at Albreda ‘Summit, a grade of four-tenths only is necessary
for 12 miles, which s the only rise against west-bound traffic, and the only
gradient of any consequence which prevents a continuous fall from the summit

~of the Rockies to Vancouver.
7 [Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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“ As thas summzt 8 \1,615 feet Iower than tha of :the C.P R.,
lower than any other transcontinental railway except the Grand Tmnk Pmnﬁe' :
Railway, and because the C.P.R. has long grades against west-bound traffic ‘of =
over 2 per cent and many grades of 1 per cent throughout the mountains, it is
obvious that the C.N.R. has an advantage over any other railway in existence
for west-bound haulage which can hardly be overstated, and that advantage
can never be challenged in the future for the reason above explained, that
there is mo other route possible where like conditions obtain. What these
conditions make possible in carrying of grain from the Prairies to the Pacifie
by the C.N.R.—when freight movements from the east of the mountains to the
Pacific and the reverse become adjusted as inevitably they will be—must strike
with astonishment any one who is first acquainted with them, as was expressed
by the New York Central Railroad’s President when the facts were first
presented to him.

“Tt cannot be too often insisted on in the interest of the C.N.R., that it
has a grade from the sea to a summit of the Rocky Mountains over 1,600 feet
lower than ‘that of the C.P.R., and that it attains that lower summit with a
grade that is mowhere worse than four-tenths of 1 per cent., or 21 feet, with
the exception of one grade on a distance of 25 miles, and that these grades are
compensated for curvature and adjusted to passing tracks within these limits,
and that the curvature never exceeds 8°, seldom amounts to as much as that,
and is spiralled according to the best and most modern practice.

“The more technical part of this statement will appeal to railway-men,
but all of it must, impress every one who learns of it, as an extraordinary fact
that such a railway through such a country as British Columbia should be
possible.  Considering that this is an outlet from that immense area east
of the Rocky Mountains tributary to the C.N.R. which lies north of the C.P.R.
and as far east as Manitoba, and which is beyond doubt the best adapted to
the raising of grain and general farming of all the immense Northwestern
Territory of Canada, and that it is also an inlet from the Pacific to the same
under such favourable haulage conditions, can it be questioned that it will
develop an immense business both easterly and westerly, which it-will be able
to create as soon as conditions become normal for water-borne freight on the
Pacific. Between the Great Plains and the Pacific Ocean the mguwtains are
no longer a barrier since the C.N.R. has come into ezistence, for they are
crossed by this railway with a line which is comparable in the matter of
gradients to like distance in the least mountainous distriets on the continent,
and is capable of hauling as great tonnage as rapidly and cheaply as any.”

I venture to say that if the profiles of either the Canadian Pacific Rail-
way, the Grand Trunk Pacific, or the Canadian Northern anywhere through
the Provinces of Manitoba, Saskatchewan, or Alberta were examined, not many
gradients equal to the gradients on the Camadian Northern line in British
Columbia will be found.

Mr.- White refers to the fact that the C.N.R. is 1,600 feet lower than the
C.P.R. I would point out that, as far as the C.P.R. is concerned, it entered into
contract in 1880 to build by this very route over which the C.N.R. has been
built, and again I wish to emphasize the fact that the Province of British
Columbia should not be penalized by the blunder of the C.P.R. in abandoning.
the line which had been laid out for it originally by the Parhame'nt of Canada.
If the C.P.R. chose to go 3,000 feet higher than was necesary to put a line
over the top of the m.ounté'ms, that was their own error; we have no right to
be penalized for their mistake.

Although corroboration of the remarks of Mr. White is unnecessary, I
am going to support him in the position he has taken by a short quotation

.
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Denver, Mr. Hanna said:— d

' “The Canadian National Railways are very strong in the West. Let me
just go back a moment to speak of the Canadian Northern Railway. The
layman knows the value of the railway property if he sees two lines of rail-
way runming in parallel order; on the one line there is a locomotive of the
same standard as the other line, one hauling ten cars and making a fuss over
it, another hauling twenty-five cars and doing it with, ‘All right, I thank you,

~we are ‘doing very well’ That is the condition of the Canadian Northern
lines in the West, with a grade going through the mountains with the exception

of some 25 miles, of five-tenths of 1 per cent. Let me illustrate what that

means. In 1915 the Senators and members of Parliament were taken on a
trip to the Pacific Coast. I have always said, and repeat it, that if they talked
less at Ottawa and did a little more travelling, so as to know something more
of the country, we would think a great deal more of them. I think the
ignorance of some members of Parliament is colossal in regard, to the Dominion
4s a whole. On that trip we hauled fifteen cars, consisting of sleeping-cars,
dining-cars, and lounge cars, where they could have enjoyment, speeches, and
reminiscences by the old-time members of Parliament. Fifteen cars were
hauled by a single locomotive through the mountains to Vancouver. Consider
what that means. How many of you have been to the Coast? How many

have travelled over the Canadian Northern Railway? (Ome.) You should

get the Victoria Cross for that. Those who have been to the Coast have seen
how the C.P.R., with six or seven cars, struggled to get up the grades across
the Fraser River; whereas we can take fifteen cars with a single locomotive.
That means that the Canadian Northern Railway comes into its own, as it is

_ going to come into it, as sure as I am standing here. Tt is but a question
of time. We have a line of railway that will do 150 per cent. more business
than our good friends across the Fraser River, and do it at less cost. If we
have any faith in our country at all, it is only a question of time when this
property of yours can be made a valuable asset to Canada.

“We are strong in the West, we are strong in the East, but we are weak
in the centre of the system. That is where the Grand Trunk will\fit in to a
nicety. I am not going into the why and wherefore of that; it is not my
province. I consider the Government acted with great wisdom when it made
up its mind that no more money was to be advanced to carry on operations
with respect to the Grand Trunk and the Grand Trunk Pacific, but that it
had better take over the property.” That is what it has done. It was the
logical thing to do and it is going to mean everything to the Canadian National
Railway system. The Grand Trunk is linked up with all industries of any
importance in Ontario and Quebee, with a continuous roll of traffic both east
and west, and when the National system gets the benefit of the long haul you
can see where we will be. We are not going to lose much sleep over our friends
the C.P.R.; that will be their business. Our business is to see that the Cana-
dian National railways are considered first. In that you must play your part.”

As to. the possibilities of the future, before this mew era can be
ushered in we must have an actual removal of the barrier to that trade

_ development. That barrier is contained in the rate tariffs fixing the rates
in British Columbia, and it is requested that the discrimination in rates -in
British Columbia affecting the movement of freight in, to, from, or through
the Province be removed.

In closing I wish to again emphasize, irrespective of mourtain grades,
mountain scale of wages, conditions of mountain operations, irrespective of
any physical condition which exists in connection with our national trans-

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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portatlon system, that 1f ‘Canaﬂa is to carry ou
confederation, the terms that were agreed to when ’.Bntmh Cohlmbza el

ground, if on that ground alone.

In view of the fact that the character of the country “was known at the
time of the union, that the existing mountain grades were known, that the
existence of the Yellowhead Pass was known, that it was known that that pass
afforded the most easy grade across the continent in British North Armerica,
that it was well known is proven by the fact that the Yellowhead Pass route was
specified in the Act incorporating the C.P.R. in 1880, and that had the C.P.R.
adhered to its original agreement there would have been a mountain grade on
the C.P.R. main line in British Columbia, T request, in the name of the people
of British Columbia, that the terms of the agreement as understood at the
time it was entered into be given full effeet. {

I would suggest that the Dominion “Railway Act” be amended so as to
prevent discrimination in the matter of rates. /

~ -

2 I am,

Yours very truly,
b : Joux OLIVER,
/ 3 : S , Premaer.

Hon. Mr. Ouwver: Now, Mr. Chairman, I have represented certain costs
of construction, and I do not wish to appear to be taking advantage of you.
or to be placing before you matters which are in themselves unfair. I have taken
costs of construction in Eastern Canada and in Western Canada. It is true that the
sections in British Columbia taken, namely the Fraser R. Canyon, were the most
costly of construction of the C.N.R. in that Province, and similarly the section from
Ottawa to Montreal, including the tunnel, is the most costly of construction in
Eastern Canada. That also includes fhe tunnel near Montreal, but I am advised
that it does not include the terminals in Ottawa. I think, however, that we may
refer the Committee to the terminals in Ottawa as to the cost of providing terminals
in Eastern Canada, and compare them with the cost of terminals in Alberta. Other

the union fifty years ago, and which have never been kept in good faith by the _
* Dominion of Canada, these discriminatory rates must be wiped out on that

sections taken were representative. But the point that I wish to emphasize before

yvou is that it does not matter whether the cost of construction which sets your fixed
charge in your capital investment was through a tunnel under Mount Royal, in
Eastern Canada, or through the Fraser River Canyon in Brifish Columbia; your
capital costs are there; you have to pay the fixed charges; you have to pay dividend
on them, and why the money was expended, the reason for the cost, I do not think is
a governing factor, so far as rates are concerned.”

I would just like to point out to the Committee this view. Let us compare for
a moment British Columbia with Alberta. We want to sell our timber to Alberta,
and Alberta wants to buy our timber for construction purposes. In fact, as it is now,
the whole of Canada wants our timber. Mr. Lanigan advised you the other day that
they had made a special rate on British Columbia timber to thé eastern provinces,
and I take it that that rate was made in the interests of Eastern Canada. Eastern
Canada is interested in being able to transport their timber from the seaboard of
British Columbia through the mountains just as British Columbia is.

The CramMaN: T have a letter from a British Columbia lumberman, one of the
largest, protesting against those rates because they are bringing him severe competi-
tion. .

Hon. Mr. Ouiver: All T have to say with regard to that representation is that
if you give British Columbia as good rates as you give eastern Canada, we will have

[Hon, Mr, OTliver.] f
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”11"0 complaint on that score. It is just as necessary for Alberta and Saskatchewan and

 Manitoba to get British Columbia lumber, fruit, and building paper and produects
‘of that kind as it is for British Columbia to sell them. The interest is absolutely
common between the prairie provinces as to the means of transportation between the
points interested. That is absolutely true as regards the system as a whole. You
might just as reasonably divide the transcontinental system into 100 mile sections
as divide it by provinces. You might just as well say that the whole cost of construc-

tion through the barren lands north of Lake Superior should be charged against the

traffic originating from and going to that very point. There would be just as much
reason to it. T say that this transportation system has to be ‘considered as a whole.
" You might just as well refuse to feed your face because it does not prepare the food
for consumptian; the hands do it. There would be just about as much reason to it.

1 appreciafe the fact Yhat on costs of construction and costs of operation the
Prairies will appear in a more favourable position than that which British Columbia
occupies. But are not the Prairie Provinces peculiar to the whole of the Dominion?
To reach the Prairies from the Atlantic seaboard do you not have to pass through
miles and miles of unproductive territory. I would like to draw your attention to
that section between Cochrane and Fort William. Surely you will agree that is not
a particularly desirable section of the country through which to operate a railway.

This has been termed a bridge by the railways because very little traffic originates
on this section, but it is a bridge between the East and the West in so far as the
Eastern Oanadian Manufacturer and the Prairie farmer consumer are concerned.
Why should the section through the mountains to the Pacific Coast not be considered
a bridge also. There is one thing certain and that is that it would be a very much
shorter bridge and the possibilities of securing tonnage from the section through
which it passes would be infinitely greater, from the fact of the deposits of coal,
minerals and timber that abound through the whole distance which is traverses.

T have placed considerable information before you and in summing up the sub-
missions that I have made as Premier of the province of British Columbia I would
like to emphasize the fact that the transportation systems of this Dominion should,
as far as it is possible, be in the interests of national unity, extend the same transpor-
tation facilities at the same cost, to every part and section of the Dominion as a
whole, and I suggest to you that our transcontinental systems were in theé beginning
national and Imperialistic in nature, and surely the national aspect of the Canadian
Pacific Railway has been accentuated by the fact that the balance of the railway
systems of Canada are now nationally owned. y

I have tried to show you that on the theory advanced that there was a higher
cost of construction and a higher cost of operation in British Columbia there was
no justification for the higher tolls charged in the Western section of the Dominion
that have been placed before you.

But if there are difficulties of construction or operation, they are difficulties
which belong to the system as a whole; are they not difficulties to the man in Eastern
Canada who secure their Oriental commodities via Pacific Ocean ports and which
are transported across the mountains; are they not difficulties common to the Eastern
producer who ships a portion of his commodities both for export and for local con-
sumption to the Pacific Coast. !

Just in connection with that I was advised some time ago that there was con-
siderable trade between Australia and New Zeland and the manufacturers of eastern
Canada and if they ship across the continent through the port of Vancouver, they
must also have an interest in the transportation over those mountains.

And in every way that it can be looked. at, can it be said that British Columbia,
after meeting any difficulties that were created by the enormous subsidies, the details
of which T have submitted to you, and which were granted for the express purpose of
aiding in the construction and operation of the roads in question, should be penalized
with a rate from 20 to 200 per cent higher than that charged elsewhere?

- [Hon. Mr. Oliver.]

R
: , R
5 e G &\'.'3"»‘ Shibdn & !
'~ . RAILWAY TRANSPORTATION COSTS e

R i




200 3 SPECIAL.,COMMITTEE ‘

If your Committee is against us on the princlple of - Wlpmg- out the emstmg
discriminations I would like you to appreciate the effect on the trade and development
of the Pacific Coast Province that will result. g

Shortly, it means that industrially and commerclally the activities of British
Columbia must be confined to. the possible consumption in the province. It means there
will be little or no possibility of the -development of general trade via the Pacifie
Coast. It means that the export of grain and of lumber and of other commodities,
the products of forests such as pulp, and paper, and mineral and fishery products will
be limited in that general trade can only develop when cargoes are available for your
ocean carriers both inward and outward. Without fair access to the markets of
Prairies, inbound cargoes can never be developed by the consumption of the peop]e
of the Province of British Columbia alone.

Looked at from the national point of view, discriminatory rates from the Pacific
Coast eastward will prove to be a matter of immeasurable cost.

There is another matter that I think should be emphasized before you and that
is the Nature of the Traffic that the Western sections of the transcontinental systems
were intended to‘carry, and which justified their construction.

The Canadian Pacific Railway selected the Kicking Horse Pass route because it
shortened the line from Ocean to Ocean, leaving the obvious conclusion that the

‘higher cost of construction or higher cost of operation which was recognized as u

result of the changing of the route at that time, was justified on the ground that
there would be more ready access or more rapid communication between the Pacific
and Atlantic, and a shortening of ‘the time between the Orient and the United

Kingdom. Little or no consideration was given to the matter of interprovincial

trade as between the Provinces of British Columbia, Alberta and Saskatchewan. O=a
the other hand, the Canadian Northern Railway was built through the Yellow Head

Pass because by adopting this course the trade barrier of the mountains as between =

the provinces was eliminated—eliminated because the grade secured by the Canadian
Northern from the Prairies to the Pacific Coast was better than the grades of the
C. P. R. or the C. N. between Edmonton and Fort William, or the grades on the
C. P. R. between Calgary and Fort William; and I am going to submit to.you that
what the railways require today is not higher rates, but more business. That is
peculiarly true of your Western lines. A removal of the trade barrier between the
Prairies and the Pacific Coast by a general ironing out of the mountain scale of
rates will unquestionably give an impetus to trade in very section. It will permit
the railways to develop the business that they were constructed to handle, and without
the reduction in rates your western railways will be compelled to operate and handle
only 'a small portion of the tonnage with its attendant results, smaller than other- -
wise would be secured.

While the Board of Railway Commissioners may be limited and restricted by
the terms of the Railway Act, I am going to suggest to you a remedy in substi-
tution of the Crowsnest pass agreement, if you decide that its day of usefulness has
gone, that the Railway Act should be amended to provide for 2 rate Structures in
Oanada, and that territorial discrimination should be limited to one ground, and
one ground alone, and that is water competition. I appreciate that water competition
may be a factor in Eastern Canada, but I 'submit that water competition does not
represent a variety of disecrimination such as we have in British Columbia to-day.
Whatever the actual result of water competition is, theret is no doubt but that the
railways should be permitted to meet it to secure the business, but fbeyond that no

higher tolls should be charged elsewhere.
If the railways have to secure hlgher tolls in the West than they do in the East,

it must be presumed that the rates in the West are arbitrary and hold no relationship
to the costs of operation or construction in the different sections.
Rail rates on the Prairies, I submit hold no relationship to the costs of operation
or construction. However, in British Columbia on the theory that our cost of con-
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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: atructwnand 61391'&’510}1 are higher than tﬁose which obtain on the Prairies, our rates

' are the equal of one and a half to one, or something over 30 per cent higher in Brit.ish 7
‘Columbia than they are on the Prairvies. If our alleged higher cost of construction

and operation is a justification of higher rates in British IColumbia on tl}e cpntra.ry,
are not the lower costs of construction and of operation on the Prairies justification
for lower rates than obtain in Eastern Canada where the cost of constrl_lction. and cost
of operation, as I have shown, are materially higher; and I submit it in relief of the

: railway situation with a view to the development to the maximum of the trade of the

West, with a view to greater satisfaction and contentment throughout the Dominion,
the time has now arrived when differences in the costs of transportation should be
eliminated as far as it is possible.

British Columbia trade development will be substantially benefitted I know, but
will not the position of the farmer in Alberta and Saskatchewan whose natural outlet
for his products, if he is going to successfully dispose of them in the world’s markets,
are via the Pacific Ocean ports and thence via the ocean to whatever markets are
available, be also improved? .

/ Similarly, should not his fish and fruit and hig lumber and other manufactured
commodities move to him from the shortest possible distance?

Now I have placed before you what we believe are the diseriminations, we have
submitted to you what we believe are sufficient facts to warrant the removal of them,
and we are asking Parliament to-day to deal with what we in British 'Columbia believe
to be a matter of national importance.

' Before the Board of Railway Commissioners during its sittings in Vancouver

there appeared some twenty-six of the leading business men, merchants and manufac-

turers, and placed the effects of these discriminations on their business as they saw
them, before that tribunal. Leading merchants gave evidence that over 50 per cent
of the heavy *hardware handled was to-day manufactured in British Columbia;
similarly, some 60 per cent of the groceries handled by a wholesale grocer originates in
British Columbia. While the variety of other commodities included such things as
largely represent the requirements of the Prairie consumer; in every instance these
men have evidence that if the diseriminations in freight rates were removed the
volume of their business would be increased by from 50 to as high as 200 per cent and
they gave it as their opinion that the growth of the industrial community in British
Columbia would be such that the increase in the volume of the railway business to be
secured would more than offset any reduction in rates that the removal of the dis-
criminations would involve. Such is the issue as British Columbia sees it. I have
appealed to you and to the Board of Railway Commissioners, and we hope to secure
redress. - We will have a further remedy, we will have the right as we have done in the
past to appeal to the Imperial Parliament. Or we will have the right to appeal to the
power which we as a sovereign government possess, namely that of resorting to the
power of taxation. I appreciate that this will mean an issue between the Dominion
Government and the Provincial Government because it will unquestionably bring up
the right of the Dominion Parliament to disallow provincial legislation, and should
this issue go to that extent, I am rather inclined to the opinion that a situation
fraught with the most serious of consequences would be developed. But I want to
tell this Committee plainly and frankly that you cannot expect the people of British
Columbia to quietly submit any further to the discriminations that we have shown to
you as existing at the present time. As a part of the Dominion of Canada we are
entitled to equal treatment and to the same consideration that the people of the rest
of the Dominion enjoy. Mr. Chairman and gentlemen, that is our case. I only wish
to emphasize again and make it just as emphatic as I possibly can when I say that T
will have the people of British Columbia united~almost to a man behind our Govern-
ment in demanding the removal of the discriminating freight rate and using every
power in the hands of the Provincial Government to bring that about. I am not mak-

[Hon. Mr, Oliver.]
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- ing this statement in t'he way of altalk or a threat or anything of t‘hat kind. The):e i ;
“no person who would regret more than I would that if the trend of events is to ascen-
“tuate the difference which has already sprung up and which exists to-day between the

people’ of eastern Canada and the people of western Canada, there is no person who
will regret that more than I will, but I want, to say to you and say it just as emphati-
cally as I can say it, that the man or the community or the province that will submit
to a wrong, a known wrong, a grievous wrong, when every other legitimate means of
trying to remove that grievance fails, then I say and I say it advisedly, that that man

~or the people of that province have the right to resort to the last argument, and that

is the argument of brute force. I would regret that anything of the kind should result.
I dont think there is a man in Canada but what would regret it, but I want to point
out to you that that is the trend of present day events,«tb disuhite Canada and create
opposition. This is already created. It exists to-day. That position of east against
west exists in Canada to-day, and this Parliament and this Committee has it in their
power very largely to prevent that breach, if T may call it, or that feeling from spread-
ing any further. You have it in your power to take steps which will halt that feeling,
‘which will remove that source of irritation. You have it in your power to bring about
what the people of British Columbia at the time of confederation looked forward to,
a condition of affairs which will tend to unite all the provinces of Canada into one
harmonious whole.

By the Chairman:

Q. I just want to ask you one question. I understood your argument to be
against diseriminatory rates in having a freight structure built on national grounds.
Is that right?%—A. Yes, that is one trend of it.

Q. Our inquiry refers to the Crowsnest pass agreement which you know well.
You are a public man and evidently made a great deal of study of the railway rate
question. What opinion would you offer to this Committee as to the action they
should take in that regard —A. Well, Mr. Chairman, I feel somewhat diffident abeut
offering opinions before a Committee of this kind, but as’' I have already stated this
morning, the Board of Railway Commissioners have been inquiring for months into

" this matter. I beheve they are in position to-day to advise thi§ Committee much

better than I can po=s1bly advise them. I can only speak on general prineciples. 3

Q. Yes, on general principles—A. I recognize that the condition have changed
vastly and that the Crowsnest pass agreement, as T said before, consideration having
been given, full consideration should be given to that in considering the action of the
future. Conditions changed in the past. They will change again in the future. My
idea would be rather to let the Crowsnest pass agreement remain until a new rate
structure, built up on the principle of equity, applied to all parts of the Dominion,
can be tried out. I believe if you pass legislation in the Dominion Hbuse which
would suspend the Crowsnest pass agreement say tor a year, and in the mean time
remove by legislation this power of discrimination which exists and which we com-
plain of so bitterly, and instruct the Board of Railway Commissioners to frame a
tariff policy which, whilst allowing the C.P.R. or the Canadian National Railways, to
meet its proper obligations and maintain itself efficiently, I believe the Board of Rail-
way Commissioners can advise you within a very short period of time what a tariff of

that kind would consist of; that before the meeting of Parliament next year, you

could have six or eight or possibly nine months’ experience with that tariff and after
getting that experience with that tariff you could again take the matter up for con-
sideration and see how it was working out, see whether it was working out equitably
and at that time reconsider the situation in the light of the experience you have gained
in the meantime.

/

By ithe Chairman :
Q. Does any member of the Committee w1sh to ask any questions?

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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Q At one stage of your statement, you said, I think, that the CiP.R., havmg
got consideration for this Crowsnest pass agreement, 1f‘ it were suspended or set
- aside, that they might reasonably be asked to compensate for the benefits they would

derive, and you suggested the possibility of getting back the land.—A. I don’t wish

to be misunderstood. We are making no claim for the restoration of the grants that
we have made to the C.P.R., but we are making the claim that the consideration of
these grants should be made eﬁectlve Now the case presents itself to- my mind some-
what as follows: The C.P.R. having received very large aid both from the Dominion
and the provinces—I don’t know whether they received aid from municipalities or
not—but I say in considering this matter that due regard should be had for the a1d
the C/P.R. has received.

Q. You would take into consideration the 3,700,000 acres which they received and
~ the $3,400,000 which they received from the Dominion at large, and would you take
into consideration other advances?—A. T certainly would.

Q. That is, you would take into consideration every assistance given to the
CPR.%—A. I would.

Q. From the beginning %—A. I don’t think you can get at a proper foundation
without doing go. I would take into consideration the value of the constructed road

~as handed over the C.P.R. I would take into consideration the land grant they

received from the Dominion Government and all the subsidies they have received from
provinces.

By Hon. Mr. Crerar:

Q. Also their exemption from taxatxon’—A Algo their exemptlon from taxation,
although I might frankly say that in view of the other big things, that seems almost
trivial in comparison. There is one thing I want to” point out to the Committee
that I omitted this morning and I did not overlook very much. T want to point out
that the C.P.R. received nearly all their terminal lines in the city of Vancouver or a
considerable portion of the townsite as a subsidy also.

By Mr. Hudson :

Q. How would you take that into conmderatlon? That is something that is being
dealt with by the Railway Commission, as I understand it%—A. I think the answer
is obvious. I would take it into consideration by a system of accounting. 1 would
add together the aggregate amount of the benefits which the 'O.P.R. has received and
deduct that from their capitalization for the purpose of ascertaining what their capital
was and the capital on which they were entitled to a return. I don’t believe in going
to extremes in anything. I believe the C.P.R. received concessions that far exceeded
in value any benefit there was to the C.P.R. TIn othr words, they might have received
much more benefit from them had they been handled as efficiently as they might
possibly have been. I would not go into that question at all. T think what you are
entitled to say is what benefit accrued to the C.P.R., not whether they are the maximum
benefit, but what benefit have they actually got. In other words, I would want to apply
to the C.P.R. the same principle I would want to apply to myself in a system of
accounting. ;

By Hon. Mr. Manion :

Q. Would you take the value of those concessions at the time they were given or
the value today?—A. Neither the one nor the other. Practically at the time they
were given they had no marketable value because they were unapproachable. A great
deal of the value was given because of the furnishing of transportation. For instance,
as to the value of the coal fields of the Crowsnest Pass, they had no marketable value
until transportation was provided. . When transportation was provided they had a
very large market value. I think the fair way for the Committee would be to say

s [Hon. Mr. Oliver. |
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what benefit has ‘the. 0. P, B, mecsived from' ther.: T think it woula be fnu to say
that according to the best of their judgment they have got all the beneﬁt ﬂley could
out of what they have parted with.

By Hon. Mr. Stewart (La,nark)

Q. You have suggested that a further temporary suspension of the Crowsnest
pass agreement should be effected in order that the Railway Commission might, if
possible, work out an equitable scale of rates for the whole of Canada. You have
also made suggestions with reference to restitution by the C. P. R. if there was a
further temporAry suspension. Your suggestions with reference to restitution would
be hung up, I suppose?—A. I have already said we are not at the present time asking
for restitution, but I do say this, that unless we can get redress from those wrongs
which we are suffering, we may be forced into the position of saying “either carry out
that agreement with us, or give us control of the rates, or hand back the consideration.”

: By Hon. Mr. Stewart :

Q. If there was a further temporary suspension of the agreement, it would be
your opinion that the question of restitution should not be dealt with now?—A. I
am not sure that my brain is simple enough to meet the suggestions which emanate
from the various members of this Committee. £

Q. It is a simple question, surely?—A, I want to say that my friend overlooks a
part of my suggestion. With the suggestion for a suspension of the Crowsnest pass
agreement for a year was the other suggestion that Parliament should wipe out these
discriminatory rates. I would not make one without the other. Further than that,
I suggest that Parliament should instruct the Board of Railway Commissioners to
abolish these discriminatory rates, and prepare a rate structure which would be fair
and just to all parts of Canada.

Q. Is it your opinion that the questlon of railway rates should be transferred
from the Board of Railway Commissioners to Parliament?—=A. No; but I will put it
this way: The Board of Railway Commissioners are a court of investigation clothed
with judicial powers. They are subject to Parliament. If Parliament does not agree
with the conduct of the Board of Railway Commissioners, they can change the Board
of Rallway Commissioners or can change the legislation limiting or extending the
powers of .that Board, or they can give the Board directions which that Board must
follow. In other words, Parliament is superior to the Board of Railway Commis-
sioners, and the Board is answerable to Parliament who created it, just the same as
Parliament is answerable to the people.

Q. You mean- that Parliament could pass new legislation m‘that direction.
There is no such law now, is there?

Mr. Evner: There has always been the right of appeal to the Governor-in-
Council.

By Hon. Mr. Stewart :

Q. Is it your idea that that law should be changed?—A. Certainly; that is my
recommendation, that Parliament should pass this legislation extending the suspension
of the Crowsnest pass agreement and making it obligatory to remove these dis-
criminatory rates, and instruct the Board of Railway Commissioners to construet a
general tariff based upon equitable principles. All that involves legislation.

By Mr. Buler:

Q. You say Parliament should pass legislation to do away with diserimination.
Just what do you mean by that? There is a clause, as you probably know, in the
Railway Act prohibiting discrimination at the present time. Wherein does that
fall short of what you want?—A. 1 have spent all forenoon and most of this afternoon
in trying to give you instances of how the discrimination operates.

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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V émendment to the Railway Act to prevent the conditions of which you complain?

—A. Mr. Chairman, if thas Committee will request us to prepare that amendment

I will instruet our counseT in British Columbia to prepare it. I feel sure we have
legal gentlemen in Brms‘h C‘olumbla who could draw legislation to meet that condition.

By Mr. McC'onm
Q. Would two laws on the same subject be any better than one?—A. Two laws?

By Mr. Euler:

Q. Is theré not a law now preventmg diserimination #—A. It is not operatlve
Q. How are you going to make the other one operative’—A. I do not say what
the law is on' the matter, but I do say that diserimination exists.

By Mr. Hudson:

Q. And has emsted for many years ?—A. Yes; and we are asking you to
remove it. !

Mr. Evrer: Mr. Chalrman, is it not true that under the present law there shall
be no discrimination? If there is ‘already a law with regard to diserimination and
that law is not observed, of what use will a new law on that subject be?

Mr. McGeer, K.C.: Mr. Oliver’s suggestion was, briefly, that discrimination as
between territories should be limited to that which was necessary by water competi-
tion, recognizing that there is a certain element of water competition on the St.
Lawrence river and on the Great Lakes, and recognizing that the railway companies
will have to meet that competition to get the business. We say that that makes a
condition in connection with the operation of the railways in eastern Canada which
justifies whatever tolls they make there, and we say: “ Give to the West a rate
structure where such an element as mountain operation is eliminated, and confine
it so far as territories are concerned, which can be done by a short amendment to
subsection 4 of section 314 of the Railway Act.

By Mr. Hudson:

Q. You favour the removing of dlscmmmatmn except discrimination against
the prairies? |

Mr. McGeer, K.C.: Agamst the Whole of western Canada.
By Mr. Hudson:

Q. There is no water competition in the prairies, and the discrimination you
propose to leave is discrimination created by water competition alone?

Mr. MoGeer, K.C.: Only if the Committee decides that water competition is a
factor in compelling rates, and I think the authorities, both the Railway Comimis-
sioners of Canada and the Interstate Commerce Commission, found that it was a
factor.

By Hon. Mr. Stewart:

Q. Might that result in a lower rate from Vancouver to Fort William than from
some place nearer to Fort William?%—A. Oh, yes; unquestionably.

The Oumamuman: I assume that Mr. Oliver has covered every possible pomt
Shall we now proceed with another witness?

Hon. Mr. Crerar: I think the point Mr. Oliver is dealing with now is a very
important one, and I would like to ask him if he would favour an amendment to
the Railway Akt preventing diserimination, or rather laying down the principle
that rates should be equitably fixed without regard to discrimination? I under-
stand the Railway Act at the present time states that there shall be no unjust
diserimination. Supposing the word “unjust” was elimiinated?

Q. Would you favour that?

Mr. MoGeer, K.C.: Absolutely.

\ [Hon. Mr. Oliver.]
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By Mr. Hudson:
Q. You would be satisfied with that?

Mr. McGeer, K.C.: Yes; but there is a special provismn in the Rallway Act

permitting a railway to meet water competition. There is no suggestion that that
should be removed, but, that whatever discriminations are allowed should be confined
to that factor. At the present time it is wide open. = What is unjust, undue or

~unreasonable are matters of fact and could be dealt with.

By the Chairman:

Q. I think you would find the task of drafting a seéction to express that view a
very difficult one.

Mr., McGeer, K.C.: I do not think so.

By Mr. Hudson:

Q. You favour the removal of every diserimination except the discrimination
that now exists against the prairie provinces?

Mr. McGeer, K.C.: No; we favour the removal of discriminations that we
believe to be unnecessary. They are just as much against the prairie provinces as
they are against British Columbia.

By Mr. Hudson:

Q. The discrimination against the prau'le provinces is a discrimination which

- is allowed because of water competition ?

Mr. MoGeer, K.C.: It is not only confined to that but extends to a number of
other things.

By Mr. Euler:

Q. Will you tell us exactly what power of diserimination the Board has?
Mr. MoGeer, K.C.: There are several sections. Section 314 is the governing
section, and it provides for a general power of discrimination.

Mr. MacpoNaLp: Subsection 2 of Section 314 reads:—

“(2) No reduction or advance in any such tolls shall be made, either
directly or indirectly, in favor of or agaiunst any particular person or company
travelling upon or using the railway.”

Mr. Evrer: ‘That does not provide for discrimination because of water com-
petition.
Mr. MacpoNaALp:  No. Section 317, subsection 1 says:—

“(1) The Board may determine, as questions of fact, whether or not traffic
is or has been carried under substantially similar circumstances and conditions,
and whether there has, in any case, beén unjust diserimination, or undue or
unreasonable preference or advantage, or prejudice, or disadvantage, within the
meaning of this Act, or whether in any case the company has, or has not, com-
plied with the provisions of the three last preceeding sections.”

The three last preceeding sections refer to equality as to tolls and facilities for
traffie.
Subsection 2 of Section 317 reads:—

“(2) The Board may by regulation declare what shall constitute sub-
stantially similar circumstances and conditions, or unjust or unreasonable
preferences, advantages, prejudices, or disadvantages within the meaning of
this Act, or what shall constitute compliance or non-compliance with the
provision® of the three last preceeding sections.”

Then Section 319 states:—
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.] ) ‘ .
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“Whenever it is shown that any railway company charges one person,
company, or class of persons, or the persons in any district, lower tolls for
the same or similar goods, or lower tolls for the same or similar services, than
it charges to other persons, companies, or classes of persons, or to the persons
in another district, or makes any difference in treatment in respect of such
compames or persons, the burden of proving that such lower toll or difference
in treatment does not amount to an undue preference or an unjust discrimina-
tion, shall lie on the company.”
Mr. Evier: That would indicate they may diseriminate between districts.
Mr. Hupsox: Oh, no. :
Mr. McGeer, K.C.: Section 314, subsection 1 states:—
’ ~ “(1) Al tolls shall always under substantially similar circumstances and
conditions, in respect of alll traffic of the same description, and carried in or
i " upon the like kind of cars or conveyances, passing over the same line or
route, be charged equally to all persons and at the same rate, whether by weight,
mileage or otherwise.”
Mr. McMurray: What do you mean by “circumstances”?

Mr. McGeer, K.C.: That is a question of fact which it is within the power of
the Board to find.

By Mr. McMurmy:.
Q. Would water competition be a circumstance?
M. MOGEER, K.C.% "Yes.

By Mr. McConica:

Q. Do you think we should pass an amendment here to determine what set of
facts would constitute unjust diserimination ?

Mr. MoGegr, K.C.: As between territories. I am prepared to meet the question
of similarity of operating conditions, because lumber in British Columbia or in the
Fast moves under exactly the same conditions, and the bulk of the traffic distributed
over Canada moves under exactly the same conditions. T believe subsection 4 could
be amended to eliminate the power of a railway to say: “Because there is a mountain
section to go through here, we are going to load up the whole of the traffic in this
distriet to take care of the cost of the mountain construction,” when, as a matter of
fact, that mountain construction is common to the system as a whole. I should
like to emphasize that for a moment. For instance, we pay what we call the mountain
scale of rates in a section of British Columbia 400 miles west of the Rocky Mountains,
where the tide water laps the railway for neary 100 miles, and where you have mno
cost of construction that is higher than it is on the prairies, or higher than it is in
Eastern Canada. Now you go 400 miles east of the Rocky Mountains, and you find
no relationship on that same railway system when you look at the rates. That is,
it is only the people west of the Rocky Mountainsg who are charged with the cost of
building the railway through the mountains. The people in Saskatchewan and
Alberta are relieved, though they are not relieved all the way because when you
look at your lumber toll from Vancouver to Calgary, a distance of 640 miles, your
Alberta farmer pays $17.00 a thousand today to move that lumber on a two-day
haul. On canned goods and sugar he pays something like 106 per cent more for a
thousand mile haul than he pays if it were moving an equal distance from eastern
Canada. The subsection is subsection 4 of section 314 (Reads):

.

“No toll shall be charged whlch unjustly discriminates between different
localities.”

I would submit that an addition of a very few words would eliminate the dis-
criminations which now exist.

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]

—
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Mr. McContca: How do they get around that?

. Mr. MoGeer: They say it is not an unjust discrimination.

Mr. McConica: That is a question of fact. How are we going to get at it?

Mr. McGeer: It is a question of fact within the terms of the Railway Act.
Parliament says in the Railway Act what the principle and basis are upon which
toll shall be charged. Parliament lays down the basis for the Board of Railway
Commissioners to go by, and if you say that you cannot put in effect a discrimination
other than on the ground of water competition, then you are circumscribing the
definition of what is unjust diserimination to that extent.

The CmammaxN: How could you construct a railway freight rate without dis-
crimination? Why charge a higher rate for radium than for coal? That would be
diserimination.

Mr. McGrer: No, that is provided for—

The CuamrMAN: It would be discrimination, would it not? o

Mr. McGeer: No, because you cannot say that the conditions of ecarriage of
radium, which is a hlgh priced commodity, are the same as transportmg coal. We
are now trying to wipe that out. -

The Craammax: Then, for instance, the freight rate on lumber say to Montreal
from Halifax is practically the same as through the mountains.

Mr. McGeer: I will take it on your own analogy.

The Cuamman: Is that the discrimination which you object to?

Mr. MoGeer: No, but what we say is, you ecarry lumber from Vancouver to
Calgary for I think 50 cents, and you carry the same lumber from Vancouver to
Winnipeg for 60 cents. In other words, the cost of lumber to the man in Winnipeg
on a haul of 864 miles is five cents, while the cost to the man in Calgary, a distance
of 642 miles is 55 cents.

The CuHAmrMAN: That is a disecrimination.

Mr. McGerr: That diserimination is chiefly on the ground that there is cost
of construction and operation.

The CuamMAN: Not - altogether that. It is a case of finding a market for the
produect, and you have to assist by a lower rate to find a market.

Mr. MircueLL: It is a question of fact.

Mr. MoGeer: T grant you that it is a question of fact, but circumseribing the
meaning of “unjust” or “undue” is a fact well within the power of this Committee.

Mr. MitcHELL: Do you suggest striking out the work “unjust”?

Mr. McGeer: 1 did not suggest that; I suggested that we would willingly agree
to it.

Mr. Evrer: Would you argue this: That the freight rate on a given commodity
should be axactly the same for hauling a certain distance as for hauling that same
commodity the same distance say in another province. Take lumber—if you haul
lumber 100 miles in British Columbia, and 100 miles in Saskatchewan, should the
rate be exactly the same?

Mr. McGeer: I do not ‘think there should be any difference in the West where
there is no element of water competition. Furthermore, we say that so far as the
Canadian National Railway is concerned, we have better conditions in British
Columbia than you have on the prairies. We were able to submit and show—and the
Chief Engineer agreed with it—that so far as cars weré concerned, the cars on the
Canadian National Railways through British Columbia were better than the cars
obtaining on-either the C. P. R. or the Canadian National on the prairies.

[Hon. Mr. Oliver.]



Q. Would you adopt that as a prineiple, that there sho\xld be no discrimination
because of cost of construction or operatlon and that for the same length of haulage
 the rate should be the same in one place as in another ?

Mr. MircaeELL: Cost of operation and the density of traffic.

Mr. Evrer: There you are again!

‘Mr. MirouriL: Have you not made all this argument before the Board of

Railway Commissioners on this poinf—
4 Mr. MoGEeER: Yes, but what I say is that there has been a change of venue on
this. ; p
Mr. Macpovatp: For the purpose of determining the question whether or not
this discrimination against your province that you complain of here. That matter
is now under consideration by the Board and there has been no decision given on it.

Mr. MoGreer: That is within the limits of the Act as it stands to-day. A

Q. It has to be determined under the terms of that Act as to whether or not
there is an unjust diserimination against your province?—A. That is the issue before
the Board.

Q. That is the issue which Mr. Carvell and his associates now have to decide and
you are now awaiting this decision. And you come here to ask whether we will
consider the question of suspending the Crowsnest pass agreement and you say to
the Premier you think it should be suspended for a year, is that it? And then you
will get your decision.

Mr. McGeer: What we said was this, that the Board of Railway Commissioners
on this agreement have intimated that the Crowsnest pass agreement if it came back,
there is going to be a complete shake-up in the rates in Canada, an ironing-out of
our diserimination, and I would say if the Committee recommends a restoration of
the Crowspest agreement you have a more difficult Act to deal with as far as the
Railway Commission is concerned. Our suggestion is that the conditions have
changed since the Crowsnest agreement has gone into effect, that there is possibly a
necessity for adjusting rates outside the limits of the Crowsnest agreement and one
of the suggestions we make is that you iron-out the discrimination obtaining between
British Columbia and the western provinces and in that time to suspend the Crows-
nest agreement, and then if it is a more equitable one than the other, wipe out the
Crowsnest agreement entirely.

By My, MacMurray:

Q. Why do you want to leave the Crowsnest agreement now? Are you afraid of
the Board of Railway Commissioners not finding the rates satisfactory? I gather
both from the Premier and yourself for some reason or other you wanted to maintain
the Crowsnest agreement. You almost intimated that you wanted some legislation
to guide the Board of Railway Commissioners as if you were afraid of the ruling of
the Board of Railway Commissioners.

Mr. MoGreer: I don’t say we are afraid of the Board of Railway Commis-
sioners. In fact, having argued the case myself, T have every hope for it.

By Mr. Macdonald :
Q. You expect them to give a decision in your favour?
Mr. MoGegr: I have not any doubt of that now.

By Mr. Macdonald :

Q. Why not abrogate the agreement entirely?

Mr. MoGeEr: I don’t know if that is necessary if it is suspended for a year.
[Hon, Mr. Oliver.]

'RAILWAY TRANSPORTATION COSTS 209

T ST et

A A e A SN W)
-

ettt



210 : SPHCIAL COMMITTEE ¥ w5 o 2 el

By Mr. Macdonald : TN A R
Q. Do you think there is merit in the agreement? , '
Mr. MoGEEr: Unquestionably there is some merit in the agreement.

By Mr. Macdonald: j = : \ ’

Q. What is it you wish to retain rather than turning it over to the Board of
Railway Commissioners.

Mr. McGeEer: Supposing you decide to establish it without further consideration,
the Board of Commissioners makes its finding, British Columbia will simply apply
for an adjustment of all rates in British Columbia on the requirements.

By Mr. Shaw: l;
Q. Suppose we decide the other way? :
Mr. MoGeer: Without giving us any adjustment? ;

By Mr. Shaw : ;

Q. Why wouldn’t you be satisfied to leave it to the Board of Rallway Commis-
sioners?

Mr. McGeer: I would say we were confronted with thls condition—— -

By Mr. Shaw:

Q. You recognize there is some merit in' that agreement for British Columbia?

Mr. MoGEeer: Potentially there would be. It is very potential at this time.

Hon. Mr. Oriver: In speaking for the people of British Columbia, I have no
hesitation in stating my position. The Board of Railway Commissioners are a court
clothed with certain power. If the powers vested in the Board of Railway Commis-
sioners or the judgment they render is not what the peaple-of British Columbia
believe to be just, we have the right to come to the Parliament of Canada with an
appeal to ask to have that injustice removed, and that is a position that we are not
going to in any way qualify by any statement made here to-day.

By Hon. Mr. Mitchell:

Q. Don’t you think you should wait-until you get that judgment? It is before
the court now.

Hon. Mr. Oniver: Our position is that: whilst we are waiting for this judgment,
this reference has been made to this Committee and if we are to believe the evidence
here of the railway men, one man says that if the Crowsnest pass agreement is
revived, why our rate structure is all shot to pieces. On the other hand another
man says, whether it is abrogated, in existence or suspended, we are prepared to mak=
a general reduction on basic commodities. Either of these positions affects the whole
rate structure, affects their application to British Columbia. That is why we are
here placing British Columbia’s case before this Committee.

By Mr. MacMurray:

Q. Granted your right to go over the head of the Board of Commissioners, you
still want to have the agreement in existence suspended for the time being?

Hon. Mr. Oriver: I will put it that way, yes.

Q. You think there is some merit or some protection for you in it?

Hon. Mr. Ouver: I do think there is merit in it, because up to the present time
we have never been able to get recognition for British Columbia on account of the
immense subsidies we have given in aid of railway construction.

Q. What advantages has British Columbia in that Crowsnest agreement? Certain

. reduced rates, is that not so?

Hon. Mr. OLivEr: Yes. , :fl
[Hon. Mr. Oliver.] »



\nd you’a-ré‘afi'aid the Board- of Rﬁilway Goxmiliseioners would not give you

2 Hon Mr. OLIVER: I am not afraid of anythmg in regard to the Board of Com-
" missioners. If I have a double barrel shot gun in my hand, why should I yield it up
to my opponent? .

Q. I think you are right.

By Mr. Shaw: - )
. Which barrel are you shooting on now?
The CrArMAN: Call Mr. Lambert.

Mr. Seaw: I would like to express to Mr. Oliver and also to Mr. Greenfield our

appreclatlon of the fact that these gentlemen have come here representing the people
of the various provinces and I think then' evidence has been helpful to the Com-
mxttee 4 ¢

 The CramyaN: I quite concur in the suggestion of Mr. Shaw, and extend to Mer.
Oliver and Mr. Greenfield our thanks for their kindness in coming here and in
making the statements which they did to the®*Committee, and I have no doubt
they will prove of considerable assistance when we come to make our report to
Parliament. Gentlemen, I suppose it is hardly worth while to commence with another
witness this afternoon. We will meet say at 11 o’clock tomorrow. Mr. Lambert will
be the first witness. I understand Mr. Reid and Mr. Langley are here from the west
and they desire to make a number of statements also. After we get through with
them we have Mr. Symmington. '

The Committee adjourned until 11 o’clok a.m., Tuesdéy, May 30, 1922.
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Statement submltted by Hon. John Oliver on Monday, 29th May, at p. 148
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e P éOMPARATIVE STATEMENT

| Snowme rates that would be in effect on Green Apples in carloads, from Vancouver eastward, a.nd Mont-
‘ ~ real westward, for similar distances, if the Rates provided for in 60-61 Victoria, Chapber 5, being
B %‘é Act to authorize a Railway through the Crow s Nest Pass. are re-estabhshed on the 7th July,

Y

Ratesin
From i To Miles cents per
. 100 pounds
L A MR e R L L P Vet e AT S SR i 102 39
............................... RO IR % it RS2 ol 8 e o a s 102 29
M ERMBORY AR - e L s e e s IEamloops =500 o0 DI tasa 250 60
Montredl =2h w . Ll A N WVyhtess =l it s, ce e T 253 373
S Y aneomear b e o L S T AdbErt Canyonyy o) el S FL 401 77
1 e e YR R G R B INErnaE! b r S A L R s M 399 50
INATCOONVOR . Sl r) st o ol i o8 S LT S e B LT S S R 693 116
MONEIRRl 70 s b il Bt i 15 o R RS R s S 698 79
Vancouver. . ... B DB S bR L o RE T T O L St 792 126
G i r 0 E A A S A T e T HEPOR BR300 et i R 802 79
OVBTIOOIVEE . & o ke s S s Vo s At s wivin s 1By ey e SN N R S s S N G 985 128
It RS PR A e S P U S5t T ot TR BN AT e T P S B 999 42
INODUNVEES T4 RN el N LR A 153 ET R L AR S ot W NN O B 1,202 128
BEORGIRE: 5o v s st S e (B aralay e Uig ¥ e LG4 1,203 |~ 59
A DR N o g il g TSR R SiMarguetbe. o o 0k v .............. 1,437 128
Montreal......... o ks I Sl RN Marquetter .o 5000 N lnea i Ok b 1,446 65%
Vancouver. ........ AR S L e Wolseley....... s SO LRI T 1,170 128
L B Ut N e G AR LA SN R N o WOIBalew: LoV 30 IR TR Lo e li W s St 1, #3 83%
g rR—42289—13
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Statement submltt.ed by ‘Hon. J ohn Ohiver von’ Monday' %th E&Yf‘ :
of Minutes of Evidence. § .

Yot ,‘
AT  COMPARATIVE STATEMEN’r pe R s T ®
;) I R
Rartes on Apples, carloads, from Okanagan Landing and Toronto to Calgary, Regma and Wmmpeg. showﬁu sy
y dxgerence in mileage rates, percentage difference in mileage and rates. Also earnings per ton per -
e ) mile i 5 _ e |
¥ ] £ S P ‘g:
%'} .. 4 " |
‘ : | i Ratesin
s From To Miles _ in cents o |
3 ; : ‘ 100 pounds 3
Torombo, i W Ll e S S Calgary .......... ek 2,068 21w i Fite Ml 158
Okanagan Landing................... SoF i T 130 0 R e LT IS 36 M T 87 o2
TOITOLON00. 4ot s s R e st SR A TR0 PR ) g A0 IR RS BTy B Sy TP 3
b Mileago from: Toronto L.l it 1 o T o stk S n By et e e Ll ATV 472-7%, longer ! ;i
& Rate from Toronto.................. R F AR SN v R 81-6% more \
0¥ Earnings per ton from Toronto per| y i
b madle. A i R I s e s T e e S R S B S Sl <0153
Earnings per ton mile from Okanagan Y
e Tianding, 5 Sy e sy oo s Loy ; o -0484 \
. TR oronbio . Lo sl Y R Oy SRR i SO0 i iea000 2 N U g : 197 '
Okanagan Landing:.................. * 4t e e e S e 113
DT St I SO R : ¢ : 14
Mileage from Toronto : 92-7% higher
Rate from Toronto.. ... i fus s iais s ; 12-3% more
s Earnings per ton from Toronto per| P
g maile i A e ST IR I T S SR e SR L e e L S -0159 )
i Earnings per ton from Okanagan D, /
it Landing per mile............ R Y e T BRIl F sl S S <0273 ;
Okanagan Landing...........coeeeven Winnipeg............ S, 80 R pr B s i
' OOt o ot A S R e S S gl AT AR TR ST 288 e S S e S p felly | 4
| IiEeronne. S T A T R TR SRR PR . 50 28
Mileage from Taronto il 0 i vh s b s AR O I T B e Sl St 4-29, longer
Rate from Okapagan Dianding, . Jovde i uts ol ann St shan Us e i 30-5% more
Earnings per ton per mile from » s !
R QIOMBO: T el S e S AR e e e R S KR Cobs <0137
Barnings per ton per mile from
Okanagen - Landing. o050 0 s M ni S & L R Rt Ll B -0191
A Minimum Weight from Okanagan Landing June 1st to September 30th, 30,7000 pounds and 36,000
b pounds October 1st to May 31st.
Tariffs: C.P.R. W. 4083 C.R.C. W. 2464
L C.F.A. 5-E = 88
’ (See page 5, Series 2, Book of Exhibits).
| \
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Commirtee Room No. 425, :
House or CoMMONS,
Tuespay, May 30th, 1922.

!

The Select Standing Committee appointed to make enquiry into the question of
railway transportation costs and the effect upon Canadian National Railways and
other lines, as well as upon agricultural development and Canadian Industry generally
of the expiration of the suspension of the Crowsnest Pass agreement on July 6th
next, met at 11 o’clock, a.m., the Hon. A. K. Maclean, the chairman, presiding.

The CHAIRMAN: Our first witness this morning is Mr. Lambert of the Council
of Agriculture. ;

NormaN LaMBERT called and sworn.

Wirngss: Mr. Chairman and gentlemen, in urging the continuation of the Crows-
nest Pass agreement, The Canadian Council of Agriculture, while representing
particularly the organized farmers of the three prairie provinces, is speaking for the
whole agricultural industry in the Middle West. Because The Canadian Council of
Agriculture is also representative of organized farmers in Ontario and the Maritime
Provinces, our argument in favour of the revival of the Crowsnest Pass agreement
is made in behalf, not only of the Western prairies, but also with the broad national
interest at heart. The farmers of Eastern Canada have never sought any discrimina-
tory legislation at the expense of their Western friends, and we do not think that
they care to do so now.

In order also that the claim for the re-establishment of the Crowsnest Pass
agreement may not be represented by its opponents as merely the demand of a group
of Western farmers, it should be noted that the Boards of Trade without exception,
retail merchants, wholesale dealers and manufacturers in the West, are equally
interested in demanding the restoration of this agreement. It is particularly pleasing
to note that the vice-president of tflp Canadian Manufacturers’ Association has
expressed the opinion from Toronto that in the national interest, the Western farmer
again should have the advantage of the lower rates on grain, as embodied in the
Crowsnest Pass agreement. This important feature of that agreement is recom-
mended by the Canadian Manufacturers’ Association, because the members of that
organization know full well that such a reform in the present schedule of freight
rates west of the Great Lakes will effect a marked improvement in the purchasing
power of the prairie farmer. For a similar reason, it is difficult to understand why,
in their own interests, the representatives of the two lines of railway in this country,
should have combined before this Committee to prevent the revival of the Crowsnest
Pass Agreement; and in doing so, intimate that the adoption of the Crowsnest Pass
agreement would involve a sacrifice for all the other parts of Canada outside the
Middle West.

The Crowsnest Pass agreement provides first for a special rate on grain and
grain products, eastbound to the head of the lakes; secondly, for special rates on
certain staple articles, principally farm implements, hardware, and green and dried
fruits, westbound from the head of the lakes and points east thereof.

Since the beginning of 1918, there have been three general inereases in freight
rates, and two small reductions, the net result of which has been to leave rates un
grain at the present time from 50 to 70 per cent higher than they were at the end of
1917. The president of the Canadian Pacific Railway has proposed a reduction on

s [Mr. Norman Lambhert.]
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grain rates in lieu of the Crowsnest Pass agreement, of 16:6 per cent, which would
mean simply a return to the level established by the sec6nd general freight rate
increase, as at August, 1918. This would mean that grain rates would still be from
25 per cent to 33% per cent higher on the average from western points to the head
of the lakes, than they were in 1917. We want, at least, to have the level of 1917
re-established, which is practically the same as the Crowsnest Pass agreement.

The following comparatlve statement of rates on grain shows the situation in
the west at it existed in 1917, and now:—

To Fort William . Comparative rates in cents

per 100 pounds

From 1917 Sept., 1920 Now
WVANNADOE . i & s b g SaIE S s 3 S th o s IR Sl e LR S 38 e ) w19 W17
Brandon:s . Al olayrrd et e s e S A g .23% 21
Vipden 5s e ius s ll STl Sy e i e S e i .26% .23%
QU ADD TG L o e i O S e R S S ) .31 .27%
MOOBR  TOW .8 50s bt fe a e 8 wad s e e i S g U CORC .32% .29
Swift (Current. ; uae e Ui SRR TC taniivs i nnore ool .35 31
Mediéine Hat, o' Lokt iiialv o it sleer fu oy Lot sit e Uesiut S S5 +38 .333%
CAIZRTN L al s B hesd e s B 0 et AL LS, SO Y D .40% .. <30

This table shows that the reductions that have taken place are practically
negligible, and that the rates are still 50 to 70 per cent higher than they were in 1917.

Our claim for a return to the lower rates for grain is based, first, on the fact
that grain represents a very large proportion of the total railway traffic in the west;
as admitted by the president of the C.P.R. when he told this Committee that 45:3
per cent of the total traffic of Western Canada was in grain; secondly, on the faet-
that the earnings are higher and the operating expenses are lower in connection
with grain than any other commodity which the railways carry in Western Canada,
and thirdly, on the fact that the earnings from the western lines of railway in
proportion to the total earnings from the entire systems throughout the Dominion,
represent a much larger percentage than from any other area.

With regard to the comparative earning capacity of Western and Eastern lines,
it is hardly necessary to add anything to the evidence which during the past two years
has been placed before the Board of Railway Commissioners by Mr. Symington. The
Canadian Pacific Railway in particular receives by far the largest part of its net
earnings from Middle Western Canada. The records of the C. P. R. for 15 years
from 1907 to 1920, show that the West has been.the consistent source of the greater
portion of the profits of that railway. .

The net earnings of the two districts,-before providing for fixed and other
charges since 1907, show the following results, in five-year periods:

Eastern lines Western lines
TO0T-1057 0w b v inla o in o e it m e T e e S A e B SRR DAL 0 O $ 91,500,000 00
RO 2-L .05 5 Rk ol PRGE o N eIy I a1 s B 60,000,000 00 152,500,000 00
B2 42y R P i RN S < i 70,500,000 00 144,500,000 00

During the ten years from 1910 to 1920, the Canadian Pacific Railway from
their railway operations alone, that is, excluding any special income from steamships,
land sales or other sources, have paid in dividends $219,136,635, and in addition
have accumulated a net surplus of $116,476,612, this making a total of $335,613,247.
Figured from the percentage that the western lines have contributed to the net
earnings of this railway as compared with what the eastern lines have contributed
during this ten-year period, the figures show that of this $335,000,000 profits distri-
buted in dividends and set aside to surplus, the western lines have contributed
$232,965,486, as compared to eastern lines with $102,647,761.

Splitting these figures up into periods the figures show:—

(4 Eastern lines Western lines
p 1 S & e R R A P oa s Wl B DR il T T $ 35,885,000 00
191218 N ek Gt T B S SR e A 44,202,000 00 112,378,000 00
LOL6-200 0 wrnsis 53u%e( smg e o1 el s e ook A 4 SO D00 0D 84,702,000 00

[Mr. Norman Lambert.]
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The above figures show beyond any possibility of ¢contradiction the fact that
Western Canada has been producing profits for the C.P.R. out of all proportion to
Eastern Canada. The long hauls with comparatively low operating costs and the
large proportion of the most profitable kind of tariff, such as grain, live stock, coal
and lumber, all contributed to this result.- All these classes of traffic are among
the most profitable to the railway companies, but the grain traffic is the most profit-

_able of all. , 5

When reduced to the individual producer of grain on the prairie, what does all
this lucrative traffic for the railways amount to at the present time?

What the present excessive freight rates as compared with the 1917 rates
actually mean to the western farmer, is easily computed from the records of cars

loaded at country points, and the Government Inspection Records during the fall of

1921. These figures show that on cars of grain loaded at country points between
September 1st and November 30th, 1921, the farmers paid approximately eleven
million dollars more in freight to the railway companies than they would have on
the basis of 1917 rates. On the per car basis, the average freight in Manitoba was
$55 per car in excess of the 1917 freight; in Saskatchewan $97 excess, and in
Alberta $111 excess. The average over the three provinces works out at $92 per
car. On the 1920-21 crop, figuring from September 1st, 1920, to August 31st, 1921,
the amount paid by farmers for freight in marketing their grain was about seventeen
million dollars more than it would have been on the basis of the 1917 rates. Alto-
gether, in the fifteen months, from September, 1920, to December, 1921, the western
producers of grain paid some twenty-eight million dollars more in freight charges
on grain shipments, than they would have paid in 1917.

Put it enother way. During the three months of heavy grain shipments last
fall, when the railways were taking 11 million dollars more out of the Western
farmers in freight charges on grain than they would have received on the basis of
1917 rates, th- value of grajll on the Canadian markets was lower in its relation
to other commodities than it was before 'the war. The value of wheat to farmers,
delivered at country points, was so much lower for the first five months of the
present marketing year, that 186.000,000 bushkiels so delivered,- as compared with
159,000,000 bushels in the very same period one year previously, were worth only
$170,000,000 as against $315,000,000. To illustrate further, the level of wholesale
prices of commodities in Canada from September 1, 1912, to August 31, 1914, may
be represented as 100 per cent. Wheat values in relation to that pre-war average
were at their peak early in 1920 when.their index was around 280 per cent. By
August, 1921, this figure was down to 115-7 per cent, and the decline became pre-
cipitous in the following months. September showed 96-6 per cent; October 76-4
per cent; November 74-0 per cent; December, 74-6 per cent; and January
(1922) 76-3 per cent. In other words, last autumn when freight rates
on grain were from 55 to 75 per cent higher than in 1917, the value
of wheat to the farmer was from 4 to 26 per cent lower than in the years 1912 to
1914. The extra $92 per car load which the railways received on grain shipments
last fall, furthermore, meant in terms of Number 1 Northern wheat, at country
points, just an additional 100 bushels from the farmer, or, on the basis of last
season’s yield, the produce of 7% acres. ‘

So much for the direct burden imposed by the railways upon the producer of
grain. Next, consider the indirect results of the present excessive grain rates
combined with the effect of the enhanced cost of the several articles which formerly
were transported from the East to the West under the Crowsnest Pass agreement.
The railways themselves have suffered a decided reduction in tonnage from Eastern
'.co Western points, as the result of the economic impasse which has been caused
in large part by excessive transportation charges, and, as an additional result,
almost every department of business in Western Canada has experienced a severe
depression during the past fifteen months. Farm implements under ordinary con-

[Mr. Norman Lambert.]
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ditions, are supplied in large numbers to middle Wes'wrn Caﬁada, and

they were

>

one of the chief articles to be included in the Crowsnest Pass schedule of rates.
To convey an idea of what the increased freight charges on this class of traffic from
Eastern to Western Canada mean to the average prairie farmer, we have taken, as
an example, the following actual equipment for a half-section farm: Gang Pow,
14 inches, Steel Harrow, Boss Harrow, Walk Plow, Cultivator, Mower, Rake, Binder,
8 ft., 2 Farm Wagons, 2 Wagon Boxes, Grain Tank, Disc Harrow, Weed Drill,
Garden Cultivator, Cream Separator, Set Farm Sleighs, Manure Spreader, Surface
Packer, Buncher, Harrow Cart, Single Harness and Collar, Double Harness and
Collar, 4 Set Harness and Collar, Incubator, Pickler, Fanning Mill, Democrat,

Cutter, Buggy.

Eastern Ontario to Winnipeg
Distributing to
NEEPAWA, MAN.

Artiele Weight 1916 1922 y
C.L. Rate| L.C.L. | Freight [C.L. Rate| L.C.L. | Freight | Increased
. to Rate Cost . to Rate Cost | Freight
» |Winnipeg, | Beyond | Dest'n |Winnipeg, | Beyond | Dest'n Cost
Man. Man.
Cents Cents Cents Cents
per 100 | per 100 ‘ per 100 | per 100
Ciune Plonph, 187,505 O vwdide ses 833 62 87| 8§ 8.25 823 56| $11.54| $§ 3.29
BEGEl HRTEOW .\ &24% b visleryois ws Vald s it 322 62 37 3.19 82 56 4.46 1.27
BORSELAETOW . .5\« i opiens b s o s pip o 381 62 43 4.00 823 65 5.62 1.62
Walc Ploughts 05000 oSl NGk 113 { 62 37 1.12 8. 56 1.57 .45
ORMAVALOr, -5 (s Sl v 1,150 62 37 11.38 82 56 15.93 4.55
Lo ARG R SRR e e 800 62 37 7.92 82 56 11.08 3.16
g PR PR T 475 62 37 4.70 822 56 6.58 1.88
Bitder, Bl . vt 00 vh s v 1,5Q0 62 37 14.85 82 56 20.78 5.93
2 Farm Wagons i 2,800 62 37 27.72 822 56 38.78 11.06
2 Wagon BOXes.,.. ...vevishnsosens 880 62 37 8.71 82 56 12.19 3.48
R T TR AR AR G O 650 62 43 6.82 823 65 9.59 2.7
B BRI . s & e T 700 62 37 6.93 824 56 9.70 .M
Saad DMl it e G 1,620 62 37 16.04 824 56 22.36 6.32
Gard. Cultivator 60 62 37 .59 82 56 .83 .24
Cream Separator 265 62 37 2.62 82 56 3.67 1.05
Set Farm Sleighs 580 62 37 5.74 82 56 8.03 2.29
Manure Spreader.............. B 1,760 62 37 17.43 82 56 24.38 6.95
Surface Packer... ... ol co s vy 1,900 62 37 18.81 82 56 26.32 7.51
Beweher ) 2GR SR 50 62 37 .49 82 56 .69 .20
Hatrow Cart . .0 wai ik 100 83 43 1.26 1.38 65 2.04 .78
Single Harness and C. .. 38 83 43 .48 1.38 65 .7 .29
Double Harness and C 56 83 43 .71 1.38: 65 1.14 .43
4 Set Harness and C 440 83 43 5.54 1.38: 65 8.95 3.41
Incubator 100 83 43 1.26 1.381 65 2.04 .78
Pickler. .. 50 83 643 .74 1.38 973 1.18 44
Fanning M 214 83 643 3.16 1.38 9734 5.05 1.89
Democrat. . 760 83 64 11.21 1.384 97% 19.94 8.73
Cutter.... 365 83 1.07% 6.95 1.38 1.62% 10.99 4.04
R iy G R R L 600 83 643 8.85 1.38 97 14.16 5.29
207.47 300.34 92.87
2
.
/
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Eastern Ontario to Saskatoon
Distributing to
- FUSILIER, SASK,

~ Article Weight 1916 1922
C.L.Rate| L.C.L. | Freight |C.L.Rate| L.C.L. | Freight | Increased
S to Rate Cost | toSas- | Rate Cost | Freight
katoon, | Beyond | Destina- | katoon, | Beyond | Destina-| Cost
Sask. tion Sask. tion
bt Cents Cents Cents Cents
per 100 | per 100 per 100 | per 100
Gufpbu‘h. 14" 833 94 47 $11 75 $1-39 71 $17 53 $5 78
Steel Harrow. .. 322 94 " 47 47 1-304 71 678 2 04
Harrow.. 381 94 56 572 139 84 8 51 279
Walk Plough 113 94 47 v 159 139/ 71 2 38 079
Cultivator 1,150 94 47 16 22 1-39 71 24 21 7 99
Mower 800 94 47 11 28 1-39 71 16 84 5 56
Rake........ 475 094 47 6 70 1-39 71 10 00 3 30
Binder, 8 Ft 1,500 94 47 21 15 1-39% 71 31 53 10 43
2 Farm Wagons ,800 94 47 39 48 1-39 71 60 94 21 46
2 Wagon Boxes 880 94 47 12 41 1:39 71 18 52 611
Grain Tank. 650 94 56 97 1:39 84 14 43 4 68
D. g 700 ' 94 47 9 87 1-394 71 14 74 4 87
Seed Drill 1,620 94 47 22 84 1-39 71 34 10 11 26
Gard. Cultivator. 60 G4 47 0 85 1-39 71 126 0 41
geam Separator. . 265 94 47 374 1-39 71 5 58 184
t Farm Sleighs. 580 94 47 8 18 1-39 71 12 21 403
ure sp 1,760 44 47 24 82 1-39] 71 37 05 12 23
Surface Packer 1,900 ,94 47 26 79 1-394 71 40 00 13 21
Buncher....... 50 94 47 071 1-39 71 105 0 34
Harrow Cart 100 1-23 56 179 1:98 84 2 83 104
Single Harness and C 38 1-23 56 0 68 198, 84 107 039
Double Harness and C 56 1-23 56 1 00 1-98 84 158 0 58
4 Set Harness and C 440 1-23 56 7 88 1-98: 84 12 43 4 55
Incubator 100 1:23 56 179 1-98 84 2 83 104
Pickler........ 50 1-23 84 104 1-98 126 126 0 58
Fanning Mill 214 1:23 84 4 45 1-98 1-26 6 94 2 51
Democrat 760 1-23 84 15 73 1-98 1-26 24 66 8 93
Cutter. . ... 365 1-23 1-40 9 60 1-98 210 14 91 531
IR+ Tt LR N L 600 1-23 84 12 42 1-98 1-26 19 47 705
J $204 95 $446 05 | $151 10
Eastern Ontario to Calgary
Distributing to
d LACOMBE, ALTA.
Article: Weight: 1916 1922
C.L.Rate| L.C.L. | Freight [C.L.Rate| L.C.L. | Freight | Increased
to Rate Cost to Rate Cost Freight
Calgary, | Beyond | Destina- | Calgary, | Beyond | Destina- | Cost
Alta tion Alta. tion
ori00 | oo o100 | porio0
per per 100 per per
Gang Plough, 14".................. 833 1.15 37 $ 12.66 1.66 5 $18.53 | $ 5.87
Steel Harrow... i) 322 1.15 37 4.89 1.66: 56 7.16 2.27
Boss Harrow ... . 381 1.15 43 6.02 1.66 65 8.82 2.80
Walk Plough. . 113 1.15 37 1.72 1.66: 56 2.51 0.79
Cultivator. .. .. 1,150 1.15 37 17.48 1.66 56 25.50 8.11
Mower...... 800 1.15 37 12.16 1.66 56 17.80 5.64
Rake....... 475 1.15 37 7.22 1.66 56 10.57 3.35
Binder, 8ft........ 1,500 1415 37 22.80 1.66 56 33.38 10.58
2 Farm Wagons. 2,800 1.16 37 42.56 1.66/ 56 62.30 19.74
2 Wagon Boxes. ... 880 1.15 37 13.38 1.66: 56 19.58 6.20
Grain Tank. .... 650 1.15 43 10.27 1.66 65 15.05 4.78
D. Harrow 700 1.15 37 10.64 1,66 56 15.58 4.94
Seed Drill...... .. 1,620 1.15 37 24.62 1. 66 56 36.05 11.43
Gard. Cultivator. 60 1.15 37 0.91 1.66 56 1.34 0.43
Cream Separator. 265 1.15 37 4.03 1.66 56 5.90 1.87
Set Farm Sleighs. .. 580 1.15 37 8.82 1.66: b6 12.91 4.09
]‘tIa.nure Sp! er.. 1,760 1.15 37 26.75 1.66 56 39.16 12.41
Surface Packer. 1,900 1.15 37 28.88 1.66 56 42.28 13.40
Buncher......... 50 1.15 37 0.76 1.66: 56 1.11 0.35
Harrow Cart....... 100 1.47 43 1.90 2.34 65 3.00 1.10
Single Harnessand C. ... 38 1.47 43 0.72 2.34 65 1.14 0.42
Double Harness and C.. 56 1.47 43 1.06 2.34 65 1.67 0.61
4 Set Harnessand C..... 440 1.47 43 8.36 2.34 65 13.18 4.82
Incubator....... .0 ... 100 1.47 43 1.90 2.34 65 3.00 1.10
Plckl_er ............. 50 1.47 643 1.06 2.34 974 1.66 0.60
Fagning Milk, 5 i let 214 1.47 644 4.53 2.34 97% 7.10 2.57
Domoeray, Y U G i 760 1.47 647 16.07 2.34 974 25.23 9.16
CORBE - iy e DN, L St i 365 1.47 1.07% 9.29 2.34 1.62% 14 .49 5.20
LT R e B S ) O T SO 600 1.47 64} 12.69 2.34 974 19.92 7.23
$314.15 £466.01 $151.86

[Mr. Norman Lambert.]
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The cost of shipping these implements from Eastern Ontario to Winnipeg, Saska-
toon and Calgary at carload lot rates, and thence to an average local point in each of
the Western provinces on the basis of less than carload lots, is shown for the years
1916 and 1922. The comparison reveals this result, that the farmer living near
Neepawa, Manitoba, would have to pay to-day in freight charges for the foregoing
equipment of implements, $92.87 more than he would have paid in 1916; the farmer
living near Fusilier, Saskatchewan, would pay $151.10 more than in 1916; and the
farmer near Lacombe, Alberta, would pay $151.86 more than in 1916. Reducing
these figures to an average basis, it means that the farmer on a half-section in
Western Canada has to pay in freight charges on a set of implements nearly $132
more to-day than in 1916. That means in terms of Number 1 Northern wheat
at last fall’s average price at country points, 140 bushels, or the produce from nearly
11 acres of land. That is the effect of freight charges which, in 1916, cost a half
section farmer in Saskatchewan $294.95 on an equipment of implements, and to-day
$446.05. The total selling price of this same set of implements to the farmer from
the dealer amounts to something like $2,262, so that the freight charges represent
about one-fifth of the dealer’s actual selling price.
- To appreciate the much heavier burden imposed upon the Western farmer by
the freight rates than upon his Eastern brother, it is only necessary to compare the
carload rates-on farm implements in Ontario and Quebec with those relating to the
West. The following table tells its own story:

From C. L. Rate C.L.Rate Increase
Toronto to 1916 1922 per car
208370 123 oY ST 6) ¢ Ay A st e S e = ey e TS 0 S A $ 44 00 $ 19 00
Haleybury., IOnt . s s ittt Rt e | 1 e v ol 65 00 116 00 51 00
SHADADY - ONL L e e e b et o'y T ter et 46 00 82 00 36 00
Owen: Sound,  Omnte. ks iies Tl s L NS T SIe i 32 00 55 00 23 00
LANTIeR, Qe oot L8 T e e R e s 52 00 94 00 42 00
Nalleyfield, “Quner /i i e i S L TN 42 00 75 00 33 00
Winnlpeg; Max; 505 il S Al i v e A e 124 00 202 00 78 00
¥ Baskatonn, SRtk s e Al e oh i e L 188 00 298 00 110 00
Calpaey. AR, . 55 S i oS i, L 230 00 362 00 132 00

That is the increases in Western Canada from 1916 are $78 to $132 per car as
-against $19 to $51 including Ontario and Quebec.

By Hon. Mr. Manion :

Q. Are the percentages higher, Mr. Lambert, in the Prairie provinces or in those
western points thian in the eastern?—A. Roughly, I should say yes. I have not
worked them out, but I think they are.

What has been the effect on the volume of Westhound traffic in farm implements
of the persistent maintenance of freight rates at the increased standards inaugurated
in 19187 One of the large implement firms whose business in Western Canada repre-
sents about one-fifth of all that is transacted in that line, shows that 1,545 carloads
of machinery were shipped West in 1917; 1,489 carloads in 1918; 1,151 carloads in
1919 ; 1,713 carloads in 1920; and only 866 carloads in 1921. A conservative estimate
of the total shipments of farm implements into Western Canada from the East in
1917 and 1921 would be 7,725 carloads and 4,330 carloads respectively.

A comparison of the traffic in hardware between the East and West in the years
1917 and 1921 tells the same story of decreased volume. A large wholesale hardware
firm which does about forty per cent of the total hardware business transacted in the
Middle West, shows the following tonnage shipped from the East in 1917 and 1921:

[Mr. Norman Lambert.]
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. RAILWAY TRANSPO
3 *  Tonnage for year
1917 1921
Lbs. Lbs.
Nails, spikes, washers, nuts, horse shoes.. .. .. .. .. 5,720,290 2,538,855 »
o e A R TR SN e R B e S N TR T 1,892,811 1,611,814
B AR AT sttty LRl 88 T L el i N R L U 6,006 84 17 3,994,045
4T e ke iy AR MR TS oS Sl B SRR e e R PO 430,000 53,658
N T ek S AR e T e A S S Tt 759,055 258,940
Fon g S SRR e T RSB INTRI R Y ¥ LRSS R s RS 210,000 171,380
C e S AR T M, S N e S ot S e e 780,000 952,028
3 el e O e b S e U S e T R e SRR R Y e 656,000 105,160
ClaHert]l RORAWERTE fivr ire i chd 2kt alor iaoo gt o ieias 50y 1 o) e ie bt/ - 0,182,000 2,459,043

The difference which the re-establishment of the Crowsnest Pass agreement

' would make in the present freight charges on carload shipments of other articles, in

addition to those already mentioned, to Winnipeg, Regina and Calgary from Fort
William and points East thereof may be seen in the following statement:

Winnipeg Regina Calgary

i Per car Per car Per car
1EREC T T e e R SR LIRS R AR R e 1 ) $ 79 20 $115 20
Ho s it o S TG ot T Tal R S AR R el KT (A 74 20 81 90 107 80
(210 PO C A i SRy Sl YR i SR 135 00 139 50 190 50
INSTHO ST L REDIReR= et T T U S 94 50 99 00 ¢ 150 00
Barbed wire
Bar iron R v Bt N e o] S0/ P . 135 00 / 139 50 190 50
Band iron
Canada plates
Galyanized Myom Flrs iy o dataitas ool i b ded 94 50 99 00 150 00
Sheet iron X :
Bainbs Teafaana- QST 15 Va8 Yoy 4 135 00 - 139 50 190 50
BapertantiFooMngc Noa (v . dNb i UL TRl . 108 00 139 50 190 50
AHples I BRrPels. 5 L M e s n e T 99 00 135 00 166 50

First by cutting too drastically into the direct monetary return which the
farmer receives for his grain; and secondly by adding far too heavy a charge to the
prices of staple commodities which the farmer has to purchase from,the east, the
present schedule of freight rates is making it impossible for the agricultural industry
of Western Canada to succeed as it should succeed in such a pioneering country with
large areas of fertile land still unbroken. And incidentally, every legitimate busi-
ness interest in the country is being adversely affected. ‘Under such conditions, or
without the guarantee of a return to the level of freight rates which prevailed in 1917,
Middle Western Canada holds no promise for the new settler who is being asked to
seek a living on the land. For the Federal Government or any other agency in
Canada to launch an immigration campaign, without first seeing an adequate read-
justment of transportation charges to lower levels, would be to waste so much time
and money. The whole agricultural industry of Western Canada, at the present
moment, is an effective argument against such folly.

The revival of the Crowsnest Pass agreement is being sought because of the
economic benefits it promises; and it has also been expected in the light of the
natural fulfilment of a contract. The Canadian Pacific Railway in particular was
an integral part of Confederation. It has a double reason for endeavouring to
maintain unity and harmony throughout a Dominion which at the present time
bears evidence of the strain and stress of sectionalism. Failure to re-establish the
Crowsnest Pass agreement as a part of the statutes of this country, will be viewed
by the great mass of the people of the Middle West as a breach of faith, and will
tend to create a spirit of distrust and ill-will on the part of ‘that new and unsettled
seetion of the Dominion towards those who may perhaps fail to stand by an agree-
ment. On the ground of economic advantage to the entire country and on the
higher ground of justice, this agreement ought to be re-established.

The CHAIRMAN: Does any member of the Committee desire to ask Mr. Lambert
any questions?

[Mr. Norman Lambert.]
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By Hon. Mr. Manion:

Q. The wheat index is 96 in September last as compared with 100 in the three
or four years previous to the war. When did that figure start going down?—A.
I will show you the basis on which that was estimated. Those figures that I now
hand you were prepared by Mr. Sanford Evans, the statistician of the Winnipeg
Grain Exchange.

By Hon. Mr. Crerar:
Q. What point does this cover particularly?—A. The difference in the relative
value of grain now and before the war.

By Mr. Hudson:
Q. Does it give the peak prices, the prices in 1919 and 19207%—A. Yes.

By Mr. Michaud.:

Q. You are in favour of a rate reduction on grain, the principal industry of
the West. Our principal industries in the East are lumber, grain, hay and dairy-
ing industries, including potatoes. Would you be in favour of a reduction in the*
rate from the East to the West%~—A. I believe—and in saying this I think I repre-
sent the opinion of the organizations that are affiliated with the Council of Agri-
culture—that there would be no objection whatever to those people in the eastern
provinces getting any reduction they were able to secure in connectlon with
freight rates.

By Mr. Boys:

Q. I think we may assume that there is a very strong feeling throughout
Canada that there must be a reduction in freight rates in all parts of the country.
Speaking for myself, I am absolutely in favour of that. Do you feel that" the
Prairie Provinces are entitled to any preferential or special treatment?—A. All I can
say is that the Crowsnest Pass schedule of rates is the basis that the Western people
most nearly estimate now as the most advantageous basis for rates in that part of the
country.

Q. That is hardly an answer to my question. 1 am aware that the agreement
does accord preferential treatment. I am asking apart from that agreement do
you think the Prairie Provinces are entitled to any preferential treatment?—A.
The people in the Prairie Provinces would not concede the suggestion that the
Crowsnest Pass agreement at the present time gives them preferential treatment.

Q. Why not?%—A. Simply because on the basis of the earnings and the volume
of traffic, cheap trafic produced in the Prairie Provinces to-day, and in the light
of the net returns to the railways, and as reflected, too, in the volume of business
that is being done from Eastern Canada in the West to-day, it is anything but a
preferential treatment.

Q. Then I take it it is not preferential treatment?—A. Not really.

Q. I mean really, of course. And therefore you do not advocate any special
treatment for the Prairie Provinces’—A. I advocate no special privilege whatever.

Q. Was there any reason then why the Dominion Railway Commission, which
has been charged with the regulation of freight rates for the whole of Canada,
should not be called upon to establish equitable rates throughout Canada?—A. 1
think that the Board of Railway Commissioners has a problem to face in connection
with the reduction of rates in this country that will probably be an immediate
solution when its decision is brought down. That covers other commodities, prob-
ably, and those included in the Crowsnest Pass agreement.

Q. Undoubtedly. But if you are not seeking any preferential treatment and do
not contend that the Crowsnest Pass agreement gives you that, I do not see why

[Mr. Norman Lambert, ]
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you would not be satisfied to leave to the Dominion Railway Commission the entire
equitable adjustment of freight rates for the whole of Canada?—A. Well, simply
because in that connection the Crowsnest Pass agreement is a statutory agreement
and it represents very very clearly a rate on Western production which we want to
make certain of.

Q. But if it does not give you any preferential treatment why cling to it?—A.
Simply because we are not altogether certain that the Railway Board will recognize
what we think is in the national interest as well as the Committee will.

Q. Are you not willing to trust them to do that? They are an independent
body appointed for that purpose?—A. Oh, I have not any suspicion of the Railway
Board.

Q). Then why is it not fair, if you are not getting special treatment under that
agreement, to leave the whole question to the Dominion Railway Board —A. We want: to

maintain that in the statutes of this country: that is rcally as important a phase
of this question as getting a reduction.

Q. Ts not that treating that agreement as if it was one between the C. P. R. and
~ the Prairie Provinces rather than with the Dominiony Government?—A. Because the
"~ Parliament of Canada implemented that agreement you cannot say it is an agree-

ment between the Prairie Provinces; it is not on the same basis as the Manitoba
agreement. It was a national agreement. I might say further in connection with
that that this question that you are referring to of preferential treatment, of dis-
erimination, is raised after twenty years of practice. If that thing had been a pre-
ferential arrangement for the Prairie Provinces alone—

Q. T am not asking you that?—A. I am pointing out that if there was the evil
in it, there were times when the Prairies were not as. well represented in
this House as they are to-day, and you could have rectified the thing long ago. Why
is it being raised now?

Q. You and I see eye to eye on that. I admit it is a national proposition. Then
if it is, and if perchance the two parties to that agreement both should desire to
cancel it, on what ground, legal or equitable, should they not be permitted to do so?
—A. T cannot answer that question. . , ;

By Hon. Mr. Manion :

Q. You will admit that in that twenty years from 1896 or 1897 on, circumstances
have changed a great deal. I mean, in other words, that previous to 1904 or later
there were no other railways out there but the C. P. R. Now there is a railway
which, if it makes a deficit, the people of this country have to foot the bill. The
circumstances have changed. Do you not admit that under those circumstances
perhaps it is open to debate as to whether this agreement might or might not be
suspended—A. I say this: You know very well, having lived at the head of the
Lakes, the development that has taken place in the grain business in the last twenty
vears. Your elevator capacity at the head of the Lakes is a pretty fair index of the
increase of the volume of the grain traffic in the middle West. The different circum-
stances has resulted in a greatly increased volume of traffic, and also a great increase
in the net earnings of the railways on that traffic in the country affected by the
Crowsnest Pass agreement. If anything, I think the advantage has been with the
railways. ¥

Q. You would be absolutely correct if we had remained with only one railway.
Unfortunately, from the standpoint of the whole country, we built three. That is
also a different circumstance?—A. That is so.

By Mr. Boys:

Q.. Have you had an opportunity of perusing the figures which were given to the
Committee by Mr. Hanna and _by Mr. Beatty, and by others, in connection with the
3 [Mr. Norman Lambert,]
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effect that the restoration of the Crowsnest Pass agreement would have upon the
earnings of the two railway companies, the National Railways and the Canadian
Pacific Railway?%—A. I read the speeches of both Mr. Beatty and Mr. Hanna, and
I think that Mr. Beatty said a reduction would mean something like $7,000,000. '

Q. I am quoting now from page 59 of No. 2 of the Proceedings of this Com-
mittee. Mr. Beatty there says that on grain the loss would be $7,000,000, and that
they would fall short of meeting their fixed charges and dividends by $15,000, 000,
taking for this year the same traffic that they had for the year 1921. Have you any
reason to disagree with those figures%—A. I have no basis whatever for testing the
figures of the C. P. R. any more than any other member of this Committee has,
but I do not believe that those figures represent a fair estimate of the case, because
I do not think the 'Canadian Pacific Railway would lose at all as the result of the
reinstatement of the Crowsnest Pass agreement.

Mr. Hupson: That statement by Mr. Beatty does not mnecessarily refer to the
Crowsnest Pass agreement.

Mr. Bovs: I so understood it.

Mr. Hupsox: .So did I, but it has been pointed out that that is the loss over
what would have been got under the old basis.

Mzr. Bovs: The question put to Mr. Beatty by the Chairman was as follows:

“Q. What did I understand you to say, Mr. Beatty, would be the net result in
finance to the C.P.R., if the Crowsnest Pass agreement were put into effect? Is it -
$7,000,000 of loss?%—A. On grain.

“Q. And $15,000,000 of an estimated total loss%—A. Not total loss, but we would
fall short of meeting our fixed charges and dividends by that amount. That is only
an estimate.”

Mr. Hupson: That means that the reduction already made is included in the
$15,000,000.

Mr. Bovs: No; that means taking the rates established by the Crowsnest Pass
agreement and applying them to the same volume of business that they had in 1921,
that would be a result of their earnings. g 3

Mr. HacBerT: That was not counting in the reductions in wages. '

Mr. Bovs: I agree with that.

- Mr. Hupson: I did not want it to go unchallenged, because Mr. Beatty is coming
back here again, and I think when he comes he will probably explain that.

The CEARMAN: I understood it in the way Mr. Boys has stated it.

Mr. Boys: I have no desire to adopt figures that are not correct. If they are
wrong, I will be glad to be corrected by Mr. Beatty.

Q. I now quote from page 69 of No. 8 of the Official Report of these Proceedings,
where a statement appears under “ Exhibit B.”  Mr. Hanna prefaces this statement
with the following language: “ Restatement of 1921 operating results under present
estimated operating conditions and under rates in effect prior to September 13, 1920,
including reduction in rates resulting by application of tariffs formerly effective
under Crowsnest Pass agreement.” He then points out that the deficit in 1921 was
$16,092,902 and that under the restatement applying the Crowsnest Pass rates the
deficit would be $26,467,091, or an increased deficit to the Crowsnest Pass agree-
ment of $10,374,189. Do you think that these figures are unreliable —A. T would not
say they are unreliable, but I would say with regard to them exactly what I said
with regard to the other figures, and in the case of the National Railways T hardly
think that the deficits that have been accumulating in connection with these railways
would be enhanced very much or increased very much as the result of the Crowsnest
Pass agreement.

Q. Have you studied that feature yourself —A. I have in principle, yes, I have
not any way of getting behind the figures and finding out how they made those
estimates. I know on the general assumption.

[Mr. Norman Lambert.] :
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Q. Do you feel that without a detailed study you have the right to come here
and on oath challenge the figures of Mr. Hanna or of the C.P.R. for that matter ¢—
A. On the basis of economical principles, yes. I would simply say that I think those
lower rates would tend to increase the volume of business for the railways.

" By Hon. Mr. Stewart:

Q. On what do you base your estimate?—A. On the figures I have given show-
ing the volume of traffic from the east to the west, for one thing.

By the Chairman :

Q. Just there, you gave a considerable number of figures to show the total rail-
way movement to the west and you rather stressed the fact or left the Committee
under the impression that this was due to high freight rates?%—A. Partly, I said.

Q. Did you say partly?%—A. I think so.

Q. It would be a factor merely—A. I think it would be a very big factor at
present.

Q. Are there not bigger factors, the world’s commercial conditions would be a
bigger factor, would they mot?—A. I would not say that.

Q. You must admit that it is a factor %—A. Well, I will say this that the world’s
commercial conditions resulted probably in the beginning of the decline in wheat
prices, and while they were declining the railway freights went up.

Q. Would you get the same increase in traffic movement in the east, in the
consumption of commodities say in a city like Montreal where the goods are trucked
round %—A. Yes, but these are short hauls.

Q. Is it not due to the fact that the world is not consuming as much as it did?
—A. Because of heavy overhead charges as much as anything else.

Q. It is a factor, Mr. Lambert, but don’t you think that it is only a factor?

Hon. Mr. Crerar: Probably the most important factor.

The CuAmrMAN: I do not know, Mr. Crerar, that I can even go as far as that.
It would require the writing of books and long arguments to deal with that.

By Mr. Euler:

Q. You say that you desire the restoration of the Crowsnest Pass agreement.
Now I presume you desire that because you feel that there would be some financial
advantage to the shippers. You also said you did not think that in case the agree-
ment was restored the railways would suffer any loss —A. Yes.

Q. Do you mean to say then that the ‘prairie shippers would gain a financial
advantage and that the railways would not lose correspondingly, or at least to some
extent? If that is your argument, how do you explain it—by an increase of traffic?
—A. Why certainly, just the same as—if I may use this parallel—free trade increases
trade rather than reduces it.

Mr. EvLer: I am not going to get into a free trade argument.

By Mr. Boys:
Q. All your wheat is transported now?—A. Not all of it.

Mr. HatBerr: You have an illustration in the case of stamps. When the price

of stamps was three cents and it was reduced to two cents there was a surplus.

By Mr. Euler:

Q. I am mnot questioning it, but is that your attitude, that both would be gainers
and neither a loser%—A. I think so. You must naturally allow the rates to run over
a fairly decent period. I mean you cannot estimate it on the results of next year
but over a period of five years say.

[Mr. Norman Lambert.]
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By Mr. Mitchell:

Q. That is the basis of your whole argument?—A It is a form of mvestment
this return to the old. basis.

Q. Your argument is that the more you reduce rates the more business the rail-
ways will get?—A. That is my argument.

Q. The prairies will gain by the reduced rates and the railways by increased
traffic?—A. Yes, and the East naturally by providing that traffic.

By Mr. Michaud :
Q. And that would apply to all parts of Canada?—A. I think so.

By Mr. Archambault:

Q. You stated that the world is not consuming as much especially on account
of excessive freight rates?—A. I said on account of overhead charges, that is one.

Q. How can you explain the fact that consumption in cities like Montreal whers
there is traction all round and consequently the haul is very short—how can you
explain that there is not as much consumption in cities like Montreal as there used
to be?—A. I think one reason is that your big body of consumers in this country,
or at least 55 per cent of them have curtailed their purchasing power in the case of
grain 26 per cent below the pre-war figures. In other words, if you put the rural
population of this country—in this connection I would refer you to a letter of
Greenshields and Company that was published in the fall of 1920 or the end of that
year in which they dealt particularly with the relationship of the city of Montreal
and such other cities which manufacture materials for consumption in the rural
districts of this country, and pointed out that until there was some sort of approach
between the values of the rural products and the manufactured products there
could not be any relief. That is my point. I put the big purchasing power of this
country in the rural distriets, and Montreal and other centres like that which are
e\rperiencing unemployment are suffering as a direct result of the curtailed purchas-
ing power.

Q. You still maintain that it is the result of excessive rates?—A. Exaectly,
partly.

Q. That the purchasing power of Montreal has been curtalled?—A Partly, by
making it impossible for the western farmers to produce grain at a profit, for one

thing.

By Hon. Mr. Crerar:

Q. In other words, if we had the 1917 rate back again, the western farmer would
have had fifteen million dollars more to expend in the purchase of goods manufactured
in eastern Canada?—A. That is exactly my point. As I pointed out, from September
to the end of November, according to the calculations we made, the extra charge on
grain from freight rates was $11,000,000 from the prairies as compared with 1917,
and if we had that basis re-established, you in eastern Canada would have had part
of the benefit of it.

Myr. MitcHeLL: If there had been no freight tates at all you would have had

that much more.

By Mr. Manion:
Q. Supposing the figures given by the railway companies are correct, the farmers
would have to pay the deficits on the railways, if the deficits really occurred, accord-
ing to their figures?—A. Correct.

By Mr. Archambault:
Q. Tt would not increase the purchasing power if the country had such a loss ta
face?—A. I am not admitting that there would be a loss.
[{Mr. Norman Lambert.]
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Q It would transfer the loss from one part of the country to another?—A. I
do not believe there would be a loss.

Mr. MoConioa: Those figures apply to all over Canada, and the farmers of the
West would not have the $11,000,000. It would be distributed all over the Dominion
That was Mr. Hanna’s statement. The rate would be made applicable everywhere,
all over the Dominion.

Mr. Boys: That was applying the rates only of the Crowsnest Pass agreement.
Mr. MOOONIOA That was his statement.

By the Chawrman:

Q. I suppose it is only fair to say is it not, that the increase in railway rates
was due primarily to the increase of wages, railway wages and they have not fallen
a great deal yet?—A. Well, I know this, I was here in Ottawa in August, 1920,
when Mr. Symington and the other interests from western Canada were placing
their case along with that of the other provinces before the Railway Board, and the
argument, the strongest claim for an increase of 40 per cent made at that time by
the railways was made on the basis of the Chicago award, an award which, after the
increase took place, was never fully put into effect in this country. Now I think
that for the railways of this country to continuously shelve their responsibility and
put it on the shoulders of the consuming public and their representatives in Parlia-
ment is to shirk a real responsibility that is theirs. I think they should deal with
that problem themselves instead of passing it on through the Board of Railway
Commissioners to the people of this country,

By Mr. Hudson:

Q. Can you give us the price of grain at Fort William in 1918 at the time this
first increase was made, and the price at the time the second increase was made?
—A. Well, in 1918, of course the price of wheat was fixed at I think $2.21 a bushel.

By .the Chairmaon:
Q Was it not $2.242—A. The second year I think was ‘B‘) 24.

By Mr. Hudson:

Q. Two dollars and twenty-one cents, plus—?%—A. That was on the basis of
Fort William.

Q. But in addition they were entitled to a participation certificate?—A. That
was the Wheat Board. There were two years in which the price was fixed.

Q. The price was $2.21 in 19187—A. Yes.

Q. What was it in 1919%—A. In 1917-18 it was $2.21, and in 1918-19 it was
$2.24. The increased rate was freight rate.

Q. In 1919 the farmer got more than $2.24%—A. That was in 1919-20. You must
remember that the year starts on Ist ‘September, and in' 1919-20 the Wheat Board
was in existence, and their net return from that was $2.48 per bushel on the basis
of No. 1 northern wheat.

Q. How did the price of oats and other rates rule at that time?%—A. As I
remember, I think that oats ranged from about 60 cents to 90 cents a bushel through
those two years.

) Q. How did those prices compare with the present prices, the prices of 19217
—A. Oats last fall were so seriously affected by the decline of price together with the
cost of harvesting and shipping, that in many sections of the West the farmexs

absolutely came to the conclusion that it was not worth while even to cut them

[Mr. Norman Lambert.]
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By Mv. Mztchell : , ¥ oM
Q. Where is your market ﬁor oatsz—A It is Iangeiy 1n Gnna&a

here. But there is not much market for oats in Ontano. In British Oplnm'bm
there is a large market for oats.

By Mr. Hudson:

Q. Let us get back to wheat. That is the largest! and inost important erop, is

it not?—A. Yes sir.
Q.Now the price was $2.21 in 1918 when the ﬁrst increase was made, and that

$2.21 was free of freight. That was net, was it’—A. Nineteen seventeen you are

referring to; in 1917-18 it was $2.21.

Q. Was that plus freight or less freight?—A. That was on the basis of Fort
William. You took off at that time the rate which was in existence in 1917, an,d
which in Winnipeg was at the rate of 10 cents per one hundred pounds

Q. When these increases were made or were being discussed, was the price of
grain a subject of discussion?—A. When the grain prices were fixed, you mean ?

Q. No, when the freight rate increases were asked for, did the railways put up
to the Government or the Railway Commission the fact that the grain was worth

twice or more what it had been?—A. No, not that I know of. In 1920 they did, yes.

In 1920 I had not been at the hearings where they made the increases of 1918 but
in 1920 when the big increase was made here, I know that the argument that was
made by the railway representatives there was that farmers’ grain had reached
peak prices in 1920 and therefore there was Justlﬁcatlon in increasing the rate. In
1920 1 know the price was $2.48 on the basis of Fort William, but you must
remember that that hearing was in August 1920 and the season was just at the
end and it had increased forty per cent, coming into effect on the first of September
No sooner did it come into effect than the prices began to decline, and declined
$1.00 in six weeks so the increase was made right at the peak, and it has been
declining ever since.

Q. That is the high price of wheat was used by the Railway Companies as an
argument for the imposing of the increased rates?—A. Yes, sir. f

By Mr. Archambault:

Q. You gave an answer a moment ago which is not very satisfactory to me or
to the Committee, either, I believe. You know what Mr. Beatty stated, and his
opinion is based on figures, that the revival of the Crowsnest Pass agreement would
mean a loss of $15,000,000 to the Company. Mr. Hanna also stated it would mean
a big loss to the Canadian National. Mr. Watson of the Grand Trunk also made
the same statement. ;

Mr. Bovs: $100,000. ; :

By Mr. Archambault:

Q. Yes. You stated that in your opinion the statement of these three gentle-
men is not a fair statement?—A. Yes.

Q. On what reasons do you base your argument? What are the reasons for
stating that those statements based on figures are not fair? T am not very clear about
that answer.—A. In the first place I stated that the method by which they had
arrived at those figures has not been particularly elaborated that I know of, and

therefore T was in no position to say whether or not I thought their actual ealeu-

lations represented the facts or not, or whether they were an exaggeration but I am

taking this point,—this is the basis on which I disagree with them, and on general

economic principles if you reduce those rates to the old basis that you will get a

sufficiently increased volume of traffic from all parts of the country responding to
[Mr. Norman Lambert.]
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By Han. Mr. Mztchell

'Q. What proportion of that would you apply to wheat and grain.
The CHAIRMAN: You only volunfeered ‘an opinion.

A

v

Q There would not be any more wheat or gram if the rates were reduced?——A
" T certainly think so. I think, for example, that you would encourage 1mm1grat1on.

'As T said in my memorandum I think it would be absolute folly and that opinion

‘is shhred with the organizations I represent. It would be absolute folly for any

agency to try to induce immigration without that. : i

Q. So that the inerease of freight and gram you are ant1c:1pa’cmg—A And the.
development of the country generally.

Q. You are ﬁgurmg what would be due to increased immigration and increased
‘areas of cultivation in Western Canada?—A. That would be partly. We mlght be

" favoured by problems too in getting a better crop.

Q. On top of that you would add all the other commodltles that would be gener-
ally shipped as a result of that throughout all Canada?—A. There is just one point
I would like to make in reply to Mr. Archambault and that is the estimate of the
railway officials as to their figures® and conditions, and since that question was
asked, the vice-president, Mur. Coleman, has come into the room, and it refers par-
ticularly to a statement he made in Winnipeg last February before the Kiwanis
Club there when he stated in general terms that the rates were quite high enough, that
there was not any particular reason why they should be reduced and he added this,
that the farmers were not as badly off ‘as people generally think. Now, at that very
time, if he had not already known, and he probably did know—he could at least have
found out from hig own department of natural resources in Canada that their own
C.P.R. farms, which had been settled by, colonists that they brought in as-a result
of their last crop season, had earned just enough to pay the harvestmg expenses
and nothing more. I just say that by way of comment.

By Mr. Boys:*

Q. Dealing with these figures, I have been trying to follow you as to the doubt
cast upon them as to their accuracy. As far as I can see the only estimate by Mr.
Hanna showing a deficit of $10,000,000 would be in the volume of business to be done
in 1922, because let me point out everythlng else i is an absolute caleulation. He takes

- the total business in 1921, which is not a guess; it is an accurate statement. He

applies the rates in the 'Crowsnest Pass agreement, which are not.a guess but are
definite and the only thing he does is to estimate that the business of 1922 will be
the same in volume as 1921, and upon that he.gives the result. Upon that basis why
would you think the figures are wrong, with the one exception that the business of
1922 may not be as great or may be greater than the business of 1921.—A. I allow
that the.business of 1922, this year—take for instance this crop year, the prospects
at present in western Canada are that we shall have a very large crop and that stuff

. must be taken out of the country and it is quite possible that the railway com-

panies would carry more grain than last year. That would not be due to any decrease
the '.C.P.R. would make in the freight rates.

, [Mr. Norman Lambert.]
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Q. What I want to get at and I want to see if you agree w1th me, that the only
guess or estimate he is making on the whole thing is in the estimated volume of
business in. 1922. Everything else is an accurate statement.—A. I don’t agree with
that altogether. I don’t know what his basis is.

Q. I can show it to you here. Let me state it again, because it seems to me it is
- very important. He gives the figures for 1921, the volume of business for 1921.—

A. Yes. ; :

Q. He then tells on that business the rates provided for by the Crowsnest Pass
agreement' and says that if the volume of business for 1922 proves identical with
that of 1921 and we then apply the Crowsnest rates, there would be a deficit of
$10,300,000 odd. Show me in what respect there is any estimate except in regard
to the volume of business.—A. T will tell you in this way, as I pointed out in my
memorandum, the effect of the freight rates from the 1st of September to the 30th
of November last year, being as high as they were over 1917 was to create difference .
in return to the farmers of the west in those three months of $11,000,000. Had they
got that $11,000,000 there would have been in my opinion, at any rate, a great big
proportion of that represented in increased tonnage from Eastern Canada and that
estimate therefore failed just in that respect. It fails to consider at all the human .
element. : "

Q. That does not apply to wheat. All your wheat was shipped out. It might
apply to oats—A. It reflected in the price they got.

Q. It comes back to dealing with the question of why should not the Railway
Board settle it equitably. As far as your wheat was concerned, it was all shipped out.

Hon. Mr. Maxion: He means the same,purchasing power.
‘Wirness: My point is perfectly clear.

By Mr. Boys:

Q. I might be very stupid. Let me ask one question. While my thick brain
is on this, let me clear it up. We are dealing with wheat at the moment. M.
Beatty gave us the loss at $7,000,000. All the wheat was shipped out and no matter
what your freight rate was it would not affect the volume of wheat carried by the
railways, would it?%—A. The volume of wheat carried?

Q. Yes—A. It might have, slightly, yes.

Q. It would be very slight—A. I mean, for instance, the grain left standmg
in the fields not cut would have been cut.

Q. Do you say there was much of that?%—A. I know of one car of oats. That is
an exception—

Q. Let us keep away from oats. Let us stick' to wheat Just now. As far as
oats was concerned, I was very much impressed by what was said the other day. I
am giving the figure on wheat of $7,000,000.—A. On grain, you mean.

Q. You are right, it was on grain, yes.—A. If I can just tell you about the
oate I would just like to tell you because I know of a dealer in oats in Winnipeg
who shipped a car for a farmer up in the Yorkton district to the head of the Lakes,
and the farmer, when the inturn came in, got a bill for $40.80 charges. That is all
he got out of it. He had to pay $40.80 more.

Q. I heard the statement the other day the farmer got 21 cents and the railway
got .13 cents on oats. At that price it did not pay to harvest the crop at all. I
quite agree with that. What troubled me was if you had the Crowsnest Agreement
vou would get 24 cents instead of 21 cents. That same witness told us you would
have to get from 32 to 36 cents to make it worth while to raise oats, so it would
not help us much, ’

Hon. Mr. Crerar: I was going to point out to MMr. Boys in the question he was
asking about Mr. Hanna’s figures, that the defieit of 1921 does not take into account
the reduction in rates that was made in December.

[Mr. Norman Lambert.]
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e -Mr B(SYS. Tt is to the end of the year, as I understand it, but the rate was

effective on the 1st of December, and there you would only have the benefit for one
month.

Mzr. Hupson: I would like to help Mr. Boys on this $11, OObOOO we were talking
about. As I understand it, your point is that, if the $11,000,000 had been saved

by that lowering of freight rates, the farmers would have had $11,000,000, which

they would have spent in b: goods in Eastern Canada, which would have in turn
tobe carried to Western Canada and the freight rate paid on them.

Wrrm;ss. That is the point exactly.
Hon. Mr. StewarT (Lanark): Part of it might go to pay the deficit.
Mr. ArcHAMBAULT: Or they might have spent it in California in the winter.

The CuAIRMAN: Well, gentlemen, I don’t know that there is anything more that
we can detain Mr. Lambert for. I am much obliged to him for his coming here.

Witness retired.

Hon. Georee LANGLEY, called, sworn and examined.

By the Chairman:

Q. You heard this morning Mr. Lambert’s statement ?—A. No, but I have heard
Myr. Lambert’s statement, Mr. Chairman.

Q. If you wish to supplement that now in any way, we would be glad to hear
you.—A. In some measure. I should like in the usual way to just tell you and the
Committee why I am  here and the justification for my being here. I am a farmer
in Saskatchewan and this year we are putting in our thirtieth crop. I arrived in
Saskatchewan in 1898 and put in a crop after we got there, and we have put in a
crop of grain every year since then. In addition to that, I was a member of a
Commission in 1913, as representative of the farmers there, inquiring into grain
marketing, and together with the present Premier of Saskatchewan and our Secre-
tary, the late Major Mantle, who was unfortunately killed in France during the
war, we called meetings of the farmers and made inquiry as to the cost of producing
grain, In addition to that I was for between eight and nine years Minister of '
Municipal Affairs “of Saskatchewan, and was through my Department in constant
touch with over three hundred municipalities in the Province of Saskatchewan.
At the present time I am president of the Saskatchewan Co-operative Elevator
Company, which includes over 450 elevators in the province, at each one of which
we have an agent who is in constant touch with the head office where my own office
is. I come before you therefore, Mr. Chairman, not with the intention of entering
into a discussion with legal gentlemen who have not the same intérest that I have,
but rather with the desire to put before you the practical facts in regard to the
situation in the province where I have resided for thirty years. We have had two
contracts affecting us, the original contract between the Parliament of Canada
and the Canadian Pacific Railway, and the ‘Crowsnest Pass Agreement. Both have
materially affected the condition of the men who have seftled in Western Canada
to carry on farming there. I think it is ‘Section 16 of the original contract with
the Canadian Pacific Railway which makes provision that in the Northwest Ter-
ritories which are now—this was in the eighties—the Provinces of Alberta and
Saskatchewan there should be exemption from taxation on their roadbed, their
rolling stock, their buildings and their yards for all time. They were granted, after
adjustments were made, something like 18,000,000 acres of selected lands, most of
which were selected in the provinces of ‘Alberta ‘and Saskatchewan. These lands
were exempt from taxation for twenty years, but after twenty years advantage

[Mr. Norman Lambert.]




and it was prolonged and extended for another twenf;y years; so that “the |

years. During the ®ime I was Minister of Municipal Affairs in Saskatchewan we

made a careful calculation and found that had the Canadian Pacific Railway paid‘

taxes in the ordinary way the province of Saskatchewan would have received several
. hundred thousand dollars a year from them,—at the time we made the calculation
s it amounted to about $300,000 a year. In addition to the faet that they were escap—
i ing these taxes, when the now Government Railway was built through our province
we felt we could not tax it, because had we done so the Canadian Northern Rail-
way would have been placed in a disadvantageous poesition in comparison with the
Canadian Pacific Railway. You can see, Mr. Chairman, that had we taxed the
_ Canadian Northern while the Canadian Pacific Railway was free from taxation,
~ we would have placed the weaker railway at a disadvantage in companson with the
stronger railway. During the whole of that, tlme settlers were coming in in large
numbers from Eastern Canada and England, Scotland and Ireland, and also from
Central Europe. Notwithstanding the greatness of British Columbia, as detailed
by my good friend Premier Oliver yesterday, we did not get very many settlers from
his province. Now while the Canadian Pacific Railway was enjoying exemption
from taxation, the new settlers were taxing themselves to the limit of their capacity
in order to provide schools for their children and also to improve roads for traffic.
The whole facts were known to the C. P. R., who maintain a highly efficient Intelli-
gence Department,- but never at any time did that great railway company utter a

generous word or offer a generous suggestion relative to foregoing their exemption |

from taxation; and at that time they were paying 10 per eent and also building
up a large surplus reserve, It is an extraordinary fact that while we had to main-
tain the, contract that unfavourably affected us, the contract which favourably

affected us was suspended because of war conditions. Parliament, wisely, suspended

it for only three years instead of indefinitely. Now we have the Canadian Pacific
Railway Company in common w1th the other railways—very naturally, in a matter
of this kind the other railway companies would follow suit—asking that the suspen-
sion of the Crowsnest Pass agreement be no longer merely suspended but, for all
practical purposes, wiped out. We do mot think that is fair. We went into that
country under all the benefits of the Crowsnest Pass agreement; in fact, it was made
for our benefit. You have only to look at the date of its imauguration in order to
be assured of that fact. The Crowsnest Pass agreement was made in 1897 and was
put into effect in 1898. Im' 1897, as you all know, Mzr.,, now Sir Clifford Sifton,
was the newly appointed Minister of the Interiom and was just about to launch
what afterwards became his most successful immigration policy, and practically
all the immigrants came into the provinces of Alberta and Saskatchewan under the
benefits of the Crowsnest Pass agreement. Of course, they did not know anything
about it. But in view of these-facts, it seems to me that as the original contract
with the Canadian Pacific Railway, hotwithstanding its unfavourable oppression
-of the Prairie West, Alberta and Saskatchewan, was treated as sacred, the other
agreement should be treated, in reason, as also sacred. I have a little complaint to
make, speaking on behalf of the people 1 represent, of the action of our railway
companies in raising in this inquiry the whole question of freight rates all over the
Dominion. I have looked through the Crowsnest Pass agreement, and so far as ‘it
affects the part of the Dominion in which I live, the Prairie West, I have not been
able to find any reason for raising this larger question. I can easily understand
the attitude of my old friend Premier Oliver of British Columbia. He has a griev-
ance which he is prepared to air anywhere at any time, and this was a splendid
opportunity which, I think the members of the Committee will agree, he took advan-
tage of to the fullest possible extent. This is ‘the complaint I have to make:
The war created conditions which were unusual. There was an immense inflation
[Hon. George Langley.]

exemp-
tion from taxation on these selected lands has, in many cases, extended over forty
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prices m aonne‘&tlon mth every commﬁdlty ‘The farmers’ grain was sold for

. >4#!ore money, and" the  farmers readily aeknowledge that fact. When the question
~ of suspending the “Crowsnest Pass agreement in order that the railway company

might charge higher freight rates was mooted—it was not done with a blare of a
trumpet, but with considerable quietness—there was no reason Why we should com-

" plain. In common with all other commodities, the prices of our commodity had

gone up, and when they imposed the higher frelght rates nothing was said about
it. But we are now in this position, that the prices of our commodity have gone
right back to pre-war levels. Mr. Symmington last night said that he might pos-
sibly take the ftoor before Mr. Lambert, and I therefore had no idea that I shébld
be called upon to address you this morning, %r 1 should have brought with me a
list of prices carefully prepared by my elevator office. I left it with a stenographer
_to have it copied. The list shows exactly how the prices of grain have gone down
during the last two years, and it shows that even without the alteration of rates
the farmers received for the bulk of the wheat they sold last year less money than
they received in 1914, i
By the Chairman : |
Q. If you will furnish the Committee with that list of prices it will be incor-
porated in your evidence?—A. Thank you. I shall be very glad to do so. The
stenographer at the hotel appeared to have some trouble with it because she was
not accustomed to figure work, which is quite common in our business. As I have
stated, the price of wheat—and it applies similarly to oats—has gone down to less
than it was in 1914. When I submit my statement you will see that that is absolutely
correct,  This is what seems odd to me: Does any reasonable man suppose that you
can cut down the income of the farmers in the Prairie West to below even what it
was in 1914 and at the same time raise everything else they have to pay for? M.
Beatty himself mentioned the fact that the extra charges on gram, go far as his
company was concerned, would amount to $7,100,000. I am quoting  these figures
from memory, but T feel sure I am correct. -Well now, the C.P.R. carries out of
the prairie West just about one-half of the grain we transport. The other half
is carried out by the other two railways now known as the Canadian National Rail-
ways, and that means another $7,100,000, putting them together, and speaking of
them as one. It means a yearly increase in railway tramsportation on grain alone
of a cum approximating $14,000,000. Well that is purely a direct levy. 1 want the
members of the Committee to see that. Many things,that are increased are increased
in a general-way. Somebody pays one part, and somebody pays another. But when
it comes to be a question of paying freight rate on grain, the farmer pays it and he
cannot pass it on to anybody. He is not like the lawyer. Mr, (Chairman, you are
a member of that profession, I believe, and if your expenses are increased you very
naturally make your bill a little larger and the payment becomes square. The same
is true in everything. It is true even with our working men. They have to have
more wages if everything is dear. But when you put a ch